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Application Published for Opposition Purposes 
Under The Trade Marks Act (Cap.332, 2005 Ed.)

Registration has been applied for in the respect of the following Trade Marks under the provisions of the 
Trade Marks Act (Cap. 332, 2005 Ed.) 
OPPOSITION 

Any person who wishes to oppose the registration of any of the marks published in the class groups which 
follow may within two months from the date of this journal file a Notice of Opposition on Form TM 11 
(fee $374 and Service Bureau charges). 

Formal opposition should not be filed until after reasonable notice has been given to the Applicant for 
registration so as to afford him an opportunity of withdrawing his application before the expenses of 
preparing the Notice of Opposition are incurred. Failure to give such notice will be taken into account in 
considering any application by an Opponent for an Order for Costs if the opposition is uncontested by the 
Applicant. 
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 40201920749S   24/09/2019   (32)  

Class 32 
Aerated beverages, non-alcoholic; Aerated drinks containing soya based 
products; Aerated drinks, non-alcoholic; Aerated fruit juices; Aerated 
juices; Aerated mineral waters; Aerated spring waters; Aerated water; 
Alcohol free beer; Alcohol free beverages; Alcohol free cider; Alcohol free 
drinks; Alcohol free wine; Alcoholic beers; Ale; Aloe vera drinks, non-
alcoholic; Aperitifs, non-alcoholic; Barley wine [beer]; Beer; Beer wort; 
Beer-based cocktails; Beers; Beverages consisting of a blend of fruit and 
vegetable juices; Beverages made from cereals; Beverages made from 
fruit concentrates; Bitter beer; Bitter lemon; Black beer; Bottled fruit 
drinks; Bottled fruit juices; Bottled water, other than for medical 
purposes; Carbonated non-alcoholic drinks; Carbonated water; 
Chocolate flavoured cola drinks; Cider, non-alcoholic; Cocktails, non-
alcoholic; Colas; Concentrates for use in the preparation of fruit juice 
drinks; Concentrates for use in the preparation of soft drinks; Dark Beer; 
De-alcoholised beer; De-alcoholised drinks; De-alcoholised wines; 
Drinking water; Edible essences for making beverages; Electrolyte 
replacement beverages for general and sports purposes; Energy drinks; 
Essences for making beverages; Extracts of hops for making beer; 
Extracts of vegetables [beverages]; Fresh fruit juices; Fresh vegetable 
juices; Frozen concentrated fruit drinks; Frozen concentrated fruit juices; 
Frozen fruit juices; Frozen vegetable juices; Fruit ale; Fruit based drinks; 
Fruit beers; Fruit beverages; Fruit beverages and fruit juices; Fruit 
concentrates for making beverages; Fruit drinks; Fruit flavoured non-
alcoholic drinks; Fruit flavoured squashes; Fruit juice; Fruit juice 
beverages; Fruit juice concentrates; Fruit juice extracts [preparations for 
making beverages]; Fruit juice extracts for use as a beverage; Fruit juice 
nectar [non-alcoholic beverages]; Fruit juice nectar [preparations for 
making beverages]; Fruit juices; Fruit nectars; Fruit nectars, non-
alcoholic; Fruit squashes; Fruit syrup [preparations for making 
beverages]; Fruit syrups for making beverages; Ginger ale; Ginger beer; 
Grain based non-alcoholic beverages; Grape juice; Grape must, 
unfermented; Herbal beverages, other than for medicinal use; Hop 
concentrates for use in the preparation of beverages; Hop essences for use 
in the preparation of beverages; Hop extracts for use in the preparation of 
beverages; Hop pellets for use in brewing; Imitation beer; Isotonic 
beverages; Isotonic drinks; Kvass [non-alcoholic beverage]; Lager; 
Lemon barley water; Lemon juice [beverages]; Lemon squash; 
Lemonades; Lemonades containing fruit extracts; Lime juice cordial; 
Liquid mixtures for making soft drinks; Lithia water; Low calorie fruit 
juices; Malt based preparations for making beverages; Malt beer; Malt 
wort; Malt-containing beverages [beers]; Malt-containing beverages, non-
alcoholic; Malted food drinks; Mineral and aerated waters; Mineral water 
[beverages]; Mixtures of fruit flavoured drinks; Multi-vitamin fruit juice 
beverages, other than for medical use; Multi-vitamin fruit nectar, other 
than for medical use; Must; Natural mineral water, other than for medical 
purposes; Natural spring waters, other than for medical purposes; 
Natural water, other than for medical purposes; Non-alcoholic barley 
based beverages; Non-alcoholic beers; Non-alcoholic beverages; Non-
alcoholic beverages flavored with coffee; Non-alcoholic beverages flavored 
with tea; Non-alcoholic beverages flavoured with coffee; Non-alcoholic 
beverages flavoured with tea; Non-alcoholic carbonated drinks; Non-
alcoholic cocktail bases; Non-alcoholic cocktails; Non-alcoholic cordials; 
Non-alcoholic drinks; Non-alcoholic fruit extracts; Non-alcoholic fruit 
juice beverages; Non-alcoholic honey-based beverages; Non-alcoholic 
preparations for making beverages; Non-fermented fruit drinks; Non-
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fermented fruit juices; Non-medicated mineral drinks; Non-medicated 
mineral spring waters; Orange barley water; Orange juice; Orange 
squash; Orangeade; Orgeat; Part frozen slush drinks; Pastilles for 
effervescing beverages; Porter; Powders for effervescing beverages; 
Preparations for making aerated water; Preparations for making 
carbonated water; Preparations of malted barley for use in making 
beverages; Protein-enriched beverages; Protein-enriched sports 
beverages; Red ginseng juice beverages; Rice-based beverages, other than 
milk substitutes; Root beer; Sarsaparilla [non-alcoholic beverage]; Seltzer 
water; Seltzers [beverages]; Shandy; Sherbets [beverages]; Smoothies; 
Soda water; Soft drinks; Sorbets [beverages]; Soya-based beverages, other 
than milk substitutes; Spring water [beverages], other than for medical 
purposes; Squashes [non-alcoholic beverages]; Still water, other than for 
medical purposes; Stout; Syrup for making beverages; Syrup powder for 
beverages; Syrups and other non-alcoholic preparations for making 
beverages; Syrups for beverages; Syrups for lemonade; Table waters; 
Tomato juice [beverage]; Tonic water [non-medicated beverages]; 
Tropical fruit squash [beverages]; Unfermented fruit juice; Vegetable 
drinks; Vegetable extracts [beverages]; Vegetable extracts for use in the 
preparation of non-alcoholic drinks; Vegetable juice concentrates 
[beverages]; Vegetable juices [beverages]; Waters [beverages]; Whey 
beverages. 

OP-G INNOVATIVE INDUSTRY SDN. BHD. 

NO. 90-1, JALAN MUTIARA MELAKA 1, TAMAN MUTIARA 
MELAKA, BATU BERENDAM, 75350 MELAKA, MALAYSIA. 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: OP-G INNOVATIVE INDUSTRY SDN. 
BHD., 7 ALEXANDRA VIEW, #32-03 ECHELON, SINGAPORE 158741 

 
 

40201824100X   20/11/2018   (29 30)  

Class 29 
Dairy-based whipped toppings; non-dairy whipped toppings containing 
(principally) edible oils; dairy-based and non-dairy-based whipped cream; 
dairy-based and non-dairy-based sour cream; dairy-based and non-dairy-
based beverage creamer; dairy-based toppings for food products; non-
dairy-based toppings containing (principally) edible oils for food 
products; dairy-based fillings for food products; non-dairy-based fillings 
containing (principally) oil emulsions for food products; fat-based 
buttercream; dairy-based and non-dairy-based cream products; dairy-
based beverages; dairy-based and non-dairy-based yoghurt; dairy-based 
and non-dairy-based yoghurt-based drinks; dairy-based and non-dairy-
based yoghurt preparations; dairy-based food spreads; non-dairy food 
spreads containing (principally) edible oils; dairy-based and non-dairy 
whipped filling made predominantly of prepared fruits, vegetables, edible 
oils or prepared nuts; dairy-based and non-dairy creme filling; toppings 
made from edible oils; half and half dairy creamer; non-dairy foods 
derived from soya bean oil; yoghurt toppings for food; coconut-milk 
toppings for food; beverage whiteners based on edible oils (oil emulsions); 
toppings based on edible oils (oil emulsions) for food products; fillings 
based on edible oils (oil emulsions) for food products; food spreads based 
on edible oils (oil emulsions); whipped cream based on edible oils (oil 
emulsions) or soy; sour cream based on edible oils (oil emulsions) or soy; 
beverage creamer based on edible oils (oil emulsions) or soy; soya milk 
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[milk substitute]; cream based on edible oils (oil emulsions) or soy; cream 
based on edible oils (oil emulsions) or soy used as a substitute for milk and 
dairy cream; milkshakes; preparations for making milk shakes; non-
dairy-based butter; non-dairy whipped filling containing (principally) oil 
emulsions; cream [dairy products]; cream preparations containing milk 
and fruits; cream products; double cream; edible cream; milk cream; 
non-dairy cream; preparations for making soup; cream based desserts; 
food preparations having a base of milk; food preparations having a base 
of dairy-based products; food preparations having a base of soups; dairy-
based fillings and toppings for food products. 

Class 30 
Non-dairy-based icing for food products; non-dairy-based fillings for food 
products made predominantly of chocolate, caramel, marshmallow, fudge 
or butterscotch; chocolate, artificial chocolate, marshmallow, artificial 
marshmallow, fudge, caramel and butterscotch toppings for food 
products, namely bakery desserts and bakery products; dairy-based 
icings; dairy-based and non-dairy-based ice cream; non-dairy-based 
pudding; bakery products, pastry and confectionery; chocolate, artificial 
chocolate, marshmallow and artificial marshmallow toppings for desserts; 
liquid topping syrup for cakes and desserts; bakery products; bakery 
desserts; bread dough; roll dough; pizza dough; biscuit dough; frozen 
dough; gravy mixes; dry seasoning mixes for sauces and marinades; food 
flavorings other than essential oils; food preparations having a base of 
sauces or marinades. 

RICH PRODUCTS CORPORATION 

ONE ROBERT RICH WAY, BUFFALO, NY 14213, UNITED STATES 
OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

 

40201822541P   31/10/2018   (09 11)  

Class 09 
Devices and software for use to connect and control internet of things 
(IoT) devices; devices for home and environmental monitoring, control, 
and automation; intercommunication apparatus; home automation 
control devices; anti-intrusion and anti-theft warning apparatus and 
devices; theft prevention installations; security control apparatus; motion 
sensors; light switches; lighting controls; light diodes. 

Class 11 
Apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, refrigerating, 
drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes; Floodlights, 
spotlights, wall lights; light bulbs; LED light bulbs; lighting fixtures; 
lighting fixtures with motion detection; battery powered lighting fixtures; 
electric lighting fixtures, namely, power failure backup safety lighting; 
sconce lighting fixtures; lanterns for lighting; light-emitting diodes [LED] 
lighting installations incorporating LED modules, power supplies and 
wiring; lighting apparatus, namely, lighting installations; ceiling lights; 
ceiling light fittings; electric night lights; LED (light emitting diodes) 
lighting fixtures for use in display, commercial, industrial, residential, and 
architectural accent lighting applications; LED lighting fixtures for 
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indoor and outdoor lighting applications; lights for illuminating stairs, 
doors and other portions of buildings; portable battery-operated lights 
that can be placed on surfaces where other light sources are unavailable; 
portable utility lights; solar light fixtures, namely, indoor and outdoor 
solar powered lighting units and fixtures; spot lights; wall lights; fixtures 
for incandescent light bulbs; lighting fixtures for use in parking decks and 
garages; lighting fixtures for use in parking lots and walkways; electrical 
magnifying light fixtures; miniature light bulbs; lighting fixtures that 
integrate natural daylight and fluorescent lighting into the fixture; 
lighting for cabinets, pantries, work spaces, sheds, shelving units, and 
cupboards; power outage lighting apparatus, fixtures, and installations; 
security lights. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
31/05/2018 
Jamaica 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 11 
31/05/2018 
Jamaica 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

AMAZON TECHNOLOGIES, INC. 

410 TERRY AVENUE NORTH, SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98109, 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, 
#22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 068896 

 
 

40201912198P   04/06/2019   (25)  

Class 25 
Clothing, namely, shirts, t-shirts, jerseys, tank tops, sweatshirts, hoodies, 
jackets, vests, pants, sweatpants, leggings, shorts, dresses, gloves, scarves, 
socks; headgear, namely, hats, caps, beanies, bandanas, sweatbands and 
facemasks. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 25 
13/12/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

HP HEWLETT PACKARD GROUP LLC 

11445 COMPAQ CENTER DRIVE WEST HOUSTON, TX 77070 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
902143 
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40201912823R   13/06/2019   (03 18 20 21 35 44)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 03 
Adhesives for cosmetic purposes; adhesives for affixing false eyelashes; 
cotton swabs for cosmetic purposes; anti-aging creams; anti-aging 
moisturizers used as cosmetics; anti-freckle creams; anti-wrinkle creams; 
aromatherapy oil; aromatherapy preparations; beauty creams; beauty 
gels; beauty lotions; beauty masks; beauty milks; beauty serums; blush 
pencils; blusher; beauty care cosmetics; body butter; body creams; body 
emulsions for cosmetic use; body lotion; body milk; body oil; body 
powder, not medicated; cleansing creams [cosmetic]; cleansing milk; 
colouring preparations for cosmetic purposes; cosmetic creams; cosmetic 
hair dressing preparations; milks [cosmetics]; cosmetic oils; cosmetic 
pencils; cosmetic preparations; cosmetic soaps; cosmetic sun-protecting 
preparations; cosmetics; cotton balls for cosmetic purposes; cosmetic kits; 
cotton sticks for cosmetic purposes; cotton swabs for cosmetic purposes; 
cotton wool for cosmetic purposes; deodorants for personal use 
[perfumery]; essential oils; eye cream; eye liner; eye make-up; eye make-
up removers; eye pencils; eyebrow colors; eyebrow cosmetics; eyebrow 
gel; eyebrow pencils; eyeliners; eyeshadow; face creams for cosmetic use; 
facial beauty masks; facial cleansers; facial concealer; facial creams; 
facial lotion; facial masks; false eyelashes; false nails; foundation make-
up; hair care creams; hair care lotions; hair care preparations; hair 
cleaning preparations; hair colours; hair conditioners; hair shampoo; 
hand cream; hand lotions; hand scrubs; lip balm; lip gloss; lip liner; lip 
polisher; lipstick; liquid bath soaps; liquid perfumes; liquid soap; loose 
face powder; lotions for face and body care; lotions for cosmetic purposes; 
lotions for strengthening the nails; make-up foundations; make up 
removing preparations; make-up; make-up pencils; make-up powder; 
make-up preparations; make-up removing preparations; mascara; 
massage creams, not medicated; massage oils, not medicated; massage 
gels, other than for medical purposes; moisturising preparations 
[cosmetic]; moisturising creams [cosmetic]; moisturising gels [cosmetic]; 
moisturising lotions [cosmetic]; night cream; non-medicated skin serums; 
non-medicated powders; oils for cosmetic purposes; pencils for cosmetic 
purposes; perfumery; serum for cosmetic use; shampoos; shower creams; 
shower gel; skin cleansers; skin conditioners; skin cream; skin lotion; skin 
moisturizer masks; skin texturizers; skin toners; solid powder for 
compacts [cosmetics]; skin whitening creams; skin whitening 
preparations; sun block; sunscreens; sunscreen preparations; sunscreen 
creams; moisturisers [cosmetics]; age retardant gel; age retardant lotion; 
eye lotions; eyeliner pencils; face powder; facial cleansing milk; facial 
scrubs; facial washes; soaps; toiletries; toiletries in the form of creams; 
toiletries in the form of lotions; tissues impregnated with cosmetics; tissues 
impregnated with cosmetic lotions; tissues impregnated with make-up 
removing preparations; tissues impregnated with a skin cleanser; varnish-
removing preparations. 

Class 18 
Cases for cosmetic articles; cosmetic bags, not fitted; cosmetic cases, not 
fitted; cosmetic holdalls, not fitted; cosmetic purses; vanity cases, not 
fitted; leather and imitations of leather; animal skins, hides; trunks and 
travelling bags; umbrellas; parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and 
saddlery; luggage and carrying bags; collars, leashes and clothing for 
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animals. 

Class 20 
Furniture, mirrors, picture frames; containers, not of metal, for storage or 
transport; unworked or semi-worked bone, horn, whalebone or mother-
of-pearl; shells; meerschaum; yellow amber; display stands; dressing 
tables; hand-held mirrors [toilet mirrors]; hat stands; jewellery organizer 
displays; mirror tiles; mirrors [looking glasses]; silvered glass [mirrors]; 
tool boxes, not of metal, empty; valet stands; washstands [furniture]; 
boxes of wood or plastic; cabinet work; chests, not of metal; embroidery 
frames; flower-stands [furniture]; cushions; pillows; placards of wood or 
plastics; plastic keys; shoe dowels, not of metal; towel stands [furniture]; 
works of art of wood, wax, plaster or plastic; bottle caps, not of metal. 

Class 21 
Brushes, except paintbrushes; cosmetic brushes; eyebrow brushes; 
eyelash brushes; make-up brushes; hair brushes; lip brushes; nail 
brushes; toilet brushes; shaving brushes; powder puffs; powder compacts; 
appliances for applying make-up; appliances for removing make-up, non-
electric; combs; comb cases; deodorising apparatus for personal use; 
perfume sprayers; perfume bottles; make-up sponges; bath sponges; toilet 
sponges; fitted vanity cases; toilet cases; cosmetic bags, fitted; cosmetic 
cases, fitted; cosmetic holdalls, fitted; cosmetics applicators; toilet utensils; 
cosmetic utensils; soap dispensers; hand-operated pumps for dispensing 
cosmetic preparations. 

Class 35 
Retail services and wholesale services in relation to cosmetics, toiletries, 
cosmetic utensils, toilet utensils, perfumery, personal care products, bath 
and body products, skin care products, hair care products, nail care 
products, creams, lotions and serums for cosmetic use, beauty treatments, 
oils for cosmetic purposes; the bringing together, for the benefit of others, 
of a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers 
to conveniently view and purchase those goods from a retail outlet, 
wholesale outlet, departmental store or from a general merchandise web 
site in the global communications network; compilation of mailing lists; 
ordering services (for others), provided via mail, telephone and other 
communication and telecommunication means; direct mail advertising; 
business management advisory services; advertising services; display 
services for merchandise; publicity; marketing services; promotional 
services; market analysis and research services; import-export agency 
services; procurement and buying of goods on behalf of a business; 
advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid; all included in 
Class 35. 

Class 44 
Advisory services relating to beauty treatment; aromatherapy services; 
beautician services; beauty salon services; beauty consultancy; 
consultancy relating to beauty care; consultancy relating to skin care; 
consultancy relating to cosmetics; consultancy services relating to 
personal appearance (hair, beauty, cosmetics); cosmetic make-up services; 
cosmetic treatment services; hair care services; hair styling; hairdressing; 
hair colouring services; hair cutting services; health spa services; make-up 
services; manicure services; massages; pedicure services; personal care 
services (medical nursing, health, hygiene and beauty care); providing 
information, including online, about hygienic and beauty care for human 
beings or animals; reflexology services; sauna services. 

ALBION CO., LTD. 
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1-7-10, GINZA, CHUO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC C/O NICHOLAS 
TONG, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, #22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 
068896 

 
 

40201913880Q   27/06/2019   (05 29)  

Class 05 
Nutritional supplements; all included in class 5 (other than for medicinal 
use). 

Class 29 
Preserved, dried and cooked fruits and vegetables; processed vegetable, 
fruit and edible fish oil in granular, tablet, solid, stick, powder, liquid, 
jelly or capsule form (other than for medicinal use). 

UNIVA MARKETING LIMITED 

SUITES 2105B-07B, 21/F, TOWER 1, CHINA HONG KONG CITY, 33 
CANTON ROAD, TSIM SHA TSUI, KOWLOON, HONG KONG 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ELLA CHEONG LLC, 300 BEACH ROAD, 
#31-04/05 THE CONCOURSE, SINGAPORE 199555 

 

 

 

 

40201919190U   04/09/2019   (30 43)  

Class 30 
Bread; Buns; Curry; Curry Bread; Deep-Fried Curry Bun; Deep-Fried 
Stuffed Bun; Curry [spice]; Curry powder; Curry puffs; Bread 
Containing Curry Paste; Bakery products; Sweet Bread; Sandwiches; 
Wrap [sandwich]; Open sandwiches; Pastries and Confectionery; Ice 
cream; Sorbets and Other Edible Ices; Frozen Yogurt [confectionery 
ices]; Ice cream sandwiches; Croissants; Danish bread; Hamburger; 
Pizza; Hot Dog; Meat pies; Japanese Bread; Savory Bread; Rice; Tapioca 
and sago; Seasonings; Spices; Preserved Herbs; Coffee; Iced coffee; 
Coffee-based beverages; Tea; Iced tea; Tea-based beverages; Chai tea; 
Green tea; Tapioca-based Confectionery; Tapioca Tea. 

Class 43 
Services for providing food and drink; Preparation of food and drink; 
Cafés; Cafeterias; Self-service restaurants; Food and drink catering; 
Snack-bars; Bakery services; Canteens. 

MUGINOHO COMPANY LIMITED 

AS BUILDING 2F, 3-13-20 NISHITENMA, KITA-KU, OSAKA CITY, 
OSAKA 530-0047 JAPAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MUGINOHO COMPANY LIMITED C/O 
MUGINOHO GLOBAL PTE LTD, 16 WAN LEE ROAD, #02-00 
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SINGAPORE 627946 

 
 

40201906043Y   21/03/2019   (36)  

The transliteration of the Chinese characters in the mark is "Hong Li" 

Management". 

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 36 
Savings and retirement services, namely, financial administration of 
employee pension plans, business, stock option and pension valuation 
services, pension fund services, annuity services, and retirement fund 
financial management services; financial planning and financial 
management services; investment advisory and investment management 
services; wealth management services, and wealth creation services, 
namely investment banking, financial investments in the field of securities, 
financial investments in the field of mutual funds, financial investments in 
the field of commodities, and financial placement of private equity funds 
for others, and private financial placement of securities and derivatives 
for others; trading in financial instruments, namely commodity trading, 
currency trading, stock and bond trading, and mutual funds; private 
placement and capital market services; financial investment brokerage 
services for the selling of investment funds, exchange-traded funds, 
mutual funds, pooled funds, hedge funds, wrap account products,  
segregated funds, and securities-based investment products by brokers, 
dealers and financial advisors; financing real estate development, leasing 
of real estate, real estate management services, real estate investment 
services, mortgage services; providing information in the fields of 
financial services via websites, blogs, and social media sites. 

THE MANUFACTURERS LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY 

200 BLOOR ST. EAST NT-10, TORONTO, ONTARIO M4W 1E5, 
CANADA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 

 

 

 

40201906697W   28/03/2019   (36)  

Class 36 
Savings and retirement services, namely, financial administration of 
employee pension plans, business, stock option and pension valuation 
services, pension fund services, annuity services, and retirement fund 
financial management services; financial planning and financial 
management services; investment advisory and investment management 
services; wealth management services, and wealth creation services, 
namely investment banking, financial investments in the field of securities, 
financial investments in the field of mutual funds, financial investments in 
the field of commodities, and financial placement of private equity funds 
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for others, and private financial placement of securities and derivatives 
for others; trading in financial instruments, namely commodity trading, 
currency trading, stock and bond trading, and mutual funds; private 
placement and capital market services; financial investment brokerage 
services for the selling of investment funds, exchange-traded funds, 
mutual funds, pooled funds, hedge funds, wrap account products, 
segregated funds, and securities-based investment products by brokers, 
dealers and financial advisors; financing real estate development, leasing 
of real estate, real estate management services, real estate investment 
services, mortgage services; providing information in the fields of 
financial services via websites, blogs, and social media sites. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 36 
15/03/2019 
Canada 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

THE MANUFACTURERS LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY 

200 BLOOR ST. EAST NT-10, TORONTO, ONTARIO M4W 1E5, 
CANADA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 
 

40201920596V   20/09/2019   (30 35)  

Class 30 
Pork cracker snacks; rice crackers; fish and chicken cracker snacks; 
vegetable cracker snacks; savory cracker snacks; sweet cracker snacks; 
popcorn; Snacks manufactured from cereals. 

Class 35 
Retail services; wholesale of goods; export services. 

SUPREME BAKERY PTY LTD 

41-43 BOILEAU STREET KEYSBOROUGH, VIC 3173  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GENESIS LAW CORPORATION C/O 
GENESIS LAW CORPORATION, 1 COLEMAN STREET, #07-02 THE 
ADELPHI, SINGAPORE 179803 

 

 

 

 

40201923642X   30/10/2019   (36 43)  

Class 36 
Rental, leasing, brokerage and management of apartments, serviced 
apartments and condominiums; real estate agency services relating to 
sales of apartments, serviced apartments and condominiums; real estate 
management; real estate agencies; brokerage; housing agencies; leasing of 
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commercial and residential real estate; real estate agency services relating 
to sales of commercial and residential real estate; accommodation 
bureaux (apartments); rent collection; rental of offices; rental of space 
(real estate) for meetings; rental, leasing, brokerage and management of 
time-share properties; real estate agency services relating to sales of time-
share properties; real estate affairs. 

Class 43 
Hotels; resort hotels; motels; temporary accommodations; holiday camp 
services (lodging); providing temporary lodging at holiday camps; 
providing information in the field of hotels and temporary 
accommodations for travelers and vacationers via a website; arranging of 
temporary accommodations namely serviced apartments, apartments and 
condominiums; reservation services for providing temporary housing 
accommodations for travelers and vacationers; reservation of hotel rooms 
and temporary lodging; making reservations of hotel rooms and 
temporary accommodations for travelers and vacationers via a website; 
restaurant, bar and cocktail lounge services; snack bar services; catering 
for the provision of food and beverages; providing information, and also 
via a website, on restaurant, catering and bar services; providing banquet 
and social function venues for special occasions; providing conference, 
exhibition and meeting venues; rental of chairs, tables, table linen and 
glassware for conference, exhibition, meeting and social functions and 
banquets; rental of meeting rooms. 

ALILA INTERNATIONAL SERVICES CORPORATION 

15 SCOTTS ROAD, #04-10 THONG TECK BUILDING, SINGAPORE 
228218 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RAJAH & TANN SINGAPORE LLP, 9 
STRAITS VIEW, #06-07 MARINA ONE WEST TOWER, SINGAPORE 
018937 

 
 

40201911071Q   22/05/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Publicity and sales promotion relating to goods and services; Promoting 
the goods and services of others through discount card programs; 
Advertising services; Marketing services; Cost management accounting; 
Business management of restaurants; Management of brands for 
businesses; Administration of the licensing of goods and services; Business 
management services relating to franchising; Administrative processing of 
purchase orders; Administrative processing of goods delivery services; 
Rental of vending machines; Retail services in relation to processed, dried, 
cooked fruits and vegetables; Retail services in relation to cereal-based 
processed products; Retail services in relation to bread; Retail services in 
relation to Ice cream; Retail services in relation to confectioneries; Retail 
services in relation to coffee; Retail services in relation to fruit beverages 
and juices; Retail services provided by comprehensive shopping mall on 
the internet; Business intermediary services relating to the 
commercialisation of goods; Retail services in relation to roasted coffee, 
powdered coffee, granulated coffee, liquid coffee; Business advisory 
services relating to the operation of franchises; Retail services in relation 
to cakes; Business management advisory services relating to franchising; 
Retail services in relation to prepared coffee and coffee-based beverages; 
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Goods import-export agencies; Business intermediary services relating to 
mail order by telecommunications; Business operation, business 
administration and office functions; Sales promotions by issuing 
redeemable coupons (for others); Provision of assistance (business) in the 
establishment of franchises, namely, offering business management 
assistance in the establishment of restaurants, bakery shops and coffee 
shops; Provision of assistance (business) in the operation of franchises, 
namely, offering business management assistance in the operation of 
restaurants, bakery shops and coffee shops; Retailing of goods by any 
means. 

PARIS CROISSANT CO., LTD. 

18, SAGIMAKGOL-RO 31BEON-GIL, JUNGWON-GU, SEONGNAM-
SI, GYEONGGI-DO, REPUBLIC OF KOREA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

 

40201905286V   12/03/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Retail Store Service; Wholesale Store Service; Online retail store services; 
Online wholesale store services; online retailing of goods; Retail stores 
services in relation to clothing, headgear, footwear, fashion and 
accessories, skin care products, perfumes and colognes, eyewear products, 
sports articles, bags, watches and clocks, design or lifestyle; wholesale 
stores services in relation to clothing, headgear, footwear, fashion and 
accessories, skin care products, perfumes and colognes, eyewear products, 
sports articles, bags, watches and clocks, design or lifestyle; Business 
management in relation to clothing, headgear, footwear, fashion and 
accessories, skin care products, perfumes and colognes, eyewear products, 
sports articles, bags, watches and clocks, design or lifestyle; online 
retailing of clothing, headgear, footwear, fashionable items and 
accessories, skin care products, perfumes and colognes, eyewear products, 
sports articles, bags, watches and clocks; Advertising; Advertising by mail 
order, Commercial administration of the licensing of the goods and 
services of others, Presentation of goods on communication media for 
retail purposes, distribution of samples, demonstration of goods, 
organization of exhibitions for commercial or advertising purposes, 
modelling for advertising or sale promotion, outdoor advertising, radio 
advertising, sale promotion for others, and production of television 
commercials, provision of business consultation on franchise businesses, 
the bringing together of a variety of goods enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase those goods; franchising business 
management assistance services; Customer loyalty services and customer 
club services, for commercial, promotional or advertising purposes; 
Organization of exhibitions and trade fairs for business and promotional 
purposes; Online advertising and promotional services; Television 
Advertising; Magazine Advertising; Radio Advertising; Newspaper 
Advertising; Outdoor Advertising; Printing Media Advertising; 
Organization of fashion shows for promotional purposes; retail store 
services via social media; wholesale store services via social media; 
retailing of goods via social media; retailing of clothing, headgear, 
footwear, fashionable items and accessories, skin care products, perfumes 
and colognes, eyewear products, sports articles, bags, watches and clocks 
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via social media; advertising and promotional services via social media. 

JASPAL CO., LTD. 

1054 SOI 66/1 SUKHUMVIT ROAD, BANGCHAK, PRAKANONG, 
BANGKOK 10260, THAILAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201918598S   26/08/2019   (35 37)  

Application for a series of three marks. 

Class 35 
Purchasing of goods and services for other businesses; Procurement 
services for others [purchasing goods and services for other businesses]; 
Business consultation related to the pipeline industry, pipeline equipment 
and electrical power; Procurement, namely, purchasing pipeline 
equipment and electrical power for others; Business management services 
for managing logistics, reverse logistics, supply chain services, supply 
chain visibility and synchronization, supply and demand forecasting and 
product distribution processes for others; Business consulting services 
relating to product distribution, operations management services, 
logistics, reverse logistics, supply chain, and production systems and 
distribution solutions; Business management and information services 
relating to tracking of assets in transit, namely, vehicles, trailers, drivers, 
cargo and delivery containers for business inventory purposes; Supply 
chain management services; Business management services for the 
creation, management, provision, acquisition, financing, operation and 
ownership of power facilities, fuel and other energy commodity supply 
and distribution infrastructure, fuel transportation, power sales and 
energy usage by others; Commercial and business services relating to the 
distribution and supply of energy; Business management services in the 
fields of energy transportation, marketing, monitoring, use and 
conservation, and of power quality, reliability, and efficiency; Business 
administrative, business management, and advertising services in relation 
to oil and gas field installations, supply, storage, distribution, processing, 
transportation, shipping, and delivery of oil, gas, natural gas, liquefied 
natural gas, gas hydrates, naphtha and gaseous fuels, transmission of gas 
through pipelines, and providing pipeline capacity for gas; Outsourcing 
services in the nature of arranging procurement of goods for others; 
Arranging of contracts, for others, for the buying and selling of goods; 
Arranging of contracts, for others, for the purchase and sale of goods; 
Arranging of contracts, for others, for the provision of services; Online 
retail services; The bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a variety 
of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase those goods; The bringing together, for 
the benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport 
thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those 
goods from a general merchandise web site in the global communications 
network; On-line trading services in which users post requests for 
products and negotiate transactions via the Internet; Computerised 
inventory control; Computerised on-line ordering services; Computerised 
stock management; Computerised stock ordering; Data-based stock 
control; Electronic order processing; Import-export agencies in the field 
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of energy; Import-export agency services; Inventorying merchandise. 

Class 37 
Advice, information, construction project management and consultancy 
services relating to extraction of oil, gas and other hydrocarbon products; 
Advice, information, construction project management and consultancy 
services relating to oil and gas field drilling; Advice, information, project 
management and consultancy services on construction and maintenance 
of pipes, pipelines and metal products; Construction management, 
construction, maintenance and repair services relating to gas pipelines 
and storage facilities, gas operated or powered devices and appliances, 
power generation facilities, stations and distribution networks for use with 
pipes and pipelinesand associated plant, pipelines, fixtures and fittings, 
power distribution systems and networks for use with pipes and pipelines, 
energy generation, transmission and distribution facilities and 
infrastructure; Oil and gas extraction services, construction, installation, 
maintenance, repair and construction project management of installations 
and equipment for use in the generation, supply (not retail sales), storage, 
transportation and distribution of oil, gas, natural gas, liquefied natural 
gas, gas hydrates, naphtha and gaseous fuels; Minerals, oil and gas 
extraction, including construction of pipeline for gas transmission 
services, drilling of wells, quarrying services; Construction, maintenance 
and repair services for the use of gas and oil pipelines and oil platforms; 
Construction services for the use of platforms, units for hydrocarbons 
offshore production, pipelines and devices for hydrocarbons 
transportation, installations for hydrocarbon treatment, separation and 
storage, liquefication plants; Construction project management, 
maintenance and construction services relating to the facilities for supply 
and distribution of energy, including gas; Advisory services relating to 
pipe laying; Advisory services relating to the installation of hydraulic 
equipment; Pipe laying services; Pipe installation services; Pipe-fitting; 
Pipeline construction and maintenance; Pipeline insulation; Installation of 
pipelines; Installation of gas and water pipelines; Installation of gas 
supply and distribution apparatus; Installation of pipe insulation; 
Installation services of working and building platforms; Information on 
the maintenance of measuring and test equipment; Installation of energy-
saving apparatus; Oil pipeline construction; Oil pipeline laying; Oil 
pumping and extraction; Oil well casing, tubing, and drill pipe 
installation. 

COSMOSTEEL HOLDINGS LIMITED 

14 LOK YANG WAY, SINGAPORE 628633 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ELOHIM LAW CORPORATION C/O 
ELOHIM LAW CORPORATION, 22 MALACCA STREET, #07-03 RB 
CAPITAL BUILDING, SINGAPORE 048980 

 
 

 

40201905691T   15/03/2019   (09 16 25 28 41)  

Class 09 
Pre-recorded downloadable audio recordings featuring educational 
and/or entertainment programming for children; pre-recorded video 
recordings featuring educational and/or entertainment programming for 
children; pre-recorded downloadable audio and visual recordings 
featuring educational and/or entertainment programming for children; 
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pre-recorded audio and visual recordings in pre-recorded optical discs, 
DVD and CD format featuring educational and/or entertainment 
programming for children; binoculars; calculators; camcorders; cameras; 
pre-recorded CD-ROMs featuring computer games and activities for 
children; cellular telephone accessories, namely, headsets for cellular 
telephones and earphones for cellular telephones; cellular telephone cases; 
face plates for cellular telephones; compact disc players; compact disc 
recorders; computer game programs; computer game cartridges and 
discs; computers; decorative magnets; digital cameras; DVD players; 
DVD recorders; electronic personal organizers; eyeglass cases; eyeglasses; 
headphones; microphones; MP3 players; mouse pads; motion picture 
films featuring animated entertainment, action-adventure, live-action, 
comedy, musicals, drama and documentaries; personal stereos; personal 
digital assistants; sunglasses; telephones; television sets; video game 
cartridges; video game discs; videophones; walkie-talkies; and consumer 
electronics and accessories therefor, namely, audio speakers; measuring 
rulers. 

Class 16 
Series of books on a variety of topics related to audiovisual entertainment, 
namely, a series of fiction and non-fiction books on a variety of topics in 
the nature of children's entertainment; fiction and non-fiction books on a 
variety of topics in the nature of children's entertainment; comic books; 
graphic novels; stories in illustrated form and comic book stories, 
storyboards, and artwork; periodicals in the field of comic book stories, 
storyboards, and artwork; magazines featuring children's entertainment; 
newspapers and photographs of general interest; journals, periodicals, 
and newsletters; photographs; stationery; catalogues in the field of 
children's entertainment; address books; art prints; arts and craft paint 
kits; autograph books; baby books; ball point pens; baseball cards; 
bookmarks; books, magazines, and periodicals, featuring stories, games 
and activities for children; bumper stickers; calendars; cartoon strips; 
Christmas cards; chalk; children's activity books; coloring books; color 
pencils; decals; diaries; drawing rulers; envelopes; erasers; felt pens; flash 
cards; paper gift cards; gift wrapping paper; greeting cards; memo pads; 
note paper; notebooks; notebook paper; paintings; paper flags; paper 
cake decorations; paper party decorations; paper napkins; paper party 
bags; pen or pencil holders; pencils; pencil sharpeners; pen and pencil 
cases and boxes; pens; printed periodicals in the field of children's 
entertainment; photograph albums; photo-engravings; pictorial prints; 
picture books; portraits; postcards; posters; printed awards; printed 
certificates; printed invitations; rubber stamps; drawing rulers; score 
cards; stamp albums; staplers; stickers; trading cards; writing paper; and 
writing implements. 

Class 25 
Athletic shoes; bandanas; baseball caps; beach cover-ups; beachwear; 
belts; bikinis; blazers; boots; bow ties; caps; cloaks; cloth bibs; coats; 
costumes for use in role-playing games; dresses; ear muffs; footwear; 
gloves; golf shirts; Halloween costumes; hats; head bands; headwear; 
hosiery; infantwear; jackets; jeans; jerseys; kerchiefs; leotards; leg 
warmers; lingerie; loungewear; mittens; neckties; night shirts; night 
gowns; overalls; pajamas; pants; polo shirts; ponchos; rainwear; robes; 
sandals; scarves; shirts; shoes; skirts; shorts; slacks; slippers; sleepwear; 
socks; stockings; sweaters; sweat pants; sweat shirts; swimsuits; t-shirts; 
tank tops; tights; underwear; vests; and wrist bands. 

Class 28 
Action skill games; action figures and accessories therefore; board games; 
card games; children's multiple activity toys; balloons; basketballs; bath 
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toys; baseballs; beach balls; bean bags; bean bag dolls; building blocks; 
bubble making wands and solution sets; chess sets; children's play 
cosmetics; Christmas stockings; collectable toy figures; crib mobiles; crib 
toys; disc toss toys; dolls; doll clothing; doll accessories; doll playsets; 
electric action toys; equipment sold as a unit for playing card games; hand 
held unit for playing electronic games other than those adapted for use 
with an external display screen or monitor; inflatable toys; jigsaw puzzles; 
jump ropes; kites; marbles; manipulative games; mechanical toys; music 
box toys; musical toys; parlor games; party favors in the nature of small 
toys; party games; playing cards; plush toys; puppets; roller skates; 
rubber balls; skateboards; soccer balls; spinning tops; squeeze toys; 
stuffed toys; talking toys; target games; teddy bears; tennis balls; toy 
action figures and accessories therefor; toy bucket and shovel sets; toy 
mobiles; toy vehicles; toy scooters; toy cars; toy model hobbycraft kits; 
toy figures; toy banks; toy trucks; toy watches; wind-up toys and yo-yos; 
paper party favors; paper party hats. 

Class 41 
Entertainment services in the nature of an ongoing animated children's 
television series; entertainment services, namely, an ongoing animated 
children's series provided through television, cable, the Internet and 
wireless communications networks; providing online non-downloadable 
comic books and graphic novels; providing blogs and non-downloadable 
publications in the nature of books, graphic novels, comics and 
screenplays in the field of entertainment via a website; providing 
entertainment information, audio, video and prose presentations, and 
online non-downloadable publications in the nature of fiction and non-
fiction books, graphic novels and comics all in the field of entertainment 
via a website; entertainment services, namely, arranging and conducting 
contests; providing current event news and information in the field of 
entertainment relating to contests, video, audio and prose presentations 
and publications all in the field of entertainment; providing on-line 
reviews of television shows and movies; providing non-downloadable 
movies and films via a video-on-demand website; providing non-
downloadable videos in the field of movies, television shows, and film 
trailers on a variety of topics via a website; providing on-line non-
downloadable music, movies, television shows, multimedia presentations 
in the field of entertainment, audio files featuring music, comic books, and 
publications in the nature of entertainment via a searchable on-line 
entertainment database; and providing information on entertainment, 
movies and television shows via social networks. 

AMAZON TECHNOLOGIES, INC. 

410 TERRY AVENUE NORTH, SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98109, 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, 
#22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 068896 
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40201903386X   15/02/2019   (29 30 32)  

Class 29 
Milk and milk products; dairy and dairy-based beverages containing live 
cultures (probiotics); beverages containing lactic acid bacteria; lactose 
enzyme dairy products and beverages; kefir; kefir (milk beverages); kefir 
jelly; kefir butter; fermented milk; fermented milk beverages; milk 
ferments for culinary purposes; dairy products; beverages consisting of 
dairy products; milk shakes; yoghurts; yoghurt products; yoghurt drinks; 
yoghurts incorporating jellies, jams, fruits, fruit sauces, fruit purees, 
chocolate, nuts, cereals, cereal products or cereal preparations as a 
condiment, flavouring or ingredient; fermented fruits and vegetables; 
fruits and vegetables in vinegar; meat; fish; poultry and game; eggs; 
edible oils and fats; all included in Class 29. 

Class 30 
Coffee, tea, cocoa, artificial coffee and ices; tea-extracts; fruit, herbal, 
botanical and grain tea; iced tea; green tea; tea-based beverages; tea-
based iced beverages; tea-based beverages with fruit, vegetables, flowers, 
plants, herbs or spices; kombucha tea; kombucha tea-based beverages; 
kombucha tea-based beverages flavoured with fruit, vegetables, flowers, 
plants, herbs or spices; fermented tea-based beverages; teas containing 
live cultures (probiotics); tea-based beverages containing live cultures 
(probiotics); fruit vinegar; flavoured vinegar; iced coffee; beverages with 
coffee, cocoa, chocolate or tea base; coffee flavourings; coffee beverages 
with milk; chocolate beverages with milk; chocolate based beverages; 
cocoa beverages with milk; cocoa based beverages; all included in Class 
30. 

Class 32 
Beers; non-alcoholic beverages; drinking waters; flavoured waters; 
mineral and aerated waters; drinking, flavoured, or aerated waters 
containing live cultures (probiotics); fruit juices and fruit drinks 
containing live cultures (probiotics); fruit and vegetable-mixed juices and 
drinks containing live cultures (probiotics); non-alcoholic beverages 
containing fruit and flavoured vinegar; soft drinks; energy drinks; 
isotonic drinks; sports drinks; fruit juices and fruit drinks; vegetable 
juices and vegetable drinks; syrups, concentrates and powders for making 
beverages including flavored waters, mineral and aerated waters, soft 
drinks, energy drinks, isotonic drinks, sports drinks, fruit drinks and 
juices, vegetable drinks and juices; all included in Class 32. 

ORGANIC AND RAW PTY LTD 

172 FULLARTON ROAD, DULWICH SA 5065, AUSTRALIA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DONALDSON & BURKINSHAW LLP, P.O. 
BOX 3667, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 905667 
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40201902973R   12/02/2019   (09 10 44)  

Class 09 
Downloadable mobile applications for storing, analyzing, displaying, 
annotating and transmitting via digital communication networks, cardiac 
measurements procured non-invasively, namely heart sound and EKG 
data, and reports derived therefrom; downloadable mobile applications 
for recording and electronically transmitting cardiac measurements to 
remote computing devices for cardiac analysis, namely application of 
machine learning-based diagnostic and classification techniques. 

Class 10 
Stethoscopes; digital stethoscopes; EKG machines; non-invasive medical 
apparatus and instruments for auscultation; non-invasive medical 
apparatus and instruments for monitoring, recording, reproducing and 
electronically transmitting information indicative of heart rate, heart 
sounds, cardiac electrical signals and heart function; non-invasive medical 
apparatus and instruments for recording and electronically transmitting 
cardiac measurements to remote computing devices for cardiac analysis, 
namely application of machine learning-based diagnostic and 
classification techniques; non-invasive heart monitors. 

Class 44 
Providing medical information from remote locations via an internet 
website for medical professionals, through non-invasive electronic patient 
monitoring devices that feed information to the website that can be 
accessed in real time by medical professionals for purposes of monitoring 
and diagnosing medical conditions; providing medical information from 
remote locations via an internet website for medical professionals, through 
non-invasive devices that feed information to the website that is processed, 
exchanged and accessed by users; providing medical information to 
medical professionals in the form of reports in the field of heart function 
containing information procured by non-invasive medical devices. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
25/01/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 10 
25/01/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 44 
25/01/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

EKO DEVICES, INC. 

2600 TENTH STREET, SUITE 260 BERKELEY, CALIFORNIA 94710 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ZICO INSIGHTS LAW LLC, 8 ROBINSON 
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ROAD, #13-00 ASO BUILDING, SINGAPORE 048544 

 
 

40201920617T   20/09/2019   (09 39)  

Class 09 
Mobile app computer software for the purpose of bringing together 
passengers and transport service providers, enabling passengers to 
conveniently book these transport services. 

Class 39 
Arranging of passenger transportation services for passengers via the 
bringing together of passengers and transport service providers by means 
of a mobile app system in the Internet. 

WOLERO TECHNOLOGY PTE LTD 

65 AIRPORT BOULEVARD, #B1-36A CHANGI AIRPORT TERMINAL 
3, SINGAPORE 819663 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SCHWEIGER & PARTNERS PTE. LTD. 
C/O SCHWEIGER & PARTNERS PTE. LTD., 105 CECIL STREET, 
#12-04 OCTAGON, THE, SINGAPORE 069534 

 

 

 

 

40201819400R   27/09/2018   (03)  

Class 03 
Cleaning agents, detergents, polishing agents, detergents, other than for 
use in manufacturing operations and for medical purposes, grooming 
agents, cosmetic astringents, laundry bleaching agents, household 
antistatic agents, polish; cosmetic cleansing agent; cosmetic petrolatum; 
cosmetic hydrogen peroxide; cosmetic bleaching agent (decoloring agent); 
cleaning agents; cleaning oil; soaps; cleaning preparations; abrasive 
material; cosmetics; toothpaste; incense; animal cosmetics; air fragrances; 
soap; detergents other than for use in manufacturing operations and for 
medical purposes; abrasives; cosmetic oil and gel; toothpaste; fragrant 
bag (dry mix petals and spices); pet shampoo; polishes for automobiles, 
vehicles tires, metal and furniture; cleaning agents for glass; cleaning 
agents for hands; paper towels impregnated with cleaning agents; polishes 
and abrasive cleaners; soap; household detergents; oven and bath 
aromatics [essential oils]; essential oils; ethereal essences; ethereal oils; 
flavourings for use in animal feed [essential oils]; all purpose cleaning 
preparations; cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations for 
household, commercial, industrial and institutional use; detergents, 
namely, detergent soap, dish detergent and laundry detergents; additive 
for freshening laundry; bleaching preparations for household use; floor 
cleaners; cleaners for carpet, fabric and upholstery; cleaning preparations 
for cleaning hard and soft surfaces; abrasive cloths, cleaning wipes, 
sponges, cloths and pads impregnated with non-disinfectant cleaning 
chemicals for household, commercial, industrial and institutional use; 
automotive and motorcycle cleaning and protecting products, namely wax 
and polish; windshield cleaning fluid; soap for cleaning cars and vehicles; 
all-purpose cleaners for household and automotive use; cleaning 
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preparations for toilets, bathtubs, sinks and floors; disposable wipes 
impregnated with cleaning compound for bathrooms and kitchens; hand 
soap; soap for personal use; shampoo; cleaning preparations for use on 
stone, granite, marble counter tops; polish for use on stone, granite and 
marble counter tops; cleaning and degreasing preparations; sugar soap; 
general all-purpose cleaners; all-purpose solvent use for removal of lime 
deposits; scale removing preparations for household use; rust removing 
preparations; cleaning preparations for cleaning drains; car wax, car 
polish; glass cleaner; stain remover; degreasers (other than those for use 
in manufacturing process); solvent cleaners for household use; water-
based solvent cleaners for household use; detergents. 

E. I. DU PONT DE NEMOURS AND COMPANY 

CHESTNUT RUN PLAZA, 974 CENTRE ROAD, WILMINGTON, 
DELAWARE, 19805, USA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
902143 

 
 

40201819405S   27/09/2018   (17)  

Class 17 
Adhesives (not included in other classes) based on a polyurethane 
composition; sealant compounds for joints and for installing wind shields 
in motor vehicles; semi-finished products made from plastic substances; 
synthetic resins, polymers resins and plastics; products of plastic in the 
form of tubes, rods, bars, beams, blocks, boards, strips, films, sheets, 
panels and shaped pieces for use in further manufacture; polyurethane 
spray foam for sealing, caulking, insulating and adhesion applications; 
plastic sheeting for use as barriers for retaining vapors and liquids; 
materials for insulation against heat; shock absorbing buffers of rubber; 
artificial and synthetic resins; water hoses for lawn and garden; hoses 
with non-metalic connectors; plastic film for use in solar and photovoltaic 
modules. 

E. I. DU PONT DE NEMOURS AND COMPANY 

CHESTNUT RUN PLAZA, 974 CENTRE ROAD, WILMINGTON, 
DELAWARE, 19805, USA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
902143 
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40201820556P   09/10/2018   (17 19)  

Class 17 
Plastic pipe fittings, couplings and terminations [connections] therefor 
used in corrosive and chemical waste drainage applications where acids, 
bases and solvents are drained. 

Class 19 
Rigid plastic drain, sewer and vent pipes. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 17 
17/05/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 19 
17/05/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

GEORG FISCHER HARVEL LLC 

300 KUEBLER ROAD, EASTON, PENNSYLVANIA 18040, UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201820653T   10/10/2018   (16 35 36)  

Class 16 
Books, printed matter, leaflets, pamphlets, guides, printed advice and 
brochures; printed publications; including all of the aforesaid in the field 
of philanthropy and for charitable purposes. 

Class 35 
Charitable, benevolent and philanthropic services, namely, the provision 
of business information, advice and guidance; business project 
management and administration for organisation, namely, developing and 
coordinating volunteer projects; business management and business 
administration services; the provision of information, advice and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid. 

Class 36 
Benevolent fund services; philanthropic services namely monetary 
donations, investment and related financial advice; philanthropic and 
charitable services namely providing investment, donations, and 
charitable grants to individuals, organisations, businesses, educational 
and healthcare establishments; charitable fund raising and charitable and 
philanthropic investment services; investment of funds for charitable or 
philanthropic purposes; financial services; investment services; providing 
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financial assistance, advice and guidance; the provision of information, 
consultancy and advice relating to all of the aforesaid. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 16 
09/10/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
09/10/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 36 
09/10/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

RAPHAEL PUBLISHING LIMITED 

WOODBOURNE HALL, P.O. BOX 3162, ROAD TOWN, 1110 
TORTOLA, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WITHERS KHATTARWONG LLP, 80 
RAFFLES PLACE, #25-01 UOB PLAZA 1, SINGAPORE 048624 

 
 

 

40201817134V   27/08/2018   (05)  

Class 05 
Pharmaceuticals; pharmaceutical preparations; pharmaceutical 
preparations and substances; chemical substances and preparations 
namely radioactive substances for medical purposes; 
radiopharmaceuticals; radiopharmaceutical products; radioactive 
substances from a radionuclide generator for exclusive use in nuclear 
medicine. 

AUSTRALIAN NUCLEAR SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY 
ORGANISATION 

NEW ILLAWARRA ROAD LUCAS HEIGHTS NSW 2234 AUSTRALIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WONGPARTNERSHIP LLP, 12 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 MARINA BAY FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 018982 
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40201817181S   28/08/2018   (38)  

Class 38 
Telecommunications. 

RED OTTER PTE. LTD. 

1 WALLICH STREET, #28-01 GUOCO TOWER, SINGAPORE 078881 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RED OTTER PTE. LTD., 1 WALLICH 
STREET, #28-01 GUOCO TOWER, SINGAPORE 078881 

 

 

 

 

40201907554W   05/04/2019   (09 42)  

Class 09 
Scientific apparatus including measuring, signalling and checking 
instruments, data recording apparatus, computers, computer peripheral 
devices, computer software, data management systems; software for 
retrieval and storage of information; software for receiving, processing 
and analysis of images and data; communications software, software 
facilitating the delivery of goods and reporting software, electronic 
apparatus, instruments and equipment; all of the aforementioned goods 
for use in the mining and excavation industry and to users of explosives. 

Class 42 
Provision of technological advisory, consultancy and support services to 
the mining and excavation industry and to users of explosives; design, 
implementation, assessment, monitoring and recording of blasting 
applications including supply of explosives and explosives accessories; 
explosives design; conducting and analysing blast site surveys; 
engineering project management; engineering risk analysis; all of the 
aforementioned services provided personally or by means of an 
information distribution medium and all of the aforementioned services 
provided to the mining and excavation industry and to users of explosives. 

ORICA INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD. 

78 SHENTON WAY, #06-15 TOWER 2, SINGAPORE 079120 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DAVIES COLLISON CAVE ASIA PTE. 
LTD., 10 COLLYER QUAY, #07-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201825360Y   06/12/2018   (09 36)  

Class 09 
Computer software and mobile applications for use by others in rendering 
financial services, namely, software for collecting, analyzing, organizing, 
storing and transmitting data and information in the fields of financial 
risk management, financial management and investment management; 
computer software and mobile applications used in connection with 
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financial services, namely, software for collecting, analyzing, organizing, 
storing and transmitting data and information in the fields of personal 
financial planning, personal financial management, personal investment 
management, and retirement planning; downloadable computer software 
and mobile applications to search and display information relating to 
financial trading in securities, options, futures, stocks, shares, foreign 
exchange and other financial instruments; computer software trading 
platforms for placing and executing orders to purchase or sell securities, 
options, futures, foreign exchange and other financial instruments. 

Class 36 
Financial services in the nature of financial and investment instruments 
and providing indices of financial and investment instruments; 
Investment management services; Funds investment; Financial services, 
namely, financial asset evaluation; Financial services, namely, providing 
financial and investment information, financial and investment 
management, financial and investment advice, and financial and 
investment analysis; Funds evaluation and performance monitoring; 
Financial risk management; Financial investment services, namely, 
evaluation, analysis, and comparison of investment funds for others; 
Providing financial information in the field of investment opportunities; 
providing financial information and links relating to investment advisory 
services, investment management services, and financial risk management 
via an interactive website; Financial and investment information provided 
by electronic means; Mutual fund investment and financial management, 
investment, analysis and consultation in the field of securities, real estate, 
funds and mutual funds; financial advisory services in relation to the 
structuring, distribution, management and administration of investments, 
namely, target date funds, exchange traded funds, mutual funds, 
commodity funds, pooled funds, hedge funds, closed-end funds, principal 
protected notes, wrap account products, segregated funds, securities and 
securities-based investment products; financial product services, namely, 
brokerage, advisory, distribution, administration, management, 
accounting, custodial and trustee services for mutual funds, commodity 
funds, pooled funds, hedge funds, exchange traded funds, closed-end 
funds, principal protected notes, wrap account products, segregated 
funds, securities and securities-based investment products. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
05/11/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 36 
05/11/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

BLACKROCK INSTITUTIONAL TRUST COMPANY, N.A. 

400 HOWARD STREET, SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94105 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA.  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: JOYCE A. TAN & PARTNERS LLC, 8 
TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #15-04 SUNTEC TOWER THREE, 
SINGAPORE 038988 
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40201826119X   14/12/2018   (16 25 28 39 41 43 44)  

The transliteration of the Chinese characters in the mark is "Tan Suo" 
meaning "Explore", "Meng" meaning "Dream" and "Hao" which is a 
suffix used after the name of a ship. 

Application for a series of four marks. 

Class 16 
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, not included in 
other classes, namely, boxes of cardboard or paper, coasters of paper, 
handkerchiefs of paper, hygienic paper, table napkins of paper, packing 
[cushioning, stuffing] materials of paper or cardboard, paper sheets 
[stationery], placards of paper or cardboard, signboards of paper or 
cardboard and cardboard tubes; printed matter; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; 
artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and office requisites (except 
furniture); instructional and teaching material (except apparatus); plastic 
materials for packaging (not included in other classes); printers' type; 
printing blocks. 

Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear. 

Class 28 
Games and playthings; gymnastic and sporting articles not included in 
other classes; decorations for Christmas trees. 

Class 39 
Transport; packaging and storage of goods; travel arrangement. 

Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural 
activities. 

Class 43 
Services for providing food and drink; temporary accommodation. 

Class 44 
Medical services; veterinary services; hygienic and beauty care for human 
beings or animals; agriculture, horticulture and forestry services. 

DREAM IP LIMITED 

SUITE 1501, OCEAN CENTRE, 5 CANTON ROAD, TSIMSHATSUI, 
KOWLOON, HONG KONG  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 
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40201908855T   25/04/2019   (32)  

Class 32 
Beer; Rice-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; Non-alcoholic 
beer flavored beverages; Sports drinks; Energy drinks; Non-alcoholic 
carbonated beverages; Non-alcoholic fruit juice beverages; Whey 
beverages; Waters [beverages]; Lithia water; Mineral water [beverages]; 
Seltzer water; Table waters; Lemonades; Soda water; Non-alcoholic 
beverages; Aerated water; Isotonic beverages; Kvass [non-alcoholic 
beverages]; Smoothies; Soya-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; 
Protein-enriched sports beverages; Non-alcoholic beverages flavored with 
coffee; Non-alcoholic beverages flavored with tea; Soft drinks; Cola; Non-
fermented fruit drinks; Distilled drinking water; Purified drinking water; 
Vegetable extracts [beverages]; Bean extract drinks; Non-alcoholic 
preparations for making beverages; Sorbets [beverages]. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 32 
02/02/2019 
China 
Beer; Rice-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; Non-alcoholic 
beer flavored beverages; Sports drinks; Energy drinks; Non-alcoholic 
carbonated beverages; Non-alcoholic fruit juice beverages; Whey 
beverages; Waters [beverages]; Lithia water; Mineral water [beverages]; 
Seltzer water; Table waters; Lemonades; Soda water; Non-alcoholic 
beverages; Aerated water; Isotonic beverages; Kvass [non-alcoholic 
beverages]; Smoothies; Soya-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; 
Protein-enriched sports beverages; Non-alcoholic beverages flavored with 
coffee; Non-alcoholic beverages flavored with tea; Soft drinks; Cola; 
Milky tea (non-milk based); Distilled drinking water; Purified drinking 
water; Vegetable extracts [beverages]; Bean extract drinks; Non-alcoholic 
preparations for making beverages; Sorbets [beverages]. 

INNER MONGOLIA YILI INDUSTRIAL GROUP CO., LTD. 

NO.1, JINSHAN ROAD, JINSHAN DEVELOPMENT ZONE, HOHHOT, 
P.R. CHINA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WONG & LEOW LLC, 8 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #05-01 MARINA BAY FINANCIAL CENTRE TOWER 
1, SINGAPORE 018981 

 

 

 

 

40201910015U   08/05/2019   (03 44)  

Class 03 
Cosmetics, make up; skin care preparations, powder compacts; lipsticks; 
lip gloss; make-up powder and foundation; moisturisers; beauty care 
preparations, body care preparations, essential oils for personal use; 
preparations and products for removing make-up; lotions, creams and 
conditioners for the face, hands and body; beauty masks; abrasive cloth; 
abrasive paper; abrasives; adhesives for affixing false hair; adhesives for 
cosmetic purposes; after-shave lotions; almond milk for cosmetic 
purposes; almond oil; almond soap; aloe vera preparations for cosmetic 
purposes; alum stones [astringents]; amber [perfume]; antiperspirant 
soap; antiperspirants [toiletries]; aromatics [essential oils]; astringents for 
cosmetic purposes; balms other than for medical purposes; bath salts, not 
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for medical purposes; baths (cosmetic preparations for -); beard dyes; 
beauty masks; bergamot oil; bleaching preparations [decolorants] for 
cosmetic purposes; breath freshening sprays; breath freshening strips; 
cakes of toilet soap; cedarwood (essential oils of -); citron (essential oils of 
-); cleansing milk for toilet purposes; colorants for toilet purposes; color-
removing preparations; colour-brightening chemicals for household 
purposes [laundry]; cosmetic kits; cosmetic preparations for slimming 
purposes; cosmetics for animals; cotton sticks for cosmetic purposes; 
cotton wool for cosmetic purposes; creams (cosmetic -); creams (skin 
whitening -); dental bleaching gels; deodorant soap; deodorants for 
human beings or for animals; depilatories; depilatory preparations; 
douching preparations for personal sanitary or deodorant purposes 
[toiletries]; dry shampoos; dyes (cosmetic -); eau de cologne; emery; 
essences (ethereal -); essential oils; ethereal essences; ethereal oils; 
extracts of flowers [perfumes]; eyebrow cosmetics; eyebrow pencils; 
eyelashes (adhesives for affixing false -); eyelashes (cosmetic preparations 
for -); eyelashes (false -); false eyelashes; false hair (adhesives for affixing -
); false nails; flower perfumes (bases for -); flowers (extracts of -) 
[perfumes]; foot perspiration (soap for -); gels (dental bleaching -); 
greases for cosmetic purposes; hair colorants; hair dyes; hair lotions; hair 
spray; hair waving preparations; hydrogen peroxide for cosmetic 
purposes; incense; ionone [perfumery]; jasmine oil; javelle water; jelly 
(petroleum -) for cosmetic purposes; joss sticks; kits (cosmetic -); lavender 
oil; lavender water; lemon (essential oils of -); lotions for cosmetic 
purposes; lotions (tissues impregnated with cosmetic -); make-up 
preparations; make-up removing preparations; mascara; massage gels 
other than for medical purposes; milk (cleansing -) for toilet purposes; 
mint essence [essential oil]; mint for perfumery; musk [perfumery]; 
moustache wax; nail art stickers; nail care preparations; nail polish; nail 
varnish; nails (false -); neutralizers for permanent waving; oils for 
cosmetic purposes; oils for perfumes and scents; oils for toilet purposes; 
pencils (cosmetic -); pencils (eyebrow -); perfumery; perfumes; permanent 
waving (neutralizers for -); petroleum jelly for cosmetic purposes; polishes 
(denture -); pomades for cosmetic purposes; powder (make-up -); pumice 
stone; rose oil; shampoos; shaving preparations; shaving soap; skin care 
(cosmetic preparations for -); skin whitening creams; slimming purposes 
(cosmetic preparations for -); soap; soap (antiperspirant -); soap (cakes of 
-); soap (deodorant -); soap for foot perspiration; sprays (breath 
freshening -); strips (breath freshening -); sunscreen preparations; sun-
tanning preparations [cosmetics]; talcum powder, for toilet use; terpenes 
[essential oils]; tissues impregnated with cosmetic lotions; toilet water; 
toiletries; transfers (decorative -) for cosmetic purposes; varnish (nail -); 
varnish-removing preparations; waving preparations for the hair; wax 
(depilatory -); haircare preparations. 

Class 44 
Make up artist services; make-up services; cosmetic make-up services; 
beauty care services; beauty salon and beauty treatment services; beauty 
therapy services and treatments; beauty treatment; healthcare, diet and 
rehabilitative exercise advisory services; lifestyle advisory services for 
medical purposes; cosmetic treatment for the hair; hair care, hair 
colouring, hair styling and hair cutting services; hairdressing salon 
services; advice and consultancy services relating to the above services. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 03 
28/11/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 
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Class 44 
28/11/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

ISLESTARR HOLDINGS LIMITED 

UNIT 5, 50 BROOK GREEN, HAMMERSMITH LONDON W6 7BJ 
UNITED KINGDOM 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FRANCINE TAN LAW CORPORATION, 
133 NEW BRIDGE ROAD, #13-02 SINGAPORE 059413 

 
 

40201914836Y   09/07/2019   (32)  

Class 32 
Beers; beer wort; bitter beer; black beer; dark beer; fruit beers; ginger 
beer; malt beer; malt-containing beverages; non-alcoholic beers; porter; 
ale; stout; lager; fruit drinks and fruit juices; energy drinks; syrups and 
other preparations for making beverages; mineral and aerated waters and 
other non-alcoholic drinks; cider. 

PARROTDOG BREWING LIMITED 

60-66 KINGSFORD SMITH STREET, LYALL BAY, WELLINGTON, 
6022, NEW ZEALAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC C/O WINNIE THAM, 
77 ROBINSON ROAD, #22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 068896 

 

 

 

 

40201918050X   19/08/2019   (29 32)  

Class 29 
Almond milk; almond milk-based beverages; powdered soy beans for use 
as beverages; powdered soy beans for use as foods; soy milk; powdered 
soy milk; milk. 

Class 32 
Fruit juice; vegetable juice (beverages). 

VIRIYAPATTANA COMPANY LIMITED 

3534 SUKHUMVIT ROAD, KWANG BANGNA TAI, KHET BANGNA, 
BANGKOK 10260, THAILAND  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 
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T1301447F   24/01/2013   (41)  

Class 41 
Preschools (education); nursery schools; provision of pre-school children's 
education; provision of a bilingual foundational language programme for 
toddlers and pre-school children (education); teaching and educational 
instruction of pre-school children through the means of music and lyrics; 
education and training services relating to pre-school education; 
development of curricula for pre-school education; publication of pre-
school educational materials; production and distribution (other than 
transportation) of educational videos for pre-school children; production 
and distribution (other than transportation) of sound, movie and video 
recordings for pre-school children for education and entertainment 
purposes; management of education services relating to pre-school 
education; advisory and consultancy services in relation to all the 
aforesaid services; all included in Class 41. 

LEAP SCHOOLHOUSE PTE. LTD. 

180 KITCHENER ROAD, #09-09/10 CITY SQUARE MALL, 
SINGAPORE 208539 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: INFINITUS LAW CORPORATION, P.O. 
BOX 259, RAFFLES CITY POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 911709 

 

 

 

 

40201915903T   22/07/2019   (09 35 39 41 42)  

Class 09 
Apparatus and instruments for recording, transmitting, reproducing or 
processing sound, images or data; recorded and downloadable media, 
computer software, blank digital or analogue recording and storage 
media; computers and computer peripheral devices; computer software 
for providing geographic maps, travel information and recommendation; 
computer software for providing seating and ticket reservation services 
for travel, sightseeing (tourism), transport, entertainment, sporting, 
educational and cultural events, dining and accommodation; computer 
software for providing ticketing, booking, reservation, and information 
services relating to travel, sightseeing (tourism), transport, entertainment, 
concerts, shows, sporting, cultural, educational, seminar and theatrical 
events and attractions, dining and accommodation; travel information 
guides in electronic form; computer programmes [programs], recorded; 
electronic publications, downloadable; computer software applications, 
downloadable; application and communication software; application 
development software; computer application software for use in 
management of a database; computer software for facilitating on-line 
commercial transactions; computer software platforms, recorded or 
downloadable; interactive computer software; authentication and 
authorization software; billing application software specifically designed 
to facilitate automated payment of multiple bills; downloadable software 
in the nature of mobile applications for facilitating travel arrangements 
and reservations, planning travel, travel research, locating and writing 
travel reviews downloadable audio recordings, video recordings, music, 
sounds, images, text, publications, signals, software, information, data and 
code provided via telecommunications networks, by online delivery and 
by way of the Internet and the world wide web; computer file 
management software; computer software and computer programs for 
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digital certification; computer software for document management; 
computer software for electronic mail, mobile messaging and multimedia 
messaging; personal information management software; computer 
software for financial accounting, financial reporting, customer relations 
management, project management, inventory management, order 
processing and contact management; computer software to track changes 
in electronic documents and files. 

Class 35 
Advertising; business management; business administration; office 
functions; marketing, advertising and promotion services; dissemination 
of advertising for others via computer and communication networks; 
promoting the goods and services of others via computer and 
communication networks; marketing and advertising consultation 
services; market research services; provision of market research 
information; online advertising; advertising, marketing and promoting 
the goods and services of others by preparing and placing advertisements 
in electronic magazines; business intermediary services relating to 
commercialization of goods and services between buyers and sellers; 
intermediation of agreements regarding the purchase and sale of goods 
and services; provision of space on websites for advertising goods and 
services for buyers and sellers to facilitate the sale of goods and services 
via a computer network; sales promotion for others; commercial 
information and advice for consumers; advisory services relating to 
customer service management; price comparison services; presentation of 
goods on communication media for retail purposes; organization, 
operation and supervision of loyalty and incentive schemes; presentation 
of services on communication media; presentation of goods on 
communication media, for retail purposes; systemization of information 
into computer databases; database management; organization, operation 
and supervision of sales and promotional incentive schemes; promoting 
the goods and services of others; negotiation and conclusion of 
commercial transactions for third parties; providing and rental of 
advertising space; compilation of information into computer databases; 
the bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a variety of goods, 
(excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view 
and purchase those goods; the bringing together, for the benefit of others, 
of a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers 
to conveniently view and purchase those goods from a general 
merchandise catalogue by mail order or from a general merchandise web 
site in the global communications network; business consulting and 
management services in the field of travel, travel planning and the 
operation of travel-related businesses; retail services for travel-related 
goods; providing online price comparisons of travel, transportation and 
lodging services; business referral services in the field of travel via an 
online website; advertising for others, including on the Internet; 
commercial information and advice for consumers in the choice of 
products and services; providing business information relating to 
consumer products and services via global computer and wireless 
networks; providing consumer information for others about 
transportation, travel, sightseeing (tourism), entertainment, sporting, 
educational and cultural events, dining and accommodation available 
electronically via computer networks and global information networks; 
business assistance relating to company management and organization; 
business assistance relating to information management; business and 
commercial information services provided on-line from a computer 
database, computer network, global computer network or the Internet. 

Class 39 
Transport; travel arrangement; traffic information; transport 
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reservation; transportation information; message delivery; boat rental; 
passenger transport; travel reservation; advisory services relating to 
travel; consultancy services relating to travel; arranging and booking of 
holiday, travels, tours, cruises and vehicle hire; arranging and booking of 
seats for travel; arranging and reserving travel and tours by land, sea and 
air; arranging of local and overseas travel; booking agency services for 
travel and transportation; booking for travel by electronic and computer 
means; booking of tickets for travel; information services relating to 
transportation and travel provided on-line from a computer database; 
information services relating to travel, cruise and tourism services; 
planning services relating to travel; providing computerized travel 
information; providing online information relating to travel and tourism; 
arranging tours, sightseeing (tourism), city tours, cruises and excursions; 
sightseeing [tourism] services; providing travel information via an on-line 
computer database; providing reviews of travel service providers, travel 
destinations, tours, and local attractions via computer networks and 
global information networks; providing transportation, travel and travel 
planning services via an online searchable database; providing traveling 
information and services via an online computer database; providing 
travel information on tours, activities and attractions via an online 
platform; providing reviews of travel service providers, tours, activities 
and attractions via a global computer network. 

Class 41 
Education; training; entertainment; sporting and cultural activities; 
arranging of shows; information on education activities; entertainment 
information; recreation information; box office services (entertainment); 
services for the reservation of seats for shows; booking of seats for shows; 
services for the reservation of tickets for sporting events; booking services 
of seats and tickets for shows and sports events; information about 
booking of seats for shows; information about ticket reservation and 
booking services for sport events; providing on-line electronic 
publications, not downloadable; educational services pertaining to travel 
and travel destinations; ticket reservation for shows and theatrical 
performances; ticket reservation for artistic events; information services 
relating to ticket reservation and booking services for entertainment 
events and shows; ticket agency services [entertainment]; seating and 
ticket reservation services for entertainment, sporting, educational and 
cultural events; ticket agency services; ticket reservation and booking 
services and information services relating to organization of 
entertainment, sporting, cultural, educational and theatrical events and 
activities and organization of shows, concerts and seminars; including the 
provision of the aforesaid services online via a computer network, the 
internet or extranets. 

Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating 
thereto; industrial analysis and industrial research services; design and 
development of computer hardware and software; creating and 
maintaining web sites for others; computer software design, development, 
modification and maintenance; computer services relating to updating, 
reviewing and maintaining of software; electronic data storage; providing 
search engines for the internet; digitization of documents [scanning]; 
computer technology consultancy; technological consultancy; computer 
software application hosting services; computer software technical 
support services; software as a service [SaaS]; development of computer 
platforms; platform as a service [PaaS]; online non-downloadable 
computer software for providing geographic maps, travel information and 
recommendation; online non-downloadable computer software for 
providing seating and ticket reservation services for travel, sightseeing 
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(tourism), transport, entertainment, sporting, educational and cultural 
events, dining and accommodation; online non-downloadable computer 
software for providing ticketing, booking, reservation, and information 
services relating to travel, sightseeing (tourism), transport, entertainment, 
concerts, shows, sporting, cultural, educational, seminar and theatrical 
events and attractions, dining and accommodation; online non-
downloadable computer file management software; online non-
downloadable computer software for digital certification; online non-
downloadable computer software for document management; online non-
downloadable computer software for electronic mail, mobile messaging 
and multimedia messaging; online non-downloadable personal 
information management software; online non-downloadable computer 
software for financial accounting, financial reporting, customer relations 
management, project management, inventory management, order 
processing and contact management; online non-downloadable computer 
software to track changes in electronic documents and files; providing 
search engines through computer networks and world wide web to 
acquire data, information and comments related to traveling and 
transportation; providing search engines for obtaining travel and 
transportation data, information, and reviews via computer networks and 
global information networks. 

KLOOK TRAVEL TECHNOLOGY LIMITED 

22/F, KINWICK CENTER, 32 HOLLYWOOD ROAD, CENTRAL, 
HONG KONG  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WONG & LEOW LLC, 8 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #05-01 MARINA BAY FINANCIAL CENTRE TOWER 
1, SINGAPORE 018981 

 
 

40201920019T   13/09/2019   (05)  

Class 05 
Pharmaceuticals, medical and veterinary preparations; Sanitary 
preparations for medical purposes; Dietetic food and substances adapted 
for medical or veterinary use, food for babies; Food supplements; Fibre 
supplements; Calcium supplements; Dietary supplements; Vitamin 
supplements; Colostrum supplements; Prebiotic supplements; 
Homeopathic supplements; Nutritional supplements; Dietary food 
supplements; Milk protein supplements; Mineral food supplements; Whey 
protein supplements; Zinc dietary supplements; Zinc supplement 
lozenges; Liquid herbal supplements; Protein supplement shakes; Wheat 
dietary supplements; Yeast dietary supplements; Casein dietary 
supplements; Pharmaceuticals; Pharmaceutical drugs; Pharmaceutical 
creams; Pharmaceutical sweets; Ocular pharmaceuticals; Pharmaceutical 
tablets; Pharmaceutical products; Pharmaceutical lipsalves; 
Pharmaceutical substances; Tablets [pharmaceuticals]; Homeopathic 
pharmaceuticals; Pharmaceutical compositions; Pharmaceutical 
preparations; Pharmaceutical skin lotions; Antidiabetic pharmaceuticals; 
Antibacterial pharmaceuticals; Medicinal mud; Medicinal tea; Medicinal 
oils; Medicinal clays; Medicinal herbs; Medicinal roots; Medicinal salts; 
Medicinal drinks; Medicinal sprays; Medicinal alcohol; Medicinal 
beverages; Medicinal infusions; Medicinal ointments; Medicinal 
substances; Medicinal embrocations; Medicinal preparations; Medicinal 
herb extracts; Medicinal herb infusions. 
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HI-BEAU INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD. 

37 UBI CRESCENT, #05-00 HI-BEAU BUILDING, SINGAPORE 408586 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HI-BEAU INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD., 
18 BOON LAY WAY, #07-102 TRADEHUB 21, SINGAPORE 609966 

 
 

 

40201920020X   13/09/2019   (03 29 30 35)  

Class 03 
After shave lotions; Almond oil; Almond soap; Almond milk for cosmetic 
purposes; Amber [perfume]; Aromatics [essential oils]; Astringents for 
cosmetic purposes; Balms, other than for medical purposes; Bath salts, 
not for medical purposes; Beauty masks; Bleaching preparations and 
other substances for laundry use; Breath freshening sprays; Breath 
freshening strips; Cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive 
preparations; Cleansers for intimate personal hygiene purposes, non 
medicated; Collagen preparations for cosmetic purposes; Cosmetic dyes; 
Cosmetic kits; Cosmetic creams; Cosmetic preparations for skin care; 
Cosmetic preparations for slimming purposes; Cosmetics; Deodorant 
soap; Deodorant preparations for human beings or for animals; 
Deodorants for human beings or for animals; Dry shampoos; Eau de 
cologne; Essential oils; Essential oils of lemon; Essential oils of 
cedarwood; Eyebrow cosmetics; Facial beauty masks; Hair dye; Hair 
spray; Hair lotion; Hair waving preparations; Herbal extracts for 
cosmetic purposes; Jasmine oil; Lavender oil; Lipstick; Lip balms; Lip 
gloss; Lotions for cosmetic purposes; Massage gels other than for medical 
purposes; Mint essence [essential oil]; Non-medicated cosmetics and 
toiletry preparations; Non-medicated soaps; Non-medicated dentifrices; 
Non-medicated hair lotions; Oils for cosmetic purposes; Oils for perfumes 
and scents; Petroleum jelly for cosmetic purposes; Rose oil; Shampoo; 
Skin whitening creams; Soaps; Teeth whitening strips; Vaginal washes for 
personal sanitary or deodorant purposes. 

Class 29 
Beans, preserved; Fried potatoes; Cooked potatoes; Mashed potatoes; 
Peeled potatoes; Chipped potatoes; Stuffed potatoes; Preserved potatoes; 
Processed potatoes; Hash brown potatoes; Potatoes being dried; French 
fried potatoes; Potatoes being cooked; Potatoes being stuffed; Potatoes 
being preserved; Potatoes being processed; Processed sweet potatoes; 
Cooked potatoes with fillings; Preparations for making mashed potatoes; 
Foodstuffs in the form of fillings of potatoes; Preparations containing 
principally of potatoes; Yogurt; Yogurt drinks; Drinking yogurts; Yogurt 
for drinking; Drinks based on yogurt; Yogurt-based beverages; Beverages 
made from yogurt; Beverages made with yogurt; Cut vegetables; 
Vegetable lard; Vegetable pate; Vegetable chips; Vegetable puree; 
Vegetable rings; Dried vegetables; Mixed vegetables; Vegetable pastes; 
Vegetable purees; Vegetable salads; Vegetable spread; Vegetable sticks; 
Boiled vegetables; Canned vegetables; Cooked vegetables; Frozen 
vegetables; Peeled vegetables; Salted vegetables; Tinned vegetables; Cut 
fruits; Dried fruits; Canned fruits; Cooked fruits; Frozen fruits; Fruits, 
dried; Glazed fruits; Mashed fruits; Peeled fruits; Stewed fruits; Tinned 
fruits; Bottled fruits; Candied fruits; Frosted fruits; Fruits, canned; 
Fruits, cooked; Fruits, tinned; Pickled fruits; Prepared fruits; Fermented 
fruits; Preserved soybeans for food; Preserved soy beans for food; 
Preserved soya beans for food; Preserved food products of fish; Preserved 
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food products of game; Preserved food products of meat; Soya beans, 
preserved, for food; Preserved food products of fruits; Preserved food 
products of poultry; Preserved food products of vegetables; Food 
products made principally from preserved nuts; Food products made 
principally from preserved fruits; Food products made principally from 
preserved vegetables; Flowers and leaves, being dried, cooked or 
preserved foodstuffs; Preserved fish; Preserved hake; Preserved meat; 
Preserved peas; Fish, preserved; Meat, preserved; Peas, preserved; 
Preserved beans; Preserved meats; Preserved plums; Soya, preserved; 
Beans, preserved; Fruit, preserved; Laver, preserved; Meat [preserved]; 
Preserved fruits; Preserved garlic; Preserved ginger; Preserved olives; 
Preserved pulses; Fish maw; Dried fish; Fish balls; Fish cakes; Fish paste; 
Fish steak; Fish stock; Canned fish; Farmed fish; Fish steaks; Fish sticks; 
Frozen fish; Salted fish; Smoked fish; Tinned fish; Bottled fish; Fish 
fillets; Fish fingers; Fish jellies; Fish mousses. 

Class 30 
Bread; Carbohydrate preparations for food; Carbohydrate based 
preparations for foods; Coffee; Coffee beans; Coffee drinks; Coffee 
essences; Coffee extracts; Coffee flavorings; Coffee flavourings; Coffee 
substitutes; Rice; Salt; Flour; Rye flour; Cake flour; Corn flour; Nut 
flours; Rice flour; Soya flour; Dough flour; Flour mixes; Maize flour; 
Pizza flour; Wheat flour; Cereal flour; Edible flour; Potato flour; Flour of 
corn; Flour of oats; Flour of rice; Tapioca flour; Wheaten flour; Sugar, 
honey, treacle; Tapioca; Tapioca and sago; Snack foods prepared from 
potato flour; Tea; Vinegar; Yeast, baking-powder. 

Class 35 
Office functions; Business administration; Business management; 
Providing information, including online, about advertising, business 
management and administration & office functions; Advertising. 

HI-BEAU INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD. 

37 UBI CRESCENT, #05-00 HI-BEAU BUILDING, SINGAPORE 408586 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HI-BEAU INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD., 
18 BOON LAY WAY, #07-102 TRADEHUB 21, SINGAPORE 609966 

 
 

40201920353P   19/09/2019   (30)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 30 
Noodles; instant noodles; vermicelli; instant vermicelli; deep frozen 
noodles; chilled noodles; dried noodles; farinaceous products; prepared 
meals consisting principally of noodles or vermicelli or pasta or spaghetti 
or rice; sauces (condiments); spices; gravies (meat-); pasta; spaghetti; 
pastes (farinaceous food-); seasonings; salt, mustard; vinegar; all included 
in Class 30. 

YEO HIAP SENG LIMITED 

3 SENOKO WAY, SINGAPORE 758057 

 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 35  
  

 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 
 

 40201920021Y   13/09/2019   (43)  

Class 43 
Café services; Food preparation; Restaurant services; Catering services; 
Providing food and drink; Take away food services; Restaurant 
reservation services; Ice cream parlors. 

BORDERLESS RANGERS PTE. LTD. 

57 SOUTH BRIDGE ROAD, #01-02 UN YANG KOR DAI, SINGAPORE 
058688 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BORDERLESS RANGERS PTE. LTD., 57 
SOUTH BRIDGE ROAD, #01-02 UN YANG KOR DAI, SINGAPORE 
058688 

 
 

40201920753T   24/09/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Eyewear, namely, eyeglasses, sunglasses and eyeglass frames and lenses; 
eyewear accessories, namely, cases and holders; laptop bags, sleeves and 
carrying cases; cases for mobile phones; cell phone covers; protective 
helmets; USB flash drives; signal whistles; sport whistles; whistle alarms; 
magnetic compasses; compasses for measuring; directional compasses; 
PDAs (personal digital assistants) and MP3 players; hands-free kits, 
straps, wrist straps and neck straps for mobile telephones, smartphones, 
videophones, tablets, PDAs (personal digital assistants) and MP3 player. 

OFF-WHITE LLC 

C/O GELFAND, RENNERT & FELDMAN, LLP 360 HAMILTON AVE., 
#100 WHITE PLAINS, NY, 10601 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MARY THOMAS IP STRATEGIES & 
SOLUTIONS PTE. LTD., 20 COLLYER QUAY, #23-01 20 COLLYER 
QUAY, SINGAPORE 049319 

 

 

 

 

40201920815V   24/09/2019   (30)  

Class 30 
Baking soda; Propolis; Corn, milled; Propolis [bee glue] for human 
consumption; Fajitas; Pumpkin pies; Millet cakes; Pumpkin porridge 
[Hobak-juk]; Cakes; Quiche; Maize, milled; Quiches; Filled buns; Raw 
sugar; Non-medicated lozenges; Ready-made sauces; Mille-feuilles; 
Ready-to-eat cereals; Confectionery; Ready-to-eat puddings; Flour of 
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millet; Flour ready for baking; Filled pasta; Pre-mixes ready for baking; 
Lozenges [confectionery]; Ready-made baking mixtures; Baking powder; 
Ready-to-bake dough products; Filled rolls; Red ginseng tea; Ice 
confectionery; Red ginseng candy; Baking spices; Bread with sweet red 
bean; Non-medicated mouth freshening lozenges; Red bean porridge 
(patjuk); Cakes of sugar-bounded millet or popped rice (okoshi); Red 
pepper powder (Gochutgaru); Filled caramels; Shaved ice with sweetened 
red beans; Miso; Steamed buns stuffed with red beans; Nut confectionery; 
Shaved ices with sweetened red beans; Miso bean paste; Sambal oelek 
[ground red pepper sauce]; Filled chocolate; Sambal sauce [ground red 
pepper sauce]; Non-medicated confectionery in the form of lozenges; 
Steamed buns stuffed with red bean paste; Miso [condiment]; Ribbon 
vermicelli; Baking-powder; Rice; Confectionery bars; Brown rice; Filled 
chocolates; Fried rice; Maize meal; Rice cakes; Num Bot [steamed cake]; 
Rice chips; Baking powders; Rice crust; Maize flour; Rice flour; Filled 
sandwiches; Rice mixes; Maize flakes; Rice salad; Oat cakes; Cooked rice; 
Maize, milled; Husked rice; Num Korm [steamed cake]; Puffed rice; 
Filled sweetmeats; Rice salads; Roasted maize; Rice sticks; Num Chang 
[steamed cake]; Chicken rice; Confectionery ices; Creamed rice; Maize, 
roasted; Instant rice; Flour for baking; Rice noodles; Processed maize; 
Rice pudding; Num Thnot [steamed cake]; Rice tapioca; Filled bread 
rolls; Tea cakes; Steamed rice; Num Ansorm [steamed cake]; Enriched 
rice; Dairy confectionery; Flour of rice; Maize-based foodstuffs; Rice 
biscuits; Yeast, baking-powder; Rice crackers; Maize based snack 
products; Rice porridge; Yam cakes; Glutinous rice; Snack foods 
prepared from maize; Rice dumplings; Num Bampong [steamed cake]; 
Wholemeal rice; Filled bread products; Flavoured rices; Num Chekbok 
[steamed cake]; Rice glue balls; Flour confectionery; Rice vermicelli; 
Extruded food products made of maize; Sauces for rice; Filled chocolate 
bars; Stir-fried rice; Flour ready for baking; Puto [rice cake]; Sugar 
confectionery; Dried cooked-rice; Extruded snacks containing principally 
of maize; Edible rice paper; Pre-mixes ready for baking; Rice starch 
flour; Almond confectionery; Suman [rice cake]; Maltose; Tupig [rice 
snack]; Ready-made baking mixtures; Natural rice flakes; Boiled 
confectionery; Rice flour porridge; Confectionery chips for baking; Wild 
rice, prepared; Frozen confectionery; Bibingka [rice cake]; Malt bread; 
Espasol [rice cakes]; Flour mixtures for use in baking; Frozen prepared 
rice; Malt cakes; Glutinous rice balls; Pastry confectionery; Glutinous 
rice flour; Baking soda [bicarbonate of soda for baking purposes]; 
Lemang [cooked rice]; Malt coffee; Onigiri (rice balls); Cake dough; 
Onigiri [rice balls]; Peanut confectionery; Prepared rice dishes; Baking 
soda [bicarbonate of soda for cooking purposes]; Onde-onde [rice cake]; 
Malted wheat; Rice-based foodstuffs; Coffee flavourings; Rice-based 
snack food; Cake flour; Taperr [rice dessert]; Malt biscuits; Pulut 
[glutinous rice]; Chocolate flavourings; Rice crackers [senbei]; Yogurt 
confectionery; Rice products for food; Fish sauce; Rice-based snack foods; 
Malted bread mix; Roasted brown rice tea; Coffee flavorings 
[flavourings]; Senbei [rice crackers]; Maltose for food; Rice, pasta and 
noodles; Bicarbonate of soda for cooking purposes [baking soda]; 
Enriched rice [uncooked]; Food flavourings made from fish; Kheer mix 
[rice pudding]; Cake icing; Kra-ya-sart [rice snack]; Food flavourings 
made from meat; Wajid [sticky rice cake]; Fruited malt loaf; Gimbap 
[Korean rice dish]; Yoghurt confectionery; Lort [rice flour dessert]; 
Bakery products; Muruku [rice flour snack]; Cake mixes; Rice-based 
prepared meals; Food flavourings made from fruits; Artificial rice 
[uncooked]; Malt coffee extracts; Pounded rice cakes (mochi); Galamai 
[Sumatran dodol being snack food made from rice flour]; Rice-based 
pudding dessert; Malt extract for food; Eight-treasure rice pudding; Zefir 
[confectionery]; Lupis [glutinous rice cake]; Malt products for food; 
Bubur Sum-sum [rice pudding]; Food flavourings made from snails; Putu 
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Mayam [rice flour cake]; Mixes for making bakery products; Fermenting 
malted rice (Koji); Ice milk bars; Putu mayang [rice flour cake]; Food 
flavourings made from pickles; Rice pulp for culinary purposes; Candy 
cake; Extruded food products made of rice; Malt for human 
consumption; Pellet-shaped rice crackers (arare); Food flavourings made 
from poultry; Chinese rice noodles (bifun, uncooked); Mixtures of coffee 
and malt; Sweet pounded rice cakes (mochi-gashi); Mint for 
confectionery; Dodol [snack food made from rice flour]; Food flavourings 
made from shrimps; Snack foods consisting principally of rice; Bakery 
confectionery being frozen; Ampiang [traditional glutinous rice crisps]; 
Food flavourings made from lobsters; Dried sugared cakes of rice flour 
(rakugan); Ginger tea; Kalamay [dessert containing glutinous rice]; Iced 
cakes; Flour for making dumplings of glutinous rice; Food flavourings 
made from vegetables; Rice prepared for food for human consumption; 
Fermenting malted rice (Koji); Lontong [prepared meal predominently of 
rice]; Milk chocolate; Prepared meals containing principally of rice; 
Zephyr [confectionery]; Soft pin-rolled cakes of pounded rice (gyuhi); 
Oatmeal; Bibimbap [rice mixed with vegetables and beef]; Bakery 
confectionery being chilled; Glutinous rice wrapped in bamboo leaves 
(Zongzi); Pandan flavourings for culinary purposes; Nasi kapau 
[prepared meal predominantly of rice]; Oat cakes; Lyophilised dishes 
with main ingredient being rice; Malt cakes; Lyophilized dishes with main 
ingredient being rice; Oat flakes; Freeze-dried dishes with main 
ingredient being rice; Vanilla flavourings for culinary purposes; Rice 
dumplings dressed with sweet bean jam (ankoro); Milk chocolates; Cakes 
of sugar-bounded millet or popped rice (okoshi); Gingerbread; Cooked 
rice mixed with vegetables and beef (bibimbap); Spray crystallized 
maltose for food; Lyophilised dishes with the main ingredient being rice; 
Husked oats; Lyophilized dishes with the main ingredient being rice; Food 
mixes for making bakery products; Freeze-dried dishes with the main 
ingredient being rice; Rolled oats; Kror-lan [prepared meal 
predominantly consisting of rice]; Vanilla flavourings for food or 
beverages; Injeolmi [glutinous rice cakes coated with powdered beans]; 
Crushed oats; Nasi Uduk [prepared meals consisting predominantly of 
rice]; Gingersnaps; Galamai [Sumatran dodol being snack food made 
from rice flour]; Oat biscuits; Glutinous pounded rice cake coated with 
bean powder [injeolmi]; Moon cakes; Phad-Thai [prepared meals 
consisting predominantly of rice noodles]; Oat porridge; Nasi Lemak 
[prepared meals consisting predominantly of coconut rice]; Chocolate 
confectionery; Boxed lunches consisting of rice, with added meat, fish or 
vegetables; Flour of oats; Songpyeon [half-moon-shaped rice cakes with 
sweet or semi-sweet fillings]; Food flavourings, other than essential oils; 
Tteokguk [cooked dish consisting primarily of sliced oval rice cakes with 
broth]; Porridge oats; Half-moon-shaped cake of rice containing sweet or 
semi-sweet fillings [songpyeon]; Chocolate fillings for bakery products; 
Yaksik [Korean dish consisting primarily of sweet rice with added nuts 
and jujubes]; Oat-based food; Bibimbap [Korean dish consisting 
primarily of cooked rice with added vegetables and beef]; Ginger bread; 
Pre-packaged lunches consisting primarily of rice, and also including 
meat, fish or vegetables; Processed oats; Cooked dish consisting primarily 
of stir-fried rice cake with fermented hot pepper paste [topokki]; Royal 
jelly; Candy; Rice salad; Malted barley prepared for human 
consumption; Rice salads; Steel cut oats; Pasta salads; Flavourings in the 
form of dehydrated sauces; Salad sauces; Preparations for making bakery 
products; Macaroni salad; Oat-based foodstuffs; Salad dressing; 
Flavourings in the form of concentrated sauces; Salad dressings; Rolled 
oats and wheat; Dressings for salad; Ginger [spice]; Sandwiches 
containing salad; Maltodextrins for nutritional use, other than medical; 
Salad dressings containing cream; Ice candy; Salt; Ice cream 
confectionery; Table salt; Flavourings for cakes other than essential oils; 
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Celery salt; Marinades; Edible salt; Prepared oats for human 
consumption; Spiced salt; Barley tea; Cooking salt; Marinades containing 
herbs; Salted tarts; Flavourings for soups, other than essential oils; Salt 
crackers; Marinades containing spices; Seasoned salt; Gingerbread nuts; 
Low-salt bread; Marinades containing seasonings; Salty biscuits; 
Processed oats for food for human consumption; Salted biscuits; Candy 
bars; Salt for cooking; Marshmallow; Salt for popcorn; Mallows 
[confectionery]; Sea salt for cooking; Marshmallows; Salted wafer 
biscuits; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for cakes; Common salt for 
cooking; Marshmallow topping; Salt for flavouring food; Milk chocolate 
bars; Seasoned salt for cooking; Barley meal; Preservatives for food [salt]; 
Marshmallow confectionery; Sandwiches; Flavourings, other than 
essential oils, for foods; Fish sandwiches; Marshmallow filled chocolates; 
Open sandwiches; Candy cake; Wrap [sandwich]; Chocolate coated 
marshmallow biscuits containing toffee; Filled sandwiches; Flavourings, 
other than essential oils, for soups; Hot dog sandwiches; Meal; Toasted 
sandwiches; Ginger puree [spice]; Hamburger sandwiches; Bean meal; Ice 
cream sandwiches; Pastila [confectionery]; Hot dogs [sandwiches]; Corn 
meal; Frankfurter sandwiches; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
butter; Sandwich wraps [bread]; Pearl barley; Cheeseburgers 
[sandwiches]; Maize meal; Sandwiches containing meat; Flavourings, 
other than essential oils, for cheeses; Sandwiches containing salad; Wheat 
meal; Sandwiches containing chicken; Corn candy; Sandwiches 
containing hamburgers; Barley meal; Sandwiches containing fish fillet; 
Pickled ginger [condiment]; Sandwiches containing minced beef; Mustard 
meal; Hamburgers [sandwich with filling]; Sherbet [confectionery]; Num 
Bot [steamed cake]; Sandwich spread made from chocolate; Sauces; 
Preserved ginger [condiment]; Hot sauce; Barley flakes; Soy sauce; 
Prepared pasta meals; Fish sauce; Flavourings, other than essential oils, 
for beverages; Soya sauce; Prepared pizza meals; Brown sauce; Num 
Korm [steamed cake]; Chili sauce; Dutch gingerbread [taai taai]; Pasta 
sauce; Num Chang [steamed cake]; Pizza sauce; Hard candy; Sauce 
mixes; Flavourings for snack foods, other than essential oils; Chilli sauce; 
Num Thnot [steamed cake]; Curry sauces; Fondants [confectionery]; 
Oyster sauce; Oilseed meal for food; Pizza sauces; Ground barley; Salad 
sauces; Num Ansorm [steamed cake]; Salsa sauces; Fruit flavourings for 
food or beverages, except essences; Satay sauces; Lozenges 
[confectionery]; Shrimp sauce; Flavorings [flavourings], other than 
essential oils, for cakes; Spicy sauces; Num Bampong [steamed cake]; 
Tartar sauce; Husked barley; Num Chekbok [steamed cake]; Flavorings 
[flavourings], other than essential oils, for beverages; Rice-based prepared 
meals; Candy mints; Pasta-based prepared meals; Herbal flavourings, 
other than essential oils, for making beverages; Sherbets [confectionery]; 
Noodle-based prepared meals; Fish crackers; Milk chocolate teacakes; 
Crushed barley; Instant powder [flavourings, other than essential oils] for 
flavouring drinks; Flour; Coconut meal for human consumption; Truffles 
[confectionery]; Rye flour; Prepared meals in the form of pizzas; Pearled 
barley; Glazing for food products; Cotton candy; Cake flour; Tomato 
sauce; Liquorice [confectionery]; Canned sauces; Corn flour; Pepper 
sauces; Flour of barley; Pesto [sauce]; Cocoa beverages with milk; Sauce 
powders; Nut flours; Sausage rolls; Milk jam [dulce de leche]; Savory 
sauces; Sweets [candy]; Barbecue sauce; Rice flour; Cooking sauces; 
Lollipops [confectionery]; Dipping sauces; Soya flour; Savoury sauces; 
Roasted barley tea; Teriyaki sauce; Dough flour; Chocolate sauce; 
Marshmallow confectionery; Ketchup [sauce]; Flour mixes; Sauces for 
rice; Barley flour for food; Spaghetti sauce; Maize flour; Sauces for pasta; 
Coffee beverages with milk; Budu [fish sauce]; Pastillas [confectionery]; 
Horseradish sauce; Pizza flour; Ready-made sauces; Lontong [prepared 
meal predominently of rice]; Concentrated sauce; Pearl barley, prepared; 
Sauces for chicken; Prepared meals containing principally of rice; Fresh 
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sausage rolls; Wheat flour; Sauces [condiments]; Pastilles [confectionery]; 
Tomato based sauces; Cereal flour; Dips [dipping sauce]; Barley flour [for 
food]; Sauces for ice cream; Prepared meals containing principally of 
pasta; Sweet and sour sauce; Edible flour; Worcestershire sauce; Candy 
with cocoa; Fruit coulis [sauces]; Potato flour; Sauces containing nuts; 
Acid drops [confectionery]; Sauces for frozen fish; Mugi-cha [roasted 
barley tea]; Soy sauce [soya sauce]; Nasi kapau [prepared meal 
predominantly of rice]; Apple sauce [condiment]; Fish dumplings; 
Cencaluk [shrimp sauce]; Seasonings; Flour of corn; Fish sauce 
[condiments]; Seasoned salt; Caramels [candy]; Food dressings [sauces]; 
Dry seasonings; Flour of oats; Sriracha hot chili sauce; Food seasonings; 
Boiled sugar confectionery; Sauces for barbecued meat; Seasoning mixes; 
Palm sugar; Sauces for use with pasta; Taco seasonings; Flour of rice; 
Sausage binding materials; Chili seasonings; Chocolate beverages with 
milk; Dried sauce in powder form; Sage [seasoning]; Glazing products for 
application to food; Mixes for preparing sauces; Seasoned popcorn; 
Malted barley prepared for human consumption; Salsa [condiment or 
sauce]; Seasoning marinade; Peppermint candy; Sauces flavoured with 
nuts; Saffron [seasoning]; Tapioca flour; Cranberry sauce [condiment]; 
Seasoned bean paste; Bubble gum [confectionery]; Seasoned soy sauce 
(Chiyou); Blends of seasonings; Wheaten flour; Bagoong [condiment][fish 
sauce]; Peppers [seasonings]; Tea of parched powder of barley with husk 
(mugi-cha); Canned spaghetti in tomato sauce; Stew seasoning mixes; 
Fruit jelly candy; Savory sauces used as condiments; Alimentary 
seasonings; Coixseed flour; Vinegar, sauces and other condiments; 
Angelica [seasonings]; Sago palm starch [for food]; Sambal oelek [ground 
red pepper sauce]; Crab boil [seasoning]; Clear gums [confectionery]; 
Sambal sauce [ground red pepper sauce]; Mirin-based seasonings; Kror-
lan [prepared meal predominantly consisting of rice]; Flavourings in the 
form of dehydrated sauces; Dried herbs [seasonings]; Panutsa [processed 
palm sugar]; Flavourings in the form of concentrated sauces; Flour for 
food; Food pastes [seasonings]; Cake batter; Seasoned salt for cooking; 
Buckwheat flour; Seasoning mixes for stews; Red ginseng candy; Sesame 
seeds [seasonings]; Nasi Uduk [prepared meals consisting predominantly 
of rice]; Seasoned soy sauce (Chiyou); Chick pea flour; Herbal extracts 
[seasonings]; Orange based confectionery; Preserved herbs [seasonings]; 
Flour of barley; Sumac for use as a seasoning; Pastry; Dry seasoning 
mixes for stews; Glazing products for application to confectionery; 
Chemical seasonings for cooking; Batter mixes; Marinades containing 
seasonings; Pastries; Saffron salt for seasoning food; Flour of millet; 
Dried chilli peppers [seasonings]; Potato flour confectionery; Dried 
culinary herbs [seasonings]; Puff pastry; Chili paste for use as a 
seasoning; Mung bean flour; Dried coriander for use as seasoning; Gruel, 
with a milk base, for food; Garden herbs, preserved [seasonings]; 
Tempura batter mix; Preserved garden herbs as seasonings; Phad-Thai 
[prepared meals consisting predominantly of rice noodles]; Seasonings for 
instant-boiled mutton; Vegetable flour; Preserved culinary herbs 
[seasonings]; Nasi Lemak [prepared meals consisting predominantly of 
coconut rice]; Processed garlic for use as seasoning; Pastry cases; 
Processed seeds for use as a seasoning; Coated nuts [confectionery]; 
Processed shallots for use as seasoning; Pastry dough; Linseed for 
culinary purposes [seasoning]; Fish sandwiches; Salt, seasonings, spices, 
preserved herbs; Pastry mixes; Sansho powder [Japanese pepper 
seasoning]; Flour for baking; Dried coriander seeds for use as seasoning; 
Chinese batter flour; Flaxseed for culinary purposes [seasoning]; Corn 
starch flour; Chili oil for use as a seasoning or condiment; Frozen pastry; 
Roasted and ground sesame seeds for use as seasonings; Shortcake; 
Candy with caramel; Shortbread; Pastry shells; Shortcrust pastry; Rice 
starch flour; Shortbread biscuits; Confectionery made of sugar; Powdered 
shortenings; Wheat starch flour; Crispbread snacks; Fruit pastries; Fruit 
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cake snacks; Batter for making crepes; Puffed corn snacks; Almond 
pastries; Tupig [rice snack]; Sweetmeats [candy]; Extruded corn snacks; 
Danish pastries; Corn-based snack food; Flour confectionery; Extruded 
wheat snacks; Chocolate-based beverages with milk; Rice-based snack 
food; Frozen pastries; Rice-based snack foods; Fruit drops 
[confectionery]; Wheat-based snack food; Flour for doughnuts; Cereal-
based snack food; Pastry products; Muesli-based snack bars; Batter for 
making pancakes; Wheat-based snack foods; Savory pastries; Granola-
based snack bars; Flour-based gnocchi; Kra-ya-sart [rice snack]; Savoury 
pastries; Muruku [rice flour snack]; Candy coated apples; Sapit [flour-
based snack]; Shortcrust pastry; Flour based savoury snacks; Rice flour 
porridge; Maize based snack products; Viennese pastries; Lanting [flour-
based snack]; Non-medicated confectionery; Chocolate pastries; Kuih 
cincin [flour-based snack]; Toasted grain flour; Snack foods prepared 
from maize; Ensaïmada [pastry]; Snacks manufactured from muesli; 
Batter mixes for Japanese style pancakes (Okonomiyaki); Snack foods 
prepared from grains; Macaroons [pastry]; Snacks manufactured from 
cereals; Adlay flour for food; Puffed cheese balls [corn snacks]; Otap 
[puff pastry]; Snack foods prepared from cereals; Candy-coated apples; 
Cheese flavored puffed corn snacks; Orange based pastry; Snack bars 
consisting of chocolate; Chinese batter flour; Potato flour based snack 
food products; Pastries with fruit; Snack foods prepared from potato 
flour; Peppermint for confectionery; Dodol [snack food made from rice 
flour]; Frozen pastry sheets; Cereal snack foods flavoured with cheese; 
Glutinous rice flour; Confectionery snack bars containing nuts; Pastry 
confectionery; Confectionery snack bars containing grains; Batter mixes 
for okonomiyaki [Japanese savory pancakes]; Snack foods consisting 
principally of rice; Mixed flour for food; Snack products made principally 
of cereals; Fruit slices [pastries]; Snack foods consisting principally of 
bread; Granola; Snack foods consisting principally of grain; Pastry for 
spring rolls; Snack foods consisting principally of pasta; Non-medicated 
candy; Extruded snacks containing principally of maize; Pulse flour for 
food; Confectionery snack bars containing dried fruits; Pastry shells for 
monaka; Snack food products consisting of cereal products; Gravies; 
Snack foods consisting predominantly of whole wheat; Pastries containing 
fruit; Snack foods consisting principally of confectionery; Rum truffles 
[confectionery]; Flavourings for snack foods, other than essential oils; 
Pastries containing creams; Snack foods consisting principally of extruded 
cereals; Unsorted wheat flour; Galamai [Sumatran dodol being snack 
food made from rice flour]; Sopapillas [fried pastries]; Confectionery 
snack bars containing a mixture of grains, nuts and dried fruits; Soy 
sauce; Batter mixes for okonomiyaki [Japanese savoury pancakes]; Soya 
flour; Fruit filled pastry products; Soya sauce; Barley flour for food; 
Bread with soy bean; Candy coated popcorn; Soy sauce [soya sauce]; 
Bread, pastries and confectionery; Bread made with soya beans; Corn 
flour [for food]; Seasoned soy sauce (Chiyou); Aromatic preparations for 
pastries; Soya bean paste [condiment]; Bean meal; Soya-based ice cream 
substitutes; Food products having a pastry base; Sponge cake; Flour-
based dumplings; Sponge cakes; Pastries containing creams and fruit; 
Sponge puddings; Candy-coated popcorn; Iced sponge cakes; Pastries 
containing vegetables and fish; Sponge fingers [cakes]; Flour ready for 
baking; Steamed sponge cakes (fagao); Pastries containing vegetables and 
meat; Japanese sponge cakes (kasutera); Flavoured sugar confectionery; 
Stuffed bread; Pastries containing vegetables and poultry; Stuffed pasta; 
Flour-based foodstuffs; Baozi [stuffed buns]; Jelly beans; Chinese stuffed 
dumplings; Meat dumplings [cooked meat in a pastry envelope]; Bread-
based stuffing mixes; Peppermint tea; Jiaozi [stuffed dumplings]; Oilseed 
flour for food; Vareniki [stuffed dumplings]; Peppermint candy; Steamed 
buns stuffed with red beans; Candy cake decorations; Pelmeni [dumplings 
stuffed with meat]; Peppermint sweets; Steamed buns stuffed with red 
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bean paste; Wheat flour [for food]; Chinese stuffed dumplings (gyoza, 
cooked); Ice milk bars; Steamed buns stuffed with minced meat (niku-
manjuh); Fruit jellies [confectionery]; Sugar; Budu [fish sauce]; Raw 
sugar; Barley flour [for food]; Cube sugar; Peppermint for confectionery; 
Palm sugar; Coffee beans; Brown sugar; Flour products for food; Fruit 
sugar; Candy coated confections; Grape sugar; Peppermints, other than 
for medicinal use; Icing sugar; Potato flour [for food]; White sugar; 
Sherbets [confectionery ices]; Boiled sugar; Bean jam buns; Castor sugar; 
Pizza; Invert sugar; Buckwheat flour for food; Liquid sugar; Milk 
chocolate; Powdered sugar; Pizzas; Turbinado sugar; Confectionery chips 
for baking; Granulated sugar; Pizza pies; Sugarfree sweets; Tapioca flour 
[for food]; Sugarless sweets; Vanilla beans; Caramelised sugar; Lort [rice 
flour dessert]; Sugar substitutes; Fresh pizza; Grape sugar; Sugarless 
candies; Milk chocolates; Foamed sugar sweets; Pizza bases; Sugar 
confectionery; Candy decorations for cakes; Bonbons made of sugar; 
Pizza crust; Sugar for making jams; Muruku [rice flour snack]; Sugar, 
honey, treacle; Pizza dough; Sugarfree chewing gum; Gravy mixes; 
Sugarless chewing gum; Pizza flour; Foamed sugar pastilles; Dessert 
mousses [confectionery]; Sugar free chewing gum; Pizza mixes; Sugar-
free chewing gum; Sapit [flour-based snack]; Boiled sugar sweetmeats; 
Pizza sauce; Sugar for making jellies; Locust bean gum; Sugar-coated 
coffee beans; Stick liquorice [confectionery]; Sugared beans (ama-natto); 
Fresh pizzas; Boiled sugar confectionery; Buckwheat flour [for food]; 
Sugar-coated hard caramels; Pizza crusts; Confectionery made of sugar; 
Miso bean paste; Non-medicated sugar candies; Pizza sauces; 
Preparations made from sugar; Flour based savoury snacks; Flavoured 
sugar confectionery; Pizza spices; Panutsa [processed palm sugar]; 
Confectionery chocolate products; Crystal sugar [not confectionery]; 
Flour concentrate for food; Non-medicated sugar confectionery; Frozen 
pizzas; Sugar for making conserves of fruit; Mung bean flour; Crystal 
sugar pieces [confectionery]; Potato flour confectionery; Dried sugared 
cakes of rice flour (rakugan); Meat gravies; Foodstuffs made of sugar for 
making a dessert; Chilled pizzas; Powdered sugar for preparing isotonic 
beverages; Chocolate candy with fillings; Foodstuffs made of sugar for 
sweetening desserts; Pizza products; Cakes of sugar-bounded millet or 
popped rice (okoshi); Lotus seed paste [confectionery]; Nerikiri 
[traditional Japanese confectionery consisting of a soft sugared bean-
based shell containing sweet bean jam]; Gum sweets; Crisps made of 
potato flour; Sweetmeats; Uncooked pizzas; Boiled sweets; Mung bean 
porridge; Sweets [candy]; Flour preparations for food; Candies [sweets]; 
Pizzas [prepared]; Chocolate sweets; Cake decorations made of candy; 
Sugarfree sweets; Prepared pizza meals; Sugarless sweets; Lanting [flour-
based snack]; Filled sweetmeats; Non-medicated iced confectionery; Mint 
based sweets; Milk chocolate bars; Mint-based sweets; Candy mints; 
Peppermint sweets; Pre-baked pizzas crusts; Natural sweeteners; Putu 
Mayam [rice flour cake]; Sweetmeats [candy]; Bread with soy bean; 
Foamed sugar sweets; Non-medicated mint confectionery; Non-medicated 
sweets; Mint based sweets; Sweet and sour sauce; Putu mayang [rice flour 
cake]; Sweet spreads [honey]; Mint-based sweets; Boiled sugar 
sweetmeats; Preparations for making pizza bases; Sweet dumplings 
(dango); Ground coffee beans; Prepared meals in the form of pizzas; Non-
medicated gum sweets; Kuih cincin [flour-based snack]; Sweet pickle 
[condiment]; Mint for confectionery; Bread with sweet red bean; Candy, 
other than for medical purposes; Stevia [natural sweetener]; Flour 
mixtures for use in baking; Non-medicated chewing sweets; Chicken 
gravy; Sweet potato starch for food; Bakery confectionery being frozen; 
Sweetmeat made of sesame oil; Powdered sugar; Natural sweetening 
substances; Seasoned bean paste; Sweetmeats made of sesame oil; Mints 
for breath freshening; Natural low calorie sweeteners; Non-medicated 
flour confectionery; Agave syrup [natural sweetener]; Powdered garlic; 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 42  
  

 

Shaved ice with sweetened red beans; Bread, pastries and confectionery; 
Shaved ices with sweetened red beans; Mints [candies, non-medicated]; 
Sweet biscuits for human consumption; Roasted coffee beans; Theine-free 
tea with added sweeteners; Chocolate flavoured confectionery; Sweet 
pounded rice cakes (mochi-gashi); Non-medicated mint confectionery; 
Bars of sweet jellied bean paste (Yohkan); Roti canai [flour-based 
flatbread]; Korean traditional pressed sweets (dasik); Hot chilli bean 
paste; Theine-free tea sweetened with sweeteners; Roti prata [flour-based 
flatbread]; Agave syrup for use as a natural sweetener; Bun mix; 
Foodstuffs made of sugar for sweetening desserts; Powdered shortenings; 
Rice dumplings dressed with sweet bean jam (ankoro); Crystal sugar [not 
confectionery]; Songpyeon [half-moon-shaped rice cakes with sweet or 
semi-sweet fillings]; Dough mix; Mizu-yokan-no-moto [Japanese 
confectionery made from sweet adzuki bean jelly]; Bread with sweet red 
bean; Half-moon-shaped cake of rice containing sweet or semi-sweet 
fillings [songpyeon]; Pie mixes; Yaksik [Korean dish consisting primarily 
of sweet rice with added nuts and jujubes]; Liquorice flavoured 
confectionery; Nerikiri [traditional Japanese confectionery consisting of a 
soft sugared bean-based shell containing sweet bean jam]; Tacos; Sugar-
coated coffee beans; Taco chips; Non-medicated flour confectionery; Taco 
shells; Powdered coffee in drip bags; Taco seasonings; Potato flour based 
snack food products; Tapioca; Cake mixes; Rice tapioca; Sugared beans 
(ama-natto); Tapioca flour; Rice mixes; Tapioca and sago; Snack foods 
prepared from potato flour; Taperr [rice dessert]; Non-medicated sugar 
confectionery; Tapioca flour [for food]; Dodol [snack food made from rice 
flour]; Tiramisu; Milk chocolate teacakes; Toast; Bread made with soya 
beans; Toasts; Bread mixes; Kaya toast; Powdered starch syrup [for 
food]; French toast; Flour and preparations made from cereals; Toasted 
bread; Cocoa mixes; Toasts [biscuits]; Peanut butter confectionery chips; 
Toasted sandwiches; Crepe mixes; Toasted grain flour; Red bean 
porridge (patjuk); Toasted corn kernels; Curry mixes; Toasted bread 
products; Powdered sugar for preparing isotonic beverages; Corn kernels 
being toasted; Dried sugared cakes of rice flour (rakugan); Toasted 
natural wood chips added to wine to improve its flavour; Flour mixes; 
Turmeric; Cocoa [roasted, powdered, granulated, or in drinks]; Edible 
turmeric; Bakery confectionery being chilled; Turbinado sugar; Gravy 
mixes; Turkish delight; Pies containing fish; Turmeric for food; Icing 
mixes; Turmeric for use as a condiment; Coffee [roasted, powdered, 
granulated, or in drinks]; Turkish delight coated in chocolate; Flour for 
making dumplings of glutinous rice; Unfermented bread; Pizza mixes; 
Unroasted coffee; Soya bean paste [condiment]; Vegan cakes; Sauce 
mixes; Vegetable pies; Injeolmi [glutinous rice cakes coated with 
powdered beans]; Vegetable flour; Food products containing principally 
of flour; Vegan mayonnaise; Frozen yogurt [confectionery ices]; Vegetable 
thickeners; Spice mixes; Pies containing vegetables; Tauco [fermented 
bean paste]; Vegetable flavoured corn chips; Cocoa beverages with milk; 
Vegetable based coffee substitutes; Powdered preparations containing 
principally of cocoa for use in making beverages; Food flavourings made 
from vegetables; Frozen yoghurt [confectionery ices]; Pastries containing 
vegetables and fish; Milk jam [dulce de leche]; Pastries containing 
vegetables and meat; Graham crackers; Kimchijeon [fermented vegetable 
pancakes]; Prepared pasta; Pastries containing vegetables and poultry; 
Bean-jam filled wafers (monaka); Stir-fried noodles with vegetables 
(japchae); Prepared wasabi; Bibimbap [rice mixed with vegetables and 
beef]; Mung bean pancakes [bindaetteok]; Vegetal preparations for use as 
coffee substitutes; Cake preparations; Cooked rice mixed with vegetables 
and beef (bibimbap); Galamai [Sumatran dodol being snack food made 
from rice flour]; Kimchijeon [Korean-style pancakes made with 
fermented vegetables]; Pizzas [prepared]; Boxed lunches consisting of 
rice, with added meat, fish or vegetables; Crystal sugar pieces 
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[confectionery]; Coffee substitutes [artificial coffee or vegetable 
preparations for use as coffee]; Ravioli [prepared]; Shaved ice with 
sweetened red beans; Bibimbap [Korean dish consisting primarily of 
cooked rice with added vegetables and beef]; Batter mixes; Pre-packaged 
lunches consisting primarily of rice, and also including meat, fish or 
vegetables; Wafers; Spice preparations; Waffles; Chocolate for 
confectionery and bread; Wafer dough; Cookie mixes; Wafer doughs; 
Cereal preparations; Edible wafers; Steamed buns stuffed with red beans; 
Wafer biscuits; Pastry mixes; Chocolate wafers; Wild rice, prepared; Flan 
base wafers; Canned sauces; Wafered pralines; Frozen prepared rice; 
Chocolate waffles; Non-medicated chocolate confectionery; Wafers 
[biscuits]; Coffee beverages with milk; Salted wafer biscuits; Meat pies 
[prepared]; Chocolate caramel wafers; Shaved ices with sweetened red 
beans; Rolled wafers [biscuits]; Prepared pasta meals; Bean-jam filled 
wafers (monaka); Confectionery for suppressing appetite; Chocolate 
covered wafer biscuits; Prepared pizza meals; Water ice; Bean-starch 
noodles (harusame, uncooked); Water ices; Biscuit mixes; Ice [frozen 
water]; Prepared rice dishes; Sorbets [water ices]; Granulated sugar; Sea 
water for cooking; Crumble mixes; Sherbets [water ices]; Prepared pasta 
dishes; Mixtures for making water ices; Steamed buns stuffed with red 
bean paste; Wheat meal; Custard mixes; Wheat flour; Pearl barley, 
prepared; Malted wheat; Processed grains; Pounded wheat; Pancake 
mixes; Wheaten flour; Farinaceous preparations; Processed wheat; Bars 
of sweet jellied bean paste (Yohkan); Whole wheat bread; Sherbet mixes; 
Dried wheat gluten; Prepared coffee beverages; Wheat starch flour; 
Sauces for frozen fish; Unsorted wheat flour; Rice-based prepared meals; 
Extruded wheat snacks; Confectionery snack bars containing nuts; Rolled 
oats and wheat; Drinks prepared from cocoa; Wheat flour [for food]; 
Chocolate bark containing ground coffee beans; Wheat-based snack food; 
Doughnut mixes; Wheat-based snack foods; Mixes for preparing sauces; 
Wheat germ for human consumption; Frozen confectionery containing ice 
cream; Extruded food products made of wheat; Frosting mixes; Dried 
pieces of wheat gluten (fu, uncooked); Rice dumplings dressed with sweet 
bean jam (ankoro); Wheat preparations for food for human consumption; 
Pasta-based prepared meals; Snack foods consisting predominantly of 
whole wheat; Non-medicated confectionery in jelly form; Wholemeal rice; 
Smoke flavour preparations; Wholemeal bread; Injeolmi [glutinous rice 
cakes coated with powdered beans]; Whole wheat bread; Flour 
preparations for food; Wholewheat crisps; Confectionery snack bars 
containing grains; Wholemeal bread mixes; Coffee mixtures; Snack foods 
consisting predominantly of whole wheat; Noodle-based prepared meals; 
Yeast; Glutinous pounded rice cake coated with bean powder [injeolmi]; 
Edible yeast; Ice cream mixes; Yeast powder; Chocolate drink 
preparations; Brewers yeast; Fish sauce [condiments]; Instant yeast; 
Seasoning mixes; Yeast extracts; Gluten prepared as foodstuff; Yeast, 
baking-powder; Confectionery for decorating Christmas trees; Yeast 
extracts for food; Chocolate beverages with milk; Yeast extracts as 
spreads; Preparations made from sugar; Yeast for human consumption; 
Curry paste; Yeast extracts for human consumption; Malted bread mix; 
Yeast for food for human consumption; Mustard preparations for food; 
Yeast for use as an ingredient in foods; Preparations for making 
confectionery products; Active dried yeast for human consumption; 
Preparations for making cakes; Yeast powder for food for human 
consumption; Grain-based chips; Yeast tablets for food for human 
consumption; Preparations for making gravy; Yeast extracts for food for 
human consumption; Mizu-yokan-no-moto [Japanese confectionery made 
from sweet adzuki bean jelly]; Yeast products for food for human 
consumption; Preparations for making pasta; Frozen yogurt pies; 
Almond paste; Frozen yogurt cakes; Aromatic preparations for food; 
Yogurt confectionery; Curry pastes; Yoghurt confectionery; Drinks 
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prepared from chocolate; Frozen yogurt confections; Confectionery snack 
bars containing dried fruits; Frozen yogurt [confectionery ices]; 
Preparations made from cereals; Frozen yoghurt [confectionery ices]; 
Nerikiri [traditional Japanese confectionery consisting of a soft sugared 
bean-based shell containing sweet bean jam]; Ziti; Aromatic preparations 
for cakes; Wasabi paste; Curry spice mixes; Preparations for making 
cereals; Glazing products for application to confectionery; Preparations 
for making mustard; Miso bean paste; Snack foods prepared from maize; 
Cocoa beverages; Preparations for making puddings; Cocoa-based 
ingredients for confectionery products; Prepared horseradish 
[condiment]; Chocolate pastes; Mixed spice powder; Snack foods 
prepared from grains; Curried food pastes; Mixtures of coffee; Aromatic 
preparations for candies; Non-medicated confectionery in the form of 
lozenges; Tempura batter mix; Preparations for making ice cream; Coffee 
beverages; Snack foods prepared from cereals; Snack foods consisting 
principally of confectionery; Aromatic preparations for pastries; Flour for 
food; Carbohydrate preparations for food; Ferments for pastes; Mixes for 
the preparation of bread; Oat-based food; Preparations for making pizza 
bases; Cachou [confectionery], other than for pharmaceutical purposes; 
Gruel, with a milk base, for food; Prepared oats for human consumption; 
Syrup for food; Aromatic preparations for ice-creams; Seasoned bean 
paste; Prepared meals in the form of pizzas; Drinking cocoa paste; Food 
preparations for making puddings; Mizu-yokan-no-moto [Japanese 
confectionery made from sweet adzuki bean jelly]; Snack foods prepared 
from potato flour; Food pastes [spices]; Ambuyat [prepared food 
containing sago]; Canned spaghetti in tomato sauce; Bran preparations 
for human consumption; Confectionery snack bars containing a mixture 
of grains, nuts and dried fruits; Preparations for making bakery 
products; Hot chilli bean paste; Mixed flour for food; Preparations with a 
coffee and tea base; Toasted grain flour; Stew seasoning mixes; Flour and 
preparations made from cereals; Nerikiri [traditional Japanese 
confectionery consisting of a soft sugared bean-based shell containing 
sweet bean jam]; Carbohydrate based preparations for foods; Food 
seasonings; Preparations for stiffening whipped cream; Farinaceous food 
pastes; Glucose preparations for culinary purposes; Glazes for food; 
Alimentary pastes being cereal preparations; Food pastes [seasonings]; 
Chocolate-based beverages with milk; Preparations for making chocolate 
beverages; Starch for food; Tea-based preparations for making 
beverages; Soya bean paste [condiment]; Malted barley prepared for 
human consumption; Caramel; Rice prepared for food for human 
consumption; Acid drops [confectionery]; Instant pancake mixes; Cocoa-
based preparations for making beverages; Caramels; Instant pudding 
mixes; Lontong [prepared meal predominently of rice]; Tauco [fermented 
bean paste]; Wholemeal bread mixes; Preparations for making beverages 
[tea based]; Crème caramel; Preparations for use as rising agents in food; 
Cooking salt; Prepared meals containing principally of rice; Lotus seed 
paste [confectionery]; Coffee-based preparations for making beverages; 
Glucose for food; Preparations for making confectionery products; Soft 
caramels; Prepared meals containing principally of pasta; Honey [for 
food]; Powdered sugar for preparing isotonic beverages; Chili paste for 
use as a seasoning; Preparations for making beverages [cocoa based]; 
Maltose for food; Nasi kapau [prepared meal predominantly of rice]; 
Creme caramels; Preparations for making beverages [coffee based]; 
Chocolate beverages; Chocolate-based preparations for making 
beverages; Caramel popcorn; Instant doughnut mixes; Wheat 
preparations for food for human consumption; Chili pepper pastes being 
condiments; Mixes for making cakes; Vegetal preparations for use as 
coffee substitutes; Filled caramels; Chocolate essences for the preparation 
of beverages; Tea-based beverages; Chocolate extracts for the preparation 
of beverages; Caramels [candy]; Preparations for making beverages 
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[chocolate based]; Fermented hot pepper paste (gochujang); Aromatic 
preparations for the food production industry; Bagoong [condiment][fish 
sauce]; Kror-lan [prepared meal predominantly consisting of rice]; 
Caramelised sugar; Preparations of chicory for use as a substitute for 
coffee; Food flavourings made from fish; Nasi Uduk [prepared meals 
consisting predominantly of rice]; Steamed buns stuffed with red bean 
paste; Essences for use in food preparation, other than essential oils; 
Candy with caramel; Chocolate syrups for the preparation of chocolate 
based beverages; Bars of sweet jellied bean paste (Yohkan); Phad-Thai 
[prepared meals consisting predominantly of rice noodles]; Alimentary 
pastes being cereal preparations; Nasi Lemak [prepared meals consisting 
predominantly of coconut rice]; Caramel coated popcorn; Preparations 
containing principally of chocolate for making into beverages; Dextrose 
for food; Powdered preparations containing principally of cocoa for use in 
making beverages; Farinaceous food pastes for human consumption; 
Coffee substitutes [artificial coffee or vegetable preparations for use as 
coffee]; Processed corn; Dried pasta foods; Processed oats; Caramel-
coated popcorn; Processed teff; Farinaceous foods; Corn, processed; 
Cooking sauces; Processed herbs; Fructose for food; Processed maize; 
Cooked dish consisting primarily of stir-fried rice cake with fermented hot 
pepper paste [topokki]; Processed wheat; Molasses for food; Kheer mix 
[rice pudding]; Processed grains; Sauces; Processed quinoa; Turmeric for 
food; Processed cereals; Hard caramels [candies]; Processed popcorn; 
Sandwiches containing fish fillet; Processed sorghum; Hot sauce; Quinoa, 
processed; Chocolate caramel wafers; Cereals, processed; Soy sauce; 
Processed semolina; Sugar-coated hard caramels; Mixes for making 
puddings; Buckwheat, processed; Fish sauce; Mixtures for making cakes; 
Panutsa [processed palm sugar]; Soya sauce; Seasoning mixes for stews; 
Processed grains for use in food; Brown sauce; Processed garlic for use as 
seasoning; Chili sauce; Processed seeds for use as a seasoning; Cereal 
bars; Pasta sauce; Processed shallots for use as seasoning; Cereal flour; 
Processed oats for food for human consumption; Cooking essences; 
Processed grains for food for human consumption; Pizza sauce; Processed 
cereals for food for human consumption; Propolis; Pastries containing 
vegetables and fish; Propolis [bee glue] for human consumption; Cereal 
powders; Bread-based stuffing mixes; Salt for cooking; Mixes for 
preparing sauces; Sauce mixes; Pre-mixes ready for baking; Dressings for 
food; Ready-made baking mixtures; Tiwul [cereal]; Glutamate for food; 
Bakery products; Beverages made of tea; Breakfast cereals; Chilli sauce; 
Mixtures of coffee and malt; Processed cereals; Brine for cooking; Mixes 
for making bakery products; Cocoa-based beverages; Cereals, processed; 
Granola-based snack bars; Curry sauces; Bakery confectionery being 
frozen; Cereal preparations; Oyster sauce; Sea salt for cooking; Bakery 
confectionery being chilled; Curried food pastes; Ready-to-eat cereals; 
Pizza sauces; Cereal based food bars; Food mixes for making bakery 
products; Cereal breakfast foods; Dry seasoning mixes for stews; Salad 
sauces; Mixtures for making ice cream; Crisps made of cereals; Salsa 
sauces; Cereal-based foodstuffs; Chocolate fillings for bakery products; 
Cereal-based snack food; Sea water for cooking; Satay sauces; Kerupuk 
[cereal chips flavoured with fish or shrimp]; Mixtures for making water 
ices; Chips [cereal products]; Mixtures of coffee and chicory; 
Preparations for making bakery products; Adlay flour for food; Cereal-
based energy bars; Food pastes [spices]; Shrimp sauce; Taiyaki (Japanese 
fish-shaped cakes with various fillings); Mixed flour for food; Spicy 
sauces; Oat-based foodstuffs; High-protein cereal bars; Pulse flour for 
food; Tartar sauce; Flour mixtures for use in baking; Baking soda; Mixes 
for making bakery products; Coffee based beverages; Tomato sauce; 
Coffee-based beverages; Boxed lunches consisting of rice, with added 
meat, fish or vegetables; Canned sauces; Pepper sauces; Cereal products 
in bar form; Pesto [sauce]; Pre-packaged lunches consisting primarily of 
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rice, and also including meat, fish or vegetables; Sauce powders; Cereals 
products in bar form; Savory sauces; Preparations made from cereals; 
Mixes for the preparation of bread; Common salt for cooking; Table salt 
mixed with sesame seeds; Barbecue sauce; Cereals for use in making 
pasta; Instant cooking noodles; Baking powder; Barley flour for food; 
Preparations for making cereals; Corn flour [for food]; Cooking sauces; 
Corn-based foodstuffs; Keripik [chips made from cereal]; Corn-based 
snack food; Baking spices; Groats for human food; Snacks manufactured 
from cereals; Malt extract for food; Dipping sauces; Oilseed meal for 
food; Foods produced from baked cereals; Rice-based foodstuffs; Food 
mixes for making bakery products; Baking-powder; Rice-based snack 
food; Snack foods prepared from cereals; Mixtures for making frozen 
confections; Beverages with tea base; Foods produced from puffed 
cereals; Savoury sauces; Food products consisting of cereals; Baking 
powders; Preparations for making gravy; Teriyaki sauce; Chocolate 
sauce; Cereal snack foods flavoured with cheese; Ketchup [sauce]; Flour 
and preparations made from cereals; Flour for baking; Muesli consisting 
predominantly of cereals; Sauces for rice; Snack products made 
principally of cereals; Spaghetti sauce; Alimentary pastes being cereal 
preparations; Sauces for pasta; Beverages made of coffee; Budu [fish 
sauce]; Food products containing principally of cereals; Horseradish 
sauce; Processed cereals for food for human consumption; Ready-made 
sauces; Snack food products consisting of cereal products; Seasoned salt 
for cooking; Bibimbap [rice mixed with vegetables and beef]; 
Concentrated sauce; Powders and mixes for making gravies and gravy; 
Yeast, baking-powder; Kerupuk [cereal chips flavoured with fish or 
shrimp]; Cereal based food bars; Beverages made from cocoa; Mixtures 
of coffee essences and coffee extracts; Cereal breakfast foods; Snack foods 
consisting principally of extruded cereals; Corn starch [for food]; Sauces 
for chicken; Flour-based foodstuffs; Chamomile-based beverages; Maize-
based foodstuffs; Processed grains for use in food; Sauces [condiments]; 
Mixtures of chicory for use as coffee substitutes; Malt products for food; 
Snack foods prepared from grains; Chocolate-based beverages; Oilseed 
flour for food; Tomato based sauces; Potato starch for food; Flour ready 
for baking; Rice products for food; Cocoa beverages with milk; Rice-
based snack foods; Sugar; Cooked rice mixed with vegetables and beef 
(bibimbap); Wheat flour [for food]; Dips [dipping sauce]; Wheat-based 
snack food; Raw sugar; Batter mixes for Japanese style pancakes 
(Okonomiyaki); Prepared coffee beverages; Sauces for ice cream; Pre-
mixes ready for baking; Sweet and sour sauce; Batter mixes for 
okonomiyaki [Japanese savory pancakes]; Cube sugar; Ready-made 
baking mixtures; Palm sugar; Worcestershire sauce; Fruit coulis [sauces]; 
Batter mixes for okonomiyaki [Japanese savoury pancakes]; Sauces 
containing nuts; Confectionery chips for baking; Brown sugar; Sauces for 
frozen fish; Fruit sugar; Soy sauce [soya sauce]; Grape sugar; Apple sauce 
[condiment]; Icing sugar; Flour mixtures for use in baking; White sugar; 
Barley flour [for food]; Cencaluk [shrimp sauce]; Cereal-based foodstuffs; 
Fish sauce [condiments]; Cereal-based snack food; Beverages made from 
coffee; Farinaceous food pastes; Boiled sugar; Flour products for food; 
Food dressings [sauces]; Chicory and chicory mixtures, all for use as 
substitutes for coffee; Food dressings [sauces]; Castor sugar; Foods with a 
cocoa base; Beverages with coffee base; Molasses syrup for food; Invert 
sugar; Mustard powder for food; Sriracha hot chili sauce; Perilla powder 
for food; Coffee beverages with milk; Confectionery snack bars 
containing a mixture of grains, nuts and dried fruits; Potato flour [for 
food]; Liquid sugar; Starch syrup [for food]; Molasses; Sauces for 
barbecued meat; Molasses syrup; Wheat-based snack foods; Molasses for 
food; Baking soda [bicarbonate of soda for baking purposes]; Molasses 
syrup for food; Yeast extracts for food; Syrup of molasses for food; 
Powdered sugar; Molasses syrup for culinary purposes; Sauces for use 
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with pasta; Baking soda [bicarbonate of soda for cooking purposes]; 
Turbinado sugar; Dried sauce in powder form; Modified corn starch; 
Granulated sugar; Bicarbonate of soda for cooking purposes [baking 
soda]; Sugarfree sweets; Flour; Modified starches for food; Sugarless 
sweets; Mixes for preparing sauces; Caramelised sugar; Chemical 
seasonings for cooking; Rye flour; Sugar substitutes; Salsa [condiment or 
sauce]; Sugarless candies; Sauces flavoured with nuts; Cake flour; 
Buckwheat flour for food; Foamed sugar sweets; Food pastes 
[seasonings]; Cranberry sauce [condiment]; Salt for flavouring food; 
Sugar confectionery; Tapioca flour [for food]; Nasi Goreng; Corn flour; 
Nasi kapau [prepared meal predominantly of rice]; Seasoned soy sauce 
(Chiyou); Nasi Uduk [prepared meals consisting predominantly of rice]; 
Nut flours; Nasi Lemak [prepared meals consisting predominantly of 
coconut rice]; Bonbons made of sugar; Bagoong [condiment][fish sauce]; 
Sugar for making jams; Rice flour; Sugar, honey, treacle; Confectionery 
snack bars containing grains; Canned spaghetti in tomato sauce; Natural 
honey; Sugarfree chewing gum; Soya flour; Sugarless chewing gum; 
Beverages with a cocoa base; Glazing for food products; Foamed sugar 
pastilles; Natural starches for food; Thickeners for cooking foodstuffs; 
Snack foods consisting principally of grain; Savory sauces used as 
condiments; Sugar free chewing gum; Dough flour; Sugar-free chewing 
gum; Non-medicated tea beverages; Boiled sugar sweetmeats; Vinegar, 
sauces and other condiments; Flour mixes; Sambal oelek [ground red 
pepper sauce]; Natural sweeteners; Powders and mixes for making 
gravies and gravy; Maize flour; Processed grains for food for human 
consumption; Sugar for making jellies; Sambal sauce [ground red pepper 
sauce]; Pizza flour; Sugar-coated coffee beans; Flavourings in the form of 
dehydrated sauces; Natural rice flakes; Sugared beans (ama-natto); 
Wheat flour; Buckwheat flour [for food]; Flavourings in the form of 
concentrated sauces; Flour concentrate for food; Cereal flour; Modified 
starches for food; Boiled sugar confectionery; Syrup of molasses for food; 
Maple syrup; Sugar-coated hard caramels; Edible flour; Confectionery 
made of sugar; Table syrup; Non-medicated sugar candies; Potato flour; 
Natural starches for food; Preparations made from sugar; Thickening 
agents for use in cooking; Golden syrup; Pancake syrup; Ice, natural or 
artificial; Flour of corn; Stevia [natural sweetener]; Flavoured sugar 
confectionery; Topping syrup; Flour of oats; Panutsa [processed palm 
sugar]; Cocoa [roasted, powdered, granulated, or in drinks]; Molasses 
syrup; Flour of rice; Natural sweetening substances; Flour preparations 
for food; Syrup for food; Foods with a chocolate base; Topping syrups; 
Natural low calorie sweeteners; Sago palm starch [for food]; Coffee 
[roasted, powdered, granulated, or in drinks]; Tapioca flour; Agave syrup 
[natural sweetener]; Crystal sugar [not confectionery]; Chocolate syrup; 
Non-medicated sugar confectionery; Wheaten flour; Chocolate syrups; 
Sugar for making conserves of fruit; Coixseed flour; Beverages made 
from chocolate; Crystal sugar pieces [confectionery]; Molasses syrup for 
food; Bicarbonate of soda for cooking purposes; Flour for food; 
Thickening agents for cooking foodstuffs; Chocolate beverages with milk; 
Starch syrup [for food]; Buckwheat flour; Syrup of molasses for food; 
Dried sugared cakes of rice flour (rakugan); Chick pea flour; Foodstuffs 
made of sugar for making a dessert; Agave syrup [natural sweetener]; 
Gluten prepared as foodstuff; Flour of barley; Sweet potato starch for 
food; Powdered sugar for preparing isotonic beverages; Corn syrup for 
culinary purposes; Foodstuffs made of sugar for sweetening desserts; 
Flour of millet; Cakes of sugar-bounded millet or popped rice (okoshi); 
Frozen beverages [edible ices]; Powdered starch syrup [for food]; Mung 
bean flour; Nerikiri [traditional Japanese confectionery consisting of a 
soft sugared bean-based shell containing sweet bean jam]; Salt; 
Confectionery snack bars containing a mixture of grains, nuts and dried 
fruits; Glutinous starch syrup (mizu-ame); Agave syrup for use as a 
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natural sweetener; Vegetable flour; Starch syrup for culinary purposes; 
Flour for baking; Glucose syrups for culinary purposes; Corn starch 
flour; Molasses syrup for culinary purposes; Rice starch flour; Beverages 
with a chocolate base; Ground barley; Agave syrup for use as a natural 
sweetener; Ground coffee; Table salt; Ground pepper; Essences for 
cooking, other than essential oils; Wheat starch flour; Monosodium 
glutamate for food; Ice beverages with a cocoa base; Mustard 
preparations for food; Fructose syrup for use in the manufacture of foods; 
Preservatives for food [salt]; Chocolate syrups for the preparation of 
chocolate based beverages; Flour confectionery; Ground coffee beans; 
Organic thickening agents for cooking foodstuffs; Cocoa beverages; Flour 
for doughnuts; Coffee beverages; Celery salt; Flour-based gnocchi; Edible 
salt; Chocolate beverages; Rice flour porridge; Spiced salt; Tea-based 
beverages; Toasted natural wood chips added to wine to improve its 
flavour; Toasted grain flour; Baking soda [bicarbonate of soda for 
cooking purposes]; Beverages made of tea; Bicarbonate of soda for 
cooking purposes [baking soda]; Adlay flour for food; Essences for use in 
cooking, other than essential oils; Cocoa-based beverages; Aromatic 
preparations for food; Sambal oelek [ground red pepper sauce]; Chinese 
batter flour; Salt for preserving foodstuffs; Sambal sauce [ground red 
pepper sauce]; Coffee based beverages; Cooking salt; Glutinous rice flour; 
Non-medicated candy; Salted tarts; Ice beverages with a coffee base; Non-
medicated sweets; Coffee-based beverages; Mixed flour for food; 
Beverages with tea base; Chocolate bark containing ground coffee beans; 
Pulse flour for food; Non-medicated candies; Beverages made of coffee; 
Salt crackers; Unsorted wheat flour; Non-medicated lozenges; Seasoned 
salt; Non-medicated tea bags; Beverages made from cocoa; Barley flour 
for food; Chamomile-based beverages; Non-medicated chocolate; Corn 
flour [for food]; Non-medicated infusions; Roasted and ground sesame 
seeds for use as seasonings; Non-medicinal infusions; Chocolate-based 
beverages; Low-salt bread; Flour-based dumplings; Salty biscuits; Food 
flavourings made from fish; Cocoa beverages with milk; Food flavourings 
made from meat; Flour ready for baking; Saffron salt for seasoning food; 
Prepared coffee beverages; Snack foods prepared from maize; Flour-
based foodstuffs; Non-medicated gum sweets; Beverages made from 
coffee; Cornmeal; Oilseed flour for food; Cocoa for use in making 
beverages; Beverages with coffee base; Salted biscuits; Wheat flour [for 
food]; Ham glaze; Non-medicated tea based beverages; Corn meal; Non-
medicated chewing gum; Coffee beverages with milk; Cornflour; Barley 
flour [for food]; Beverages with a cocoa base; Flour products for food; 
Salt for cooking; Corn candy; Non-medicated tea beverages; Salt for 
popcorn; Corn chips; Powdered starch syrup [for food]; Potato flour [for 
food]; Non-medicated tea products; Processed grains for use in food; Corn 
flour; Snack foods prepared from grains; Beverages made from chocolate; 
Cornflakes; Chocolate beverages with milk; Fried corn; Buckwheat flour 
for food; Non-medicated confectionery; Frozen beverages [edible ices]; 
Non-medicated sugar candies; Tapioca flour [for food]; Non-medicated 
tea beverages; Beverages with a chocolate base; Corn flakes; Lort [rice 
flour dessert]; Kettle corn; Ice beverages with a cocoa base; Muruku [rice 
flour snack]; Non-medicated chewing sweets; Corn, milled; Ice beverages 
with a coffee base; Creamed corn; Sapit [flour-based snack]; Roasted 
corn; Hamburgers in buns; Cocoa for use in making beverages; Non-
medicated tea based beverages; Buckwheat flour [for food]; Hamburger 
sandwiches; Mints [candies, non-medicated]; Corn, roasted; Honey glazes 
for ham; Chocolate-based beverages with milk; Flour of corn; Flour based 
savoury snacks; Ice beverages with a chocolate base; Food flavourings 
made from fruits; Sea salt for cooking; Food flavourings made from 
snails; Non-medicated chewing pastilles; Processed corn; Foods produced 
from baked cereals; Flour concentrate for food; Gruel, with a milk base, 
for food; Tea-based beverages with fruit flavoring; Salt for use in food 
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preservation; Non-medicated iced confectionery; Corn, processed; Non-
medicated mint confectionery; Snack foods prepared from cereals; Potato 
flour confectionery; Thickeners for cooking foodstuffs; Beverages 
consisting principally of cocoa; Salted wafer biscuits; Chocolate-based 
beverages with milk; Vanilla flavourings for food or beverages; Crisps 
made of potato flour; Ice beverages with a chocolate base; Common salt 
for cooking; Beverages consisting principally of coffee; Non-medicated 
flour confectionery; Flour preparations for food; Non-medicated sugar 
confectionery; Corn starch flour; Non-medicated tea based beverages; 
Preparations for making chocolate beverages; Lanting [flour-based 
snack]; Tea-based preparations for making beverages; Sandwiches 
containing hamburgers; Putu Mayam [rice flour cake]; Salt for flavouring 
food; Hamburgers [sandwich with filling]; Beverages consisting 
principally of chocolate; Puffed corn snacks; Carbohydrate preparations 
for food; Cocoa-based preparations for making beverages; Food 
flavourings made from pickles; Putu mayang [rice flour cake]; Food 
flavourings made from poultry; Extruded corn snacks; Food flavourings 
made from shrimps; Preparations for making beverages [tea based]; Food 
products having a pastry base; Seasoned salt for cooking; Non-medicated 
chocolate confectionery; Foods produced from puffed cereals; Modified 
corn starch; Sea salt for preserving foodstuffs; Kuih cincin [flour-based 
snack]; Toasted corn kernels; Herbal honey; Coffee-based preparations 
for making beverages; Flour mixtures for use in baking; Powdered sugar 
for preparing isotonic beverages; Preparations for making beverages 
[cocoa based]; Corn flour [for food]; Processed herbs; Non-medicated 
flour confectionery; Non-medicated mouth freshening lozenges; Herbal 
infusions; Corn-based foodstuffs; Preparations for making beverages 
[coffee based]; Corn-based snack food; Chocolate-based preparations for 
making beverages; Non-medicated confectionery in jelly form; Kettle corn 
[popcorn]; Extracts of cocoa for use as flavours in beverages; Roti canai 
[flour-based flatbread]; Herb tea-based beverages, not for medical 
purposes; Roti prata [flour-based flatbread]; Chocolate essences for the 
preparation of beverages; Chocolate extracts for the preparation of 
beverages; Extruded food products made of rice; Preservatives for food 
[salt]; Food flavourings made from lobsters; Extracts of coffee for use as 
flavours in beverages; Food products consisting of cereals; Corn starch 
[for food]; Spray crystallized maltose for food; Flavorings for beverages, 
other than essential oils; Synthetic thickeners for foodstuffs; Preparations 
for making beverages [chocolate based]; Dried herbs [seasonings]; Salt for 
preserving foodstuffs; Potato flour based snack food products; Flavorings, 
other than essential oils, for beverages; Marinades containing herbs; 
Snack foods prepared from potato flour; Saffron salt for seasoning food; 
Corn kernels being toasted; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
beverages; Dodol [snack food made from rice flour]; Aerated beverages 
with coffee, cocoa or chocolate base; Flour and preparations made from 
cereals; Fruit flavourings for food or beverages, except essences; Non-
medicated confectionery in the form of lozenges; Chocolate syrups for the 
preparation of chocolate based beverages; Herbal extracts [seasonings]; 
Salt for use in food preservation; Preserved herbs [seasonings]; Vegetable 
flavoured corn chips; Dried sugared cakes of rice flour (rakugan); 
Flavorings [flavourings], other than essential oils, for beverages; Flour for 
making dumplings of glutinous rice; Sea salt for preserving foodstuffs; 
Herbal flavourings, other than essential oils, for making beverages; Table 
salt mixed with sesame seeds; Extruded food products made of maize; 
Food products containing principally of flour; Extruded food products 
made of wheat; Corn syrup for culinary purposes; Yeast for food for 
human consumption; Preparations containing principally of chocolate for 
making into beverages; Cornstarch for culinary purposes; Powdered 
preparations containing principally of cocoa for use in making beverages; 
Confectionery; Ice confectionery; Puffed cheese balls [corn snacks]; Dried 
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culinary herbs [seasonings]; Nut confectionery; Galamai [Sumatran dodol 
being snack food made from rice flour]; Preservatives for animal feed 
[salt]; Cheese flavored puffed corn snacks; Meal; Pickling salt for pickling 
foodstuffs; Herb tea, not for medical purposes; Confectionery bars; Bean 
meal; Confectionery ices; Salt pellets for preserving foodstuffs; Corn 
meal; Dairy confectionery; Mineral salts for preserving foodstuffs; Tea-
based beverages with fruit flavoring; Garden herbs, preserved 
[seasonings]; Flour confectionery; Food flavourings made from 
vegetables; Preserved garden herbs as seasonings; Maize meal; Food 
mixes for making bakery products; Salt, seasonings, spices, preserved 
herbs; Food preparations for making puddings; Preserved culinary herbs 
[seasonings]; Sugar confectionery; Pickling salt for pickling foodstuffs; 
Wheat meal; Almond confectionery; Barley meal; Herb teas, other than 
for medicinal use; Boiled confectionery; Mustard meal; Herbal tea, other 
than for medicinal use; Frozen confectionery; Beverages consisting 
principally of cocoa; Pastry confectionery; Vanilla flavourings for food or 
beverages; Peanut confectionery; Herbal teas, other than for medicinal 
use; Prepared pasta meals; Salt, seasonings, spices, preserved herbs; 
Cereal bars; Corn chips; Yogurt confectionery; Cereal flour; Potato flour 
based snack food products; Rice chips; Salt pellets for preserving 
foodstuffs; Prepared pizza meals; Snack foods prepared from potato 
flour; Herbal infusions, other than for medicinal use; Cereal powders; 
Taco chips; Yoghurt confectionery; Tiwul [cereal]; Zefir [confectionery]; 
Mint for confectionery; Breakfast cereals; Zephyr [confectionery]; 
Processed cereals; Oilseed meal for food; Herb tea-based beverages, not 
for medical purposes; Chocolate confectionery; Cereals, processed; 
Beverages consisting principally of coffee; Wonton chips; Ice cream 
confectionery; Cereal preparations; Herbal flavourings, other than 
essential oils, for making beverages; Mallows [confectionery]; Pastila 
[confectionery]; Ready-to-eat cereals; Sherbet [confectionery]; Cereal 
based food bars; Fondants [confectionery]; Ambuyat [prepared food 
containing sago]; Cereal breakfast foods; Dodol [snack food made from 
rice flour]; Tortilla chips; Mineral salts for preserving foodstuffs; Rice-
based prepared meals; Yeast for use as an ingredient in foods; Crisps 
made of cereals; Lozenges [confectionery]; Cereal-based foodstuffs; Pasta-
based prepared meals; Cereal-based snack food; Sherbets [confectionery]; 
Honey; Chips [cereal products]; Honeys; Chocolate chips; Preparations 
for making chocolate beverages; Cereal-based energy bars; Herbal honey; 
Truffles [confectionery]; Grain-based chips; Noodle-based prepared 
meals; Natural honey; High-protein cereal bars; Tea-based preparations 
for making beverages; Honey [for food]; Butterscotch chips; Honey 
substitutes; Liquorice [confectionery]; Honey glazes for ham; Lollipops 
[confectionery]; Sugar, honey, treacle; Marshmallow confectionery; Sweet 
spreads [honey]; Pastillas [confectionery]; Cereal snack foods flavoured 
with cheese; Coconut meal for human consumption; Glazing products for 
application to food; Chips [cereal products]; Thickening agents for 
cooking foodstuffs; Pastilles [confectionery]; Cereal products in bar form; 
Acid drops [confectionery]; Prepared meals in the form of pizzas; Cereals 
products in bar form; Yuja-cha (Korean honey citron tea); Boiled sugar 
confectionery; Preparations made from cereals; Biological honey for 
human consumption; Bubble gum [confectionery]; Cereals for use in 
making pasta; Clear gums [confectionery]; Preparations for making 
cereals; Orange based confectionery; Keripik [chips made from cereal]; 
Potato flour confectionery; Snacks manufactured from cereals; 
Horseradish; Confectionery chips for baking; Coated nuts 
[confectionery]; Foods produced from baked cereals; Vegetable flavoured 
corn chips; Confectionery made of sugar; Snack foods prepared from 
cereals; Carbohydrate based preparations for foods; Fruit drops 
[confectionery]; Sodium chloride for preserving foodstuffs; Foods 
produced from puffed cereals; Vanilla flavourings for food or beverages; 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 51  
  

 

Non-medicated confectionery; Food products consisting of cereals; 
Peppermint for confectionery; Beverages consisting principally of 
chocolate; Keripik [chips made from cereal]; Rum truffles 
[confectionery]; Cereal snack foods flavoured with cheese; Cocoa-based 
preparations for making beverages; Flour and preparations made from 
cereals; Peanut butter confectionery chips; Flavoured sugar 
confectionery; Muesli consisting predominantly of cereals; Preparations 
for making beverages [tea based]; Food flavorings, other than essential 
oils; Horseradish sauce; Snack products made principally of cereals; 
Snack foods consisting principally of rice; Fruit jellies [confectionery]; 
Alimentary pastes being cereal preparations; Sherbets [confectionery 
ices]; Confectionery chips for baking; Dessert mousses [confectionery]; 
Food products containing principally of cereals; Stick liquorice 
[confectionery]; Processed cereals for food for human consumption; 
Confectionery chocolate products; Snack food products consisting of 
cereal products; Lotus seed paste [confectionery]; Coffee-based 
preparations for making beverages; Kerupuk [cereal chips flavoured with 
fish or shrimp]; Non-medicated iced confectionery; Snack foods consisting 
principally of extruded cereals; Kerupuk [cereal chips flavoured with fish 
or shrimp]; Food flavourings, other than essential oils; Lontong [prepared 
meal predominently of rice]; Snack foods consisting principally of bread; 
Non-medicated mint confectionery; Snack foods consisting principally of 
grain; Prepared meals containing principally of rice; Snack foods 
consisting principally of pasta; Bakery confectionery being frozen; Yeast 
powder for food for human consumption; Powdered sugar for preparing 
isotonic beverages; Bread, pastries and confectionery; Preparations for 
making beverages [cocoa based]; Toasted natural wood chips added to 
wine to improve its flavour; Chocolate flavoured confectionery; 
Horseradish-based dips; Cheesecake; Crystal sugar [not confectionery]; 
Prepared meals containing principally of pasta; Liquorice flavoured 
confectionery; Non-medicated flour confectionery; Non-medicated sugar 
confectionery; Curry mixes; Peanut butter confectionery chips; Curry 
paste; Bakery confectionery being chilled; Essences for food, other than 
essential oils; Cheesecakes; Rice prepared for food for human 
consumption; Curry puffs; Yeast tablets for food for human consumption; 
Nasi kapau [prepared meal predominantly of rice]; Curry pastes; 
Preparations for making beverages [coffee based]; Curry powder; Frozen 
yogurt [confectionery ices]; Curry sauces; Frozen yoghurt [confectionery 
ices]; Curry spices; Prepared horseradish [condiment]; Crystal sugar 
pieces [confectionery]; Curry [spice]; Chocolate with Japanese 
horseradish; Chocolate for confectionery and bread; Curry powders; 
Non-medicated chocolate confectionery; Confectionery for suppressing 
appetite; Curry spice mixes; Confectionery snack bars containing nuts; 
Frozen confectionery containing ice cream; Chocolate-based preparations 
for making beverages; Curry powder [spice]; Non-medicated 
confectionery in jelly form; Confectionery snack bars containing grains; 
Confectionery for decorating Christmas trees; Preparations for making 
confectionery products; Japanese horseradish powder spice (wasabi 
powder); Confectionery snack bars containing dried fruits; Extracts of 
cocoa for use as flavours in beverages; Custard; Hot sauce; Glazing 
products for application to confectionery; Custard mixes; Farinaceous 
food pastes for human consumption; Herb tea-based beverages, not for 
medical purposes; Food products containing principally of flour; Custard 
tarts; Foodstuffs made of sugar for making a dessert; Hot chocolate; 
Cocoa-based ingredients for confectionery products; Preparations for use 
as rising agents in food; Vla [custard]; Processed oats for food for human 
consumption; Non-medicated confectionery in the form of lozenges; Yeast 
extracts for food for human consumption; Custard powder; Yeast 
products for food for human consumption; Kror-lan [prepared meal 
predominantly consisting of rice]; Imitation custard; Snack foods 
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consisting principally of confectionery; Chocolate essences for the 
preparation of beverages; Custard-based souffles; Cachou 
[confectionery], other than for pharmaceutical purposes; Custard-based 
soufflés; Chocolate extracts for the preparation of beverages; Custards 
[baked desserts]; Mizu-yokan-no-moto [Japanese confectionery made 
from sweet adzuki bean jelly]; Custard-based fillings for cakes and pies; 
Extracts of coffee for use as flavours in beverages; Confectionery snack 
bars containing a mixture of grains, nuts and dried fruits; Macaroni 
cheese; Nasi Uduk [prepared meals consisting predominantly of rice]; 
Flavorings for beverages, other than essential oils; Hot dog sandwiches; 
Nerikiri [traditional Japanese confectionery consisting of a soft sugared 
bean-based shell containing sweet bean jam]; Preparations for making 
beverages [chocolate based]; Dairy puddings; Pastries; Fruit pastries; 
Dairy chocolate; Almond pastries; Dairy ice cream; Japanese arrowroot 
powder (kudzu-ko, for food); Danish pastries; Frozen pastries; 
Flavorings, other than essential oils, for beverages; Savory pastries; 
Biscuits for cheese; Hot chilli bean paste; Savoury pastries; Hot dogs 
[sandwiches]; Viennese pastries; Phad-Thai [prepared meals consisting 
predominantly of rice noodles]; Chocolate pastries; Macaroni with cheese; 
Dairy confectionery; Nasi Lemak [prepared meals consisting 
predominantly of coconut rice]; Non-dairy ice cream; Sriracha hot chili 
sauce; Pastries with fruit; Dairy-free chocolate; Fruit slices [pastries]; Hot 
pepper powder [spice]; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
beverages; Pastries containing fruit; Pastries containing creams; 
Sopapillas [fried pastries]; Aerated beverages with coffee, cocoa or 
chocolate base; Frozen dairy confections; Bread, pastries and 
confectionery; Cheese-flavored biscuits; Aromatic preparations for 
pastries; Food products containing principally of cereals; Onion or cheese 
biscuits; Processed grains for food for human consumption; Pastries 
containing creams and fruit; Pastries containing vegetables and fish; 
Pastries containing vegetables and meat; Pastries containing vegetables 
and poultry; Seasonings; Dry seasonings; Fruit flavourings for food or 
beverages, except essences; Food seasonings; Cheeseburgers [sandwiches]; 
Taco seasonings; Chili seasonings; Blends of seasonings; Peppers 
[seasonings]; Alimentary seasonings; Angelica [seasonings]; Mirin-based 
seasonings; Dried herbs [seasonings]; Foodstuffs made of sugar for 
sweetening desserts; Puffed cheese balls [corn snacks]; Organic thickening 
agents for cooking foodstuffs; Ice desserts; Processed cereals for food for 
human consumption; Food pastes [seasonings]; Cheese flavored puffed 
corn snacks; Sesame seeds [seasonings]; Herbal extracts [seasonings]; 
Preserved herbs [seasonings]; Cereal snack foods flavoured with cheese; 
Chemical seasonings for cooking; Marinades containing seasonings; 
Fermented hot pepper paste (gochujang); Dried chilli peppers 
[seasonings]; Muesli desserts; Chocolate syrups for the preparation of 
chocolate based beverages; Dried culinary herbs [seasonings]; Dessert 
puddings; Garden herbs, preserved [seasonings]; Flavourings, other than 
essential oils, for cheeses; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for foods; 
Ice cream desserts; Snack food products consisting of cereal products; 
Preserved garden herbs as seasonings; Wheat preparations for food for 
human consumption; Chili sauce; Flavorings [flavourings], other than 
essential oils, for beverages; Chili powder; Frozen ice desserts; Seasonings 
for instant-boiled mutton; Preserved culinary herbs [seasonings]; Flour 
for food; Chili seasonings; Taperr [rice dessert]; Herbal flavourings, other 
than essential oils, for making beverages; Sriracha hot chili sauce; Salt, 
seasonings, spices, preserved herbs; Chili oils being condiments; Halu-
halo [ice dessert]; Oat-based food; Fructose syrup for use in the 
manufacture of foods; Chili paste for use as a seasoning; Chocolate-based 
desserts; Roasted and ground sesame seeds for use as seasonings; Chili 
pepper pastes being condiments; Ice kacang [ice dessert]; Syrup for food; 
Chili oil for use as a seasoning or condiment; Aromatic tea; Cooked dish 
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consisting primarily of stir-fried rice cake with fermented hot pepper 
paste [topokki]; Husked oats; Instant dessert puddings; Husked rice; 
Preparations containing principally of chocolate for making into 
beverages; Husked barley; Custards [baked desserts]; Aromatic 
preparations for food; Ice; Lort [rice flour dessert]; Ices; Powdered 
preparations containing principally of cocoa for use in making beverages; 
Extracts of cocoa for use as flavours in foodstuffs; Rice-based pudding 
dessert; Snack foods consisting predominantly of whole wheat; Aromatic 
preparations for cakes; Snack foods consisting principally of 
confectionery; Puddings for use as desserts; Iced tea; Aromatic 
preparations for candies; Binding agents for ice cream; Aromatic 
preparations for pastries; Chinese batter flour; Dessert mousses 
[confectionery]; Binding agents for edible ices; Ice candy; Aromatic 
preparations for ice-creams; Ice cream; Bor-bor Thnot [dessert porridge]; 
Ice cubes; Aromatic preparations for the food production industry; Ice-
cream; Food seasonings; Water ice; Glazes for food; Extracts of coffee for 
use as flavours in foodstuffs; Starch for food; Organic binding agents for 
ice cream; Kalamay [dessert containing glutinous rice]; Fruit ices; Starch-
based binding agents for ice cream; Instant chinese noodles; Ice blocks; 
Glucose for food; Ice creams; Foodstuffs made of sugar for making a 
dessert; Iced cakes; Biscotti; Water ices; Oolong tea [Chinese tea]; 
Foodstuffs made of sugar for sweetening desserts; Honey [for food]; 
Cooling ice; Biscotti dough; Edible ices; Maltose for food; Frozen ices; 
Frozen biscotti dough; Ice candies; Chinese stuffed dumplings; Ice lollies; 
Boiled sugar; Iced coffee; Boiled sweets; Chinese noodles [uncooked]; Ice 
desserts; Boiled confectionery; Iced lollies; Boiled sugar sweetmeats; 
Boiled sugar confectionery; Flavored ices; Seasonings for instant-boiled 
mutton; Flavour enhancers for food, other than essential oils; Ice milk 
bars; Dextrose for food; Dried pasta foods; Farinaceous foods; Fructose 
for food; Fruit ice bars; Bread; Ice cream bars; Molasses for food; Sorbets 
[ices]; Chinese Matrimony Vine Tea (Gugijacha); Canned sauces; Dairy 
ice cream; Nan bread; Fruit ice cream; Chinese rice noodles (bifun, 
uncooked); Ice confections; Turmeric for food; Ice cream cakes; Rye 
bread; Ice cream cones; Bread buns; Ice cream mixes; Chinese stuffed 
dumplings (gyoza, cooked); Aromatic preparations for the food 
production industry; Ice-cream cakes; Flat bread; Flavourings for snack 
foods, other than essential oils; Sherbets [ices]; Chinese steamed 
dumplings (shumai, cooked); Snack foods consisting principally of 
extruded cereals; Malt bread; Naan bread; Pita bread; Soda bread; Fruit 
ice creams; Chocolate; Ice cream powder; Bread mixes; Iced fruit cakes; 
Chocolates; Bread rolls; Hot chocolate; Breadcrumbs; Chocolate bars; 
Edible fruit ices; Breadsticks; Ice confectionery; Chocolate cake; Ice 
cream gateaux; Dressings for food; Ice in block form; Chocolate eggs; Ice 
in flake form; Fresh bread; Iced sponge cakes; Milk chocolate; Glutamate 
for food; Fruit bread; Cones for icecream; Chocolate cakes; 
Confectionery ices; Pitta bread; Ice [frozen water]; Chocolate chips; Ice 
cream desserts; Bread crumbs; Ice cream products; Chocolate fudge; 
Bread doughs; Chocolate sauce; Food condiment consisting primarily of 
ketchup and salsa; Bread sticks; Fruit flavourings for food or beverages, 
except essences; Chocolate syrup; Danish bread; Cones for ice cream; 
Dairy chocolate; Frozen ice desserts; Fruit breads; Ice for refreshment; 
Milk chocolates; Imitation ice cream; Canned spaghetti in tomato sauce; 
Non-dairy ice cream; Garlic bread; Ginger bread; Chocolate coffee; 
Bread pudding; Ice cream sandwiches; Chocolate creams; Ice cream stick 
bars; Currant bread; Sauces for ice cream; Chocolate fondue; Food 
essences [except etheric essences and essential oils]; Sorbets [water ices]; 
Dough; Curried food pastes; Chocolate pastes; Piaya [bread]; Dough mix; 
Rolls [bread]; Sherbets [water ices]; Chocolate powder; Doughnuts; 
Stuffed bread; Chocolate shells; Cake dough; Toasted bread; Chocolate 
sweets; Filo dough; Tumpi [bread]; Halu-halo [ice dessert]; Chocolate 
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syrups; Ice cream confectionery; Cake doughs; Bread biscuits; Chocolate 
wafers; Dough flour; Low-salt bread; Filled chocolate; Galamai 
[Sumatran dodol being snack food made from rice flour]; Filo doughs; Ice 
kacang [ice dessert]; Pre-baked bread; Chocolate candies; Pizza dough; 
Wholemeal bread; Chocolate coating; Wafer dough; Malted bread mix; 
Essences for use in food preparation, other than essential oils; Chocolate 
mousses; Ice, natural or artificial; Bread doughs; Multigrain bread; 
Chocolate topping; Binding agents for ice cream; Cookie dough; Powders 
for making ice cream; Semi-baked bread; Chocolate waffles; Frozen 
dough; Unleavened bread; Filled chocolates; Biscuits with an iced 
topping; Pastry dough; Mixtures for making ice cream; Gluten-free 
bread; Sherbets [confectionery ices]; Chocolate biscuits; Phyllo dough; 
Adlay flour for food; Chocolate brownies; Binding agents for edible ices; 
Wafer doughs; Frozen beverages [edible ices]; Unfermented bread; 
Mixtures for making water ices; Chocolate extracts; Powders for making 
edible ices; Brownie dough; Food pastes [spices]; Chocolate marzipan; 
Essences for foodstuffs, except etheric essences and essential oils; Ice 
beverages with a cocoa base; Biscotti dough; Whole wheat bread; 
Chocolate pastries; Doughnut mixes; Ice beverages with a coffee base; 
Mixed flour for food; Non-medicated iced confectionery; Chocolate 
souffles; Soya-based ice cream substitutes; Bread concentrates; 
Substances for binding ice cream; Chocolate soufflés; Empanada dough; 
Oat-based foodstuffs; Preparations for making ice cream; Chocolate 
truffles; Danish bread rolls; Frozen yogurt [confectionery ices]; Drinking 
chocolate; Fried dough twists; Frozen yoghurt [confectionery ices]; Pulse 
flour for food; Ice beverages with a chocolate base; Liqueur chocolates; 
Shaved ice with sweetened red beans; Filled bread rolls; Chocolate 
beverages; Flour for doughnuts; Aromatic preparations for ice-creams; 
Soft rolls [bread]; Organic binding agents for ice cream; Imitation 
chocolate; Shaved ices with sweetened red beans; Fried dough cookies; 
Bread with soy bean; Milk chocolate bars; Frozen cookie dough; Filled 
bread products; Frozen brownie dough; Wholemeal bread mixes; Ice 
cream, sorbets and other edible ices; Chocolate vermicelli; Frozen biscotti 
dough; Frozen confectionery containing ice cream; Sandwich wraps 
[bread]; Starch-based binding agents for ice cream; Chocolate-based dips; 
Instant doughnut mixes; Edible ice powder for use in icing machines; 
Toasted bread products; Dairy-free chocolate; Barley flour for food; 
Chocolate confections; Bread with sweet red bean; Chocolate flavourings; 
Corn flour [for food]; Icing; Chocolate substitutes; Fondants; Cake icing; 
Bread flavored with spices; Fondants [confectionery]; Icing mixes; 
Chocolate-coated nuts; Icing sugar; Corn-based foodstuffs; Filled 
chocolate bars; Fresh pies; Icing for cakes; Ready-to-bake dough 
products; Bread made with soya beans; Cake frosting [icing]; Chocolate 
for toppings; Mirror icing [mirror glaze]; Fried dough cookies (karintoh); 
Corn-based snack food; Edible ice powder for use in icing machines; 
Chocolate-covered nuts; Bread-based stuffing mixes; Instant tea; 
Chocolate coated fruits; Groats for human food; Fresh bread; Chocolate 
confectionery; Fresh pasta; Instant rice; Bread flavoured with spices; 
Fresh pizza; Instant yeast; Chocolate covered cakes; Instant coffee; Deep-
fried dough sticks (Youtiao); Instant noodles; Malt extract for food; 
Instant porridge; Chocolate-based spreads; Oilseed meal for food; Instant 
black tea; Milk chocolate teacakes; Instant green tea; Rice-based 
foodstuffs; Instant white tea; Non-medicated chocolate; Instant Oolong 
tea; Sujebi [cooked dish consisting primarily of dough flakes with broth]; 
Instant soba noodles; Bread casings filled with fruit; Instant udon 
noodles; Chocolate based products; Rice-based snack food; Instant 
pancake mixes; Chocolate caramel wafers; Instant pudding mixes; 
Unleavened bread in thin sheets; Instant doughnut mixes; Chocolate-
based desserts; Instant chinese noodles; Burgers contained in bread rolls; 
Bread, pastries and confectionery; Instant cooking noodles; Chocolate 
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coated biscuits; Fresh pizzas; Instant dessert puddings; Chocolate spreads 
for use on bread; Chocolate topped pretzels; Mixes for the preparation of 
bread; Chocolate-based beverages; Seasonings for instant-boiled mutton; 
Chocolate for confectionery and bread; Drinks based on chocolate; 
Instant powder [flavourings, other than essential oils] for flavouring 
drinks; Snack foods consisting principally of bread; Chocolate covered 
biscuits; Breakfast cake; Herbal infusions; Chocolate covered pretzels; 
Breakfast cereals; Foods with a chocolate base; Non-medicated infusions; 
Cereal breakfast foods; Non-medicinal infusions; Almonds covered in 
chocolate; Yeast; Infusions, not medicinal; Chocolate drink preparations; 
Dried pasta; Edible yeast; Yeast powder; Beverages made from chocolate; 
Brewers yeast; Chocolate beverages with milk; Instant yeast; Chocolate 
candy with fillings; Yeast extracts; Marshmallow filled chocolates; Yeast, 
baking-powder; Drinks prepared from chocolate; Yeast extracts for food; 
Beverages with a chocolate base; Cereal based food bars; Chocolate 
decorations for cakes; Cereal breakfast foods; Yeast extracts as spreads; 
Herbal infusions, other than for medicinal use; Chocolate covered wafer 
biscuits; Corn starch [for food]; Confectionery chocolate products; Yeast 
for human consumption; Chocolate flavoured confectionery; Dried chives; 
Flour-based foodstuffs; Chocolate spreads containing nuts; Maize-based 
foodstuffs; Chocolate spreads for use on bread; Malt products for food; 
Snack bars consisting of chocolate; Oilseed flour for food; Jam buns; 
Chocolate with Japanese horseradish; Yeast extracts for human 
consumption; Chocolate-based beverages with milk; Potato starch for 
food; Ice beverages with a chocolate base; Bean jam buns; Yeast for food 
for human consumption; Sandwich spread made from chocolate; Rice 
products for food; Turkish delight coated in chocolate; Dried noodles; 
Sugar for making jams; Yeast for use as an ingredient in foods; Chocolate 
for confectionery and bread; Dried parsley; Rice-based snack foods; Non-
medicated chocolate confectionery; Active dried yeast for human 
consumption; Milk jam [dulce de leche]; Chocolate fillings for bakery 
products; Wheat flour [for food]; Chocolate decorations for Christmas 
trees; Bean-jam filled wafers (monaka); Wheat-based snack food; 
Chocolate-based fillings for cakes and pies; Yeast powder for food for 
human consumption; Preparations for making chocolate beverages; Rice 
dumplings dressed with sweet bean jam (ankoro); Yeast tablets for food 
for human consumption; Nerikiri [traditional Japanese confectionery 
consisting of a soft sugared bean-based shell containing sweet bean jam]; 
Yeast extracts for food for human consumption; Beverages consisting 
principally of chocolate; Yeast products for food for human consumption; 
Chocolate bark containing ground coffee beans; Japanese green tea; Brine 
for cooking; Chocolate-based preparations for making beverages; Brine 
for pickling; Aerated drinks with coffee, cocoa or chocolate base; Brine 
for use in cocktails; Chocolate essences for the preparation of beverages; 
Carbohydrate based preparations for foods; Chocolate extracts for the 
preparation of beverages; Coffee; Preparations for making beverages 
[chocolate based]; Flour; Dried tortellini; Tea; Aerated beverages with 
coffee, cocoa or chocolate base; Rye flour; Chocolate coated marshmallow 
biscuits containing toffee; Vinegar, sauces and other condiments; 
Chocolate syrups for the preparation of chocolate based beverages; 
Confectionery; Preparations containing principally of chocolate for 
making into beverages; Chutney; Cake flour; Chutneys; Bakery products; 
Chutneys [condiment]; Corn flour; Chutneys [condiments]; Snack foods 
prepared from grains; Cocoa; Japanese sponge cakes (kasutera); Barley 
flour [for food]; Cocoa mixes; Dried cooked-rice; Nut flours; Dried pasta 
foods; Noodle-based prepared meals; Cocoa powder; Cereal-based 
foodstuffs; Cocoa beverages; Rice flour; Rice-based prepared meals; 
Candy with cocoa; Cereal-based snack food; Soya flour; Ramen [Japanese 
noodle-based dish]; Drinking cocoa paste; Dried wheat gluten; Coffee 
flavourings; Farinaceous food pastes; Chocolate with Japanese 
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horseradish; Cocoa-based beverages; Dough flour; Drinks based on 
cocoa; Chocolate flavourings; Foods with a cocoa base; Flour products for 
food; Flour mixes; Japanese style pancakes (Okonomiyaki); Asam Kandis 
[flavouring]; Beverages made from cocoa; Freeze-dried coffee; Food 
dressings [sauces]; Cocoa beverages with milk; Maize flour; Okonomiyaki 
[Japanese savory pancakes]; Drinks prepared from cocoa; Salt for 
flavouring food; Beverages with a cocoa base; Okonomiyaki [Japanese 
savoury pancakes]; Foods with a cocoa base; Pizza flour; Molasses syrup 
for food; Ice beverages with a cocoa base; Wheat flour; Cocoa for use in 
making beverages; Coffee flavorings [flavourings]; Mustard powder for 
food; Cocoa extracts for human consumption; Cereal flour; Food 
flavourings made from fish; Sansho powder [Japanese pepper seasoning]; 
Perilla powder for food; Coffee, tea, cocoa and artificial coffee; Edible 
flour; Beverages consisting principally of cocoa; Japanese style steamed 
cakes (mushi-gashi); Food flavourings made from meat; Cocoa-based 
preparations for making beverages; Potato flour [for food]; Preparations 
for making beverages [cocoa based]; Potato flour; Cocoa-based 
ingredients for confectionery products; Fresh sausage rolls; Starch syrup 
[for food]; Extracts of cocoa for use as flavours in beverages; Wheat-
based snack foods; Aerated drinks with coffee, cocoa or chocolate base; 
Dried herbs [seasonings]; Japanese pepper powder spice (sansho powder); 
Flour of corn; Cocoa [roasted, powdered, granulated, or in drinks]; Food 
flavourings made from fruits; Extracts of cocoa for use as flavours in 
foodstuffs; Dried fig-based condiment; Yeast extracts for food; Aerated 
beverages with coffee, cocoa or chocolate base; Flour of oats; Japanese 
arrowroot powder (kudzu-ko, for food); Food flavourings made from 
snails; Flour of rice; Powdered preparations containing principally of 
cocoa for use in making beverages; Coffee; Food flavourings made from 
pickles; Food flavourings made from poultry; Dried sauce in powder 
form; Japanese arrowroot powder for culinary purposes; Tapioca flour; 
Coffee oils; Food flavourings made from shrimps; Iced coffee; Wheaten 
flour; Malt coffee; Japanese horseradish powder spice (wasabi powder); 
Food flavourings made from lobsters; Coffee beans; Coixseed flour; Flour 
for food; Food flavourings made from vegetables; Buckwheat flour; 
Coffee drinks; Chick pea flour; Ground coffee; Pandan flavourings for 
culinary purposes; Flour of barley; Instant coffee; Flour of millet; Vanilla 
flavourings for culinary purposes; Mung bean flour; Batter mixes for 
Japanese style pancakes (Okonomiyaki); Vanilla flavourings for food or 
beverages; Vegetable flour; Coffee essences; Batter mixes for 
okonomiyaki [Japanese savory pancakes]; Flour for baking; Coffee 
extracts; Food flavourings, other than essential oils; Batter mixes for 
okonomiyaki [Japanese savoury pancakes]; Condiments; Corn starch 
flour; Dry condiments; Dried chilli peppers [seasonings]; Flavourings in 
the form of dehydrated sauces; Taiyaki (Japanese fish-shaped cakes with 
various fillings); Dried culinary herbs [seasonings]; Rice starch flour; 
Miso [condiment]; Flavourings in the form of concentrated sauces; Relish 
[condiment]; Buckwheat flour for food; Mizu-yokan-no-moto [Japanese 
confectionery made from sweet adzuki bean jelly]; Sauces [condiments]; 
Wheat starch flour; Seaweed [condiment]; Nerikiri [traditional Japanese 
confectionery consisting of a soft sugared bean-based shell containing 
sweet bean jam]; Ketchup; Food pastes [seasonings]; Tomato ketchup; 
Flavourings for cakes other than essential oils; Ketchup [sauce]; Chutneys 
[condiment]; Food condiment consisting primarily of ketchup and salsa; 
Salt for flavouring food; Kue Bika [cake]; Tamarind [condiment]; Kueh 
lapis [cake]; Flour confectionery; Chow-chow [condiment]; Dried 
coriander for use as seasoning; Flavourings for soups, other than essential 
oils; Kimchi pancakes (kimchijeon); Chutneys [condiments]; Tapioca 
flour [for food]; Relishes [condiments]; Flour for doughnuts; Kimchijeon 
[fermented vegetable pancakes]; Apple sauce [condiment]; Kimchijeon 
[Korean-style pancakes made with fermented vegetables]; Flour-based 
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gnocchi; Fish sauce [condiments]; Active dried yeast for human 
consumption; Kue Bika [cake]; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
cakes; Kueh lapis [cake]; Sweet pickle [condiment]; Rice flour porridge; 
Dried fig-based condiment; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
foods; Garlic puree [condiments]; Toasted grain flour; Minced garlic 
[condiment]; Dried coriander seeds for use as seasoning; Flavourings, 
other than essential oils, for soups; Pickled ginger [condiment]; Adlay 
flour for food; Dried pieces of wheat gluten (fu, uncooked); Flavourings, 
other than essential oils, for butter; Salsa [condiment or sauce]; Dried 
sugared cakes of rice flour (rakugan); Chinese batter flour; Chili oils 
being condiments; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for cheeses; 
Cranberry sauce [condiment]; Glutinous rice flour; Soya bean paste 
[condiment]; Mixed flour for food; Preserved ginger [condiment]; Pulse 
flour for food; Mints for breath freshening; Sambal oeleks being 
condiments; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for beverages; Seaweed 
for use as a condiment; Unsorted wheat flour; Bagoong [condiment][fish 
sauce]; Flavourings for snack foods, other than essential oils; Breath-
freshening chewing gum; Turmeric for use as a condiment; Confectionery 
snack bars containing dried fruits; Barley flour for food; Corn flour [for 
food]; Prepared horseradish [condiment]; Fruit flavourings for food or 
beverages, except essences; Savory sauces used as condiments; Freeze-
dried dishes with main ingredient being rice; Chewing gum for breath 
freshening; Glazing for food products; Chili pepper pastes being 
condiments; Flour-based dumplings; Vinegar, sauces and other 
condiments; Freeze-dried dishes with main ingredient being pasta; 
Flavorings [flavourings], other than essential oils, for cakes; Non-
medicated mouth freshening lozenges; Chili oil for use as a seasoning or 
condiment; Natural starches for food; Food condiment consisting 
primarily of ketchup and salsa; Flour ready for baking; Flour; Flavorings 
[flavourings], other than essential oils, for beverages; Rye flour; Flour-
based foodstuffs; Herbal flavourings, other than essential oils, for making 
beverages; Cake flour; Freeze-dried dishes with the main ingredient being 
rice; Oilseed flour for food; Corn flour; Freeze-dried dishes with the main 
ingredient being pasta; Wheat flour [for food]; Nut flours; Instant powder 
[flavourings, other than essential oils] for flavouring drinks; Rice flour; 
Barley flour [for food]; Soya flour; Flour products for food; Dough flour; 
Fried corn; Potato flour [for food]; Fried rice; Flour mixes; Buckwheat 
flour for food; Maize flour; Fried noodles; Tapioca flour [for food]; Pizza 
flour; Lort [rice flour dessert]; Wheat flour; Confectionery snack bars 
containing a mixture of grains, nuts and dried fruits; Muruku [rice flour 
snack]; Stir-fried rice; Cereal flour; Sapit [flour-based snack]; Fried 
carrot cake; Edible flour; Fried dough twists; Buckwheat flour [for food]; 
Fried dough cookies; Potato flour; Buckwheat flour [for food]; Flour 
based savoury snacks; Sopapillas [fried pastries]; Flour of corn; Flour 
concentrate for food; Flour of oats; Fried dough cookies (karintoh); Flour 
concentrate for food; Flour of rice; Coffee drinks; Deep-fried dough sticks 
(Youtiao); Modified starches for food; Potato flour confectionery; Pad 
thai (Thai stir-fried noodles); Tapioca flour; Stir-fried noodles with 
vegetables (japchae); Syrup of molasses for food; Wheaten flour; Crisps 
made of potato flour; Coixseed flour; Cooked dish consisting primarily of 
stir-fried rice cake with fermented hot pepper paste [topokki]; Flour 
preparations for food; Flour for food; Lanting [flour-based snack]; 
Frozen ices; Buckwheat flour; Putu Mayam [rice flour cake]; Frozen 
cakes; Chick pea flour; Frozen dough; Putu mayang [rice flour cake]; 
Flour of barley; Frozen pastry; Kuih cincin [flour-based snack]; Frozen 
pizzas; Flour of millet; Flour mixtures for use in baking; Mung bean 
flour; Frozen pastries; Non-medicated flour confectionery; Vegetable 
flour; Roti canai [flour-based flatbread]; Flour for baking; Frozen 
lollipops; Roti prata [flour-based flatbread]; Corn starch flour; Flour 
preparations for food; Rice starch flour; Foods with a chocolate base; 
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Wheat starch flour; Frozen confections; Sago palm starch [for food]; 
Frozen yogurt pies; Potato flour based snack food products; Ice [frozen 
water]; Flour confectionery; Snack foods prepared from potato flour; 
Flour for doughnuts; Frozen cookie dough; Dodol [snack food made from 
rice flour]; Frozen ice desserts; Flour-based gnocchi; Frozen yogurt 
cakes; Flour and preparations made from cereals; Rice flour porridge; 
Dried sugared cakes of rice flour (rakugan); Toasted grain flour; Flour 
for making dumplings of glutinous rice; Adlay flour for food; Food 
products containing principally of flour; Frozen brownie dough; Chinese 
batter flour; Frozen confectionery; Galamai [Sumatran dodol being snack 
food made from rice flour]; Frozen pastry sheets; Glutinous rice flour; 
Frozen prepared rice; Rice; Mixed flour for food; Frozen biscotti dough; 
Brown rice; Pulse flour for food; Gluten prepared as foodstuff; Unsorted 
wheat flour; Fried rice; Barley flour for food; Sauces for frozen fish; 
Sweet potato starch for food; Corn flour [for food]; Rice cakes; Flour-
based dumplings; Drinking chocolate; Frozen dairy confections; Rice 
chips; Flour ready for baking; Frozen yogurt confections; Rice crust; 
Flour-based foodstuffs; Rice flour; Oilseed flour for food; Rice mixes; 
Wheat flour [for food]; Rice salad; Barley flour [for food]; Cooked rice; 
Flour products for food; Husked rice; Potato flour [for food]; Frozen 
beverages [edible ices]; Puffed rice; Rice salads; Buckwheat flour for 
food; Bakery confectionery being frozen; Rice sticks; Frozen yogurt 
[confectionery ices]; Tapioca flour [for food]; Frozen yoghurt 
[confectionery ices]; Chicken rice; Lort [rice flour dessert]; Mixtures for 
making frozen confections; Creamed rice; Muruku [rice flour snack]; 
Instant rice; Sapit [flour-based snack]; Rice noodles; Frozen confectionery 
containing ice cream; Rice pudding; Buckwheat flour [for food]; 
Monosodium glutamate for food; Flour based savoury snacks; Rice 
tapioca; Flour concentrate for food; Drinking cocoa paste; Mustard 
preparations for food; Potato flour confectionery; Steamed rice; 
Preservatives for food [salt]; Fruit tea; Crisps made of potato flour; 
Enriched rice; Flour preparations for food; Flour of rice; Lanting [flour-
based snack]; Rice biscuits; Putu Mayam [rice flour cake]; Fruit gums; 
Drinks based on cocoa; Fruit ices; Rice crackers; Fruit pies; Rice 
porridge; Fruit teas; Putu mayang [rice flour cake]; Glutinous rice; Kuih 
cincin [flour-based snack]; Rice dumplings; Flour mixtures for use in 
baking; Wholemeal rice; Flavoured rices; Non-medicated flour 
confectionery; Rice glue balls; Rice vermicelli; Sauces for rice; Fruit 
bread; Roti canai [flour-based flatbread]; Fruit cakes; Stir-fried rice; 
Fruit sugar; Roti prata [flour-based flatbread]; Fruit tarts; Puto [rice 
cake]; Aromatic preparations for food; Salt for preserving foodstuffs; 
Dried cooked-rice; Edible rice paper; Potato flour based snack food 
products; Rice starch flour; Snack foods prepared from potato flour; 
Suman [rice cake]; Dodol [snack food made from rice flour]; Tupig [rice 
snack]; Flour and preparations made from cereals; Natural rice flakes; 
Rice flour porridge; Dried sugared cakes of rice flour (rakugan); Wild 
rice, prepared; Flour for making dumplings of glutinous rice; Fruit 
breads; Bibingka [rice cake]; Food products containing principally of 
flour; Espasol [rice cakes]; Frozen prepared rice; Glutinous rice balls; 
Glutinous rice flour; Lemang [cooked rice]; Galamai [Sumatran dodol 
being snack food made from rice flour]; Drinks based on chocolate; 
Onigiri (rice balls); Onigiri [rice balls]; Food flavourings made from fish; 
Prepared rice dishes; Food flavourings made from meat; Saffron salt for 
seasoning food; Drinks prepared from cocoa; Snack foods prepared from 
maize; Onde-onde [rice cake]; Rice-based foodstuffs; Rice-based snack 
food; Taperr [rice dessert]; Pulut [glutinous rice]; Rice crackers [senbei]; 
Fruit vinegar; Rice products for food; Rice-based snack foods; Roasted 
brown rice tea; Senbei [rice crackers]; Rice, pasta and noodles; Powdered 
starch syrup [for food]; Chocolate drink preparations; Processed grains 
for use in food; Snack foods prepared from grains; Enriched rice 
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[uncooked]; Kheer mix [rice pudding]; Kra-ya-sart [rice snack]; Wajid 
[sticky rice cake]; Gimbap [Korean rice dish]; Lort [rice flour dessert]; 
Fruit ice bars; Muruku [rice flour snack]; Fruit pastries; Rice-based 
prepared meals; Fruited scones; Drinks prepared from chocolate; 
Artificial rice [uncooked]; Pounded rice cakes (mochi); Rice-based 
pudding dessert; Eight-treasure rice pudding; Lupis [glutinous rice cake]; 
Bubur Sum-sum [rice pudding]; Fruit ice cream; Putu Mayam [rice flour 
cake]; Fermenting malted rice (Koji); Food flavourings made from fruits; 
Putu mayang [rice flour cake]; Food flavourings made from snails; Foods 
produced from baked cereals; Gruel, with a milk base, for food; Salt for 
use in food preservation; Rice pulp for culinary purposes; Snack foods 
prepared from cereals; Thickeners for cooking foodstuffs; Extruded food 
products made of rice; Fruit ice creams; Pellet-shaped rice crackers 
(arare); Iced fruit cakes; Chinese rice noodles (bifun, uncooked); Sweet 
pounded rice cakes (mochi-gashi); Dodol [snack food made from rice 
flour]; Carbohydrate preparations for food; Food flavourings made from 
pickles; Food flavourings made from poultry; Snack foods consisting 
principally of rice; Edible fruit ices; Food flavourings made from 
shrimps; Fruit cake snacks; Food products having a pastry base; Fruit 
jelly candy; Ampiang [traditional glutinous rice crisps]; Fruited malt loaf; 
Foods produced from puffed cereals; Dried sugared cakes of rice flour 
(rakugan); Sea salt for preserving foodstuffs; Kalamay [dessert containing 
glutinous rice]; Flour for making dumplings of glutinous rice; Rice 
prepared for food for human consumption; Lontong [prepared meal 
predominently of rice]; Prepared meals containing principally of rice; Soft 
pin-rolled cakes of pounded rice (gyuhi); Bibimbap [rice mixed with 
vegetables and beef]; Coffee oils; Glutinous rice wrapped in bamboo 
leaves (Zongzi); Nasi kapau [prepared meal predominantly of rice]; 
Lyophilised dishes with main ingredient being rice; Lyophilized dishes 
with main ingredient being rice; Freeze-dried dishes with main ingredient 
being rice; Fruit flavoured tea; Rice dumplings dressed with sweet bean 
jam (ankoro); Pastries with fruit; Extruded food products made of rice; 
Cakes of sugar-bounded millet or popped rice (okoshi); Food flavourings 
made from lobsters; Cooked rice mixed with vegetables and beef 
(bibimbap); Food products consisting of cereals; Lyophilised dishes with 
the main ingredient being rice; Spray crystallized maltose for food; 
Lyophilized dishes with the main ingredient being rice; Synthetic 
thickeners for foodstuffs; Freeze-dried dishes with the main ingredient 
being rice; Kror-lan [prepared meal predominantly consisting of rice]; 
Injeolmi [glutinous rice cakes coated with powdered beans]; Nasi Uduk 
[prepared meals consisting predominantly of rice]; Galamai [Sumatran 
dodol being snack food made from rice flour]; Glutinous pounded rice 
cake coated with bean powder [injeolmi]; Phad-Thai [prepared meals 
consisting predominantly of rice noodles]; Nasi Lemak [prepared meals 
consisting predominantly of coconut rice]; Boxed lunches consisting of 
rice, with added meat, fish or vegetables; Songpyeon [half-moon-shaped 
rice cakes with sweet or semi-sweet fillings]; Tteokguk [cooked dish 
consisting primarily of sliced oval rice cakes with broth]; Half-moon-
shaped cake of rice containing sweet or semi-sweet fillings [songpyeon]; 
Yaksik [Korean dish consisting primarily of sweet rice with added nuts 
and jujubes]; Extruded food products made of maize; Aerated drinks 
with coffee, cocoa or chocolate base; Bibimbap [Korean dish consisting 
primarily of cooked rice with added vegetables and beef]; Cocoa [roasted, 
powdered, granulated, or in drinks]; Extruded food products made of 
wheat; Pre-packaged lunches consisting primarily of rice, and also 
including meat, fish or vegetables; Yeast for food for human consumption; 
Coffee [roasted, powdered, granulated, or in drinks]; Cooked dish 
consisting primarily of stir-fried rice cake with fermented hot pepper 
paste [topokki]; Dough; Dough mix; Doughnuts; Cake dough; Filo dough; 
Cake doughs; Dough flour; Filo doughs; Pizza dough; Wafer dough; 
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Bread doughs; Cookie dough; Frozen dough; Pastry dough; Phyllo dough; 
Wafer doughs; Food flavourings made from vegetables; Instant powder 
[flavourings, other than essential oils] for flavouring drinks; Fruit coulis 
[sauces]; Brownie dough; Food mixes for making bakery products; 
Biscotti dough; Food preparations for making puddings; Doughnut mixes; 
Pickling salt for pickling foodstuffs; Edible ices; Empanada dough; Edible 
salt; Fried dough twists; Flour for doughnuts; Fried dough cookies; 
Frozen cookie dough; Edible flour; Frozen brownie dough; Edible paper; 
Frozen biscotti dough; Edible yeast; Instant doughnut mixes; Edible 
spices; Potato flour based snack food products; Edible wafers; Salt pellets 
for preserving foodstuffs; Snack foods prepared from potato flour; 
Ready-to-bake dough products; Edible turmeric; Fried dough cookies 
(karintoh); Deep-fried dough sticks (Youtiao); Sujebi [cooked dish 
consisting primarily of dough flakes with broth]; Bun mix; Edible fruit 
ices; Dough mix; Edible rice paper; Chocolate coated fruits; Pie mixes; 
Fruit slices [pastries]; Cake mixes; Rice mixes; Ambuyat [prepared food 
containing sago]; Dodol [snack food made from rice flour]; Bread mixes; 
Mineral salts for preserving foodstuffs; Cocoa mixes; Yeast for use as an 
ingredient in foods; Crepe mixes; Fudge; Curry mixes; Chocolate fudge; 
Flour mixes; Gravy mixes; Icing mixes; Pizza mixes; Sauce mixes; Spice 
mixes; Batter mixes; Cookie mixes; Pastry mixes; Cereal snack foods 
flavoured with cheese; Glazing products for application to food; 
Thickening agents for cooking foodstuffs; Pastries containing fruit; 
Biscuit mixes; Crumble mixes; Custard mixes; Pancake mixes; Sherbet 
mixes; Doughnut mixes; Frosting mixes; Coffee mixtures; Ice cream 
mixes; Seasoning mixes; Carbohydrate based preparations for foods; 
Malted bread mix; Sodium chloride for preserving foodstuffs; Vanilla 
flavourings for food or beverages; Curry spice mixes; Mixed spice 
powder; Food flavorings, other than essential oils; Mixtures of coffee; 
Snack foods consisting principally of rice; Tempura batter mix; Food 
flavourings, other than essential oils; Snack foods consisting principally of 
bread; Binding agents for edible ices; Mixed flour for food; Fruit drops 
[confectionery]; Frozen beverages [edible ices]; Snack foods consisting 
principally of grain; Powders for making edible ices; Stew seasoning 
mixes; Fruit filled pastry products; Snack foods consisting principally of 
pasta; Yeast powder for food for human consumption; Instant pancake 
mixes; Instant pudding mixes; Wholemeal bread mixes; Essences for food, 
other than essential oils; Fruit jellies [confectionery]; Rice prepared for 
food for human consumption; Yeast tablets for food for human 
consumption; Instant doughnut mixes; Mixes for making cakes; Kheer 
mix [rice pudding]; Farinaceous food pastes for human consumption; 
Food products containing principally of flour; Bread casings filled with 
fruit; Ice cream, sorbets and other edible ices; Foodstuffs made of sugar 
for making a dessert; Preparations for use as rising agents in food; 
Processed oats for food for human consumption; Yeast extracts for food 
for human consumption; Edible ice powder for use in icing machines; 
Yeast products for food for human consumption; Mixes for making 
puddings; Mixtures for making cakes; Seasoning mixes for stews; Bread-
based stuffing mixes; Mixes for preparing sauces; Pre-mixes ready for 
baking; Ready-made baking mixtures; Mixtures of coffee and malt; Food 
flavourings made from fruits; Japanese arrowroot powder (kudzu-ko, for 
food); Dry seasoning mixes for stews; Mixtures for making ice cream; 
Food products containing principally of cereals; Mixtures for making 
water ices; Processed grains for food for human consumption; Mixtures of 
coffee and chicory; Sugar for making conserves of fruit; Oilseed meal for 
food; Flour mixtures for use in baking; Mixes for making bakery 
products; Foodstuffs made of sugar for sweetening desserts; Organic 
thickening agents for cooking foodstuffs; Pastries containing creams and 
fruit; Processed cereals for food for human consumption; Egg pies; Mixes 
for the preparation of bread; Table salt mixed with sesame seeds; 
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Flavourings, other than essential oils, for foods; Snack food products 
consisting of cereal products; Wheat preparations for food for human 
consumption; Egg rolls; Fructose syrup for use in the manufacture of 
foods; Egg tarts; Food mixes for making bakery products; Mixtures for 
making frozen confections; Extracts of cocoa for use as flavours in 
foodstuffs; Snack foods consisting predominantly of whole wheat; Snack 
foods consisting principally of confectionery; Extracts of coffee for use as 
flavours in foodstuffs; Bibimbap [rice mixed with vegetables and beef]; 
Powders and mixes for making gravies and gravy; Tea-based beverages 
with fruit flavoring; Easter eggs; Mixtures of coffee essences and coffee 
extracts; Flavour enhancers for food, other than essential oils; Mixtures of 
chicory for use as coffee substitutes; Aromatic preparations for the food 
production industry; Oilseed flour for food; Flavourings for snack foods, 
other than essential oils; Snack foods consisting principally of extruded 
cereals; Cooked rice mixed with vegetables and beef (bibimbap); Batter 
mixes for Japanese style pancakes (Okonomiyaki); Batter mixes for 
okonomiyaki [Japanese savory pancakes]; Batter mixes for okonomiyaki 
[Japanese savoury pancakes]; Food condiment consisting primarily of 
ketchup and salsa; Fruit flavourings for food or beverages, except 
essences; Chicory and chicory mixtures, all for use as substitutes for 
coffee; Food essences [except etheric essences and essential oils]; 
Confectionery snack bars containing a mixture of grains, nuts and dried 
fruits; Burgers contained in bread rolls; Galamai [Sumatran dodol being 
snack food made from rice flour]; Essences for use in food preparation, 
other than essential oils; Essences for foodstuffs, except etheric essences 
and essential oils; Cake batter; Batter mixes; Confectionery snack bars 
containing dried fruits; Tempura batter mix; Chocolate eggs; Chinese 
batter flour; Batter for making crepes; Batter for making pancakes; 
Batter mixes for Japanese style pancakes (Okonomiyaki); Batter mixes 
for okonomiyaki [Japanese savory pancakes]; Batter mixes for 
okonomiyaki [Japanese savoury pancakes]; Jam buns; Bean jam buns; 
Sugar for making jams; Milk jam [dulce de leche]; Egg roll cookies; Bean-
jam filled wafers (monaka); Rice dumplings dressed with sweet bean jam 
(ankoro); Nerikiri [traditional Japanese confectionery consisting of a soft 
sugared bean-based shell containing sweet bean jam]; Pasta containing 
eggs; Chili oils being condiments; Fruit flavourings for food or beverages, 
except essences; Tea essence; Coffee essences; Cooking essences; 
Sweetmeat made of sesame oil; Essences for food, other than essential oils; 
Essences for cooking, other than essential oils; Mixtures of coffee essences 
and coffee extracts; Coffee essences for use as substitutes for coffee; 
Chocolate essences for the preparation of beverages; Essences for use in 
cooking, other than essential oils; Confectionery snack bars containing a 
mixture of grains, nuts and dried fruits; Fruit flavourings for food or 
beverages, except essences; Food essences [except etheric essences and 
essential oils]; Essences for use in food preparation, other than essential 
oils; Essences for foodstuffs, except etheric essences and essential oils; 
Sweetmeats made of sesame oil; Spice extracts; Yeast extracts; Coffee 
extracts; Chocolate extracts; Malt coffee extracts; Malt extract for food; 
Yeast extracts for food; Yeast extracts as spreads; Herbal extracts 
[seasonings]; Cocoa extracts for human consumption; Yeast extracts for 
human consumption; Yeast extracts for food for human consumption; 
Mixtures of coffee essences and coffee extracts; Coffee extracts for use as 
substitutes for coffee; Extracts of cocoa for use as flavours in beverages; 
Chocolate extracts for the preparation of beverages; Extracts of cocoa for 
use as flavours in foodstuffs; Extracts of coffee for use as flavours in 
beverages; Extracts of coffee for use as flavours in foodstuffs; Food 
flavorings, other than essential oils; Food flavourings, other than essential 
oils; Essences for food, other than essential oils; Chili oil for use as a 
seasoning or condiment; Extruded corn snacks; Extruded wheat snacks; 
Extruded food products made of rice; Extruded food products made of 
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maize; Extruded food products made of wheat; Essences for cooking, 
other than essential oils; Flavourings for cakes other than essential oils; 
Extruded snacks containing principally of maize; Flavorings, other than 
essential oils, for cakes; Flavourings for soups, other than essential oils; 
Snack foods consisting principally of extruded cereals; Flavourings, other 
than essential oils, for cakes; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
foods; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for soups; Flavourings, other 
than essential oils, for butter; Flavorings for beverages, other than 
essential oils; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for cheeses; 
Flavorings, other than essential oils, for beverages; Flavour enhancers for 
food, other than essential oils; Flavourings, other than essential oils, for 
beverages; Essences for use in cooking, other than essential oils; 
Flavourings for snack foods, other than essential oils; Food essences 
[except etheric essences and essential oils]; Flavorings [flavourings], other 
than essential oils, for cakes; Essences for use in food preparation, other 
than essential oils; Flavorings [flavourings], other than essential oils, for 
beverages; Essences for foodstuffs, except etheric essences and essential 
oils; Herbal flavourings, other than essential oils, for making beverages; 
Instant powder [flavourings, other than essential oils] for flavouring 
drinks; Tea; Chai tea; Iced tea; Lime tea; Sage tea; Black tea; Fruit tea; 
Green tea; Tea cakes; White tea; Barley tea; Citron tea; Fruit teas; 
Ginger tea; Linden tea; Mate [tea]; Oolong tea; Instant tea; Jasmine tea; 
Rooibos tea; Tea essence; Aromatic tea; Packaged tea; Rose hip tea; 
Rosemary tea; Chamomile tea; Earl grey tea; Fermented tea; Rooibos 
[tea]; Artificial tea; Peppermint tea; Tieguanyin tea; Red ginseng tea; Tea 
substitutes; Theine-free tea; Lime blossom tea; Instant black tea; Instant 
green tea; Instant white tea; Instant Oolong tea; Japanese green tea; 
Roasted barley tea; Apple flavoured tea; Fruit flavoured tea; Tea-based 
beverages; Tisanes made of tea; Orange flavoured tea; Beverages made of 
tea; Non-medicated tea bags; Roasted brown rice tea; Beverages with tea 
base; Milk chocolate teacakes; Oolong tea [Chinese tea]; Non-medicated 
tea products; Acanthopanax Tea (Ogapicha); Non-medicated tea 
beverages; Asian apricot tea [maesilcha]; Mugi-cha [roasted barley tea]; 
White lotus tea (baengnyeoncha); Non-medicated tea based beverages; 
Herb tea, not for medical purposes; Yuja-cha (Korean honey citron tea); 
Theine-free tea with added sweeteners; Chinese Matrimony Vine Tea 
(Gugijacha); Herb teas, other than for medicinal use; Preparations with a 
coffee and tea base; Coffee, tea, cocoa and artificial coffee; Herbal tea, 
other than for medicinal use; Tea-based beverages with fruit flavoring; 
Herbal teas, other than for medicinal use; Theine-free tea sweetened with 
sweeteners; Tea-based preparations for making beverages; Flowers or 
leaves for use as tea substitutes; Preparations for making beverages [tea 
based]; Herb tea-based beverages, not for medical purposes; Tea of 
parched powder of barley with husk (mugi-cha). 

NICOLLETTE CHLOE TJENDRA 

101 THOMSON ROAD, #06-01/06 UNITED SQUARE, SINGAPORE 
307591 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: NICOLLETTE CHLOE TJENDRA, 101 
THOMSON ROAD, #06-01 UNITED SQUARE, SINGAPORE 307591 
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40201920838T   25/09/2019   (09 42)  

Class 09 
Software; Downloadable software; Application software; Software and 
applications for mobile devices; Smartphones; Computers; Laptop 
computers; Tablet computers; Mobile phones; Telecommunications 
devices; Audiovisual apparatus. 

Class 42 
Application service provider [ASP] services; Design, development and 
programming of computer software; Website design services; Software as 
a service [SaaS]; Platform as a service [PaaS]. 

LAMINAAR AVIATION INFOTECH PTE. LTD. 

15 CHANGI BUSINESS PARK CRESCENT, #05-10 HAITE BUILDING, 
SINGAPORE 486006 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: LAMINAAR AVIATION INFOTECH PTE. 
LTD., 15 CHANGI BUSINESS PARK CRESCENT, #05-10 HAITE 
BUILDING, SINGAPORE 486006 

 

 

 

 

40201920850Y   25/09/2019   (42)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 42 
Cloud computing; creating and maintaining web sites for others; 
maintenance of computer software; software as a service [SaaS]; 
technological consultancy. 

AI FINANCIAL TECHNOLOGY HOLDING COMPANY 

P.O. BOX 472, HARBOUR PLACE, 2ND FLOOR, 103 SOUTH 
CHURCH STREET, GEORGE TOWN, GRAND CAYMAN, KY1-1106  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ACCOLADE IP (SG) PTE. LTD. C/O 
ACCOLADE IP LIMITED, 10 ANSON ROAD, #35-03A 
INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 

 
 

40201920842X   25/09/2019   (09 42)  

Class 09 
Software; Downloadable software; Application software; Software and 
applications for mobile devices; Smartphones; Computers; Laptop 
computers; Tablet computers; Mobile phones; Telecommunications 
devices; Audiovisual apparatus. 

Class 42 
Application service provider [ASP] services; Design, development and 
programming of computer software; Website design services; Software as 
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a service [SaaS]; Platform as a service [PaaS]. 

LAMINAAR AVIATION INFOTECH PTE. LTD. 

15 CHANGI BUSINESS PARK CRESCENT, #05-10 HAITE BUILDING, 
SINGAPORE 486006 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: LAMINAAR AVIATION INFOTECH PTE. 
LTD., 15 CHANGI BUSINESS PARK CRESCENT, #05-10 HAITE 
BUILDING, SINGAPORE 486006 

 
 

 

40201920855Q   25/09/2019   (19)  

Class 19 
Tempered glass for use in building; Doors made of glass for buildings; 
Folding walls of glass; Transparent doors of glass for buildings; Glass 
doors; Tempered glass for building. 

AG DOOR PTE. LTD. 

7 MANDAI LINK, #06-38 MANDAI CONNECTION, SINGAPORE 
728653 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AG DOOR PTE. LTD., 335B YISHUN 
STREET 31, YISHUN RIVERWALK, SINGAPORE 762335 

 
 

40201918209P   22/08/2019   (05 37 41 42 44)  

Class 05 
Pharmaceutical preparations; sanitary preparations for medical 
purposes; ear drops; pharmaceutical preparations for treating ear-related 
diseases; plasters; materials for dressings; disinfectants and antiseptics for 
use with hearing aids. 

Class 37 
Repair, installation and maintenance of surgical and medical equipment 
and instruments, scientific diagnostics apparatus, medical diagnostic tools, 
apparatus and instruments, hearing instruments, audiometers, hearing 
aids, medical electronic apparatus, including implantable prosthetic 
hearing devices, computers and computer hardware relating to hearing 
instruments, earphones, headphones, ear buds, ear plugs, prosthetic 
hearing devices and implants, remote controls for hearing instruments, 
chargers for hearing instruments, including wireless chargers for hearing 
aids, sound monitoring and detection apparatus and instruments, 
batteries, chargers for electric batteries, audio- and video-receivers, 
magnetic data carriers, data processing equipment and computers, 
magnetic data media, optical and magnetic data carriers, apparatus for 
recording, transmission or reproduction of sound, images or data, wireless 
apparatus for receiving and transmission of sound, namely, wireless 
transmitters and receivers, as well as components, accessories and parts 
thereof. 
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Class 41 
Arranging and conducting of seminars, conferences, symposiums; training 
and education, all in relation to hearing aid apparatus and devices, 
audiology, audiometry and auditory services; practical training 
[demonstration]; instruction services; training services provided via 
simulators; arranging and conducting of workshops [training]; providing 
online electronic publications [non-downloadable]; online publication 
services; providing online videos, not downloadable. 

Class 42 
Scientific and technological services; technological research; scientific 
services and design relating thereto; scientific research; industrial analysis 
and research services; design and development of computer hardware and 
software; development of computer platforms; design and development of 
hearing instruments, hearing aids and of devices for hearing-impaired 
persons; software as a service [SaaS]; electronic data storage; 
computerised data storage services; online provision of web-based 
applications; platform as a service (PaaS); hosting platforms on the 
Internet; interactive hosting services which allow the users to publish and 
share their own content and images online; providing temporary use of 
online non-downloadable operating software for accessing and using a 
cloud computing network; cloud computing services; providing 
temporary use of non-downloadable software applications accessible via a 
web site; maintenance, repair and updating of computer software, 
computer programs and application software; updating of smartphone 
and mobile software; website development services. 

Class 44 
Audiology services, including measuring of hearing loss, adjustment and 
readjustment of hearing aids; telemedicine services for hearing-impaired 
persons; hearing tests; fitting of hearing aids; medical services in 
audiological diagnosis; speech and hearing therapy; auditory 
rehabilitation services; hospital services; medical clinic services; medical 
assistance; medical screenings; medical consultancy in the field of hearing 
tests, hearing aids and medical hearing instruments; medical advisory 
services for persons relating to restricted hearing capacity; providing 
information in the field of treatment and testing for hearing loss, hearing 
impairments and disorders; providing medical and audiological 
information in the field of hearing aids and hearing aid services; health 
counselling. 

WSAUD A/S 

NYMØLLEVEJ 6, DK-3540 LYNGE, DENMARK  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

 

40201918212R   22/08/2019   (09 42)  

Class 09 
Laboratory robots; teaching robots; USB cables; USB cables for mobile 
phones; downloadable applications for use with mobile devices; hands-
free holders for cell phones; touch screens; television apparatus; electric 
plugs; electrical outlets; intercoms; digital door locks; central alarm units, 
other than for vehicles; transducers; downloadable emoticons for mobile 
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phones; computer operating programs, recorded; large-screen liquid 
crystal displays; electronic diaries; liquid crystal displays; electronic pens; 
video printers; portable digital electronic scales; wrist-mounted 
smartphones; car televisions; computer styluses; computer programs, 
downloadable; touch screen pens; in-car telephone handset cradles; 
smartglasses; smartwatches; smartphones; wearable activity trackers; 
cases for smartphones; covers for smartphones; protective films adapted 
for smartphones; digital photo frames; microphones; computer hardware; 
computer memory devices; integrated circuit cards [smart cards]; 
transponders; cabinets for loudspeakers; apparatus for network 
communication; modems; sleeves for laptops; batteries, electric; chargers 
for electric batteries; rechargeable batteries; tablet computers; covers for 
tablet computers; stands adapted for tablet computers; camcorders; 
cameras [photography]; flat panel displays; flexible flat panel displays for 
computers; laptop computers; notebook computers; bags adapted for 
laptops; headphones; headsets; virtual reality headsets; video recorders 
for cars; set-top boxes; loudspeakers; portable media players; sound 
transmitting apparatus; computer keyboards; mouse [computer 
peripheral]; pedometers; monitoring apparatus, other than for medical 
purposes; video monitors; connected bracelets [measuring instruments]; 
computer programmes, recorded; computer software applications, 
downloadable; optical lenses; switchboards; transmitters of electronic 
signals; transmitting sets [telecommunication]; gas testing instruments; 
scales; black boxes [data recorders]; interactive touch screen terminals; 
humanoid robots with artificial intelligence; electronic sheet music, 
downloadable; smart rings; audio interfaces; electric and electronic effects 
units for musical instruments; equalizers [audio apparatus]; digital 
weather stations; biochips; infrared detectors; electronic key fobs being 
remote control apparatus; fingerprint recognition apparatus; human 
facial recognition devices; computer controlled telecommunications 
exchange apparatus; materials for electricity mains [wires, cables]; video 
screens; integrated circuits; electronic chip cards; computer screen saver 
software, recorded or downloadable; computer software, recorded; 
downloadable graphics for mobile phones; wearable computers; 
telecommunication apparatus in the form of jewelry; selfie sticks for use 
with smartphones; security surveillance robots; thermal imaging cameras; 
scales with body mass analyzers; personal digital assistants [PDAs]; 
computer software platforms, recorded or downloadable; thin client 
computers; wearable video display monitors; hand-held electronic 
dictionaries; selfie lenses. 

Class 42 
Telecommunications technology consultancy; maintenance of computer 
software; computer software consultancy; off-site data backup; electronic 
data storage; cloud computing; design and development of software in the 
field of mobile applications; platform as a service [PaaS]; design and 
development of computer game software; developing of driver and 
operating system software; design and development of multimedia 
products; web site design consultancy; creating and maintaining web sites 
for others; development of computer platforms; electronic data back-up 
services. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
08/03/2019 
China 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
08/03/2019 
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China 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

HUAWEI TECHNOLOGIES CO., LTD. 

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING HUAWEI TECHNOLOGIES CO., 
LTD. BANTIAN, LONGGANG DISTRICT, SHENZHEN, PEOPLE'S 
REPUBLIC OF CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: LEE & LEE, 50 RAFFLES PLACE, #06-00 
SINGAPORE LAND TOWER, SINGAPORE 048623 

 
 

40201920964R   27/09/2019   (16)  

Class 16 
Paper; filtering materials [paper]; toilet paper; facial tissue; make-up 
removal wipes [paper], other than impregnated with cosmetics; 
advertisement boards of cardboard; printed matter; cards; posters; 
newsletters; children's painting sets; lithographic works of art; bags 
[envelopes, pouches] of paper or plastics, for packaging; boxes of paper or 
cardboard; bookbinding apparatus and machines [office equipment]; 
name badge holders [office requisites]; blotters; stamps [seals]; writing 
instruments; gummed tape [stationery]; drawing rulers; drawing 
materials; duplicators; architects' models. 

CAREDAILY (SHENZHEN) TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT CO., 
LTD. 

4F, BUILDING 41, DAYUN SOFTWARE TOWN, NO.8288 
LONGGANG AVENUE, YUANSHAN STREET, LONGGANG, 
SHENZHEN, CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: CAREDAILY (SHENZHEN) 
TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT CO., LTD. C/O V. LI, 815 UPPER 
SERANGOON ROAD, #05-03 GRAND REGALIA, SINGAPORE 534676 

 

 

 

 

40201920075P   13/09/2019   (10)  

Class 10 
Surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and instruments; 
catheters; medical guidewires; sheaths for catheters. 

TERUMO KABUSHIKI KAISHA (TERUMO CORPORATION) 

44-1, 2-CHOME, HATAGAYA, SHIBUYA-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 
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40201918468X   23/08/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Business intermediary services relating to mail order by 
telecommunications; comprehensive shopping mall by internet; 
marketing; business management of entertainers; goods import-export 
agencies; administrative processing of purchase orders; promoting the 
goods and services of others; dissemination of advertising for others via an 
on-line communications network on the internet; provision of space on 
websites for advertising goods and services; retail store services featuring 
tents; retail store services featuring pillows; retail store services featuring 
cushions; retail store services featuring cosmetics; retail store services 
featuring shampoos; retail store services featuring non-medicated foot 
deodorant spray; retail store services featuring cleaning preparations; 
retail store services featuring laundry detergents for household use; retail 
store services featuring filters for shower; retail store services featuring 
electric razors; retail store services featuring contact lenses; retail store 
services featuring dust masks; retail store services featuring spectacles; 
retail store services featuring smart phone speakers; retail store services 
featuring battery charge devices; retail store services featuring 
downloadable multimedia file; retail store services featuring dietary 
supplements; retail store services featuring massaging apparatus for 
personal use; retail store services featuring orthopedic posture correction 
aids; retail store services featuring rhinitis therapy apparatus; retail store 
services featuring apparatus for heating, ventilating and air conditioning; 
retail store services featuring air cleaner, not being parts of machines; 
retail store services featuring furniture; retail store services featuring 
containers for household or kitchen use; retail store services featuring 
cookers; retail store services featuring clothing; retail store services 
featuring shoes; retail store services featuring bags; retail store services 
featuring trunks and traveling bags; retail store services featuring rugs; 
retail store services featuring electric lighting apparatus; retail store 
services featuring pocket warmers; retail store services featuring laundry 
drying machines; retail store services featuring precious metal; retail 
store services featuring office requisites, except furniture; retail store 
services featuring toilet paper; retail store services featuring quilts; retail 
store services featuring textile coverings; retail store services featuring 
clothing for pets; retail store services featuring bags for pets; retail store 
services featuring cosmetics for animals; retail store services featuring 
pillows for pets; retail store services featuring dusting apparatus, non-
electric; retail store services featuring apparatus for games; retail store 
services featuring electric insect killers; retail store services featuring 
toothbrushes; retail store services featuring combs and sponges; retail 
store services featuring candles; retail store services featuring diffuser 
aromatics; retail store services featuring sanitary pads; retail store 
services featuring patch type cosmetic preparations, namely, acne patch 
not medical purpose; wholesale store services featuring tents; wholesale 
store services featuring pillows; wholesale store services featuring 
cushions; wholesale store services featuring cosmetics; wholesale store 
services featuring shampoos; wholesale store services featuring non-
medicated foot deodorant spray; wholesale store services featuring 
cleaning preparations; wholesale store services featuring laundry 
detergents for household use; wholesale store services featuring filters for 
shower; wholesale store services featuring electric razors; wholesale store 
services featuring contact lenses; wholesale store services featuring dust 
masks; wholesale store services featuring spectacles; wholesale store 
services featuring smart phone speakers; wholesale store services 
featuring battery charge devices; wholesale store services featuring 
downloadable multimedia file; wholesale store services featuring dietary 
supplements; wholesale store services featuring massaging apparatus for 
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personal use; wholesale store services featuring orthopedic posture 
correction aids; wholesale store services featuring rhinitis therapy 
apparatus; wholesale store services featuring apparatus for heating, 
ventilating and air conditioning; wholesale store services featuring air 
cleaner, not being parts of machines; wholesale store services featuring 
furniture; wholesale store services featuring containers for household or 
kitchen use; wholesale store services featuring cookers; wholesale store 
services featuring clothing; wholesale store services featuring shoes; 
wholesale store services featuring bags; wholesale store services featuring 
trunks and traveling bags; wholesale store services featuring rugs; 
wholesale store services featuring electric lighting apparatus; wholesale 
store services featuring pocket warmers; wholesale store services 
featuring laundry drying machines; wholesale store services featuring 
precious metal; wholesale store services featuring office requisites, except 
furniture; wholesale store services featuring toilet paper; wholesale store 
services featuring quilts; wholesale store services featuring textile 
coverings; wholesale store services featuring clothing for pets; wholesale 
store services featuring bags for pets; wholesale store services featuring 
cosmetics for animals; wholesale store services featuring pillows for pets; 
wholesale store services featuring dusting apparatus, non-electric; 
wholesale store services featuring apparatus for games; wholesale store 
services featuring electric insect killers; wholesale store services featuring 
toothbrushes; wholesale store services featuring combs and sponges; 
wholesale store services featuring candles; wholesale store services 
featuring diffuser aromatics; wholesale store services featuring sanitary 
pads; wholesale store services featuring patch type cosmetic preparations, 
namely, acne patch not medical purpose. 

BLANK CORPORATION 

3F, 311, TEHERAN-RO, GANGNAM-GU, SEOUL 06151, REPUBLIC 
OF KOREA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: INFINITUS LAW CORPORATION, P.O. 
BOX 259, RAFFLES CITY POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 911709 

 
 

 

40201920952R   27/09/2019   (18 25)  

Class 18 
Bags; travelling bags; trunks; shopping bags; bags for campers; bags for 
climbers; pouches; rucksacks; key cases; umbrella; parasols. 

Class 25 
Clothing, namely skirts, trousers, jacket and vests; coats; sweaters; shirts; 
T-shirts; parkas; sports jerseys; spats; breeches; nightwear; underwear; 
swimsuits; bathing caps; eye masks; socks; gloves; neckties; scarves; 
bandanas; mufflers; ear muffs; caps and hats; belts, footwear. 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA GRAND ONE (GRAND ONE COMPANY., 
LTD.) 

2, SAMON-CHO, SHINJUKU-KU, TOKYO 160-017, JAPAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RODYK IP, P.O. BOX 462, ROBINSON 
ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 900912 
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40201921076X   01/10/2019   (43)  

Class 43 
Restaurant services. 

MA ZI LU (SINGAPORE) PTE. LTD. 

33 UBI AVENUE 3, #08-71 VERTEX, SINGAPORE 408868 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MA ZI LU (SINGAPORE) PTE. LTD., 33 
UBI AVENUE 3, #08-71 VERTEX, SINGAPORE 408868 

 

 

 

 

40201921416X   01/10/2019   (03 44)  

Class 03 
Shampoos; cosmetics kits; soaps; detergents other than for use in 
manufacturing operations and for medical purposes. 

Class 44 
Beauty salons. 

NAOKI YOSHIHARA 

1-4-1, ARTE MARINEWAVE BUILDING, OKINA-CHO, NAKA-KU, 
YOKOHAMA-SHI, KANAGAWA, 231-0028, JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RODYK IP, P.O. BOX 462, ROBINSON 
ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 900912 

 
 

40201921436Q   02/10/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Cases for mobile phones; Cases for smartphones; Cases for telephones; 
Mouse [computer peripheral]; Mouse pads; Protective films adapted for 
smartphones; Protective films adapted for computer screens; bags 
adapted for laptops; Sleeves for laptops; Portable media players; 
Headphones; Sunglasses; 3D spectacles; USB flash drives; Selfie sticks 
(hand-held monopods); Rechargeable electric batteries; Interfaces for 
computers. 

SHENZHEN XUXINGCHUANGCHEN TECHNOLOGY CO., LTD. 

ROOM 401, BUILDING 159, WEST REGION, FENGHUANG 
VILLAGE, FUYONG STREET, BAO'AN DISTRICT, SHENZHEN 
PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF CHINA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: INDICIA C/O INDICIA, 350C CANBERRA 
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ROAD, #06-231 SINGAPORE 753350 

 
 

 

40201921423Q   01/10/2019   (31)  

Class 31 
Cat Litter; Cat Litters; Cat Food; Cat litter and litter for small animals. 

CATSMART SUPPLY AND DISTRIBUTION PTE. LTD. 

23 TAGORE LANE, #03-01 TAGORE 23 WAREHOUSE, SINGAPORE 
787601 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: CATSMART SUPPLY AND 
DISTRIBUTION PTE. LTD., 23 TAGORE LANE, #03-01 SINGAPORE 
787601 

 
 

40201921445U   02/10/2019   (03)  

Class 03 
Beauty masks; cosmetics; deodorants for human beings or for animals; lip 
glosses; lotions for cosmetic purposes; oils for cosmetic purposes; cream 
for whitening the skin; sunscreen preparations; air fragrancing 
preparations; bath preparations, not for medical purposes; cleaning 
preparations; cleansing milk for toilet purposes; cosmetic creams; 
cosmetic preparations for skin care; laundry preparations; make-up 
preparations; massage gels, other than for medical purposes; perfumes; 
shampoos; dentifrices; mouthwashes, not for medical purposes; anti-aging 
cream; anti-freckle creams; anti-wrinkle cream; cosmetic preparations; 
cosmetics in the form of milks, lotions and emulsions; face creams for 
cosmetic use; massage lotions. 

LADIES BIOTECH CO., LTD. 

3F., NO.38, YUANXI 2ND RD., CHANGZHI TOWNSHIP, PINGTUNG 
COUNTY 908, TAIWAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MARKS & CLERK SINGAPORE LLP C/O 
MARKS & CLERK SINGAPORE LLP, P.O. BOX 636, TANJONG 
PAGAR POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 910816 
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40201921432P   01/10/2019   (14)  

Class 14 
Jewellery. 

WANG CHAOQIN 

542 BEDOK NORTH STREET 3, #03-1262 SINGAPORE 460542 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WANG CHAOQIN, 542 BEDOK NORTH 
STREET 3, #03-1262 SINGAPORE 460542 

 
 

40201921429P   01/10/2019   (05 32)  

Class 05 
Serums; Sera; Electrolyte replacement beverages for medical purposes; 
Beverages containing added minerals for medical purposes; Oral 
electrolytes; Electrolyte solutions for medical use. 

Class 32 
Waters [beverages]; Electrolyte replacement beverages for general and 
sports purposes; Non-medicated mineral drinks; Non-alcoholic beverages. 

LABORATORIOS PISA, S.A. DE C.V. 

AVENUE ESPAÑA N° 1840, COLONIA MODERNA, Z.C.44190, IN 
GUADALAJARA, JALISCO, MÉXICO.  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: QUALITY ORACLE PTE. LTD. C/O 
QUALITY ORACLE PTE LTD, 10 ANSON ROAD, #10-11 
INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 

 

 

 

 

40201921408Q   01/10/2019   (30)  

Class 30 
Artificial coffee; beverages with a chocolate base; beverages with a cocoa 
base; beverages with coffee base; flavorings [flavourings], other than 
essential oils, for beverages; beverages with tea base; chicory [coffee 
substitute]; chocolate beverages with milk; chocolate-based beverages; 
cocoa; cocoa beverages with milk; cocoa-based ingredients for 
confectionery products; cocoa-based beverages; coffee; coffee beverages 
with milk; coffee flavorings [flavourings]; coffee substitutes; unroasted 
coffee; coffee beverages; iced tea; tea-based beverages. 

HENG LEE COFFEE & BEVERAGES SDN. BHD. 

LOT 62 & 63, JALAN MEDAN 3, TAMAN MEDAN LIGHT 
INDUSTRIAL CENTRE, 7 1/2 MILES, OFF JALAN KLANG LAMA, 
46000 PETALING JAYA, SELANGOR, MALAYSIA.  
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ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: TRADEMARK2U SDN BHD, 1 SCOTTS 
ROAD, #24-10 SHAW CENTRE, SINGAPORE 228208 

 
 

40201921453T   02/10/2019   (19 37)  

Class 19 
Non-metallic materials for use in building construction. 

Class 37 
Building construction. 

ASIO INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD. 

78 SOUTH BRIDGE ROAD, #03-01 TKH BUILDING, SINGAPORE 
058708 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ASIO INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD., 78 
SOUTH BRIDGE ROAD, #03-01 TKH BUILDING, SINGAPORE 058708 

 

 

 

 

40201921459Q   02/10/2019   (07)  

Class 07 
Machines and machine tools; current generators; generators for 
electricity; engines, other than for land vehicles; gas turbine engines; 
chain saws; aeration pumps for bodies of water; centrifugal water pumps 
for domestic purposes; engine driven water pumps; machines for making 
automotive water pumps; water pumps for aerating aquaria; water 
pumps for showers; water pumps for vehicles; water removal apparatus 
[pumps]; water supply machines [pumps]; electric kitchen machines for 
preparing food or drinks; electric domestic appliances for washing; 
electric household cleaning appliances; mechanical washing appliances; 
power tools; agricultural machines; agricultural implements other than 
hand-operated; mechanically driven agricultural appliances; brush 
cutters [machines]; internal combustion engines, other than for land 
vehicles; apparatus for use in construction; construction machines; 
construction vehicles, other than for transportation purposes; engines for 
construction vehicles; machines for construction purposes; mechanical 
construction apparatus; mechanical construction machines; pumps 
[machines]; pumps [parts of machines, engines or motor]; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods. 

HONG LIANG ENGINEERING PTE LTD 

34 CHANGI SOUTH STREET 1, SINGAPORE 486767 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HENRY GOH (S) PTE LTD, 2 VENTURE 
DRIVE, #15-21 VISION EXCHANGE, SINGAPORE 608526 
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40201921466U   02/10/2019   (29)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 29 
Meat; fish; poultry; game; meat extracts; preserved, dried and cooked 
fruits and vegetables; jellies; jams; compotes; eggs; milk; milk products; 
edible oils and fats; cheese; yogurt; edible nuts; processed nuts; processed 
edible seeds; nut-based food bars; mixtures of fruit and nuts; potato 
chips; potato crisps; potato-based snack foods; soy-based snack foods; soy 
chips; fruit-based snack food; fruit chips; yucca chips; prepared beef; 
beef jerky; puffed pork rind; vegetable salads; fruit and vegetable 
spreads; vegetable based snack foods and chips; ready to eat snack foods 
consisting primarily of potatoes and chips, nuts, nut products, seeds, 
fruits, vegetables or combinations thereof; legume-based snacks and 
spreads. 

PEPSICO, INC. 

700 ANDERSON HILL ROAD, PURCHASE, NEW YORK 10577, 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 

 

 

 

40201921446T   02/10/2019   (35 36)  

Class 35 
Advertising; Commercial intermediation services; Business information; 
Business management and organization consultancy; Sales promotion for 
others; Marketing; Personnel management consultancy; Office machines 
and equipment rental; Business auditing; Sponsorship search. 

Class 36 
Real estate agencies; Real estate appraisal; Leasing of real estate; Real 
estate management; Financial evaluation (insurance, banking, real estate); 
Rent collection; Hire-purchase financing; Guarantee services; Fiduciary; 
Insurance information. 

YAOYAOYAO HOLDINGS PTE.LTD. 

38 BEACH ROAD, #29-11 SOUTH BEACH TOWER, SINGAPORE 
189767 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: YAOYAOYAO HOLDINGS PTE.LTD. C/O 
V. LI, 815 UPPER SERANGOON ROAD, #05-03 GRAND REGALIA, 
SINGAPORE 534676 
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40201921482V   02/10/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Business networking services; Administration of a discount program for 
enabling participants to obtain discounts on goods and services through 
use of a discount membership card; Service to assist in establishing a 
network of business contacts. 

RAINMAKERZ PTE. LTD. 

6 RAFFLES QUAY, #14-06 SINGAPORE 048580 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RAINMAKERZ PTE. LTD. C/O RICHARD 
GIAM, 353 CHOA CHU KANG AVENUE 3, #11-06 WANDERVALE, 
SINGAPORE 689880 

 

 

 

 

40201921477R   02/10/2019   (35 43)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 35 
Business development services; business management; business project 
management; business management of hotels; business management of 
residential buildings and service apartments; information services relating 
to business management of residential buildings and hotels; assistance, 
advisory services and consultancy with regard to business management; 
secretarial services provided by hotels; advertising, promotional and 
marketing services; publicity services; dissemination of advertising, 
marketing and publicity materials; distribution of publicity materials 
(flyers, prospectuses, brochures, samples, particularly for catalogue long 
distance sales) whether cross border or not; developing promotional 
campaigns for businesses; business management advisory services related 
to franchising; provision of business assistance in the operation of 
franchises; business advice relating to franchising; assistance in 
franchised commercial business management; the bringing together, for 
the benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport 
thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those 
goods from departmental stores, shopping centers, shopping malls, retail 
and wholesale outlets, hotel, food and beverage outlet, from a general 
merchandise catalogue by mail order or by means of telecommunications, 
or from a general merchandise web site in the global communication 
networks; procurement of contracts for others; event management 
services [organisation of exhibitions or trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes]; information, advisory and consultancy services 
relating to the aforesaid services; all of the above services also provided 
on-line from a computer database or the Internet. 

Class 43 
Accommodation bureaux [hotels, boarding houses]; provision of 
temporary accommodation; provision of serviced apartments [temporary 
accommodation]; rental of temporary accommodation; booking of 
temporary accommodation; temporary accommodation reservations; 
restaurant services; banqueting services; cocktail lounge services; 
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cafeterias; cafe services; bar services; hotel services; hotel reservations; 
hotel information; provision of food and drink; reservation and booking 
services for restaurants and meals; information services relating to the 
provision of temporary accommodation; consultancy and advisory 
services relating to the provision of temporary accommodation; letting of 
holiday accommodation; rental of holiday accommodation; holiday 
lodgings; provision of holiday accommodation; room hire; provision of 
conference, exhibition and meeting facilities; providing exhibition 
facilities in hotels; providing food and drink catering services for fair and 
exhibition facilities; rental of chairs, tables, table linen, glassware; rental 
of conference rooms; rental of function rooms; rental of meeting rooms; 
rental of rooms for social functions; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services; child care services; 
day care services for children; day-care centres (day-nurseries); all of the 
above services also provided on-line from a computer database or the 
Internet. 

VAILEN INVESTMENTS PTE LTD 

108 AMOY STREET, #04-01 SINGAPORE 069928 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

40201921492U   02/10/2019   (03)  

Class 03 
Hair shampoos; hair conditioners; soap products; soaps for body care; 
cosmetic soap; exfoliating scrubs for cosmetic purposes; facial soaps; body 
soaps; liquid soap for body washing; exfoliating scrubs for the body; 
cosmetic preparations; anti-wrinkle cream for cosmetic use; nail repair 
preparations; nail buffing preparations; eye gels; cleansing creams 
[cosmetic]; cleansing milk; cleansing milk for skin care; cosmetic creams 
for skin care; skin conditioners; hair creams; body cream for cosmetic 
use; lip cream; non-medicated skin creams; body lotion for cosmetic use; 
sun care preparations for cosmetic use; sunscreen cream for cosmetic use; 
eye cream for cosmetic use; cold cream for cosmetic use; skin cream for 
cosmetic use; cosmetic skin lotions; hand cream for cosmetic use; body 
scrub for cosmetic use; cosmetic facial packs; facial emulsions for 
cosmetic use; body masks for cosmetic use; skin masks for cosmetic use; 
fair complexion creams for cosmetic use; make-up removing creams; 
exfoliants; cosmetic creams for firming skin around eyes; under-eye 
enhancers; age spot reducing creams for cosmetic purposes; cosmetic 
lotions for reducing the appearance of age spots and freckles; anti-aging 
skin care preparations. 

TOKYU HANDS INC. 

27-30 SHINJUKU 6-CHOME, SHINJUKU-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD C/O MIRANDAH ASIA SINGAPORE PTE LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, 
ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 902143 
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40201921497T   02/10/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Presentation of goods on communication media, for retail purposes; 
advertising; distribution of samples; import and export agencies; 
marketing; publicity; demonstration of goods; business inquiries; business 
information; on-line advertising on a computer network; business 
management; business administration; office functions; organization of 
exhibitions for commercial or advertising purposes. 

DRITECH CHEMICALS SDN. BHD. 

A-13-02, ATRIA SOFO SUITE, JALAN SS22/23, DAMANSARA JAYA, 
47400 PETALING JAYA, SELANGOR, MALAYSIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: NBS INTELLECTUAL SDN. BHD. C/O 
NBS INTELLECTUAL SDN. BHD., 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #12-07 
SUNTEC TOWER ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201804633W   09/03/2018   (16 35 36 41 44)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 16 
Adhesives for stationery or household purposes; advertisement boards of 
paper or cardboard; announcement cards [stationery]; artists' materials; 
bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or plastics, for packaging; book 
binding materials; book marks; booklets; books; brochures; calendars; 
cardboard; cards; catalogues; charts; comic books; coupons; crayons; 
diaries; document folders [stationery]; drawing books; drawing pads; 
educational publications; electro-cardiograph paper; envelopes 
[stationery]; erasers; files [office requisites]; folders for papers; 
geographical maps; graphic prints; graphic representations; graphic 
reproductions; greeting cards; handbooks [manuals]; index cards 
[stationery]; instructional and teaching material; invoice pads; label 
paper; leaflets; letterhead paper; loose-leaf binders; magazines 
[periodicals]; manifolds [stationery]; manuals [handbooks]; maps; money 
clips; name cards; newsletters; newspapers; notebooks; numbering 
apparatus; numbers [type]; office requisites for commercial use; pads 
[stationery]; paint brushes; pamphlets; paper bags; paper banners; paper 
clasps; paper clips; paper for recording machines; paper handkerchiefs; 
paper napkins; paper place mats; paper sheets [stationery]; paper; 
paperweights; pen cases; pencil boxes; pencil cases; pencil holders; pencil 
sharpeners; pencils; pens; periodicals; photographs; pictures; placards of 
paper or cardboard; plastic materials for packaging; postcards; posters; 
printed brochures; printed matter; printed publications; prospectuses; 
ribbons of paper; shopping [carrier] bags of paper; shopping [carrier] 
bags of plastic; signboards of paper or cardboard; stationery; stickers; 
table napkins of paper; tabloids; tickets; tissue papers; training manuals; 
typewriters; wood pulp board [stationery]; writing instruments; writing 
or drawing books; writing paper. 

Class 35 
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Advertising services; arranging newspaper subscriptions for others; 
banner advertising; business advisory services; business assistance; 
business consultancy services; business management services; compilation 
of mailing lists; design of advertising materials; direct marketing; display 
services for merchandise; market analysis and research; marketing 
services; online retail services; ordering services for others; procurement 
services for others [purchasing goods and services for other businesses]; 
promotional services; providing business administrative services relating 
to the registration for fundraising events via an online portal; publicity 
services; retail services; advisory, consultancy and information services 
relating to the aforesaid services. 

Class 36 
Charitable collections; charitable fundraising services by means of 
organizing and conducting fundraising and charitable collections events; 
charitable fundraising services; distribution and allocation of charitable 
funds; financial assistance relating to social welfare activities and services; 
fundraising; online charitable fund raising services; advisory, consultancy 
and information services relating to the aforesaid services. 

Class 41 
Amusement services; arranging and conducting educational, cultural and 
sporting events, meetings, lectures, conferences, seminars, training 
programmes and classes; arranging and conducting workshops [training]; 
educational services; entertainment; organisation, production and 
presentation of competitions, contests, games, game shows, quizzes, fun 
days, road shows, sporting events, shows, staged events, theatrical 
performances, concerts, live performances and audience participation 
events; production of videos, radio programmes and television 
programmes; on-line publication of journals (blog services); publication 
of electronic journals online; providing online electronic publications [not 
downloadable], namely an online newsletter; providing on-line videos, not 
downloadable; provision of recreational facilities; publication of books, 
magazines, newspapers, printed matter and texts (other than publicity 
texts); publication of electronic books and journals online; publishing by 
electronic or digital means; publishing of newsletters; publishing services; 
sporting and cultural activities; training services; advisory, consultancy 
and information services relating to the aforesaid services. 

Class 44 
Advisory services relating to diet; arranging of accommodation in 
convalescent homes; arranging of accommodation in rest homes; 
arranging of medical treatment; chiropractics; counselling relating to 
diet; counselling relating to nutrition; health assessment surveys; health 
counselling; health risk assessment surveys; health screening; healthcare 
services; hydrotherapy; lifestyle counselling for medical purposes; lifestyle 
counselling for psychological purposes; location of emergency health care; 
preparation of reports relating to health care matters; advisory services 
relating to nutrition; medical analysis services; medical diagnostic 
services; medical health assessment services; medical screening; medical 
services; medical treatment services; nursing care services; occupational 
health and safety services (therapeutic and rehabilitation services); 
osteopathy; physical therapy; physiotherapy; preparation of psychological 
reports; provision of exercise facilities for health rehabilitation purposes; 
provision of information relating to nutrition; psychiatry; psychological 
testing; psychotherapy; rehabilitation services (health care); respite care 
(medical and nursing services); consultancy, advisory and information 
services relating to all the above. 
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A.S. WATSON TM LIMITED 

VISTRA CORPORATE SERVICES CENTRE, WICKHAMS CAY II, 
ROAD TOWN, TORTOLA, VG1110, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 
 

 

40201809138V   17/05/2018   (29 30 43)  

Class 29 
Prepared meat, namely, pulled pork, pulled chicken, pulled beef, pulled 
lamb, beef brisket; coleslaw; prepared entrees consisting primarily of 
vegetables, namely, cauliflower in the shape of rice, for grain bowls; 
prepared entrees consisting primarily of chickpeas for grain bowls. 

Class 30 
Bottled sauces; salad dressings; sandwiches; prepared entrees consisting 
primarily of white rice in the nature of grain bowls; prepared entrees 
consisting primarily of brown rice in the nature of grain bowls; prepared 
entrees consisting primarily of jasmine rice in the nature of grain bowls; 
prepared entrees consisting primarily of rice protected by the 
geographical indication "Basmati" in the nature of grain bowls; prepared 
entrees consisting primarily of quinoa in the nature of grain bowls; 
prepared entrees consisting primarily of farro in the nature of grain 
bowls; prepared entrees consisting primarily of couscous in the nature of 
grain bowls; prepared entrees consisting primarily of bulgur wheat in the 
nature of grain bowls; prepared entrees consisting primarily of pilaf in the 
nature of grain bowls; prepared entrees consisting primarily of risotto in 
the nature of grain bowls; prepared entrees consisting primarily of 
buckwheat in the nature of grain bowls; prepared entrees consisting 
primarily of barley in the nature of grain bowls; prepared entrees 
consisting primarily of pasta, namely, fregola, in the nature of grain 
bowls; processed mixed grains; processed quinoa. 

Class 43 
Restaurant services; Fast-food restaurant services; Take-out restaurant 
services; Bar services; Catering services. 

CHELSEA HOSPITALITY GROUP LLC 

132 NINTH AVENUE, SUITE 2F NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10011 USA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
902143 
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40201902409Y   01/02/2019   (09 35 36 42)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 09 
Computer terminals for banking purposes; electronic databases; 
computer databases; computer software; computer communication 
software to allow customers to access bank account information and 
transact bank business; application programming interfaces; application 
software for mobile phones and other portable electronic devices; 
computer software for authorising access to databases; software for card 
readers; computer software relating to financial history; computer 
software designed to estimate costs; computer software for producing 
financial models; software for ensuring the security of electronic mail; 
computer software relating to the handling of financial transactions; 
computer programmes relating to financial matters; computer software 
for producing financial models; encoded cards for use in relation to the 
electronic transfer of financial transactions; banking cards [encoded or 
magnetic]; magnetically encoded payment cards; electronic and magnetic 
ID cards for use in connection with payment for services; automated teller 
machines (ATM); calculating machines; electronic payment terminals; 
terminals for electronically processing debit and credit card payments; 
parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid. 

Class 35 
Provision of information relating to tax filing; preparation of statements 
of accounts; data processing services; management of customer loyalty, 
incentive or promotional schemes; organisation, operation and 
supervision of customer loyalty schemes; promoting the goods and 
services of others by means of a loyalty card services; price comparison 
services; information, consultancy and advisory services in connection 
with all of the aforesaid. 

Class 36 
Financial and monetary services; investment services; banking services; 
bank account and savings account services; bank account services; bank 
card services; financial services related to the issuance of bank cards and 
debit cards; savings bank services; processing electronic payments made 
through prepaid cards; debit account services; current account facilities; 
current account services; merchant banking; international banking; 
international stock exchange price quotation; international financial 
exchange and monetary services; electronic banking; private banking; 
personal banking services; online banking; provision of banking services 
via a website; electronic banking services; electronic banking via a global 
computer network [internet banking]; automated banking services; 
computerised banking services; ATM banking services; card accessed 
banking services; computerised information services relating to banking 
and financial matters; operation of financial derivatives markets; banking 
services for the deposit of money; financial banking services for the 
withdrawal of money; banking services provided for paying bills by 
telephone and online; automated banking services relating to charge card 
transactions; automated banking services relating to credit card 
transactions; banking services relating to the transfer of funds from 
accounts; banking services in relation to the electronic transfer of funds; 
information services relating to finance, provided online from a computer 
database or the internet; electronic payment services; electronic funds 
transfers; electronic debit transactions; electronic cash transactions; 
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electronic money transfer services; electronic fund-transfer services; 
electronic funds transfer by telecommunications; money transfer services 
utilising electronic cards; banking services in relation to the electronic 
transfer of funds; bank card, credit card, debit card and electronic 
payment card services; payment processing and administration services; 
domestic remittance services provided on-line; providing multiple 
payment options by means of customer-operated electronic terminals 
available on-site in retail stores; the provision of financial, banking and 
payment services, all provided via an on-line website; clearing services; 
rental of automated teller machines, rental of electronic banking 
terminals; currency exchange services; foreign exchange transactions; on-
line financial, banking, savings, payment and credit facilities; home 
banking and Internet banking; trading in stocks, bonds, securities and 
currencies; financial services related to dealing in shares, bonds and 
currencies; financial services relating to bonds; insurance; information, 
consultancy and advisory services in connection with all of the aforesaid. 

Class 42 
Design and development of information systems relating to finance; 
hosting of an online website for the provision of financial, banking and 
payment services, hosting of websites for the provision of financial, 
banking and payment services; design and development of computer 
databases relating to finance and banking; hosting of an online website for 
the provision of financial information; data security services; information, 
consultancy and advisory services in connection with all of the aforesaid. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
01/08/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
01/08/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 36 
01/08/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
01/08/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

PROJECT IMAGINE LTD 

1 ST KATHARINE'S WAY, LONDON, E1W 1UN, UNITED KINGDOM  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: PYPRUS PTE LTD C/O PYPRUS, 7500A 
BEACH ROAD, #07-324 THE PLAZA, SINGAPORE 199591 
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40201904201V   28/02/2019   (19)  

Class 19 
Stone for floor construction; Processed stone; Building elements of 
reinforced concrete; Reinforced concrete for building; Processed marble; 
Stone; Artificial stone; Paving stone; Building panels, not of metal; 
Cladding, not of metal, for building; Wooden floor boards; Building 
materials, not of metal; Non-metallic materials for building and 
construction only; Floors, not of metal; Plastic floorboards; Wall tiles, not 
of metal, for building; Tiles, not of metal, for building; Fireproof tiles; 
non-metal floor tiles; Wooden tiles; Vinyl tiles; Ceramic tiles; Glass tiles; 
Concrete tiles. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 19 
11/12/2018 
Republic of Korea 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

NOX CORPORATION 

467, SAPGYOPYEONGYA-RO, GODEOK-MYEON, YESAN-GUN, 
CHUNGCHEONGNAM-DO, REPUBLIC OF KOREA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201905959U   20/03/2019   (29 30)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 29 
Mustard oil; ghee; edible oils and fats; banana chips; falooda mixes (milk 
based drink mixes); chanachur [Bombay mix]; fried dal [cooked lentils]; 
jhuri bhaja [Bengali potato-based snack]; potato based snack food 
products; fruit-based snack food; snack foods consisting principally of 
vegetables; fruit jams; jams; pickles; bay leaf, dried. 

Class 30 
Rice; puffed rice; prepared rice dishes; prepared meals containing 
[principally] rice; masala (spice); chilli powder; coriander powder 
[seasoning]; cumin powder [spice]; curry powder; ginger powder [spice]; 
onion powder [seasoning]; turmeric powder [spice]; spices in the form of 
powder; spice mixes; spices; firni mixes [rice-based mixes]; haleem mixes 
[curry mixes]; jorda mixes [rice-based dessert mixes]; kasundi [mustard]; 
khichuri mixes [rice based mixes]; panchforan [spice blends]; instant 
noodles; vermicelli; chutneys; honey; jhal muri [Bengali rice-based 
snack]; rice-based snack food; snack products made principally of cereals; 
sauces; toasts [biscuits]; tomato ketchup; potato crackers. 

MAYA DISTRIBUTION PTE LTD 
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8 ROBINSON ROAD, #07-00 ASO BUILDING, SINGAPORE 048544 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: LEE & LEE, 50 RAFFLES PLACE, #06-00 
SINGAPORE LAND TOWER, SINGAPORE 048623 

 
 

 40201909381Y   30/04/2019   (09 42)  

Class 09 
Computer operating systems and Operating systems programs; computer 
software, namely, utility programs made available to third party 
developers for use in creating three dimensional content for mixed, 
augmented and virtual reality environments; computer software, namely, 
software which executes the core functionality of applications developed 
and operated by third parties; software development kits. 

Class 42 
Providing non-downloadable software, namely, utility programs made 
available to third party developers for use in creating three dimensional 
content for mixed, augmented and virtual reality environments; providing 
on-line non-downloadable software which executes the core functionality 
of applications, namely, non-downloadable software used for making and 
creating software; development of computer software in computer 
software platform for software development featuring software 
development kits (SDKs) with online and offline software development 
tools. 

MAGIC LEAP, INC. 

7500 W SUNRISE BLVD PLANTATION, FLORIDA 33322 UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: KASS REGIONAL IP SERVICES PTE LTD 
C/O KASS REGIONAL IP SERVICES PTE LTD, 190 MIDDLE ROAD, 
#03-21 FORTUNE CENTRE, SINGAPORE 188979 

 
 

40201823040Q   05/11/2018   (09 16 41)  

Class 09 
Electronic publications, namely, downloadable electronic publications in 
the nature of books, magazines and periodicals in the field of fiction and 
non-fiction; audio books in the field of fiction and non-fiction; electronic 
publications, publications downloaded in electronic form from the 
Internet, software for use in publishing, books and publications recorded 
on disc, tape and electronic form. 

Class 16 
Fiction and non-fiction books on a variety of topics; printed books, 
namely, a series of fiction and non-fiction books on a variety of topics. 

Class 41 
Publishing of printed matter and books; online electronic publishing of 
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books, audio books and periodicals; providing information in the field of 
publishing; entertainment services, namely, providing information and 
commentary in the fields of authors, books, literary works and 
recommendations as to the same; publishing of reviews of literary works 
and audio books; providing entertainment, cultural and educational 
services via a web site where users can post ratings, reviews and 
recommendations on literary works, books, audio books and printed 
matter; publishing of electronic publications, audio books, literary works, 
and electronic books; online electronic publishing of books and 
periodicals. 

AMAZON TECHNOLOGIES, INC. 

410 TERRY AVENUE NORTH, SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98109, 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, 
#22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 068896 

 
 

 

40201911504U   24/05/2019   (29 30)  

Class 29 
Soup mixes; soup pastes; soup powders; preparations for making soup; 
soup concentrates; canned soups; instant soup; preserved, frozen, chilled, 
dried and cooked meat, fish, anchovy, seafood, poultry and game, fruits, 
peas, beans, nuts and vegetables; tinned or canned meat, fish, anchovy, 
seafood, poultry and game; tinned or canned fruits, peas, beans, nuts and 
vegetables; tinned, canned, bottled, packaged in bags or boxed of foods 
predominantly or wholly made of meat, fish, anchovy, seafood, poultry 
and game, fruits, peas, beans, nuts and vegetables; preserved, dried, 
cooked, frozen, chilled, canned, bottled, packaged in bags or boxed of 
readymade and instant dishes predominantly or wholly made of meat, 
fish, anchovy, seafood, poultry and game, fruits, peas, beans, nuts and 
vegetables; tomato puree; edible oils and fats; cooking oils; vegetable 
pastes; pastes made from meat, fish, game or poultry; all included in Class 
29. 

Class 30 
Spices; salts; sugars; condiments; seasonings; flavourings; spice products 
namely curry powder, turmeric powder, ginger powder, cinnamon 
powder, chili powder, kurma powder, rendang powder, briyani powder, 
cumin powder, cloves powder, coriander powder, white pepper powder, 
black pepper powder [spice]; condiments and seasonings for foods 
partially or wholly made of meat, poultry and game, fish, anchovy, 
seafood and vegetables; flavour or taste enhancer for foods partially or 
wholly made of meat, poultry and game, fish, anchovy, seafood and 
vegetables; salad dressings; mayonnaise; mustard; sauces; sauce products 
namely chili sauce, sambal sauce, tomato sauce, soya sauce, seafood sauce, 
pasta sauce, mushroom pasta sauce, sauce containing nuts, vegetable 
sauce, fruit sauce, savoury or flavoured sauce; vinegars; curried food 
pastes; farinaceous food pastes; food pastes [seasonings]; food pastes 
[spices]; all included in Class 30. 

RASA ROSZ SDN BHD 
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D5-2-10, BLOCK D5, SOLARIS DUTAMAS, JALAN DUTAMAS 1, 
HARTAMAS HEIGHTS, 50480 KUALA LUMPUR, MALAYSIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ZICO INSIGHTS LAW LLC, 8 ROBINSON 
ROAD, #13-00 ASO BUILDING, SINGAPORE 048544 

 
 

40201900997S   14/01/2019   (03 05 08 11 21)  

Class 03 
Household cleaning preparations; alcohol for cleaning purposes; laundry 
detergent; laundry bleach; fabric softeners and conditioners for laundry 
use; all-purpose drain openers; automatic and liquid dishwashing 
detergents and additives; disposable wipes impregnated with cleaning 
chemicals or compounds for household use; air fragrance preparations; 
disposable wipes impregnated with cleaning chemicals or compounds for 
personal hygiene; hair care preparations, namely, shampoo, conditioner, 
hair spray; cotton swabs, sticks, balls, and puffs for personal cosmetic use; 
petroleum jelly for cosmetic purposes; non-medicated sun care 
preparations; nail care preparations; bar soap; non-medicated liquid 
soap; hand lotion; liquid body wash; after shave and shaving 
preparations; deodorants and antiperspirants; non-medicated 
mouthwash; toothpaste; air fragrance preparations for household or auto 
use; all-purposes cleaners; ammonia for cleaning purposes; essential and 
scented oils; air fragrance reed diffusers and air diffusers for adding 
fragrance to a room, air freshening preparations in the nature of sprays; 
anti-static dryer sheets; spot remover sticks. 

Class 05 
Medicated liquid soap; hand-sanitizing preparations; alcohol for 
medicinal purposes; cotton swabs for medical use, alcohol-prepared pads 
for sanitizing use, adhesive bandages; air deodorizing preparations; all-
purpose disinfectants; pain relief medications; multivitamin preparations; 
antibiotic creams and ointments; calamine lotion; epsom salts; gauze; 
hydrogen peroxide for medical use; medical adhesive tape; feminine 
hygiene pads; tampons; petroleum jelly for medical purposes; insect 
repellents; first aid kits; corn and callus pads; laundry sanitizer tablets. 

Class 08 
Razors and razor blades, corn and callus removing implements; manicure 
and pedicure implements, namely, nail files, nail clippers, nail buffers, 
cuticle pushers, tweezers, nail and cuticle scissors; scissors; disposable 
tableware, namely, forks, knives and spoons; emery boards. 

Class 11 
Heating and cooling packs filled with chemical substances that react when 
required to warm or cool the body; electric fragrance dispensers; drinking 
water filters. 

Class 21 
Disposable tableware, namely, plates, cups, bowls; toothbrushes; body 
sponges; disposable latex gloves for general use; pre-moistened towelettes 
for household cleaning; food storage containers for household use; 
toothpicks; household cleaning brushes and sponges; clothes brushes; 
paper baking cups; waste baskets; laundry baskets; drinking straws; 
lunch bags not of paper; dryer balls; soap dispensers; dental floss; dental 
floss dispensers; dental floss picks; dental care kit comprising 
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toothbrushes and floss; hair brushes; hair combs; mops; brooms; dusters; 
cleaning cloths. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 03 
16/07/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 05 
16/07/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 08 
16/07/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 11 
16/07/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 21 
16/07/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

TARGET BRANDS, INC. 

1000 NICOLLET MALL, MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA 55403, 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

 

40201911503W   24/05/2019   (29 30)  

The second mark in the series is limited to the colour(s) as shown in the 
representation on the form of application. 

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 29 
Soup mixes; soup pastes; soup powders; preparations for making soup; 
soup concentrates; canned soups; instant soup; preserved, frozen, chilled, 
dried and cooked meat, fish, anchovy, seafood, poultry and game, fruits, 
peas, beans, nuts and vegetables; tinned or canned meat, fish, anchovy, 
seafood, poultry and game; tinned or canned fruits, peas, beans, nuts and 
vegetables; tinned, canned, bottled, packaged in bags or boxed of foods 
predominantly or wholly made of meat, fish, anchovy, seafood, poultry 
and game, fruits, peas, beans, nuts and vegetables; preserved, dried, 
cooked, frozen, chilled, canned, bottled, packaged in bags or boxed of 
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readymade and instant dishes predominantly or wholly made of meat, 
fish, anchovy, seafood, poultry and game, fruits, peas, beans, nuts and 
vegetables; tomato puree; edible oils and fats; cooking oils; vegetable 
pastes; pastes made from meat, fish, game or poultry; all included in Class 
29. 

Class 30 
Spices; salts; sugars; condiments; seasonings; flavourings; spice products 
namely curry powder, turmeric powder, ginger powder, cinnamon 
powder, chili powder, kurma powder, rendang powder, briyani powder, 
cumin powder, cloves powder, coriander powder, white pepper powder, 
black pepper powder [spice]; condiments and seasonings for foods 
partially or wholly made of meat, poultry and game, fish, anchovy, 
seafood and vegetables; flavour or taste enhancer for foods partially or 
wholly made of meat, poultry and game, fish, anchovy, seafood and 
vegetables; salad dressings; mayonnaise; mustard; sauces; sauce products 
namely chili sauce, sambal sauce, tomato sauce, soya sauce, seafood sauce, 
pasta sauce, mushroom pasta sauce, sauce containing nuts, vegetable 
sauce, fruit sauce, savoury or flavoured sauce; vinegars; curried food 
pastes; farinaceous food pastes; food pastes [seasonings]; food pastes 
[spices]; all included in Class 30. 

RASA ROSZ SDN BHD 

D5-2-10, BLOCK D5, SOLARIS DUTAMAS, JALAN DUTAMAS 1, 
HARTAMAS HEIGHTS, 50480 KUALA LUMPUR, MALAYSIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ZICO INSIGHTS LAW LLC, 8 ROBINSON 
ROAD, #13-00 ASO BUILDING, SINGAPORE 048544 

 
 

40201912117X   03/06/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Wholesale and retail services relating to the provision of consumer goods 
namely food and beverages; sales promotion and incentive schemes 
promotion relating to discounts for consumer loyalty schemes; 
organization, operation and supervision of customer loyalty and incentive 
schemes; business management and promotion of customer loyalty 
programmes; organisation and management of discount card loyalty 
schemes. 

SUBWAY IP LLC 

8400 NW 36TH STREET, STE. 530, DORAL, FL 33166, UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ELLA CHEONG LLC, 300 BEACH ROAD, 
#31-04/05 THE CONCOURSE, SINGAPORE 199555 
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40201917616Q   14/08/2019   (35 36 41 42)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 35 
Advertising and promotion services; marketing; publicity; business 
management; business organization consultancy; business administration; 
business efficiency expert services; retail services; business data analysis; 
collating of data in computer databases; data processing services; data 
search in computer files for others; compilation of statistics; collection of 
statistics for business; statistical evaluations of marketing data; 
systemization of data in computer databases; updating and maintenance 
of data in computer databases; analysis of market research data and 
statistics; collection of data; data compilation for others; data 
management; provision of business data; opinion polling; consumer 
research; rental of advertising space and advertising material; 
dissemination of advertising and promotional materials; distribution of 
advertising material and business information; compilation of 
advertisements for use as web pages on the internet; commercial 
intermediation services; demonstration of goods; negotiation and 
conclusion of commercial transactions for third parties; arranging and 
concluding commercial transactions for others; administration of loyalty 
and incentive schemes; organisation and management of customer loyalty 
programs; organisation and management of incentive and sales promotion 
programmes; organization, operation and supervision of customer loyalty 
schemes; organisation, operation and supervision of sales and promotional 
incentive schemes; accounting; tax advice, consultancy and planning 
[accountancy]; business appraisals; business investigations; business 
research and surveys; providing business information via a web site; 
business intermediary services relating to the matching of potential 
private investors with entrepreneurs needing funding; commercial or 
industrial management assistance; obtaining business statistics for others; 
consultancy regarding public relations communications strategy; 
economic forecasting; employment agency services; employment 
recruitment; organization of exhibitions and trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; personnel management consultancy; personnel 
recruitment; business recruitment consultancy; business advisory 
services; sponsorship search; organising of business and trade 
competitions; commercial information services provided by access to a 
computer database; administrative services relating to investments; 
financial auditing; financial statement preparation and analysis for 
businesses; business merger and acquisitions; collection of market 
research information; market analysis and research services; presentation 
of companies on the internet and other media; distribution of 
advertisements and commercial announcements; assistance to industrial 
or commercial enterprises in the running of their business; management 
and operation assistance to commercial businesses; business networking 
services; service to assist in establishing a network of business contacts; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid 
services. 

Class 36 
Financial affairs; monetary affairs; financial sponsorship; financial 
services; investment services; financial risk management; financial 
research in the field of risk management; commercial lending services; 
consumer lending services; financial services in the field of money 
lending; capital investment; capital fund management; charitable fund 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 89  
  

 

raising; clearing, financial; credit bureau services; electronic funds 
transfer; provision of funds; financial evaluation [insurance, banking, real 
estate]; financial management and analysis; providing financial 
information via a website; banking; rental of offices [real estate]; 
providing secure financial transactions; providing secure financial 
commercial transactions; investment analysis, management, planning and 
research; investment services; budget planning [financial advice]; 
conducting financial feasibility studies; financial assessments, assistance, 
evaluation, analysis, research, leasing, planning and investment; venture 
capital funding services for commercial entities; venture capital funding 
services for companies; venture capital funding services to emerging and 
start-up companies; providing funding for business acquisitions and 
mergers; providing funding for commercial entities; providing funding 
for research institutions; providing funding for inventors; providing 
funding for the development of new technology; acquisition for financial 
investment; financial advisory services relating to business acquisitions 
and mergers; financial assistance; investment advice; information, 
advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services. 

Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural 
activities; recreational services; publication services; publishing by 
electronic means; electronic publication of information on a wide range of 
topics, including online and over a global computer network; providing 
online electronic publications, not downloadable; provision of online 
training and tutorials; publication of electronic books and journals online; 
electronic publication of texts and printed matter, other than publicity 
texts, on the internet; electronic publishing services; multimedia 
publishing of printed matter; publication of multimedia material online; 
employment training; providing on-line information and news in the field 
of employment training; educational research; career advisory services 
[education or training advice]; career and vocational training; career 
counselling relating to education and training; charitable services, namely 
education and training; coaching [education and training]; personal 
development courses; arranging, conducting and organising of classes, 
contests, competitions, conference, congresses, conventions, symposiums, 
seminars, workshops, cultural events and activities, concerts, 
entertainment activities, games and training courses; arranging of 
exhibitions for cultural, educational, entertainment and training 
purposes; electronic games services provided by means of a global 
communication network; electronic games services provided by means of 
the internet; gaming services; game services provided by means of 
communications by computer terminals or mobile telephone; games 
services provided via computer networks and global communication 
networks; entertainment, cultural or sporting event booking or 
reservation services provided in relation to a customer loyalty or frequent 
buyer scheme; medical education services; providing facilities for 
entertainment, recreation and educational purposes; information, 
advisory and consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services. 

Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating 
thereto; industrial analysis and research services; design and development 
of computer hardware and software; cloud computing; computer rental; 
computer programming; computer software design; rental of computer 
software; installation of computer software; maintenance of computer 
software; updating of computer software; computer system analysis and 
design; computer virus protection services; computer technology 
consultancy; computer security consultancy; conversion of computer 
programs and data, other than physical conversion; creating and 
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maintaining websites for others; creating and designing website-based 
indexes of information for others [information technology services]; data 
security consultancy; data encryption services; electronic data storage; 
hosting computer sites [web sites]; information technology [IT] 
consultancy; industrial design; providing information on computer 
technology and programming via a web site; internet security 
consultancy; off-site data backup; quality control; research and 
development of new products for others; providing search engines for the 
internet; server hosting; software as a service [SaaS]; technical research; 
surveying; conducting technical project studies; technological 
consultancy; rental of web servers; web site design consultancy; provision 
of online non-downloadable software; data decryption and decoding 
services; data migration services; data mining; design and development of 
data processing systems; hosting of computerised data, files, applications 
and information; applications accessible via a web site; providing 
temporary use of on-line non-downloadable operating software for 
computer networks and servers, and for accessing and using a cloud 
computing network; rental of software for data processing, importing and 
managing data; technical data analysis services; computer software 
technical support services; design and development of software in the field 
of mobile applications; hosting of e-commerce platforms on the internet; 
hosting of platforms on the internet; programming of software for e-
commerce platforms; consultancy relating to the creation and design of 
websites for e-commerce; interactive hosting services which allow the 
users to publish and share their own content and images online; hosting of 
software as a service [SaaS]; electronic storage of entertainment media 
content; design and development of new technology for others; research 
relating to technology; research in the field of information technology; 
software support, technical advisory services relating to computer 
programs, or computing support services; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to the aforesaid services. 

GRABTAXI HOLDINGS PTE. LTD. 

6 SHENTON WAY, #38-01 OUE DOWNTOWN, SINGAPORE 068809 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

40201913881W   27/06/2019   (03)  

Class 03 
Cosmetics; eye colors (cosmetics); eyeshadow; make-up foundations; 
make-up bases; cosmetic preparations for skin care; make-up 
preparations; make-up removing preparations; cosmetic kits; perfumery; 
soaps; toiletries; make-up powder (eye color); colorants for toilet 
purposes; cosmetic pencils; make-up powder. 

ALBION CO., LTD. 

1-7-10, GINZA, CHUO-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC C/O NICHOLAS 
TONG, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, #22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 
068896 
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40201709373R   22/05/2017   (09 35 37 38 41 42)  

By consent of the registered proprietor of TM No T8502023E. 

Class 09 
Apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or 
images, for the transmission, distribution and broadcasting of 
information, data, graphics, sound, music, videos, animation and text 
relating to sporting events via satellite systems or land line computer 
networks; magnetic data carriers, recording discs, pre-recorded video 
cassettes, tapes and cartridges, compact discs; data processing equipment 
and computers; computer software, computer hardware and computer 
peripherals, telecommunications apparatus; computer software and 
electronic apparatus and instruments for use in the provision of 
information, data, graphics, sound, music, videos animation and text 
relating to sporting events; digital point of sale signage relating to sporting 
events and virtual reality sports; electronic signage not including 
illuminated signs; parts and fittings for all of the aforesaid goods; 
downloadable publications; CDs, DVDs, CDRoms; games software; all the 
aforesaid supplied to the suppliers of betting and gaming services. 

Class 35 
Data entry and data processing; compilation of information into computer 
databases; database management services; computerised data 
verification; promotion services; advertising, promotional and marketing 
services provided via satellite transmission, the internet or other 
networks, or through other electronic means; provision of business 
information and provision of computerised business information data, all 
relating to the provision of and/or broadcasting of information, data, 
graphics, sound, music, videos, animation and text relating to sporting 
events; business services, namely, promotion of sports events through 
sponsorships; data collection; data retrieval; and advice, consultancy and 
information for the aforesaid, included in the class; all the aforesaid 
supplied to the suppliers of betting and gaming services. 

Class 37 
Repair; installation services; maintenance services; installation, 
maintenance and repair of apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images for the transmission, distribution and 
broadcasting of information, data, graphics, sound, music, videos, 
animation and text, via satellite systems or computer networks; 
installation, maintenance and repair of data processing equipment, 
computer hardware, telecommunication apparatus, digital point of sale 
material and electronic signage, in each case for use in connection with the 
aforesaid purposes; installation, repair and maintenance of electronic 
apparatus and instruments, all for use in connection with the aforesaid 
purposes; information, consultancy and advisory services relating to all of 
the aforesaid services; all the aforesaid supplied to the suppliers of betting 
and gaming services. 

Class 38 
Data streaming; streaming of audio and visual material on the internet 
and other networks; video-on-demand transmission services; audio and 
video on demand transmission; telecommunications; telecommunication 
services; telecommunication of information, computer programs, 
computer software and other data, providing satellite transmission and 
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streaming transmission of computer programs and computer software, 
satellite and streaming broadcasting of graphics, information, data, 
sound, music, videos, animation and text, audio, video and data 
communications services; satellite broadcasting services; streaming 
broadcasting services; satellite communications services; satellite 
transmission; streaming transmission services; telecommunications 
services by satellite and online streaming; rental of satellite broadcasting 
sets; transmission of data by communications satellite and by online 
streaming platforms; communication of information, computer programs, 
computer software and other data; broadcasting of programmes by 
satellite and by online streaming platforms; streaming data and 
information relating to the provision of odds and pricing for betting 
purposes; broadcasting; transmission, broadcast and reception of audio, 
video, still and moving images and data whether in compressed or 
uncompressed form and whether in real or delayed time; electronic 
transmission of data and documents over computer terminals and instant 
messaging services; providing a high speed access to area networks and a 
global computer information network; news information broadcasting 
and news agency services; news agency services for electronic 
transmission; transmission of news; providing access to and leasing of 
access time to a computer database; broadcasting on TV and on the 
internet or other networks in compressed or uncompressed form and 
whether downloadable or non-downloadable; distribution [transmission] 
of audio, video, still and moving images and data whether in compressed 
or uncompressed form and whether downloadable or non-downloadable; 
dissemination of television programmes relayed by satellites and by online 
streaming platforms; transmission of database information via 
telecommunication services; rental of access time to a computer database; 
and advice, consultancy and information for the aforesaid, included in the 
class; all the aforesaid supplied to the suppliers of betting and gaming 
services. 

Class 41 
Television and radio entertainment services; information relating to 
sporting events provided by satellite transmission, the internet or other 
networks, or by other electronic means; television, radio and film 
production; provision of information, data, graphics, sound, music, 
videos, animation and text relating to sporting activities; organisation of 
competitions in relation to sporting activities; publishing and reporting of 
sporting news and events; education, entertainment and sports; 
translation and interpretation; casino, betting, gaming and gambling 
services; on-line casino, betting, gaming and gambling services; provision 
of odds and pricing for betting purposes; games services provided on-line 
from a computer network; audio and video production; production of 
television programmes and videos, provided via a video-on-demand 
service; provision of automated television programme production; 
production of interactive or non-interactive multimedia programs for 
entertainment and betting and gaming purposes; and advice, consultancy 
and information for the aforesaid included in the class; all the aforesaid 
supplied to the suppliers of betting and gaming services. 

Class 42 
Monitoring of electronic apparatus and instruments, all for use in 
connection with the aforesaid purposes; and advice, consultancy and 
information for the aforesaid, included in the class; all the aforesaid 
supplied to the suppliers of betting and gaming services. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
21/11/2016 
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South Africa 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
21/11/2016 
South Africa 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 37 
21/11/2016 
South Africa 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 38 
21/11/2016 
South Africa 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 41 
21/11/2016 
South Africa 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
21/11/2016 
South Africa 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

SPORTS INFORMATION SERVICES LIMITED 

UNIT 1/2 WHITEHALL AVENUE, KINGSTON, MILTON KEYNES, 
MK10 0AX, BUCKINGHAMSHIRE, UNITED KINGDOM 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, 
#22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 068896 

 
 

40201813465X   11/07/2018   (07 09 10)  

Class 07 
Chemical processing machines and apparatus; Blowers, not for specified 
purposes; Pneumatic or hydraulic machines; Pneumatic or hydraulic 
process control instruments; Dust collectors for industrial purpose; 
Suction machines for removing dust for industrial purposes; Aseptic and 
dust-removing apparatus for manufacturing chemical products and 
semiconductors; Apparatus for forming clean zones for manufacturing 
chemical products and semiconductors; all the foregoing not used for 
punching, or operated by electric motor or mechanically. 

Class 09 
Respiratory masks, other than for artificial respiration; Filters for 
respiratory masks other than for artificial respiration; Dust masks; Gas 
masks; Welding masks; Fireproof masks; Smokeproof masks; Protective 
masks; Filters for dust, gas and welding masks; Gloves for protection 
against accidents; Protective clothing against chemicals and 
pharmaceuticals; Fireproof garments; Face-protection masks against 
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accidents; Power distribution or control machines and apparatus; 
Telecommunication machines and apparatus; Electronic apparatus and 
their parts; Scientific aseptic and dust-removing apparatus for experiment 
and research purposes; Scientific apparatus for forming clean zones for 
experiment and research purposes. 

Class 10 
Sanitary masks for medical purpose; Surgical masks; Anaesthetic masks; 
Masks for prevention of hospital infection; Masks for medical personnel; 
Water ionizer with cleansing and disinfection effects for medical purpose; 
Washing and sterilization apparatus for endoscope; Sprays for medical 
purpose; Medical apparatus and instruments; Aseptic and dust-removing 
apparatus for medical purposes; Apparatus for forming clean zones for 
medical purpose. 

KOKEN LTD. 

7, YONBANCHO, CHIYODA-KU, TOKYO, JAPAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: K L TAN & ASSOCIATES, 144A NEIL 
ROAD, SINGAPORE 088873 

 
 

 

40201914296V   02/07/2019   (20 24)  

Class 20 
Furniture; mattresses; bamboo curtains; corks; picture frames; pillows; 
sleeping pads; sleeping mats; display stands; works of art of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic. 

Class 24 
bed covers; bedspreads; coverlets [bedspreads]; quilts; pillowcases; bed 
clothes; sleeping bags; tablecloths, not of paper; door curtains; coasters of 
textile; place mats of textile; wall hangings of textile; tapestry [wall 
hangings], of textile. 

XIAMEN XYM FURNITURE PRODUCT CO., LTD. 

XINYANG INDUSTRIAL DISTRICT, HAICANG, XIAMEN, FUJIAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: XIAMEN XYM FURNITURE PRODUCT 
CO., LTD. C/O SZOSTAK INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY, 14 
ROBINSON ROAD, #08-01A FAR EAST FINANCE BUILDING, 
SINGAPORE 048545 
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40201824045V   19/11/2018   (09 35 36 42)  

Class 09 
Computer software; computer software for productivity programmes or 
end-user programmes; computer software, including application software, 
for the provision of banking, financial and equity trading services; 
computer software, including application software, for electronic financial 
exchanges; computer software including application software, for 
automated methods of moving money, financial orders and financial 
instruments; computer software, including application software, to 
facilitate electronic contactless payments; computer software, including 
application software for payments via a mobile device at a point of sale; 
computer software, including application software for automated 
banking; computer software including application software, to handle 
electronic payments via prepaid cards, wireless wallets, mobile wallets, 
electronic wallets, wireless credit, debit and prepared cards; application 
software; computer software to run terminals running near field 
communication (NFC) technology; computer software, including 
application software, for bank account management services, monetary 
transfer services, payment services, financial analysis, financial reports 
and financial management services; computer software including 
application software for foreign currency exchange services, financial 
orders or exchanges; computer software for use in displaying and 
managing financial product portfolios and orders; electronic 
downloadable publications, newsletters, magazines, periodicals, pamphlets 
and leaflets; magnetic and machine readable cards being encoded or 
capable of being encoded; cards for obtaining and storing information, 
authorisation cards, credit cards, debit cards, cheque cards, smart cards, 
swipe cards, loyalty cards, payment or pre-payment cards; all being 
encoded or magnetic; computer hardware; computer hardware for the 
provision of banking, financial and equity trading services; computer 
hardware for electronic financial exchanges; computer hardware to 
facilitate moving money, financial orders and financial instruments; 
computer hardware to facilitate electronic contactless payments; 
computer hardware being a mobile device to handle electronic payments 
via prepaid cards, wireless wallets, mobile wallets, electronic wallets, 
wireless credit, debit and prepared cards; computer hardware to run 
terminals running near field communication (NFC) technology; parts and 
fittings for all the aforesaid goods. 

Class 35 
Business management services; business administration, organisation and 
support services; business management consultancy services; business 
forecasting and business prediction services; business data analysis 
services; business appraisal services; business data research; organisation 
and management of business incentive and loyalty schemes; 
administration of customer loyalty programmes that provide benefits to 
reward customers and/or repeat customers; administration of incentive 
award programmes; administration of incentive award programmes 
through the issuance and processing of discounts in the nature of loyalty 
points or financial credits for purchase of goods or services; preparation 
of business reports and project studies; organisation and management of 
exhibitions for commercial or promotional purposes; compilation of data 
and information for businesses; marketing services; marketing analysis 
services; market research services; advertising services; providing an 
online marketplace for the buying and selling of goods and services; 
advice, consultancy and information services relating to all the aforesaid 
services. 
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Class 36 
Financial services; banking services; payment services; provision of 
electronic contactless payment services; providing secure commercial 
transactions and payment options using a mobile device at a point of sale; 
monetary transfer services; automated banking services; processing 
electronic payments made through prepaid cards; electronic processing of 
credit card transactions, wireless wallets, mobile wallets, electronic 
wallets, wireless credit, debit and prepared card transactions; processing 
financial transactions via terminal services using near field 
communication (NFC) technology; private banking services; home, 
internet and mobile banking services; securities trading, transactions and 
exchange services; issuing of credit cards, debit cards, charge cards, 
payment cards, transaction cards, financial and loan cards; issuing of 
magnetic data carriers and authentication cards for financial 
transactions; issuing of authentication cards (for financial purposes); 
financial services relating to credit cards, debit cards, charge cards, 
payment cards, pre-payment cards, transaction and loyalty cards; 
financial underwriting services; private equity financial investment 
services; trading of equities, derivatives, futures, stocks, shares, swaps and 
options; foreign exchange and currency exchange services; foreign 
exchange brokerage; provision of stock market information; safe deposit 
services; bankers' clearing services; escrow services; insurance services; 
financing of loans; loans (financial) against security; investment 
management services; capital investment services; trustee services; 
services of brokers and agents (for bonds and other securities); financial 
analysis, research and reporting services; administration of financial 
affairs; advice, consultancy and information services relating to all of the 
aforesaid services. 

Class 42 
Scientific, technological, research and design services; computer 
programming services; design and development of computer software and 
hardware; design and development of computer software and hardware 
for productivity programmes or end-user programmes, including 
application software; design and development of proprietary computer 
software in the field of financial services; rental of computer hardware 
and software apparatus and equipment; website hosting services; server 
hosting services for others; providing temporary use of non-downloadable 
software including application software; providing temporary use of 
computer software and online web facilities to enable users to access and 
download computer software; providing online software resources for 
software developers; maintenance, repair and updating of computer 
software, computer operating system software, computer utility software 
including application software; providing information concerning 
computer software via the Internet and other computer and electronic 
communication networks; technical troubleshooting support for computer 
software; advice, consultancy and information services relating to all of 
the aforesaid services. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
25/10/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 36 
25/10/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 
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Class 42 
25/10/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

WIREX LIMITED 

25 OLD BROAD STREET LONDON EC2N 1HN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: THAT.LEGAL LLC, 144 ROBINSON 
ROAD, #18-01 ROBINSON SQUARE, SINGAPORE 068908 

 
 

 40201907775T   11/04/2019   (37 40 42)  

Class 37 
Installation and maintenance services; installation and maintenance of 
equipment for energy industries; installation, maintenance and repair of 
mechanical and electromechanical apparatus and instruments; 
installation of insulating materials; shuttering, oil well casing and drill 
pipe installation services; drilling of deep oil or gas wells; painting; 
building consultancy; installation of doors and windows; installation of 
pipelines; installation of heating systems; installation of burglar alarms 
and fire alarms; installation of irrigation devices; installation of 
refrigerating apparatus; installation of furnaces; installation of 
warehouses; asphalting; rental of construction equipment, machines and 
tools; masonry; carpentry services; roofing services; construction 
services; demolition of buildings; rat exterminating; disinfecting; 
furniture maintenance, in particular street furniture; vehicle 
maintenance; quarrying services; installation, maintenance and repair of 
scaffolding and construction equipment; installation, maintenance and 
repair of construction equipment, machines and tools; insulation services; 
cleaning of buildings; rental of construction equipment, machines and 
tools. 

Class 40 
Processing of oil; processing of natural gas; processing of earth materials 
to obtain metals [material processing]; processing and transforming of 
energy; sand blasting; metallizing; treatment of metal parts to prevent 
corrosion; coating of metal surfaces using chemical vapor deposition 
processes; treatment of metal parts to prevent corrosion using hot-dip 
galvanizing and powder coating processes; custom application of optical, 
transparent, solar reflective and wear-resistant coatings on metallic, 
organic and mineral substrates; electro and metal coating, metal treating 
and casting, hardening of metal and metal products; galvanizing; material 
treatment information; treatment of materials; stripping finishes; 
material processing, namely etching, milling, eroding or engraving by 
means of surface processing; laser engraving services on surfaces; 
printing of patterns; printing work, in particular printing work offered in 
relation to printed products used for forgery-proof identification. 

Class 42 
Inspection of oil fields; analysis and testing services for oil-field 
exploration; environmental testing and inspection services; engineering 
services in the field of energy technology; engineering services; 
engineering services relating to energy supply systems; technical project 
studies; technical research; surveying; calibration [measuring]; land 
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surveying; construction drafting; material testing; quality control; 
architecture and architectural consultancy; urban planning; auditing in 
connection with energy and consultancy in connection with energy saving; 
scientific and technological services and research and design relating 
thereto; industrial analysis and research services; design and development 
of computer hardware and software; design of interior decor; engineering 
drawing; research and development for others; mechanical research and 
physics research; research in the field of environmental protection. 

ALTRAD HUB DMCC 

UNIT NO: R903-11, REEF TOWER - PLOT NO: JLT-PH2-01A, 
JUMEIRAH LAKES TOWERS - DUBAI, UAE  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FRANCINE TAN LAW CORPORATION, 
133 NEW BRIDGE ROAD, #13-02 SINGAPORE 059413 

 
 

40201914930Y   10/07/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Import-export agency services; retail services for pharmaceutical, 
veterinary and sanitary preparations and medical supplies; presentation 
of goods on communication media, for retail purposes; sales promotion 
for others; provision of an on-line marketplace for buyers and sellers of 
goods and services; demonstration of goods; advertising; advertising 
agency services; commercial administration of the licensing of the goods 
and services of others; on-line advertising on a computer network; 
marketing; telemarketing services; procurement services for others 
[purchasing goods and services for other businesses]; targeted marketing; 
wholesale services for pharmaceutical, veterinary and sanitary 
preparations and medical supplies; Demonstration of goods and services 
by electronic means, also for the benefit of the so-called teleshopping and 
homeshopping services; retail or wholesale services for pharmaceutical 
industry; retail or wholesale services for pharmaceutical preparations; 
retail or wholesale services for veterinary preparations; retail or 
wholesale services for sanitary preparations; retail or wholesale services 
for medical supplies. 

KIN FUNG WEISEN-U CO LTD 

FLAT/RM A&B BLK 1 7/F YAU TONG INDUSTRIAL BUILDING 2 
SHUNG SHUN STREET YAU TONG KL  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HANGZHOU WUZHOU TRADEMARK 
SERVICE CO., LTD. C/O HANGZHOU WUZHOU TRADEMARK 
SERVICE CO., LTD., 2 VENTURE DRIVE, #11-30 VISION 
EXCHANGE, SINGAPORE 608526 
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 40201918045Q   19/08/2019   (03 09 14 18 20 25)  

Class 03 
Soaps; perfumes; perfumery products, essential oils, cosmetics. 

Class 09 
Spectacles; sunglasses; eyewear cases; eyeglass cords and eyeglass chains. 

Class 14 
Watches, except jewelry watches and watches made of precious stones. 

Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; bags, handbags; wallets; beach bags; 
traveling trunks, suitcases; empty bags for cosmetic products; umbrellas, 
parasols and walking sticks. 

Class 20 
Furniture; office furniture; garden furniture; camping furniture; picture 
frames; plant stands; racks(furniture); shower curtain rods and shower 
curtain rings; coat racks; cushions; wickerwork; art objects of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic; mattresses; wind chimes(decoration); mirrors; pin 
boards of cork (notice boards); roller blinds; curtain rods and curtain 
rails; coat hangers. 

Class 25 
Clothing; belts, leather belts (clothing); footwear; headgear; neck scarfs, 
mufflers (clothing). 

NILE CLOTHING AG 

HAUPTSTRASSE 33, 2572 SUTZ, SWITZERLAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
902143 

 
 

40201919665V   10/09/2019   (09 35 44)  

The cross(es) contained in the trademark will be reproduced neither in 
white on a red background nor in red on a white background nor silver on 
a red background; it will also not be reproduced in another colour likely 
to lead to confusion with the Swiss Cross or the emblem of the Red Cross. 

The first mark in the series is limited to the colour(s) as shown in the 
representation on the form of application. 

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 09 
Application software; Computer apparatus for medical purposes; 
Computer programs for medical purposes; Computer software; 
Interactive computer software; Software and applications for mobile 
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devices. 

Class 35 
Pharmacy retail services; Online retail services; Online retail store 
services; Provision of an online marketplace for buyers and sellers of 
goods and services. 

Class 44 
Medical advisory services; Medical assistance consultancy provided by 
doctors and other specialized medical personnel; Information services 
relating to health care; Providing information in the field of medicine; 
Provision of pharmaceutical information; Medical information services 
provided via the Internet; Pharmacy advisory services; Pharmacy 
dispensary services. 

DOCTOR ANYWHERE PTE. LTD. 

30A KALLANG PLACE, #11-06 SINGAPORE 339213 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RAVINDRAN ASSOCIATES LLP C/O 
RAVINDRAN ASSOCIATES LLP, 61 STAMFORD ROAD, #02-09 
STAMFORD COURT, SINGAPORE 178892 

 
 

 

40201915916W   22/07/2019   (44)  

Class 44 
Tattoo parlors; Tattoo parlour services; Tattooing; Tattooing services. 

JOHNNY TWO-THUMB TATTOO STUDIO 

14 SCOTTS ROAD, #04-15 FAR EAST PLAZA, SINGAPORE 228213 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GATEWAY LAW CORPORATION C/O 
NG CHEE WENG, P.O. BOX 25, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, 
SINGAPORE 900025 

 
 

40201914791S   08/07/2019   (10 11)  

Class 10 
Apparatus for use in massaging; deep heat massage apparatus; electric 
massage apparatus for household use; electric massage apparatus for 
personal use; esthetic massage apparatus; heat wrap massage apparatus; 
instruments for massage; massage apparatus; massage apparatus for 
eyes; massage appliances; motor vibrated massage apparatus; therapeutic 
apparatus incorporating massaging facilities; thermal massage pads; 
vibration generating apparatus for massage; ultrasonic beauty massage 
apparatus for household use; ultrasonic beauty massage apparatus for 
commercial use; electric beauty massage apparatus for household use; 
medical apparatus and instruments, other than walking aids and 
crutches; scalp massagers; electric facial massage apparatus for household 
use; facial massage apparatus for commercial use. 
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Class 11 
Apparatus and installations for lighting, heating, cooling, steam 
generating, cooking, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary 
purposes; electric beauty treatment apparatus with light-emitting diodes 
[LED] lighting, heating, steam generating, cooling and ionic functions for 
household use; electric beauty treatment apparatus with light-emitting 
diodes [LED] lighting, heating, steam generating, cooling and ionic 
functions for commercial use; household electric apparatus with light-
emitting diodes [LED] lighting, heating, steam generating, cooling and 
ionic functions for slimming purposes; industrial electric apparatus with 
light-emitting diodes [LED] lighting, heating, steam generating, cooling 
and ionic functions for slimming purposes; facial equipment using 
ultrasonic waves with light-emitting diodes [LED] lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooling and ionic functions for household purposes; electric 
facial devices with light-emitting diodes [LED] lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooling and ionic functions for household purposes; electric 
facial devices with light-emitting diodes [LED] lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooling and ionic functions for commercial use; facial care 
devices with light-emitting diodes [LED] lighting, heating, steam 
generating, cooling and ionic functions for household purposes; electric 
misting spray dispensers for cosmetic foundation for sanitary purposes; 
electric misting spray dispensers for cosmetic lotion for sanitary purposes; 
steam facial apparatus [saunas]; household electrothermic appliances; 
hair dryers; electrolytic hydrogen water generators for industrial 
purposes; industrial electrolytic water generators for generating hydrogen 
water for beverages; industrial electrolytic water generators for 
generating hydrogen water for beauty care; industrial electrolytic water 
generators for generating hydrogen water for bathing; parts and fittings 
of electrolytic hydrogen water generators for industrial purposes; 
electrolytic hydrogen water generators for household purposes; household 
electrolytic water generators for generating hydrogen water for 
beverages; household electrolytic water generators for generating 
hydrogen water for beauty care; household electrolytic water generators 
for generating hydrogen water for bathing; parts and fittings of 
electrolytic hydrogen water generators for household purposes; water 
purifying apparatus. 

YA-MAN LTD. 

4-4, FURUISHIBA, 1-CHOME, KOTO-KU, TOKYO 135-0045 JAPAN. 
JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 
 

 

40201917077S   06/08/2019   (19 20 22)  

Class 19 
Polyvinyl chloride blinds [outdoor]; Outdoor blinds, not of metal or of 
textile; Non-metallic thermal blinds [slatted outdoor]; Outdoor blinds, not 
of metal and not of textile; Window blinds [outdoor], not of metal or 
textile; Blackout blinds [outdoor], other than of metal or textile; Polyvinyl 
chloride blinds [outdoor]; Non-metallic blinds for exterior use; Outdoor 
blinds, not of metal or of textile; Non-metallic thermal blinds [slatted 
outdoor]; Outdoor blinds, not of metal and not of textile; Window blinds 
[outdoor], not of metal or textile; Vertical blinds [outdoor] of non-metallic 
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materials; Roller blinds for external use, not of metal or textile; Blackout 
blinds [outdoor], other than of metal or textile; Horizontal slatted blinds 
[outdoor], not of metal or textile; Horizontal venetian blinds [outdoor], 
not of metal or textile; Non-metallic and non-textile blinds [slatted] for 
exterior use; Venetian blinds [outdoor] made of non-metallic, non-textile 
materials. 

Class 20 
Indoor blinds; Blinds [indoor]; Indoor window blinds; Indoor textile 
blinds; Indoor blinds [roller]; Roller blinds [indoor]; Window blinds 
[indoor]; Thermal blinds [indoor]; Vertical blinds [indoor]; Slatted blind 
connectors; Window blinds [interior]; Interior venetian blinds; Internal 
venetian blinds; Blackout blinds [indoor]; Metal indoor window blinds; 
Plastic hardware for blinds; Metal blinds [slatted indoor]; Indoor window 
blinds [shades]; Roller blinds for use indoors; Interior textile window 
blinds; Pulleys of plastics for blinds; Metal venetian blinds [internal]; 
Metal vertical blinds [internal]; Indoor window blinds [furniture]; 
Blackout blinds [slatted, indoor]; Slatted indoor blinds for windows; 
Polyvinyl chloride blinds [indoor]; Holders for use in securing blinds; 
Window blinds made of wood [indoor]; Non-metallic clamps for fixing 
blinds; Blind pulls of non-metallic materials; Screens in the nature of 
blinds [indoor]; Indoor window blinds [shade] [furniture]; Horizontal 
venetian blinds [indoor] for doors; Horizontal slatted blinds [indoor] for 
windows; Blind bolt fasteners of non-metallic materials; Non-metallic 
blinds [slatted] for internal use; Metal horizontal venetian blinds for 
indoor use; Indoor window blinds [roller blinds] [furniture]; Indoor 
window blinds [venetian blinds] [furniture]; Indoor window blinds 
[vertical blinds] [furniture]; Indoor window blinds [insulating blinds] 
[furniture]; Non-electric, non-metallic operating devices for blinds. 

Class 22 
Outdoor blinds of textile; Blinds [outdoor] of textile; Window blinds 
[outdoor] of textile; Blackout blinds [outdoor] of textile; Outdoor blinds of 
textile; Blinds [outdoor] of textile; Window blinds [outdoor] of textile; 
Blackout blinds [outdoor] of textile; Roller blinds of textile for external 
use; Horizontal slatted blinds [outdoor] of textile; Horizontal venetian 
blinds [outdoor] of textile; Venetian blinds [outdoor] made of textile 
materials. 

DURABLINDS TRADING PTE. LTD. 

32 OLD TOH TUCK ROAD, #01-15 I.BIZ CENTRE, SINGAPORE 
597658 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DURABLINDS TRADING PTE. LTD., 32 
OLD TOH TUCK ROAD, #01-15 I.BIZ CENTRE, SINGAPORE 597658 
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40201917175V   08/08/2019   (43)  

Class 43 
Bar services; restaurant services; providing food and drink in restaurants 
and bars; snack-bar services; wine bar services; wine bars. 

CRAFT DRINKS PTE. LTD. 

100 PASIR PANJANG ROAD, #04-10 100 PASIR PANJANG, 
SINGAPORE 118518 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: NAMAZIE & CO, 51 GOLDHILL PLAZA, 
#24-06/07 PENTHOUSE 4, SINGAPORE 308900 

 

 

 

 

40201917181U   08/08/2019   (28)  

Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and 
sporting articles; decorations for Christmas trees. 

MATTEL, INC. 

333 CONTINENTAL BOULEVARD, EL SEGUNDO, CALIFORNIA 
90245-5012, UNITED STATES OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

40201917190P   08/08/2019   (29 31)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 29 
Dates; dried dates; preserved, frozen, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jams; compotes. 

Class 31 
Fresh dates; fresh fruits and vegetables. 

HANSAM PTE LTD 

30 SHAW ROAD, #07-02 SINGAPORE 367957 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 
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40201917193W   08/08/2019   (29 31)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 29 
Dates; dried dates; preserved, frozen, dried and cooked fruits and 
vegetables; jams; compotes. 

Class 31 
Fresh dates; fresh fruits and vegetables. 

HANSAM PTE LTD 

30 SHAW ROAD, #07-02 SINGAPORE 367957 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

40201917214Q   08/08/2019   (03 05 16 21)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 03 
Tissue impregnated with cosmetic lotions, tissues impregnated with 
perfumed preparations, tissues impregnated with cleansing preparations, 
tissues impregnated with non-medicated preparations for personal use; 
tissues impregnated with a skin cleanser. 

Class 05 
Sanitary products; menstruation bandages; menstruation knickers; 
menstruation pads, menstruation tampons; napkins for incontinents, 
sanitary pants, absorbent sanitary pants for incontinents, panty liners; 
sanitary towels; surgical tissues; tissues impregnated with pharmaceutical 
lotions; tissues impregnated with medicated preparations; sanitary towels; 
moistened paper tissues impregnated with a pharmaceutical lotion; 
babies' diapers and diaper pants of paper and cellulose; babies' napkins 
and napkin-pants of paper and cellulose; babies' napkins of paper and 
cellulose. 

Class 16 
Face towels of paper, handkerchiefs of paper; napkins of paper; napkins 
of paper for removing makeup; tissues of paper for cleaning lenses; toilet 
paper; towels of paper; hygienic paper, table cloths of paper, table linen of 
paper, table mats of paper; bathroom tissue; absorbent paper tissue 
products; coarse tissue [for toiletry use]; face tissues of paper; facial 
tissue; kitchen tissues; tissue paper; toilet tissue; automatic adhesive 
dispensers for office use; automatic paper clip dispensing machines for 
office or stationery use. 

Class 21 
Dispensers for facial tissues; dispensers for toilet paper; dispensers for 
cleaning preparations. 
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JINMEI INDUSTRIAL SDN. BHD. 

NO.65 JALAN RIANG 21, TAMAN GEMBIRA, 81200 JOHOR BAHRU, 
JOHOR DARUL TAKZIM, MALAYSIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

 

40201917482P   10/08/2019   (44)  

Class 44 
Hygienic and beauty care for human beings; Health spa services; personal 
hair removal services; beauty salon services; Beauty treatment services; 
Health spas; Healthcare; Hygienic and beauty care. 

SUGARED ASIA PTE. LTD. 

733 BUKIT TIMAH ROAD, SECOND AVENUE JUNCTION, 
SINGAPORE 269748 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GLOBAL INTELLECTS, P.O. BOX 171, 
TOWNER POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 913226 

 
 

40201917489Y   10/08/2019   (25 35)  

Class 25 
Sportswear; Clothing; Outerclothing; Underclothing; Bottoms [clothing]; 
Tops [clothing]; Belts [clothing]. 

Class 35 
Advertising; Marketing research services; Marketing; Business data 
analysis; Direct mail advertising; Advertising services; Providing 
marketing consulting in the field of social media; Marketing services; 
Promotional services; Advertising and promotional services; Banner 
advertising; Promotional marketing; Design of marketing material; 
Conducting marketing studies; Marketing consultancy; Marketing 
information; Marketing research services; Magazine advertising; 
Newspaper advertising; Magazine advertising; Online data processing 
services; Publicity; Public relations; Marketing information; Provision of 
space on websites for advertising goods and services; The bringing 
together, for the benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the 
transport thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase 
those goods from a general merchandise web site in the global 
communications network; The bringing together, for the benefit of others, 
of a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers 
to conveniently view and purchase those goods from a general 
merchandise catalogue by mail order; The bringing together, for the 
benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), 
enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods from a 
general merchandise catalogue by means of telecommunications; 
Providing business information in the field of social media; Marketing 
analysis; Conducting marketing studies; Marketing information; Direct 
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marketing; Design of promotional material; Promotion [advertising] of 
travel; Promotion [advertising] of concerts; Promotion [advertising] of 
business; Sales promotion for others; Sales promotion services; 
Promotional services; Compilation and provision of online commercial 
information directories; Compilation of directories for publishing on the 
Internet; Providing an on-line commercial information directory on the 
internet; Providing an on-line commercial information directory on the 
internet; Publicity and sales promotion services; Sales promotion for 
others. 

HUANG WEIQIN 

435 BUKIT PANJANG RING ROAD, #10-667 SINGAPORE 670435 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HUANG WEIQIN, 36 PURVIS STREET, 
#02-15 SINGAPORE 188613 

 
 

 

40201917492V   10/08/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Eyewear; Optical lenses; Optical apparatus and instruments; Optical 
glass; Spectroscopes; Spectacle lenses; Eyeglass lenses; Spectacles; 
Eyeglasses. 

HONG KONG OPTICAL LENS COMPANY LIMITED 

FLAT 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,14 & 15, 11/F., KWONG SANG HONG CENTRE 151-
153 HOI BUN ROAD, KWUN TONG KOWLOON, HONG KONG 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HONG KONG OPTICAL LENS 
COMPANY LIMITED C/O HAU FWI SAN, 1 SCOTTS ROAD, #24-10 
SHAW CENTRE, SINGAPORE 228208 

 
 

40201917495R   13/08/2019   (36)  

Class 36 
Insurance information; instalment loans; exchanging money; loan 
financing; financial management; mortgage banking; processing of credit 
card payments; processing of debit card payments; electronic funds 
transfer; financial information; issue of tokens of value; providing 
financial information via a web site; numismatic appraisal; guarantee 
services; fiduciary; trusteeship; lending against security. 

MATRIX FINANCE AND TECHNOLOGIES HOLDING COMPANY 

MCGRATH TONNER CORPORATE SERVICES LIMITED, GENESIS 
BUILDING, 5TH FLOOR, GENESIS CLOSE, PO BOX 446, CAYMAN 
ISLANDS, KY1-1106  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DAVIES COLLISON CAVE ASIA PTE. 
LTD., 10 COLLYER QUAY, #07-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
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SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

 

40201917498S   13/08/2019   (36)  

Class 36 
Insurance information; instalment loans; exchanging money; loan 
financing; financial management; mortgage banking; processing of credit 
card payments; processing of debit card payments; electronic funds 
transfer; financial information; issue of tokens of value; providing 
financial information via a web site; numismatic appraisal; guarantee 
services; fiduciary; trusteeship; lending against security. 

MATRIX FINANCE AND TECHNOLOGIES HOLDING COMPANY 

MCGRATH TONNER CORPORATE SERVICES LIMITED, GENESIS 
BUILDING, 5TH FLOOR, GENESIS CLOSE, PO BOX 446, CAYMAN 
ISLANDS, KY1-1106  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DAVIES COLLISON CAVE ASIA PTE. 
LTD., 10 COLLYER QUAY, #07-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201917501V   13/08/2019   (09 11)  

Class 09 
Projectors; Speakers; Loud speakers; Audio speakers; Personal speakers; 
Portable speakers; Soundbar speakers; Wireless speakers; Speakers for 
computers; Audio speakers for home; Wireless audio speakers; Speakers 
[audio equipment]; Projectors; LCD projectors; Cine projectors; Film 
projectors; Image projectors; Movie projectors; Slide projectors; Sound 
projectors; Video projectors; Projector screens; Digital projectors; 
Picture projectors; Overhead projectors; Mini beam projectors; 
Multimedia projectors; Photography projectors; Audiovisual apparatus; 
Televisions. 

Class 11 
Light projectors. 

X-KIMI PTE. LTD. 

1 ROCHOR CANAL ROAD, #05-71 SIM LIM SQUARE, SINGAPORE 
188504 

CHONG YONG CHIEN 

115 JURONG EAST STREET 13, #02-386 JURONG EAST VILLE, 
SINGAPORE 600115 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: X-KIMI PTE. LTD. CHONG YONG 
CHIEN, 1 ROCHOR CANAL ROAD, #05-71 SIM LIM SQUARE, 
SINGAPORE 188504 
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40201917515Q   13/08/2019   (35 39 41 43 44 45)  

Class 35 
Retail and wholesale services relating to animal foods, animal 
supplements, animal litter, pet bedding, pet clothing, pet accessories, pet 
toys and dog sports equipments; online retail and wholesale services 
relating to animal foods, animal supplements, animal litter, pet bedding, 
pet clothing, pet accessories, pet toys and dog sports equipments. 

Class 39 
Transport of pets. 

Class 41 
Pet animal training; animal obedience training; dog obedience training; 
puppy obedience training; puppy potty training; training in dog handling; 
training in dog agility; training in dog sports; dog play school services; 
obedience school training for animals; obedience school training for dogs; 
coaching of dog trainer; coaching services for sporting activities; 
organization of dog sports competitions; organization of dog agility 
competitions; arranging and conducting of workshops and training 
courses in dog obedience, dog behaviour modification, dog sports, dog 
agility, animal care, dog care, animal massage, dog massage, animal 
hydrotherapy and physical rehabilitation, animal health and nutrition, 
dog health and nutrition. 

Class 43 
Pet boarding services; pet day care services; dog day care services. 

Class 44 
Services for the care of pet animals; advisory services relating to the care 
of pet animals; advisory services relating to animal nutrition and health; 
alternative medicine services for animals; hydrotherapy services for 
animals; physical rehabilitation services for animals; massage services for 
animals; animal-assisted therapy; pet therapy services; pet grooming 
services; hygienic and beauty care for animals. 

Class 45 
Pet sitting; dog walking services. 

SUPERNOVA INTERNATIONAL DOG SPORTS ACADEMY 

10 ANSON ROAD, #10-11 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MOI JURIS, 50 RAFFLES PLACE, #37-28 
SINGAPORE LAND TOWER, SINGAPORE 048623 
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40201918629T   27/08/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Education information; Educational services; Vocational education; 
Tuition services; Training; Coaching [training]; University education 
services; Providing information about education; Provision of educational 
information; Providing of training; Academic education services; Career 
information and advisory services [educational and training advice]; 
Provision of facilities for education; Technological education services; 
Primary education services; Coaching [education and training]. 

INSPIRE FUTURE TUITION & ENRICHMENT HUB PTE. LTD. 

158 BUKIT BATOK STREET 11, #02-220 SINGAPORE 650158 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: INSPIRE FUTURE TUITION & 
ENRICHMENT HUB PTE. LTD., 207 BUKIT BATOK STREET 21, #13-
118 BUKIT BATOK GREEN, SINGAPORE 650207 

 

 

 

 

40201918764X   29/08/2019   (19)  

Class 19 
Mosaic floor tiles; Rubber floor tiles; Ceramic floor tiles; Floor tiles of 
cork; Floor tiles of wood; Terra-cotta floor tiles; Cork tiles [floor tiles]; 
Floor tiles, not of metal; Glazed ceramic floor tiles; Non-metallic flooring 
tiles; Tiles of ceramic for floors; Non-metallic tiles for floors; Ceramic 
tiles for covering floors; Ceramic tiles for external floors; Ceramic tiles 
for internal floors. 

DELUXE FLOORING PTE. LTD. 

21 WOODLANDS CLOSE, #06-13 PRIMZ BIZHUB, SINGAPORE 
737854 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DELUXE FLOORING PTE. LTD., 429A 
YISHUN AVENUE 11, #11-346 ORCHID SPRING @ YISHUN, 
SINGAPORE 761429 

 
0201918790X   29/08/2019   (25)  

Class 25 
Clothing; underwear; shoes; sleep masks; babies' pants [underwear]; 
gloves [clothing]; layettes [clothing]; hosiery; shawls; turbans; caps being 
headwear. 

AIPUSHI SHENZHEN TECHNOLOGY CO.,LTD 

RM.101A,BLDG. A,PHASE II,SCI-TECH BUILDING,1057 NANHAI 
AVENUE,SHEKOU,YANSHAN,MERCHANTS ST.,NANSHAN, 
SHENZHEN,GUANGDONG 
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ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AIPUSHI SHENZHEN TECHNOLOGY 
CO.,LTD, 304 ORCHARD ROAD, #02-73 LUCKY PLAZA, 
SINGAPORE 238863 

 
 

 40201919013P   30/08/2019   (33)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 33 
Alcoholic beverages except beers; Distilled spirits; Liqueurs. 

PROOF & COMPANY SPIRITS PTE. LTD. 

43 TANJONG PAGAR ROAD, SINGAPORE 088464 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: PROOF & COMPANY SPIRITS PTE. LTD., 
43 TANJONG PAGAR ROAD, SINGAPORE 088464 

 
 

40201919239Y   05/09/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Fuses; Capacitors; Electrical sockets; Electric cable connectors; Circuit 
breakers; Air circuit breakers; Miniature circuit breakers; Switchgear, 
electric; Transformer units; Current transformers; Regulating 
transformers; Electricity transformers; Circuit breakers; Power relays; 
Electric relays; Relays, electric; Electrical relays; Electronic relays; Safety 
relays, electric; Capacitor protection relay; Luminous indicators; Electric 
cables and wires; Electric inverters; Electrical inverters; Electricity 
inverters; Photovoltaic inverters; Electrical plugs; Inverters for power 
supply; Photovoltaic modules; Electric adapter plugs; Photovoltaic cells; 
Plug sockets, electric; Moulded case circuit breakers; Electric connection 
plugs; Thermal overload relays; Transducers. 

APEX POWER INDUSTRY SDN. BHD. 

5, JALAN PEMBERITA U1/49, TEMASYA INDUSTRIAL PARK, 
GLENMARIE, 40150 SHAH ALAM, SELANGOR, MALAYSIA.  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: QUALITY ORACLE PTE. LTD. C/O 
QUALITY ORACLE PTE LTD, 10 ANSON ROAD, #10-11 
INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 
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40201621899P   21/12/2016   (44)  

Class 44 
Tattoo parlors; tattoo parlour services; tattooing; tattooing services. 

JOHNNY TWO-THUMB TATTOO STUDIO 

14 SCOTTS ROAD, #04-15 FAR EAST PLAZA, SINGAPORE 228213 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GATEWAY LAW CORPORATION C/O 
MAX NG CHEE WENG, P.O. BOX 25, ROBINSON ROAD POST 
OFFICE, SINGAPORE 900025 

 
 

40201919436U   06/09/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Education; Adult education; Health education; Further education; 
Lingual education; Education services; Physical education; Educational 
testing; Religious education; Educational research; Educational seminars; 
Educational services; Vocational education; Academies [education]; 
Education information; Preschools [education]; Club education services; 
Educational consultancy; Educational examination; Educational 
instruction; Adult education services; Information on education; Legal 
education services; Boarding school education; Higher education services; 
Physical health education; Sports education services; Academy education 
services; Dietary education services; Education academy services; Medical 
education services; Musical education services; Primary education 
services; Academic education services; Computer education training; 
Education advisory services; Information about education; Physical 
education services; Business educational services; Design of educational 
courses; Educational advisory services; Hire of educational apparatus; 
Hire of educational materials; University education services; Education 
information services; Educational institute services; Physical education 
instruction; Provision of education courses; Religious educational 
services; Rental of educational material; Arranging of educational events; 
Education and training services; Educational assessment services; Rental 
of educational apparatus; Rental of educational materials; Conducting of 
educational events; Education, teaching and training; Educational 
consultancy services; Educational examination services; Management of 
education services; Management of educational events; Provision of 
educational courses; Publication of educational texts; Setting of 
educational standards; Technological education services; Childbirth 
education and training; Coaching [education and training]; Conducting of 
educational courses; Educational and teaching services; Information 
relating to education; Organisation of educational shows; Boarding school 
education services; Education and training consultancy; Mentoring 
[education and training]; Organisation of educational events; 
Organization of educational events; Research in the field of education; 
Foreign language education services; Arranging of educational 
conferences; Computer education training services; Provision of 
educational information; Publication of educational materials; 
Conducting of educational conferences; Dissemination of educational 
material; Providing information about education; Provision of 
educational examinations; Provision of facilities for education; Advisory 
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services relating to education; Educational services provided by schools; 
Club services [entertainment or education]; Consultancy services relating 
to education; Educational services provided by academies; Information 
services relating to education; Linguistic education and training services; 
Vocational education and training services; Educational services relating 
to road safety; Providing continuing legal education courses; Providing 
information about online education; Rental of educational materials or 
apparatus; Providing continuing dental education courses; Providing 
facilities for educational purposes; Educational services in the nature of 
coaching; Providing continuing medical education courses; Providing 
continuing nursing education courses; Provision of information relating to 
education; Publication of educational and training guides; Wine tasting 
services for educational purposes; Educational services provided by 
beauty schools; Provision of educational examinations and tests; 
Arranging and conducting educational conferences; Arranging and 
conducting of educational seminars; Arranging of exhibitions for 
educational purposes; Career counselling [education or training advice]; 
Provision of educational courses relating to diet; Charitable services, 
namely education and training; Conducting of exhibitions for educational 
purposes; Kindergarten services [education or entertainment]; Vocational 
guidance [education or training advice]; Educational and training services 
relating to games; Educational and training services relating to sport; 
Preparation of educational courses and examinations; Organisation of 
exhibitions for educational purposes; Organization of exhibitions for 
educational purposes; Career counselling relating to education and 
training; Organisation of contests [education or entertainment]; 
Organization of contests [education or entertainment]; Analyzing 
educational tests scores and data for others; Educational and instruction 
services relating to sport; Career advisory services [education or training 
advice]; Arranging and conducting of in-person educational forums; 
Arranging of competitions for education or entertainment; Conducting of 
sightseeing tours for educational purposes; Art gallery services for 
cultural or educational purposes; Educational services provided by special 
needs assistants; Organisation of competitions [education or 
entertainment]; Organization of competitions [education or 
entertainment]; Education and training in the field of business 
management; Organisation of competitions for education or 
entertainment; Organization of competitions for education or 
entertainment; Providing education courses relating to the travel 
industry; Educational examination for users to qualify to pilot drones; 
Training or education services in the field of life coaching; Arranging and 
conducting of meetings in the field of education; Educational and 
instruction services relating to arts and crafts; Organisation of exhibitions 
for cultural or educational purposes; Organization of exhibitions for 
cultural or educational purposes; Production and rental of educational 
and instructional materials; Provision of children's educational services 
through play groups; Education and training in the field of electronic data 
processing; Education services in the nature of courses at the university 
level; Arranging and conducting of competitions [education or 
entertainment]; Education and training in the field of occupational health 
and safety; Providing information relating to continuing education via the 
Internet; Arranging and conducting of wine tasting events for educational 
purposes; Cultural, educational or entertainment services provided by art 
galleries; Occupational health and safety services [education and training 
services]; Career information and advisory services [educational and 
training advice]; Education and training relating to nature conservation 
and the environment; Providing facilities for movies, shows, plays, music 
or educational training; Provision of information relating to physical 
education via an online web site; Providing education in the field of art 
rendered through correspondence courses; Organisation of congresses 
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and conferences for cultural and educational purposes; Providing 
educational entertainment services for children in after-school centers; 
Organisation of exhibitions of flowers and plants for cultural or 
educational purposes; Organization of exhibitions of flowers and plants 
for cultural or educational purposes; Conducting of instructional, 
educational and training courses for young people and adults; 
Consultancy services relating to the education and training of 
management and of personnel; Event management services [organisation 
of educational, entertainment, sporting or cultural events]; Event 
management services [organization of educational, entertainment, 
sporting or cultural events]; Providing information, including online, 
about education, training, entertainment, sporting and cultural activities. 

FINEXPO PTE. LTD. 

160 ROBINSON ROAD, #14-04 SINGAPORE BUSINESS 
FEDERATION CENTER, SINGAPORE 068914 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FINEXPO PTE. LTD., 28C STANLEY 
STREET, SINGAPORE 068737 

 
 

 

40201919443V   06/09/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Educational services; educational services provided by schools; nursery 
school services; kindergartens [nursery schools]. 

LITTLE LEARNERS EDUSYSTEMS PTE. LTD. 

189A THOMSON ROAD, SINGAPORE 307631 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: KASS REGIONAL IP SERVICES PTE LTD 
C/O KASS REGIONAL IP SERVICES PTE. LTD., 190 MIDDLE ROAD, 
#03-21 FORTUNE CENTRE, SINGAPORE 188979 

 
 

40201919449Y   06/09/2019   (45)  

Class 45 
Legal services; alternative dispute resolution services; arbitration 
services; legal research; legal document preparation services; legal 
services in relation to the negotiation of contracts for others; mediation 
services; information services relating to legal matters; legal advice; legal 
consultancy services; legal enquiry services; legal information services; 
legal support services. 

ASIAN INTERNATIONAL ARBITRATION CENTRE (MALAYSIA) 

BANGUNAN SULAIMAN, JALAN SULTAN HISHAMUDDIN, 50000 
KUALA LUMPUR, MALAYSIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: CNPLAW LLP, 600 NORTH BRIDGE 
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ROAD, #13-01 PARKVIEW SQUARE (PARKVIEW 2), SINGAPORE 
188778 

 
 

 40201919462X   06/09/2019   (43)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 43 
Café services; Canteen services; Catering services; Coffee shop services; 
Restaurant services; Providing food and drink; Wine bar services. 

JI XIANG SU ( VEGETARIAN ) PTE. LTD. 

17B KAKI BUKIT ROAD 3, EASTPOINT TERRACE, SINGAPORE 
415882 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: JK MARCAM LLP C/O JK MARCAM 
LLP, 10 ANSON ROAD, #10-11 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, 
SINGAPORE 079903 

 
 

40201919478X   06/09/2019   (05 35)  

Class 05 
Albumin dietary supplements; Aloe vera preparations for pharmaceutical 
purposes; Amino acids for medical purposes; Capsules for medicines; 
Casein dietary supplements; Cod liver oil; Collagen for medical purposes; 
Dental wax; Dietary supplements for humans and animals; Dietetic 
beverages adapted for medical purposes; Dietetic food and substances 
adapted for medical or veterinary use, food for babies; Dietetic foods 
adapted for medical purposes; Disinfectants; Enzyme dietary 
supplements; Enzymes for medical purposes; Food for babies; Fungicides, 
herbicides; Glucose dietary supplements; Herbal teas for medicinal 
purposes; Herbal extracts for medical purposes; Infant formula; 
Laxatives; Lecithin dietary supplements; Lecithin for medical purposes; 
Linseed dietary supplements; Linseed meal for pharmaceutical purposes; 
Liquorice for pharmaceutical purposes; Lotions for pharmaceutical 
purposes; Malted milk beverages for medical purposes; Materials for 
stopping teeth; Medicinal tea; Medicinal oils; Medicinal herbs; 
Menstruation bandages; Mineral food supplements; Nutritional 
supplements; Pharmaceuticals, medical and veterinary preparations; 
Plasters, materials for dressings; Preparations for destroying vermin; 
Propolis dietary supplements; Royal jelly dietary supplements; Royal jelly 
for pharmaceutical purposes; Sanitary preparations for medical 
purposes; Serums; Slimming pills; Stem cells for medical purposes; 
Tonics [medicine]; Vitamin preparations; Wheat germ dietary 
supplements; Yeast dietary supplements; Yeast for pharmaceutical 
purposes. 

Class 35 
Online auctioneering; Online retail services; Online wholesale services; 
Online retail store services; Online data processing services; Online 
wholesale store services; Online auction bidding for others; Providing 
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online auction services; Rental of advertising space online; Computerised 
online ordering services; Computerized online ordering services; 
Conducting virtual trade shows online; Online promotion on a computer 
network; Online advertising on a computer network; Online retail 
services for downloadable ring tones; Online retail services for 
downloadable digital music; Online advertising via a computer 
communications network; Arranging subscriptions to online publications 
for others; Providing online commercial directory information services; 
Arranging subscriptions of the online publications of others; Advertising; 
Business administration; Business management; Office functions. 

VITASG.SG PTE. LTD. 

37 UBI CRESCENT, #05-00 SINGAPORE 408586 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HI-BEAU INTERNATIONAL PTE. LTD., 
18 BOON LAY WAY, #07-102 TRADEHUB 21, SINGAPORE 609966 

 
 

 

40201919480Y   06/09/2019   (33)  

Class 33 
Spirits; Whiskey. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 33 
28/03/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

MILLER, BROOKS A. 

45 ROCKEFELLER PLAZA, 20TH FLOOR, NEW YORK, NEW YORK 
10111, UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC C/O CHRISTABEL 
LIM, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, #22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 
068896 

 
 

40201919484V   06/09/2019   (03 05 11 30)  

Class 03 
Body washes; Laundry detergent; Household detergents; Dishwashing 
detergents; Toilet bowl detergents; Body washes; Floor cleaning 
preparations; Shampoo. 

Class 05 
Insect repellants; Hand-sanitizing preparations; Sanitizing wipes. 

Class 11 
Sanitisers. 
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Class 30 
Honeys. 

WANG CAI 5439 

55 SERANGOON NORTH AVENUE 4, #05-01 S9, SINGAPORE 555859 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WANG CAI 5439, 55 SERANGOON 
NORTH AVENUE 4, #05-01 S9, SINGAPORE 555859 

 
 

 

40201919486W   06/09/2019   (02)  

Class 02 
Dyestuffs; Colorants; Pigments; Oil paints for use in art; Watercolor 
paints for use in art; Watercolour paints for use in art; Metal foil for use 
in painting, decorating, printing and art; Anti-corrosive preparations; 
Printing ink; Ink for skin-dressing; Paints; Bronze powder for painting; 
Carbon black [pigment]; Natural resins, raw. 

GUANGZHOU MAGI-WAP CULTURE ARTICLES CO.,LTD. 

NO.2 TIANCHENG ROAD, LIANGTIAN DEVELOPMENT ZONE, 
ZHONGLUOTAN TOWN, BAIYUN DISTRICT, GUANGZHOU CITY, 
CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SHNFAN INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY 
SERVICE LIMITED, 57 MOHAMED SULTAN ROAD, #04-05 
SULTAN-LINK, SINGAPORE 238997 

 
 

40201919488P   06/09/2019   (16)  

Class 16 
Paper; Paint trays; Painters' easels; Painters' brushes; Paint boxes for use 
in schools; Drawing pens; Drawing boards; Drawing materials; 
Aquarelles; Indian inks. 

GUANGZHOU MAGI-WAP CULTURE ARTICLES CO.,LTD. 

NO.2 TIANCHENG ROAD, LIANGTIAN DEVELOPMENT ZONE, 
ZHONGLUOTAN TOWN, BAIYUN DISTRICT, GUANGZHOU CITY, 
CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SHNFAN INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY 
SERVICE LIMITED, 57 MOHAMED SULTAN ROAD, #04-05 
SULTAN-LINK, SINGAPORE 238997 
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40201919490W   06/09/2019   (05 18 25 35)  

Class 05 
Nursing pads; Baby food; Baby foods; Baby diapers; Disposable baby 
diapers; Nappies as baby diapers; Breast-nursing pads. 

Class 18 
Baby carrying bags; Pouch baby carriers; Diaper bags. 

Class 25 
Baby bodysuits; Plastic baby bibs; Cloth bibs; Plastic baby bibs; Bibs, not 
of paper; Bibs, sleeved, not of paper; Bibs made of textile materials; 
Babies' bibs, other than of paper. 

Class 35 
Online retail services; Online retail store services; Department store 
retailing; Wholesale services; Wholesale store services; Online wholesale 
services; Online wholesale store services; Wholesale services in relation to 
toys; Wholesale services in relation to clothing; Online retail services; 
Online wholesale services; Online retail store services; Online wholesale 
store services; Computerised online ordering services; Computerized 
online ordering services; Online advertising on a computer network; 
Arranging commercial transactions, for others, via online shops; 
Provision of an online marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and 
services; Online trading services in which seller posts products to be 
auctioned and bidding is done via the Internet; Online trading services in 
which users post requests for products and negotiate transactions via the 
Internet; Providing information, including online, about advertising, 
business management and administration & office functions; Retail 
services; Hypermarket retailing; Retail store services; Supermarket 
retailing; Online retail services; Department store retailing; Convenience 
store retailing; Catalogue retailing services; Online retail store services; 
Retail clothing shop services; Retailing of goods by any means; Retail 
services in relation to toys; Retail services in relation to games; Retail 
services relating to clothing; Retail services in relation to clothing; 
Management of a retail enterprise for others; Mail order retail services 
for clothing accessories; Presentation of goods on communication media, 
for retail purposes. 

MILLENNIUM ENTERPRISE PTE. LTD. 

1 RAFFLES PLACE, #44-01A ONE RAFFLES PLACE, SINGAPORE 
048616 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MILLENNIUM ENTERPRISE PTE. LTD. 
C/O CHUA POH LENG JEFFREY, 1 RAFFLES PLACE, #44-02 ONE 
RAFFLES PLACE, SINGAPORE 048616 
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40201917920V   16/08/2019   (29)  

Class 29 
Cold meats; Frozen meat; Minced meat; Frozen seafood; Seafood 
products; Processed seafood; Canned vegetables; Edible oil; Edible fats; 
Milk; Fish stock; Frozen fish; Tinned fish; Fish fillets. 

OREGANO TRADING PRIVATE LIMITED 

15 YISHUN INDUSTRIAL STREET 1, #02-24 WIN 5, SINGAPORE 
768091 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: OREGANO TRADING PRIVATE 
LIMITED, 15 YISHUN INDUSTRIAL STREET 1, #02-24 WIN 5, 
SINGAPORE 768091 

 

 

 

 

40201917924P   16/08/2019   (34)  

Class 34 
Tobacco; smokers' articles; matches. 

TOBACCO INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS SWITZERLAND S.A. 

OBMOOS #4, 6300, ZUG, SWITZERLAND  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 
 

40201917925T   16/08/2019   (34)  

Class 34 
Tobacco; smokers' articles; matches. 

TOBACCO INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS SWITZERLAND S.A. 

OBMOOS #4, 6300, ZUG, SWITZERLAND  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 
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40201917934R   16/08/2019   (03)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 03 
Anti-perspirants for personal use; Cleansing foams; Cologne; Deodorant; 
Deodorant for personal use; Eau de cologne; Eau de parfum; Eau de 
toilette; Facial cleansers; Facial scrubs (non-medicated); Foam-like soaps 
for shower; Fragrances for personal use; Gels for use on the body; Non-
medicated talcum powder; Perfumed compounds [toilet preparations]; 
Perfumery and body fragrances in the form of spray; Preparations for use 
in shaving; Preparations for use in the bath and shower; Preparations for 
use on the skin, face, body; Roll-on deodorants for personal use; Serums 
for cosmetic use; Shower preparations; Sprays [preparations] for the 
body, other than for medical use; Talcum powder; Hair tonic; Hair 
lotions; Shampoos; Hair spray; Hair conditioner; Hair cream; Hair dyes; 
Hair gels; Hair mousse; Hair styling waxes; Hair grooming preparations; 
Hair styling preparations. 

UNZA INTERNATIONAL LIMITED 

CRAIGMUIR CHAMBERS, P.O. BOX 71, ROAD TOWN, TORTOLA, 
BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS.  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WITHERS KHATTARWONG LLP C/O 
WITHERS KHATTARWONG LLP, 80 RAFFLES PLACE, #25-01 UOB 
PLAZA 1, SINGAPORE 048624 

 
 

40201917930S   16/08/2019   (16 35)  

Class 16 
Stationery. 

Class 35 
Administration of consumer loyalty programs; Administration of the 
business affairs of franchises; Collection of data; Merchandising; Online 
retail store services; Online wholesale store services; Provision of an 
online marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and services; Retailing 
of goods by any means; The bringing together, for the benefit of others, of 
a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase those goods; The bringing together, for 
the benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport 
thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those 
goods from a general merchandise catalogue by mail order; The bringing 
together, for the benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the 
transport thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase 
those goods from a general merchandise catalogue by means of 
telecommunications; The bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a 
variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase those goods from a general merchandise 
web site in the global communications network; The bringing together, for 
the benefit of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport 
thereof), enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those 
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goods from a retail outlet. 

NORTHBRIDGE PAPER PTE. LTD. 

140 UPPER BUKIT TIMAH ROAD, #03-08 BEAUTY WORLD PLAZA, 
SINGAPORE 588176 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALPHA & OMEGA LAW 
CORPORATION, 100 BEACH ROAD, #24-08 SHAW TOWERS, 
SINGAPORE 189702 

 
 

 

40201917928W   16/08/2019   (34)  

Class 34 
Tobacco; smokers' articles; matches. 

TOBACCO INTERNATIONAL HOLDINGS SWITZERLAND S.A. 

OBMOOS #4, 6300, ZUG, SWITZERLAND  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ALLEN & GLEDHILL LLP, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 
 

40201917947T   16/08/2019   (21)  

Class 21 
Drinking straws; Chopsticks; Glassware; Beer glasses; Pint glasses; Shot 
glasses; Wine glasses; Whisky glasses; Glass bottles; vases; Dinnerware of 
porcelain; Dinnerware of stoneware; Dinnerware of bone china; plates; 
dishes; bowls; Cookware; pots; Bakeware; Mixing bowls; Serving spoons; 
Pie pans; Mixing spoons [kitchen utensils]; Serving forks [serving 
utensils]; Household containers; Containers for household or kitchen use; 
Brushes; Sponges. 

THE GREAT IDEA CORPORATION LIMITED 

NO. 289, SOI LAT PHARO 115, LAT PHARO ROAD, KHLONG CHAN 
SUB-DISTRICT, BANGKAPI DISTRICT BANGKAPI DISTRICT, 
BANGKOK 10240 THAILAND  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BONAMARK LIMITED, 10 ANSON ROAD, 
#16-12 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 
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40201917951X   16/08/2019   (10 28 44)  

Class 10 
Exercise devices for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercise equipment 
for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercise apparatus for medical 
rehabilitative purposes; Exercise machines for medical rehabilitative 
purposes; Exercising apparatus for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Medical analysis apparatus; Medical analysis instruments; Tools for 
medical diagnostics; Medical diagnostic instruments; Apparatus for 
medical diagnostic purposes; Medical apparatus for diagnostic purposes; 
Diagnostic measuring apparatus for medical use; Medical diagnostic 
apparatus for sale in kit form; Testing instruments for medical diagnostic 
purposes; Apparatus for sale in kit form for medical diagnostic purposes; 
Apparatus for carrying-out diagnostic tests for medical purposes; Testing 
apparatus for sale in kit form for medical diagnostic purposes; Apparatus 
for therapy; Medical therapy apparatus; Medical therapy instruments; 
Therapeutic apparatus; Body training apparatus [therapeutic]; Electronic 
apparatus for therapeutic use; Medical electronic therapeutic apparatus; 
Computer controlled training apparatus for therapeutic use; Computer 
controlled exercise apparatus for therapeutic use; Apparatus for medical 
and therapeutic stimulation of the body; Therapeutic apparatus for 
physical exercise for rehabilitation; Body training apparatus 
[therapeutic]. 

Class 28 
Games; Exercise devices, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercise equipment, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercise apparatus, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercise machines, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercising apparatus, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Strength training machines, other than for therapeutic use; Computer 
controlled training apparatus, other than for therapeutic use; Computer 
controlled exercise apparatus, other than for therapeutic use. 

Class 44 
Healthcare; Healthcare services; Medical and healthcare services. 

GENERATION CONNECT PTE. LTD. 

535 CLEMENTI ROAD, #01-13 NGEE ANN POLYTECHNIC, 
SINGAPORE 599489 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GENERATION CONNECT PTE. LTD., 71 
NANYANG DRIVE, NTU INNOVATION CENTRE, SINGAPORE 
638075 
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40201917944Y   16/08/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Computer software; Covers for smartphones; Cases for smartphones; 
Remote control apparatus; Apparatus for transmission of 
communication; Wireless transmitters; Wireless receivers; Computer 
network routers; Data files; Recorded data files; Downloadable image 
files; Software and applications for mobile devices; Loudspeakers; Bio-
sensors; Gas sensors; Fire sensors; Heat sensors; Alarm sensors; Flame 
sensors; Level sensors; Light sensors; Impact sensors; Motion sensors; 
On-off sensors; Timing sensors; Optical sensors; Shutter sensors; 
Computer programs for use in telecommunications; Telecommunication 
apparatus; Telecommunications instruments; GPS receivers; GPS 
transmitters; GPS navigation device. 

TUTIYAPORN PANNANGPHET 

289 SOI LADPRAO 115, KLONG CHAN, BANGKAPI, BANGKOK 
10240 THAILAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BONAMARK LIMITED, 10 ANSON ROAD, 
#16-12 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 

 

 

 

 

40201917950U   16/08/2019   (10 28 44)  

Class 10 
Rehabilitation apparatus for medical use; Exercise devices for medical 
rehabilitative purposes; Exercise equipment for medical rehabilitative 
purposes; Exercise apparatus for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercise machines for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercising 
apparatus for medical rehabilitative purposes; Medical analysis 
apparatus; Medical analysis instruments; Tools for medical diagnostics; 
Medical diagnostic instruments; Apparatus for medical diagnostic 
purposes; Medical apparatus for diagnostic purposes; Diagnostic 
measuring apparatus for medical use; Medical diagnostic apparatus for 
sale in kit form; Testing instruments for medical diagnostic purposes; 
Apparatus for sale in kit form for medical diagnostic purposes; Apparatus 
for carrying-out diagnostic tests for medical purposes; Testing apparatus 
for sale in kit form for medical diagnostic purposes; Apparatus for 
therapy; Medical therapy apparatus; Medical therapy instruments; 
Therapeutic apparatus; Body training apparatus [therapeutic]; Electronic 
apparatus for therapeutic use; Medical electronic therapeutic apparatus; 
Computer controlled training apparatus for therapeutic use; Computer 
controlled exercise apparatus for therapeutic use; Apparatus for medical 
and therapeutic stimulation of the body; Therapeutic apparatus for 
physical exercise for rehabilitation; Body training apparatus 
[therapeutic]. 

Class 28 
Exercise devices, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; Games; 
Exercise devices, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercise 
equipment, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercise 
apparatus, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercise 
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machines, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercising 
apparatus, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; Strength 
training machines, other than for therapeutic use; Computer controlled 
training apparatus, other than for therapeutic use; Computer controlled 
exercise apparatus, other than for therapeutic use. 

Class 44 
Healthcare; Healthcare services; Medical and healthcare services. 

GENERATION CONNECT PTE. LTD. 

535 CLEMENTI ROAD, #01-13 NGEE ANN POLYTECHNIC, 
SINGAPORE 599489 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GENERATION CONNECT PTE. LTD., 71 
NANYANG DRIVE, NTU INNOVATION CENTRE, SINGAPORE 
638075 

 
 

40201917949V   16/08/2019   (25)  

Class 25 
Clothing; Socks; Shoes. 

YEZI TRADING 

10 ANSON ROAD, #05-17 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: YEZI TRADING, 470A FERNVALE LINK, 
#21-400 SINGAPORE 791470 

 

 

 

 

40201917940Q   16/08/2019   (36)  

Class 36 
Financial services, namely, investment advice, investment management, 
investment consultation and investment of funds for others, including 
private and public equity and debt investment services; financial services, 
namely, operation and management of debt funds, commodity pools and 
other collective investment vehicles, and trading for others of securities, 
options, futures, derivatives, debt instruments and commodities; 
commercial lending services, namely, loan origination and issuance. 

H.I.G. WHITEHORSE MANAGEMENT, LLC 

1450 BRICKELL AVENUE, 31ST FLOOR, MIAMI, FLORIDA 33131, 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 124  
  

 

 

40201917937U   16/08/2019   (03)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 03 
Anti-perspirants for personal use; Cleansing foams; Cologne; Deodorant; 
Deodorant for personal use; Eau de cologne; Eau de parfum; Eau de 
toilette; Facial cleansers; Facial scrubs (non-medicated); Foam-like soaps 
for shower; Fragrances for personal use; Gels for use on the body; Non-
medicated talcum powder; Perfumed compounds [toilet preparations]; 
Perfumery and body fragrances in the form of spray; Preparations for use 
in shaving; Preparations for use in the bath and shower; Preparations for 
use on the skin, face, body; Roll-on deodorants for personal use; Serums 
for cosmetic use; Shower preparations; Sprays [preparations] for the 
body, other than for medical use; Talcum powder; Hair tonic; Hair 
lotions; Shampoos; Hair spray; Hair conditioner; Hair cream; Hair dyes; 
Hair gels; Hair mousse; Hair styling waxes; Hair grooming preparations; 
Hair styling preparations. 

UNZA INTERNATIONAL LIMITED 

CRAIGMUIR CHAMBERS, P.O. BOX 71, ROAD TOWN, TORTOLA, 
BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS.  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WITHERS KHATTARWONG LLP C/O 
WITHERS KHATTARWONG LLP, 80 RAFFLES PLACE, #25-01 UOB 
PLAZA 1, SINGAPORE 048624 

 

 

 

 

40201917952V   16/08/2019   (10 28 44)  

Class 10 
Exercise devices for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercise equipment 
for medical rehabilitative purposes; Exercise apparatus for medical 
rehabilitative purposes; Exercise machines for medical rehabilitative 
purposes; Exercising apparatus for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Medical analysis apparatus; Medical analysis instruments; Tools for 
medical diagnostics; Medical diagnostic instruments; Apparatus for 
medical diagnostic purposes; Medical apparatus for diagnostic purposes; 
Diagnostic measuring apparatus for medical use; Medical diagnostic 
apparatus for sale in kit form; Testing instruments for medical diagnostic 
purposes; Apparatus for sale in kit form for medical diagnostic purposes; 
Apparatus for carrying-out diagnostic tests for medical purposes; Testing 
apparatus for sale in kit form for medical diagnostic purposes; Apparatus 
for therapy; Medical therapy apparatus; Medical therapy instruments; 
Therapeutic apparatus; Body training apparatus [therapeutic]; Electronic 
apparatus for therapeutic use; Medical electronic therapeutic apparatus; 
Computer controlled training apparatus for therapeutic use; Computer 
controlled exercise apparatus for therapeutic use; Apparatus for medical 
and therapeutic stimulation of the body; Therapeutic apparatus for 
physical exercise for rehabilitation; Body training apparatus 
[therapeutic]. 

Class 28 
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Games; Exercise devices, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercise equipment, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercise apparatus, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercise machines, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Exercising apparatus, other than for medical rehabilitative purposes; 
Strength training machines, other than for therapeutic use; Computer 
controlled training apparatus, other than for therapeutic use; Computer 
controlled exercise apparatus, other than for therapeutic use. 

Class 44 
Healthcare; Healthcare services; Medical and healthcare services. 

GENERATION CONNECT PTE. LTD. 

535 CLEMENTI ROAD, #01-13 NGEE ANN POLYTECHNIC, 
SINGAPORE 599489 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GENERATION CONNECT PTE. LTD., 71 
NANYANG DRIVE, NTU INNOVATION CENTRE, SINGAPORE 
638075 

 
 

40201917970P   19/08/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Computer software applications, downloadable; Video game programs; 
Computer game software, recorded; Computer game software, 
downloadable; Computer games programs downloaded via the internet 
[software]; Computer programs for video games; Computer games 
programmes [software]; Computer cards, encoded; Video and computer 
game programs; Memory cards for video game machines; Animated 
films; Discs for bearing video images; Video recordings in the form of 
tapes; Cinematographic apparatus for viewing films. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 
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 40201917969Y   19/08/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Computer software applications, downloadable; Video game programs; 
Computer game software, recorded; Computer game software, 
downloadable; Computer games programs downloaded via the internet 
[software]; Computer programs for video games; Computer games 
programmes [software]; Computer cards, encoded; Video and computer 
game programs; Memory cards for video game machines; Animated 
films; Discs for bearing video images; Video recordings in the form of 
tapes; Cinematographic apparatus for viewing films. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201917955R   16/08/2019   (43)  

Class 43 
Canteen services; Restaurant services; Cafe services; Bar services; 
Hostels. 

HAN WAY CO.,LTD 

NO. 319, SEC. 1, ZHONGYANG RD., TUCHENG DIST., NEW TAIPEI 
CITY 23665, TAIWAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ADVOCAT IP CONSULTANCY, 43A 
LORONG L TELOK KURAU, SINGAPORE 425461 

 

 

 

 

40201917956P   17/08/2019   (43)  

Class 43 
Restaurant services. 

SINGAPORE FAST FOOD PTE. LTD. 

43 SILOSO BEACH WALK, #01-03 IFLY SINGAPORE, SINGAPORE 
099010 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SINGAPORE FAST FOOD PTE. LTD., 43 
SILOSO BEACH WALK, #01-03 SINGAPORE FAST FOOD PTE LTD, 
SINGAPORE 099010 
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40201917978T   19/08/2019   (16)  

Class 16 
Paper; Advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; Paper boards 
[stationery]; Printed matter; Photographs [printed]; Wrapping paper; 
Office stationery; Office requisites, except furniture; Stationery; Painting 
apparatus; Chalk being articles of stationery; Polymer modelling clay; 
Journals [publications]; Magazines [printed publications] relating to 
videos; Pictures; Posters; Works of art [paintings]. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 

 

 

 

40201917966Q   19/08/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Online advertising on a computer network; Provision of an online 
marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and services; Marketing; 
Marketing advisory services; Consultancy relating to sales promotions; 
Modelling for advertising or sales promotion; Provision of information 
relating to marketing; Production of advertising films; Cinematographic 
film advertising. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201917961R   19/08/2019   (36)  

Class 36 
Domestic remittance services; Domestic remittance services provided on-
line; Bill payment services; Collection of payments; Automated payment 
services; Financial payment services; Acceptance of bill payments; 
Electronic payment services; Payment processing services; On-line bill 
payment services; Credit card payment processing; Payment 
administration services; Tax payment processing services; Processing of 
payments for banks; Financial services; Provision of financial 
information; Securities exchange services. 

AGARWAL PTE. LTD. 
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3 SHENTON WAY, #24-05 SHENTON HOUSE, SINGAPORE 068805 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AGARWAL PTE. LTD., 3 SHENTON WAY, 
#24-05 SHENTON HOUSE, SINGAPORE 068805 

 
 

 

40201917982Y   19/08/2019   (42)  

Class 42 
Design of games; Development of computer software application 
solutions; Computer software design; Installation and maintenance of 
computer software; Software as a service [SaaS]; Computer software 
programming services; Computer programming; Consultancy in the 
design and development of computer hardware; Design and development 
of computer hardware and software; Design of computer hardware; 
Conversion of computer programs and data, other than physical 
conversion; Platform as a service [PaaS]; Development of computer 
platforms; Consultancy in the design and development of computer 
hardware; Design of animations. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201917974U   19/08/2019   (25)  

Class 25 
Clothing; Shoes; Caps [headwear]; Socks; Gloves (clothing); Scarves; 
Belts [clothing]; Shower caps; Sleep masks; Hairdressing capes; Sweat 
bands [clothing). 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 
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40201917960T   17/08/2019   (29 30)  

Class 29 
Lactic acid bacteria drinks; Fermented milk; Fermented milk; Kefir; 
Yoghurt beverages; Fermented fruits; Kefir [milk beverage]; Milk; 
Acidophilus milk; Beverages consisting primarily of milk; Flavoured 
milk; Acidophilus milk; Aerated beverages made predominantly of milk; 
Aerated drinks made predominantly of milk; Beverages consisting 
principally of milk; By-products of milk; Coconut milk-based beverages; 
Cheese products; almond milk; Cows' milk; Dairy substances for use as 
food or as ingredients for food; Dairy-based beverages; Drinking yogurts; 
Drinks based on yoghurt; Drinks based predominantly on milk; Drinks 
made from dairy products; Drinks made wholly or principally with milk; 
Fermented fruits; Fermented vegetables; Flavoured milk; Flavoured milk 
beverages; Flavoured milk drinks; Flavoured yoghurts; Drinks flavoured 
with spices and having a base of milk; Foods prepared from milk; Fruit 
based dairy products; Fruit flavoured yoghurts; Fruit pectin for culinary 
purposes; Fruit, preserved; Goat milk; Kephir [milk beverage]; Lactic 
acid bacteria drinks; Lactic acid drinks; Long life milk; Milk ferments for 
culinary purposes; Milk drinks; Non-alcoholic milk beverages, milk 
predominating; Organic milk; Pickled fruits; Fermented milk; 
Acidophilus milk; Sour milk products; Preserved fruits; Preserved 
vegetables; Products based on milk; Yoghurt for drinking. 

Class 30 
Fermented tea; Tea; Cocoa beverages; Chocolate; Coffee beverages; 
Flavoured vinegar; Vinegar; Chocolate beverages; Beverages made of tea; 
Tea-based beverages; Black tea; Beverages with tea base; Chocolate 
beverages with milk; Citron tea; Coffee beverages with milk; Earl grey 
tea; Fermenting malted rice (Koji); Ferments for pastes; Flavorings, other 
than essential oils, for beverages; Flavoured vinegar; Flowers or leaves for 
use as tea substitutes; Food flavourings made from pickles; Fruit 
flavoured tea; Fruit vinegar; Ginger tea; Green tea; Iced tea; Japanese 
green tea; Jasmine tea; Non-medicated tea bags; Non-medicated tea based 
beverages; Non-medicated tea beverages; Spices in the form of powders; 
Salt, seasonings, spices, preserved herbs; Preparations for making 
beverages [tea based]; White tea; Fruit teas; Raw sugar; Rooibos tea; Earl 
grey tea; Peppermint tea; Tieguanyin tea; Red ginseng tea; Tea-based 
beverages; Tea-based beverages with fruit flavoring; Beverages with tea 
base; Turmeric for food; Non-medicated tea products; White lotus tea 
(baengnyeoncha); Non-medicated tea based beverages; Herb tea, not for 
medical purposes; Yuja-cha (Korean honey citron tea); Herb teas, other 
than for medicinal use; Preparations with a coffee and tea base; Herbal 
tea, other than for medicinal use; Tea-based preparations for making 
beverages; Flowers or leaves for use as tea substitutes; Preparations for 
making beverages [tea based]. 

KOMBYNATION CO. PTE. LTD. 

9 CHIN BEE DRIVE, #05-03 INNOVATE 360, SINGAPORE 619860 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: KOMBYNATION CO. PTE. LTD., 717B 
WOODLANDS DRIVE 70, #03-22 SINGAPORE 732717 
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40201917962P   19/08/2019   (03)  

Class 03 
Cosmetics; Beauty care preparations; Hair care preparations; Skin care 
preparations; Cleaning preparations. 

HENG SONG TEO 

113C MCNAIR ROAD, #16-258 MCNAIR TOWERS, SINGAPORE 
324113 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: HENG SONG TEO, 113C MCNAIR ROAD, 
#16-258 MCNAIR TOWERS, SINGAPORE 324113 

 

 

 

 

40201917986T   19/08/2019   (42)  

Class 42 
Design of games; Development of computer software application 
solutions; Computer software design; Installation and maintenance of 
computer software; Software as a service [SaaS]; Computer software 
programming services; Computer programming; Consultancy in the 
design and development of computer hardware; Design and development 
of computer hardware and software; Design of computer hardware; 
Conversion of computer programs and data, other than physical 
conversion; Platform as a service [PaaS]; Development of computer 
platforms; Consultancy in the design and development of computer 
hardware; Design of animations. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201917990X   19/08/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Computer software applications, downloadable; Video game programs; 
Computer game software, recorded; Computer game software, 
downloadable; Computer games programs downloaded via the internet 
[software]; Computer programs for video games; Computer games 
programmes [software]; Computer cards, encoded; Video and computer 
game programs; Memory cards for video game machines; Animated 
films; Discs for bearing video images; Video recordings in the form of 
tapes; Cinematographic apparatus for viewing films. 
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HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

 

40201917994S   19/08/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Computer software applications, downloadable; Video game programs; 
Computer game software, recorded; Computer game software, 
downloadable; Computer games programs downloaded via the internet 
[software]; Computer programs for video games; Computer games 
programmes [software]; Computer cards, encoded; Video and computer 
game programs; Memory cards for video game machines; Animated 
films; Discs for bearing video images; Video recordings in the form of 
tapes; Cinematographic apparatus for viewing films. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201917997P   19/08/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Education; Organisation of competitions [education or entertainment]; 
Lending library services; Library services; Providing online electronic 
publications, not downloadable; Film distribution; Production of special 
effects; Providing online videos, not downloadable; Game services 
provided online from a computer network; Conducting fitness classes; 
Toy rental; Gaming machine rental; Games equipment rental; 
Conducting guided tours; Animal training; Modelling for artists; 
Organization of lotteries; Providing films, not downloadable, via video-on-
demand services; Subtitling; Leisure park services; Amusement park 
services; Entertainment services. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
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ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

 

40201918000V   19/08/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Online advertising on a computer network; Provision of an online 
marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and services; Marketing; 
Marketing advisory services; Consultancy relating to sales promotions; 
Modelling for advertising or sales promotion; Provision of information 
relating to marketing; Production of advertising films; Cinematographic 
film advertising. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201918011R   19/08/2019   (25)  

Class 25 
Clothing; Shoes; Caps [headwear]; Socks; Gloves (clothing); Scarves; 
Belts [clothing]; Shower caps; Sleep masks; Hairdressing capes; Sweat 
bands [clothing). 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 

 

 

 

40201918007Y   19/08/2019   (42)  

Class 42 
Design of games; Development of computer software application 
solutions; Computer software design; Installation and maintenance of 
computer software; Software as a service [SaaS]; Computer software 
programming services; Computer programming; Consultancy in the 
design and development of computer hardware; Design and development 
of computer hardware and software; Design of computer hardware; 
Conversion of computer programs and data, other than physical 
conversion; Platform as a service [PaaS]; Development of computer 
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platforms; Consultancy in the design and development of computer 
hardware; Design of animations. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 
 

40201918003S   19/08/2019   (25)  

Class 25 
Clothing; Shoes; Caps [headwear]; Socks; Gloves (clothing); Scarves; 
Belts [clothing]; Shower caps; Sleep masks; Hairdressing capes; Sweat 
bands [clothing). 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 

 

 

 

40201918006U   19/08/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Education; Organisation of competitions [education or entertainment]; 
Lending library services; Library services; Providing online electronic 
publications, not downloadable; Film distribution; Production of special 
effects; Providing online videos, not downloadable; Game services 
provided online from a computer network; Conducting fitness classes; 
Toy rental; Gaming machine rental; Games equipment rental; 
Conducting guided tours; Animal training; Modelling for artists; 
Organization of lotteries; Providing films, not downloadable, via video-on-
demand services; Subtitling; Leisure park services; Amusement park 
services; Entertainment services. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 
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40201918012P   19/08/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Education; Organisation of competitions [education or entertainment]; 
Lending library services; Library services; Providing online electronic 
publications, not downloadable; Film distribution; Production of special 
effects; Providing online videos, not downloadable; Game services 
provided online from a computer network; Conducting fitness classes; 
Toy rental; Gaming machine rental; Games equipment rental; 
Conducting guided tours; Animal training; Modelling for artists; 
Organization of lotteries; Providing films, not downloadable, via video-on-
demand services; Subtitling; Leisure park services; Amusement park 
services; Entertainment services. 

HABBY PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-04 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FLINT & BATTERY LLC C/O FLINT & 
BATTERY LLC, 7 TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #20-06 SUNTEC TOWER 
ONE, SINGAPORE 038987 

 

 

 

 

40201918015W   19/08/2019   (07 11 19 21 37)  

Class 07 
Agricultural machines; agricultural implements, other than hand-
operated; coffee grinders, other than hand-operated; cream/milk 
separators; crushers for kitchen use, electric; dairy machines; 
dishwashers; fodder presses; food preparation machines, 
electromechanical; food processors, electric; fruit presses, electric, for 
household purposes; grain husking machines; grain separators; grating 
machines for vegetables; harvesting machines; incubators for eggs; juice 
extractors, electric; kitchen machines, electric; kitchen grinders, electric; 
kneading machines; meat choppers [machines]; milking machines; 
machines for the mineralization of drinking water; mixing machines; 
peeling machines; vacuum pumps [machines]; vegetable spiralizers, 
electric; washing apparatus; whisks, electric, for household purposes. 

Class 11 
Air deodorizing apparatus; air cooling apparatus; air reheaters; air 
dryers; air filtering installations; air valves for steam heating 
installations; air purifying apparatus and machines; air sterilizers; air-
conditioning installations; air-conditioning apparatus; beverage cooling 
apparatus; central heating radiators; coolers, electric; coolers for 
furnaces; cooling installations for water; cooling installations for liquids; 
cooling installations and machines; cooling appliances and installations; 
cooling installations for tobacco; fans [air-conditioning]; fans [parts of air-
conditioning installations]; electric fans for personal use; feeding 
apparatus for heating boilers; humidifiers for central heating radiators; 
ionization apparatus for the treatment of air or water; refrigerating 
cabinets; refrigerating apparatus and machines; refrigerating appliances 
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and installations; refrigerators; sterilizers; ventilation hoods; ventilation 
[air-conditioning] installations and apparatus; ventilation [air-
conditioning] installations for vehicles; ventilation hoods for laboratories; 
wash-hand basins [parts of sanitary installations]; washers for water taps; 
water heaters; water sterilizers; watering machines for agricultural 
purposes. 

Class 19 
Accordion doors, not of metal; alabaster glass; armoured doors, not of 
metal; artificial stone; asbestos cement; asbestos mortar; building glass; 
building stone; building materials, not of metal; burial vaults, not of 
metal; casement windows, not of metal; cement; cement slabs; cement 
posts; cement for furnaces; cement for blast furnaces; clay; concrete; 
concrete building elements; enamelled glass, for building; figurines of 
stone, concrete or marble; fireclay; floor tiles, not of metal; gypsum 
[building material]; marble; refractory construction materials, not of 
metal. 

Class 21 
Abrasive pads for kitchen purposes; basting spoons [cooking utensils]; 
beer mugs; blenders, non-electric, for household purposes; bottle openers, 
electric and non-electric; bottles; bowls [basins]; bread baskets for 
household purposes; brushes; cake moulds; cake decorating tips and 
tubes; cleaning instruments, hand-operated; cookery moulds; cookie 
[biscuit] cutters; cookie jars; cooking utensils, non-electric; cups; dish 
covers; dishes; drinking glasses; egg cups; fruit cups; glass bowls; ice 
tongs; ice cream scoops; kitchen containers; mugs; scoops for household 
purposes; soup bowls; spatulas for kitchen use; teapots; utensils for 
household purposes. 

Class 37 
Carpentry services; chimney sweeping; cleaning of buildings [interior]; 
construction; fire alarm installation and repair; freezing equipment 
installation and repair; heating equipment installation and repair; 
installation and repair of air-conditioning apparatus; office machines and 
equipment installation, maintenance and repair; rebuilding engines that 
have been worn or partially destroyed; rebuilding machines that have 
been worn or partially destroyed; safe maintenance and repair; window 
cleaning. 

ZHONG LIANG (GROUP) PTE. LTD. 

1 NORTH BRIDGE ROAD, #19-09 HIGH STREET CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 179094 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DAVE & CO. LLP, 14 ROBINSON ROAD, 
#08-01A FAR EAST FINANCE BUILDING, SINGAPORE 048545 
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40201918019Y   19/08/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Arranging and conducting of colloquiums; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; organization of exhibitions for cultural or educational 
purposes; arranging and conducting of workshops; arranging, conducting 
and organisation of seminars; conducting of instructional, educational and 
training courses for young people and adults; educational seminars; 
conducting of business conferences; education and training in the field of 
business management; training courses in strategic planning relating to 
advertising, promotion, marketing and business; training in the field of 
business management; event management services [organisation of 
educational, entertainment, sporting or cultural events]; arrangement of 
training courses in teaching institutes; arranging and conducting of day 
school courses for adults; arranging and conducting of training courses; 
arranging of courses of instruction; arranging professional workshop; 
arranging technical instruction courses; organisation of correspondence 
courses; business training consultancy services. 

M+F PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-16 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: IPHUB ASIA PTE LTD C/O DOROTHEE 
FREY, 38 KIM TIAN ROAD, #06-05 REGENCY SUITES, SINGAPORE 
169262 

 

 

 

 

40201918024U   19/08/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Respiratory masks, other than for artificial respiration; protective masks; 
filters for respiratory masks; respirators for filtering air; air analysis 
apparatus; divers' masks; hygrometers; precision measuring apparatus; 
barometers; infrared detectors. 

AIRGLE CORPORATION 

14838 56TH RD, FLUSHING, NY 11355 USA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AIRGLE CORPORATION, 25 TANGLIN 
HALT ROAD, #05-30 TANGLIN GROVE, SINGAPORE 140025 

 
 

40201918020P   19/08/2019   (41)  

Class 41 
Arranging and conducting of colloquiums; arranging and conducting of 
symposiums; organization of exhibitions for cultural or educational 
purposes; arranging and conducting of workshops; arranging, conducting 
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and organisation of seminars; conducting of instructional, educational and 
training courses for young people and adults; educational seminars; 
conducting of business conferences; education and training in the field of 
business management; training courses in strategic planning relating to 
advertising, promotion, marketing and business; training in the field of 
business management; event management services [organisation of 
educational, entertainment, sporting or cultural events]; arrangement of 
training courses in teaching institutes; arranging and conducting of day 
school courses for adults; arranging and conducting of training courses; 
arranging of courses of instruction; arranging professional workshop; 
arranging technical instruction courses; organisation of correspondence 
courses; business training consultancy services. 

M+F PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #26-16 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 
079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: IPHUB ASIA PTE LTD C/O DOROTHEE 
FREY, 38 KIM TIAN ROAD, #06-05 REGENCY SUITES, SINGAPORE 
169262 

 
 

 

40201918032V   19/08/2019   (07)  

Class 07 
Mixing machines; Mills [machines]; Bottle washing machines; Food 
preparation machines, electromechanical; Dishwashers; Crushers for 
kitchen use, electric; Fruit presses, electric, for household purposes; 
Whisks, electric, for household purposes; Washing machines [laundry]. 

WUXI XINZHONGRUI BABY SUPPLIERS CO., LTD. 

NO.117, XINHUA ROAD, MEICUN, XINWU DISTRICT, WUXI CITY, 
JIANGSU PROVINCE, CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: TRADEMARK2U SDN BHD, 1 SCOTTS 
ROAD, #24-10 SHAW CENTRE, SINGAPORE 228208 

 
 

40201918035R   19/08/2019   (25)  

Class 25 
Clothing; Brassieres; Clothing for children; Layettes [clothing]; Bibs, not 
of paper; Footwear; Hats; Hosiery; Gloves [clothing]; Knickers; Panties; 
Bathing suits; Swimsuits; Raincoats; Scarves; Scarfs. 

WUXI XINZHONGRUI BABY SUPPLIERS CO., LTD. 

NO.117, XINHUA ROAD, MEICUN, XINWU DISTRICT, WUXI CITY, 
JIANGSU PROVINCE, CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: TRADEMARK2U SDN BHD, 1 SCOTTS  
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ROAD, #24-10 SHAW CENTRE, SINGAPORE 228208 

 
 

 

40201918038S   19/08/2019   (12)  

Class 12 
Pushchairs; Strollers; Trolleys; Hand cars; Pushchair hoods; Pushchair 
covers; Stroller hoods; Stroller covers; Fitted pushchair mosquito nets; 
Fitted stroller mosquito nets; Prams; Baby carriages; Fitted footmuffs for 
strollers; Fitted footmuffs for pushchairs; Bags adapted for strollers; Bags 
adapted for pushchairs. 

WUXI XINZHONGRUI BABY SUPPLIERS CO., LTD. 

NO.117, XINHUA ROAD, MEICUN, XINWU DISTRICT, WUXI CITY, 
JIANGSU PROVINCE, CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: TRADEMARK2U SDN BHD, 1 SCOTTS 
ROAD, #24-10 SHAW CENTRE, SINGAPORE 228208 

 
 

40201918040Y   19/08/2019   (08)  

Class 08 
Hair clippers for personal use, electric and non-electric; Nail clippers, 
electric or non-electric; Emery boards; Scissors; Cutters; Paring knives; 
Table cutlery [knives, forks and spoons]; Tableware [knives, forks and 
spoons]. 

WUXI XINZHONGRUI BABY SUPPLIERS CO., LTD. 

NO.117, XINHUA ROAD, MEICUN, XINWU DISTRICT, WUXI CITY, 
JIANGSU PROVINCE, CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: TRADEMARK2U SDN BHD, 1 SCOTTS 
ROAD, #24-10 SHAW CENTRE, SINGAPORE 228208 
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40201918041T   19/08/2019   (16)  

Class 16 
Towels of paper; Bibs of paper; Bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; Bags for microwave cooking; Writing 
instruments; Drawing materials; Toilet paper; Hygienic paper. 

WUXI XINZHONGRUI BABY SUPPLIERS CO., LTD. 

NO.117, XINHUA ROAD, MEICUN, XINWU DISTRICT, WUXI CITY, 
JIANGSU PROVINCE, CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: TRADEMARK2U SDN BHD, 1 SCOTTS 
ROAD, #24-10 SHAW CENTRE, SINGAPORE 228208 

 
 

40201918044V   19/08/2019   (19)  

Class 19 
Building timber; wood panelling; veneer wood; plywood; wooden floor 
boards; parquet floor boards; marble; building stone; tile floorings, not of 
metal; floor tiles, not of metal; wall tiles, not of metal; refractory 
construction materials, not of metal; felt for building; building materials, 
not of metal; laths, not of metal; floors, not of metal; paving slabs, not of 
metal; buildings, not of metal; coatings [building materials]; building 
glass. 

CHINA MACHINERY ENGINEERING WUXI CO., LTD. 

ROOM 1101, 1102, 1103, 1008 JIEFANG EAST ROAD WUXI, JIANGSU  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BEIJING CHAMPION INTELLECTUAL 
PROPERTY MANAGEMENT LIMITED, 10 ANSON ROAD, #16-16 
INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 

 

 

 

 

40201918046W   19/08/2019   (05)  

Class 05 
Tonics [medicines]; mineral waters for medical purposes; medicinal 
drinks; fiber (dietary ); slimming purposes (medical preparations for 
); nutraceutical preparations for therapeutic or medical purposes; 
medicines for human purposes; vitamin preparations; radioactive 
substances for medical purposes; gases for medical purposes; chemical 
conductors for electrocardiograph electrodes; semen for artificial 
insemination; disinfectants; solutions for contact lenses; mediums 
(bacteriological culture ); candy, medicated; protein dietary 
supplements; lecithin dietary supplements; albumin dietary supplements; 
nutritional supplements; mineral food-supplements; dietetic beverages 
adapted for medical purposes; dietetic substances adapted for medical 
use; dietetic foods adapted for medical purposes; lacteal flour for babies; 
food for babies; infant formula; powdered milk for babies; air purifying 
preparations; medicated animal feed; dietary supplements for animals; 
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pesticides; babies' diapers; breast-nursing pads; dental abrasives; diapers 
for pets; probiotic bacterial preparations for medical purposes; prebiotic 
supplements. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 05 
03/06/2019 
China 
Tonics [medicines]; Mineral waters for medical purposes; Medicinal 
drinks; Fiber (Dietary ); Slimming purposes (Medical preparations for 

); Nutraceutical preparations for therapeutic or medical purposes; 
Medicines for human purposes; Vitamin preparations; Radioactive 
substances for medical purposes; Gases for medical purposes; Chemical 
conductors for electrocardiograph electrodes; Semen for artificial 
insemination; Disinfectants; Solutions for contact lenses; Mediums 
(Bacteriological culture ); Candy, medicated; Protein dietary 
supplements; Lecithin dietary supplements; Albumin dietary 
supplements; Nutritional supplements; Mineral food-supplements; 
Dietetic beverages adapted for medical purposes; Dietetic substances 
adapted for medical use; Dietetic foods adapted for medical purposes; 
Lacteal flour for babies; Food for babies; Infant formula; Powdered milk 
for babies; Air purifying preparations; Medicated animal feed; Dietary 
supplements for animals; Pesticides; Babies' diapers; Breast-nursing 
pads; Dental abrasives; Diapers for pets; Probiotic bacterial preparations 
for medical purposes. 

INNER MONGOLIA YILI INDUSTRIAL GROUP CO., LTD. 

NO.1, JINSHAN ROAD, JINSHAN DEVELOPMENT ZONE, HOHHOT, 
P.R. CHINA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WONG & LEOW LLC, 8 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #05-01 MARINA BAY FINANCIAL CENTRE TOWER 
1, SINGAPORE 018981 

 
 

40201918049U   19/08/2019   (32)  

Class 32 
Beer; rice-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; non-alcoholic 
beer flavored beverages; sports drinks; energy drinks; non-alcoholic 
carbonated beverages; non-alcoholic fruit juice beverages; whey 
beverages; waters [beverages]; Lithia water; mineral water [beverages]; 
seltzer water; table waters; lemonades; soda water; non-alcoholic 
beverages; aerated water; isotonic beverages; kvass [non-alcoholic 
beverages]; smoothies; soya-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; 
protein-enriched sports beverages; non-alcoholic beverages flavored with 
coffee; non-alcoholic beverages flavored with tea; soft drinks; cola; 
distilled drinking water; purified drinking water; vegetable extracts 
[beverages]; bean extract drinks; non-alcoholic preparations for making 
beverages; sorbets [beverages]; non-fermented fruit drinks. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 32 
03/06/2019 
China 
Beer; rice-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; nonalcoholic beer 
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flavored beverages; sports drinks; energy drinks; non-alcoholic 
carbonated beverages; non-alcoholic fruit juice beverages; whey 
beverages; waters [beverages]; Lithia water; mineral water [beverages]; 
seltzer water; table waters; lemonades; soda water; non-alcoholic 
beverages; aerated water; isotonic beverages; kvass [non-alcoholic 
beverages]; smoothies; soya-based beverages, other than milk substitutes; 
protein-enriched sports beverages; non-alcoholic beverages flavored with 
coffee; non-alcoholic beverages flavored with tea; soft drinks; cola; 
distilled drinking water; purified drinking water; vegetable extracts 
[beverages]; bean extract drinks; non-alcoholic preparations for making 
beverages; sorbets [beverages]. 

INNER MONGOLIA YILI INDUSTRIAL GROUP CO., LTD. 

NO.1, JINSHAN ROAD, JINSHAN DEVELOPMENT ZONE, HOHHOT, 
P.R. CHINA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WONG & LEOW LLC, 8 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #05-01 MARINA BAY FINANCIAL CENTRE TOWER 
1, SINGAPORE 018981 

 
 

 

40201918058Q   19/08/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Presentation of goods on communication media, for retail purposes; 
Commercial administration of the licensing of the goods and services of 
others; Business management assistance; Retail services; Wholesale 
services; Import-export agency services; Provision of an online 
marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and services; Procurement 
services for others [purchasing goods and services for other businesses]; 
Business management of hotels; Demonstration of goods; Marketing. 

WONG YIU CHUN 

FLAT A, 15.6 /F CAMBRIDGE PLAZA, 188 SAN WAN ROAD, 
SHEUNG SHUI, NEW TERRITORIES, HONGKONG 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SHNFAN INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY 
SERVICE LIMITED, 57 MOHAMED SULTAN ROAD, #04-05 
SULTAN-LINK, SINGAPORE 238997 

 
 

40201918053U   19/08/2019   (35)  

Class 35 
Business consultancy and advisory services; Accounting services; Business 
auditing; Financial auditing; Business advisory services; Payroll 
preparation; Secretarial services; Tax preparation; Tax filing services. 

CK CORPORATE MANAGEMENT SERVICES PTE. LTD. 

10 ANSON ROAD, #10-08 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE  
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079903 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: CK CORPORATE MANAGEMENT 
SERVICES PTE. LTD., 10 ANSON ROAD, #10-08 INTERNATIONAL 
PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 

 
 

 

40201918057P   19/08/2019   (03)  

Class 03 
Beauty masks; Make-up; Incense; Cosmetic preparations for skin care; 
Facial cleansing milk; Laundry preparations; Cosmetics for animals; 
Grinding preparations; Essential oils; Dentifrices. 

WONG YIU CHUN 

FLAT A, 15.6 /F CAMBRIDGE PLAZA, 188 SAN WAN ROAD, 
SHEUNG SHUI, NEW TERRITORIES, HONGKONG 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SHNFAN INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY 
SERVICE LIMITED, 57 MOHAMED SULTAN ROAD, #04-05 
SULTAN-LINK, SINGAPORE 238997 

 
 

40201918060W   19/08/2019   (35 36 41 45)  

Class 35 
Business consultancy; Commercial consultancy. 

Class 36 
Charitable fund raising; Financial Consultancy. 

Class 41 
Arranging and conducting of conferences, congresses and symposiums; 
Conducting Seminars; Coaching [training]; Writing and publishing of 
texts, other than publicity texts. 

Class 45 
Social work services. 

HARVINDER PAL SINGH 

14 A, TOWER 1, THE HIBISCUS, NEAR BAANI SQUARE, SECTOR 
50, GURGAON, HARYANA - 122001, INDIA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: QUALITY ORACLE PTE. LTD., 10 ANSON 
ROAD, #10-11 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 
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40201918061P   19/08/2019   (43)  

Class 43 
Pet boarding services. 

PAYMHS PRIVATE LIMITED 

432 GEYLANG ROAD, #04-433C SINGAPORE 389396 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: PAYMHS PRIVATE LIMITED, 433 
GEYLANG ROAD, SINGAPORE 389397 

 
 

40201918064Q   20/08/2019   (14)  

Class 14 
Watches made of precious metals or coated therewith. 

ASKSUPEROUTLET.HK LIMITED 

ROOM 510, 5TH FLOOR, BLOCK B, TONIC INDUSTRIAL CENTRE, 
19 LAM HING STREET, KOWLOON BAY, HONG KONG SAR  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ADVOCAT IP CONSULTANCY, 43A 
LORONG L TELOK KURAU, SINGAPORE 425461 

 

 

 

 

40201918066T   20/08/2019   (03)  

Class 03 
Cosmetics; cosmetic preparations for skin care; eye cream; lip 
conditioners; hand lotions; foundation; eye liner; eye shadow; blush; 
mascara; lipsticks; nail varnish for cosmetic purposes; sun-block lotions; 
hair conditioners; perfumes; facial cleansers; mask pack for cosmetic 
purposes; Soaps; dentifrices; Cosmetic skin care preparations; 
Fragrances; Room fragrances; Cosmetic cotton wool; Cotton wool tips for 
cosmetic purposes. 

IFAMILYSC CO., LTD. 

7, NONHYEON-RO 150-GIL, GANGNAM-GU SEOUL 06047, 
REPUBLIC OF KOREA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BONAMARK LIMITED, 10 ANSON ROAD, 
#16-12 INTERNATIONAL PLAZA, SINGAPORE 079903 
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40201912607R   10/06/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Workflow management software for mobile devices. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
08/01/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

HEWLETT-PACKARD DEVELOPMENT COMPANY, L.P 

10300 ENERGY DRIVE SPRING, TX 77389 UNITED STATES OF 
AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
902143 

 

 

 

 

40201914141P   29/06/2019   (03)  

Application for a series of four marks. 

The third mark in the series is limited to the colour(s) as shown in the 
representation on the form of application. 

Class 03 
Cosmetics; Hair waving preparations; cosmetic preparations for body 
care; shampoo; sun-block lotions; toiletry preparations; cosmetic 
preparations for skin care; essential oils; lip conditioners; facial cleansers; 
skin moisturizer masks; hand cream; perfumes; hair care creams; tissues 
impregnated with a skin cleanser; nail varnish; false eyelashes; Skin soap; 
Shower and bath gel; Bath and shower foam; Shower and bath foam. 

W CONCEPT KOREA CO., LTD. 

5TH FLOOR, 16, TEHERAN-RO 14-GIL GANGNAM-GU SEOUL 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SYNERGY IP PTE LTD, 150 CECIL 
STREET, #07-02 SINGAPORE 069543 

 
 

 

40201918070Q   20/08/2019   (03 07 08 10 11 14 16 20 21 28)  

Class 03 
Non-medicated cosmetics and toiletry preparations; non-medicated skin 
care products; non-medicated dentifrices; perfumery; perfume; essential 
oils; bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use; 
cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations. 

 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 145  
  

 

Class 07 
Machines; machine tools; power operated tools; motors and engines, 
except for land vehicles; machine coupling and transmission components, 
except for land vehicles; agricultural implements, other than hand-
operated hand tools; incubators for eggs; automatic vending machines; 
electric sweepers; electric washing machines; vacuum cleaners; steam 
mops; fruit presses, electric, for household purposes. 

Class 08 
Hand tools and implements, hand-operated; cutlery; table knives; table 
forks; razors; scissors; side arms, except firearms. 

Class 10 
Surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and instruments; 
artificial limbs, eyes and teeth; orthopaedic articles; suture materials; 
therapeutic and assistive devices adapted for the disabled; massage 
apparatus; apparatus, devices and articles for nursing infants; sexual 
activity apparatus, devices and articles; esthetic massage apparatus; 
extractors [medical apparatus]; body massagers; ultrasonic cleaning 
instruments for medical use; vibration generating apparatus for massage; 
gloves for massage; electric massage chairs. 

Class 11 
Apparatus and installations for lighting, heating, cooling, steam 
generating, cooking, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary 
purposes; water fountains; electric ovens; air conditioners; electric fans; 
coffee percolators, electric; hair dryers; electric rice cookers; apparatus 
for filtering and brewing coffee; sterilisers; apparatus for heating hair; 
electric vegetable steamers; fruit roasters; apparatus for lighting for use 
in kitchens; apparatus for lighting for use in bathrooms; apparatus for 
lighting powered by electricity; light production apparatus, other than for 
photographic or medical use; organic light emitting diodes (oled) lighting 
devices; lights; downlights; floodlights; lightbulbs; ceiling lights; 
decorative lights; display lighting; fluorescent lights; garden lighting; 
searchlights; spotlights; emergency lighting. 

Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys; jewellery, precious and semi-precious 
stones; horological and chronometric instruments; bracelets; misbaha 
[prayer beads]; necklaces of precious metal; rings [jewellery]; key chains 
of precious metals; watches; clocks. 

Class 16 
Paper and cardboard; printed matter; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery and office requisites, except furniture; adhesives 
for stationery or household purposes; drawing materials and materials for 
artists; paintbrushes; instructional and teaching materials; plastic sheets, 
films and bags for wrapping and packaging; printers' type, printing 
blocks; user manuals in the form of printed matter; stationery; pens; clips 
for offices. 

Class 20 
Furniture, mirrors, picture frames; containers, not of metal, for storage or 
transport; unworked or semi-worked bone, horn, whalebone or mother-
of-pearl; shells; meerschaum; yellow amber; chairs; beds; computer 
desks; chairs for computer workstations; carts for computers [furniture]. 

Class 21 
Household or kitchen utensils and containers; cookware and tableware, 
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except forks, knives and spoons; combs and sponges; brushes, except 
paintbrushes; brush-making materials; articles for cleaning purposes; 
unworked or semi-worked glass, except building glass; glassware, 
porcelain and earthenware; non-electric coffee brewers; kitchen grinders, 
non-electric; jugs; mugs; flower pots. 

Class 28 
Games, toys and playthings; video game apparatus; gymnastic and 
sporting articles; decorations for Christmas trees; toy figures; toy cars; 
scale model vehicles; stationary exercise bicycles; golf clubs. 

ACER INCORPORATED 

7F-5, NO. 369, FUXING N. RD., SONGSHAN DIST., TAIPEI CITY 
10541, TAIWAN  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ACER INCORPORATED, 1 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 SINGAPORE 018989 

 
 

 40201918589Y   26/08/2019   (41)  

Application for a series of two marks. 

Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural 
activities. 

SIR MANASSEH MEYER INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL PTE LTD 

3 JALAN ULU SEMBAWANG, SINGAPORE 758932 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: EVERSHEDS HARRY ELIAS LLP, 4 
SHENTON WAY, #17-01 SGX CENTRE 2, SINGAPORE 068807 

 
 

40201918577Y   26/08/2019   (35 36)  

Class 35 
Business management and organization consultancy; marketing research. 

Class 36 
Financing services; insurance consultancy; real estate management. 

RENETJAPANGROUP, INC. 

GLOBAL GATE 26F, 60-12, HIRAIKE-CHO 4-CHOME, NAKAMURA-
KU, NAGOYA-SHI, AICHI 453-6126 JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DAVIES COLLISON CAVE ASIA PTE. 
LTD., 10 COLLYER QUAY, #07-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 049315 
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40201918601V   26/08/2019   (05)  

Class 05 
Medicinal preparations; Pharmaceuticals; Pharmaceutical drugs. 

SUN PHARMACEUTICAL INDUSTRIES LIMITED 

SUN HOUSE, 201, B/1, WESTERN EXPRESS HIGHWAY, 
GOREGAON (EAST), MUMBAI 400063, INDIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SUN PHARMACEUTICAL INDUSTRIES 
LIMITED C/O RANBAXY (MALAYSIA) SDN. BHD., 1 PEMIMPIN 
DRIVE, ONE PEMIMPIN, SINGAPORE 576151 

 
 

40201918076S   20/08/2019   (32)  

Class 32 
Non-alcoholic fruit juice beverages; non-alcoholic fruit extracts; must; 
fruit juice; non-alcoholic beverages; aperitifs, non-alcoholic; cocktails, 
non-alcoholic; cider, non-alcoholic; non-alcoholic honey-based beverages; 
soft drinks; energy drinks; protein-enriched sports beverages; fruit 
nectars, non-alcoholic; sherbets [beverages]; grape must, unfermented; 
essences for making beverages; smoothies; non-alcoholic beverages 
flavored with tea; non-alcoholic beverages flavored with coffee; Barley 
wine [beer]; Aloe vera drinks, non-alcoholic. 

GUANGZHOU GOLDENTREE INVESTMENT CONSULTANCY CO., 
LTD 

ROOM 529,NO.2 HUAQIANG ROAD,TIANHE 
DISTRICT,GUANGZHOU,GUANGDONG  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SIMATE INTERNATIONAL 
INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY(HK) CO., LIMITED, 7 TIONG BAHRU 
ROAD, #03-19 SINGAPORE 161007 

 

 

 

 

40201918687T   28/08/2019   (37)  

Class 37 
Building construction; repair; installation services. 

FLOTILLA PTE. LTD. 

491B RIVER VALLEY ROAD, #15-01 VALLEY POINT, SINGAPORE 
248373 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: GLOBAL INTELLECTS, P.O. BOX 171, 
TOWNER POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 913226 
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40201918650T   27/08/2019   (09 35 41)  

Class 09 
Computer software, recorded; downloadable ring tones for mobile 
phones; downloadable music files; computer software applications, 
downloadable; sound recording discs; audio-video compact discs; 
electronic publications, downloadable; electronic agendas; smartphones; 
portable media players; projection apparatus; animated cartoons. 

Class 35 
Advertising; rental of advertising time on communication media; 
providing business information via a web site; organization of trade fairs 
for commercial or advertising purposes; sales promotion for others; 
provision of an online marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and 
services; compilation of information into computer databases; business 
management of performing artists; talent agency service for performing 
artists; sponsorship search; retail services for pharmaceutical, veterinary 
and sanitary preparations and medical supplies. 

Class 41 
Teaching; arranging and conducting of concerts; mobile library services; 
providing online electronic publications, not downloadable; publish video 
tape; rental of sound recordings; production of radio and television 
programmes; production of music; providing online music, not 
downloadable; providing online videos, not downloadable; entertainer 
services; presentation of live performances; recreation information; ticket 
agency services [entertainment]; providing museum facilities 
[presentation, exhibitions]; modelling for artists. 

BEIJING TAIHE MUSIC CULTURE DEVELOPMENT CO., LTD. 

BUILDING C, ROOM 102 NO.5 SANLITUN WEST 5TH STREET, 
CHAOYANG DISTRICT, BEIJING, CHINA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 

 

 

 

40201918624W   27/08/2019   (30 43)  

Class 30 
Coffee-based beverages; coffee flavourings; roasted coffee beans; 
cappuccino; Iced coffee; coffee; tea-based beverages; tea; cube sugar; 
chocolate; honey; cakes; Pre-packaged lunches consisting primarily of 
rice, and also including meat, fish or vegetables; cereal preparations; 
pasta; popcorn; potato flour; ice cream; cooking salt; fruit vinegar; 
condiments; yeast; essences for foodstuffs, except etheric essences and 
essential oils; preparations for stiffening whipped cream. 

Class 43 
canteen services; mobile restaurant services; mobile catering services; 
food and drink catering; accommodation bureau services [hotels, 
boarding houses]; hotel services; bar services; snack-bar services; 
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Teahouse services; cafe services; cafeteria services; rental of transportable 
buildings; retirement home services; Day nursery services; boarding for 
animals; rental of chairs, tables, table linen, glassware. 

LUCKIN COFFEE (CHINA) LIMITED 

ROOM L, UNIT 201, FLOOR 2, NO. 169 TA PU EAST ROAD, SI MING 
DISTRICT, XIAMEN CITY, FUJIAN PROVINCE, CHINA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ADASTRA IP (M) SDN BHD C/O 
ADASTRA IP (M) SDN BHD, 133 NEW BRIDGE ROAD, #08-03 
CHINATOWN POINT, SINGAPORE 059413 

 
 

40201918614V   27/08/2019   (14)  

Class 14 
Watches; Wrist straps for watches; Watch straps of polyvinyl chloride; 
Watch straps of synthetic material; Watch straps made of metal or leather 
or plastic; Watch straps; Straps for watches; Leather watch straps; 
Watch straps of nylon; Watch straps of leather; Watch straps of plastic; 
Non-leather watch straps; Dress watches; Diving watches; Sports watches; 
Divers' watches; Jewelry watches; Watches; Wrist watches; Quartz 
watches; Automatic watches. 

AXIOS WATCHES PTE. LTD. 

5008 ANG MO KIO AVENUE 5, #04-09 TECHPLACE II, SINGAPORE 
569874 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AXIOS WATCHES PTE. LTD., 5008 ANG 
MO KIO AVENUE 5, #04-09 TECHPLACE II, SINGAPORE 569874 

 

 

 

 

40201824192U   21/11/2018   (09 10 35 38 41 42 44 45)  

Class 09 
Food analysis apparatus; testing apparatus not for medical purposes; 
measuring instruments; observation instruments; dosage dispensers; 
computer software, recorded for use in data management, data storage, 
data analysis, report generation, user identification, membership 
identification, or providing wellness advice where reference to data is 
limited to scientific analysis and informational reports based upon results 
of laboratory testing in the field of genetics, gene sequencing and 
genealogical research; readers [data processing equipment]; electronic 
publications, downloadable; computer programs [downloadable software] 
for use in data management, data storage, data analysis, report 
generation, user identification, membership identification, or providing 
wellness advice where reference to data is limited to scientific analysis and 
informational reports based upon results of laboratory testing in the field 
of genetics, gene sequencing and genealogical research; diagnostic 
apparatus, not for medical purposes; computer software applications, 
downloadable for use in data management, data storage, data analysis, 
report generation, user identification, membership identification, or 
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providing wellness advice where reference to data is limited to scientific 
analysis and informational reports based upon results of laboratory 
testing in the field of genetics, gene sequencing and genealogical research; 
wearable activity trackers; smartwatches; computer software platforms, 
recorded or downloadable for use in data management, data storage, data 
analysis, report generation, user identification, membership identification, 
or providing wellness advice where reference to data is limited to scientific 
analysis and informational reports based upon results of laboratory 
testing in the field of genetics, gene sequencing and genealogical research; 
scales with body mass analysers; downloadable graphics for mobile 
phones; bathroom scales; wearable computers for use in data 
management, data storage, data analysis, report generation, user 
identification, membership identification, or providing wellness advice 
where reference to data is limited to scientific analysis and informational 
reports based upon results of laboratory testing in the field of genetics, 
gene sequencing and genealogical research. 

Class 10 
Apparatus for DNA and RNA testing for medical purposes; apparatus for 
DNA and RNA testing for preventing, determining, treating or improving 
of function or condition of persons or animals. 

Class 35 
Marketing research; personnel management consultancy; provision of an 
on-line marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and services; 
compiling indexes of information for commercial or advertising purposes; 
search engine optimization for sales promotion; market intelligence 
services; targeted marketing. 

Class 38 
Providing access to databases; streaming of data; providing online 
forums; message sending. 

Class 41 
Education information; health club services [health and fitness training]; 
physical education; publication of texts, other than publicity texts; 
teaching; educational services; instruction services; arranging and 
conducting of seminars; arranging and conducting of symposiums; mobile 
library services; on-line publication of electronic books and journals; 
providing on-line electronic publications, not downloadable; coaching 
[training]; conducting fitness classes; personal trainer services [fitness 
training]; providing educational services relating to wellness via an online 
resource center. 

Class 42 
Chemical analysis; bacteriological research; chemistry services; chemical 
research; cosmetic research; biological research; scientific laboratory 
services; computer software design; scientific research; research and 
development of new products for others; creating and designing website-
based indexes of information for others [information technology services]; 
Providing scientific analysis and informational reports based upon results 
of laboratory testing in the field of genetics; providing scientific 
information relating to wellness based on aggregated results of genotyping 
via an online computer database; application service provider (ASP) 
featuring software for providing access to multiple databases that contain 
aggregated results of genotyping; application service provider (ASP) 
featuring software for use in data management, data storage, data 
analysis, report generation, user identification, membership identification, 
or providing wellness advice where reference to data is limited to scientific 
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analysis and informational reports based upon results of laboratory 
testing in the field of genetics, gene sequencing and genealogical research. 

Class 44 
Services of a psychologist; telemedicine services; health care; health spa 
services; health center services; health counselling; pharmacy advice. 

Class 45 
Dating services; genealogical research; on-line social networking services. 

PRENETICS LIMITED 

7/F, PROSPERITY MILLENNIA PLAZA 663 KING
BAY HONG KONG 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SQUIRE PATTON BOGGS SINGAPORE 
LLP, 10 COLLYER QUAY, #03-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201918139X   24/09/2019   (18)  

Class 18 
Bags; Wallets. 

REOLE PTE. LTD. 

19 SHELFORD ROAD, #04-51 SINGAPORE 288408 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: REOLE PTE. LTD., 19 SHELFORD ROAD, 
#04-51 SINGAPORE 288408 

 

 

 

 

40201911667Q   29/05/2019   (09 42)  

Class 09 
Downloadable Computer software system for use in Business intelligence 
and automation control; Downloadable Computer software system using 
neural networks for the purpose of real-time business intelligence and 
automation control; Downloadable Computer software, namely, money 
laundering detection system; Downloadable Computer software, namely, 
software that enables distribution of cache data sources for query 
processing and distributed disk caching of large data and analysis 
requests; Downloadable Computer software, namely, software that 
enables distribution of cache data sources for query processing and 
distributed disk caching of large data and analysis requests; 
Downloadable cloud computing software; Downloadable cloud-computing 
software for deploying and integrating virtual machines to a cloud 
computing platform, managing virtual machines on a cloud computing 
platform. 

Class 42 
Providing temporary use of non-downloadable computer software system 
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for use in Business intelligence and automation control; Providing 
temporary use of non-downloadable computer software system using 
neural networks for the purpose of real-time business intelligence and 
automation control; Providing temporary use of non-downloadable 
Computer software, namely, money laundering detection system; 
Providing temporary use of non-downloadable Computer software, 
namely, software that enables distribution of cache data sources for query 
processing and distributed disk caching of large data and analysis 
requests; Providing temporary use of non-downloadable Computer 
software, namely, software that enables distribution of cache data sources 
for query processing and distributed disk caching of large data and 
analysis requests; Cloud computing featuring software use in storing, 
managing, and processing data via the internet; Design and development 
of computer software for creation and deployment of noninvasive, 
distributed solutions through use of network enabled components. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
30/11/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
30/11/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

UST GLOBAL (SINGAPORE) PTE. LTD. 

31 CANTONMENT ROAD, SINGAPORE 089747 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201911002Y   21/05/2019   (05 07 11 37)  

Class 05 
Disinfectants, namely, for the shipping, oil and gas, medical, and food 
service industries. 

Class 07 
Machinery used to regulate ballast water, containing pumps, tanks, 
piping, and nozzles for the shipping, oil and gas, medical, and food service 
industries. 

Class 11 
Ballast water treatment system employing pumps, tanks, piping, and 
nozzles for the shipping, oil and gas, medical, and food service industries. 

Class 37 
Disinfecting ballast water tanks by introducing sodium hydrochlorite to 
prevent the growth of a population of organisms. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 05 
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06/03/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 07 
06/03/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 11 
06/03/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 37 
06/03/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

ENVIROCLEANSE LLC 

22762, WESTHEIMER PKWY, SUITE 515, KATY, TEXAS 77450, 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA  

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SPRUSON & FERGUSON (ASIA) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1531, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
903031 

 
 

 

40201908150Y   15/04/2019   (09)  

Class 09 
Protective helmets; helmet cameras; motorcycle helmets; safety helmets; 
riding helmets; mobile phone applications; mobile application software; 
downloadable mobile applications; mobile applications for booking taxis; 
application software related to car rental, taxi and all types of passenger 
vehicle rental services; computer software; computer software 
applications; computer software for coordinating transportation services; 
software for the automated scheduling and dispatch of motorized vehicles; 
computer software for processing credit card payments, electronic 
payments and for transferring funds to and from others; electronic 
taximeters; encryption software; encryption apparatus; data encryption 
apparatus; security tokens [encryption devices]; electronic payment 
cards; electronic payment terminals; transponders equipped with in-
vehicle electronic payment; apparatus for electronic payment processing; 
electronic and magnetic ID cards for use in connection with payment for 
services; computer hardware; displays for vehicles; batteries for vehicles; 
cameras for vehicles; vehicle control assistance software; vehicle tracking 
systems; vehicle tracking apparatus; personnel tracking devices; 
computer software for tracking driver behavior; navigation, guidance, 
tracking, targeting and map making devices; recording apparatus; image 
recording apparatus; audio recording apparatus; apparatus for recording 
distance; time and date recording apparatus; video recording apparatus 
for vehicles; data transmission apparatus; GPS navigation devices; GPS 
navigation systems; GPS software; security alarms; security cameras; 
safety, security, protection and signalling devices; fire extinguishing 
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apparatus for automobiles; fire-extinguishing apparatus; advertising 
display signs [mechanical or luminous]; safety signs [mechanical]; safety 
signs [luminous]; downloadable movies; downloadable software; mobile 
application software for acquiring, arranging and ordering transportation 
services; mobile application software for navigation; mobile application 
software for coordinating and acquiring delivery services; protective 
masks; chargers for batteries; instant messaging software; downloadable 
electronic publications; mobile application software for connecting drivers 
and passengers; mobile application software for binding with 
transportation services. 

VELOX TECHNOLOGY HOLDINGS PTE. LTD. 

1 ROBINSON ROAD, #17-00 AIA TOWER, SINGAPORE 048542 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: YUSARN AUDREY, 24 RAFFLES PLACE, 
#27-01 CLIFFORD CENTRE, SINGAPORE 048621 

 
 

40201906533Q   26/03/2019   (10)  

Class 10 
Surgical and medical equipment, devices, instruments and apparatus for 
use in operating rooms; Computer controlled endoscopic devices, 
apparatus and instruments for use in endoscopic surgery; operating room 
surgical apparatus and devices to enable wireless connectivity and data 
transfer between electronic surgical instruments; none of the aforesaid are 
related to implantable neurostimulator and component parts and fittings 
therefor. 

SMITH & NEPHEW PTE. LIMITED 

1A INTERNATIONAL BUSINESS PARK, #09-03 TOLARAM, 
SINGAPORE 609933 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 
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International Registration Filed Under The Madrid 
Protocol Published For Opposition Under The 

Trade Marks Act (Cap.332, 2005 Ed.)
OPPOSITION 
Any person who wishes to oppose the registration of any of the marks published in the class groups which 
follow may within two months from the date of this journal file a Notice of Opposition on Form TM 11 
(fee $374 and Service Bureau charges). 

Formal opposition should not be filed until after reasonable notice has been given to the Applicant for 
registration so as to afford him an opportunity of withdrawing his application before the expenses of 
preparing the Notice of Opposition are incurred. Failure to give such notice will be taken into account in 
considering any application by an Opponent for an Order for Costs if the opposition is uncontested by the 
Applicant. 
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40201813709R (06  07  09)  
(International Registration No. 1411823)  

Date of International Registration: 12/03/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/03/2018 
Date of Notification: 12/07/2018 
 
Class 06 
Common metals and their alloys, ores; building materials of metal; 
transportable buildings of metal; non-electric cables and wires of metal; 
small items of metal hardware; containers of metal for storage or 
transport; safes. 

Class 07 
Machines, machine tools and mechanical tools; motors and engines, other 
than for land vehicles; machine coupling and transmission components, 
other than for land vehicles; agricultural implements other than hand-
operated hand tools; incubators for eggs; automatic distribution 
machines. 

Class 09 
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, 
weighing, measuring, signaling, checking (supervision), emergency (life-
saving) and teaching apparatus and instruments; apparatus and 
instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, transmission 
or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic recording media, sound 
recording disks; compact disks, DVDs and other digital recording media; 
mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating 
machines, data processing equipment, computers; software; fire 
extinguishers. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 06 
12/02/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 07 
12/02/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 09 
12/02/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

CHEMVALVE-SCHMID AG 

DUENNERNSTRASSE 540 CH-4716 WELSCHENROHR 
SWITZERLAND 
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40201913559R (06  11)  
(International Registration No. 1473290)  

Date of International Registration: 22/03/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 22/03/2019 
Date of Notification: 20/06/2019 
 

 

Class 06 
Nozzles of metal; water-pipes of metal; elbows of metal for pipes; 
pipework of metal; ironmongery; towel dispensers, fixed, of metal; locks 
of metal, other than electric; valves of metal, other than parts of 
machines; drain traps [valves] of metal; water-pipe valves of metal; fences 
of metal; building materials of metal; safes [metal or non-metal]. 

Class 11 
Pipes [parts of sanitary installations]; sanitary apparatus and 
installations; taps [faucets]; regulating and safety accessories for water 
apparatus; cooking apparatus and installations; air conditioning 
apparatus; heating installations; water distribution installations; bath 
installations; toilet bowls; toilet seats. 

ZHEJIANG FANYUN YOUSHANG TECHNOLOGY CO., LTD. 

NO.2001, BODI BUILDING, NINGWEI STREET, XIAOSHAN 
DISTRICT, HANGZHOU ZHEJIANG PROVINCE CHINA 

 
 

 

40201911877S (01  02  03  05  06  07  09  11  12  17  19  20  21  37  40  42)  
(International Registration No. 1468753)  

Date of International Registration: 10/12/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 10/12/2018 
Date of Notification: 30/05/2019 
 
Class 01 
Chemicals; chemicals for use in industry; chemical condensation 
preparations; solvents; detergents for industrial use; surface-active 
compounds; water repellents; ion-exchange resins [chemical 
preparations]; waterproofing chemical compositions; silica gel; ungluing 
preparations; unprocessed plastics [plastics in primary form]; fluorine 
resins, unprocessed; unprocessed polyurethane resins; unprocessed 
polyvinyl chloride resins; chemical sorbents; metallic oxides; oil cement 
[putty]; glue and adhesives for industrial purposes; wallpaper removing 
preparations; plant growth regulating preparations; fertilizers; ceramic 
glazings; higher fatty acids; nonferrous metals as chemical preparations; 
non-metallic minerals; chemical compositions for use in developing 
photographs; chemical test papers; artificial sweeteners; flour and starch 
for industrial purposes; pulp. 

Class 02 
Coating compositions in the nature of paint; fluorine based coating 
materials in the nature of paints; urethane-based coatings in the nature of 
paints; dyestuffs; pigments; mordants; mastic; wood preservatives; 
printing inks, colorants; colors for painting pictures; anti-rust greases; 
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nonferrous metals in foil or powder form for painters, decorators, printers 
and artists. 

Class 03 
Dry-cleaning fluids; furbishing preparations; grinding preparations; 
sharpening preparations; abrasive agents; abrasive preparations; 
abrasive slurry; abrasive agents for semiconductor; anti-static 
preparations for household purposes; degreasing preparations for 
household purposes; soaps and detergents; rust removing preparations; 
abrasive paper [sandpaper]; abrasive cloths; abrasive sands; adhesives for 
affixing false hair; adhesives for affixing false eyelashes; polishing agents; 
stain removing benzine; fabric softeners for laundry use; laundry bleach; 
laundry starch; paint stripping preparations; shoe and boot creams; 
dentifrices; perfume and flavourings for food [essential oils]; incense; 
polishing papers; false nails; false eyelashes. 

Class 05 
Pharmaceutical preparations and other preparations for destroying 
vermin, fungicides, herbicides; pharmaceutical preparations, namely, 
ophthalmological preparations and pharmaceutical products for 
ophthalmological use; antibodies for medical purposes; antibodies for 
veterinary purposes; amino acid preparations for medical purposes; 
cultures of microorganisms for medical or veterinary use. 

Class 06 
Metal pipes and tubes; metal materials for building or construction; 
window sashes of aluminium; window sills of metal; nonferrous metals 
and their alloys; soft solder; loading and unloading pallets of metal; metal 
joinery fittings; iron and steel; ores of metal; prefabricated building 
assembly kits of metal; paint spraying booths of metal; metal moulds for 
forming cement products; metal pulleys, springs and valves, not including 
machine elements; metal junctions for pipes; metal flanges; tanks of 
metal; containers of metal for transport; industrial packaging containers 
of metal; upright signboards of metal; transportable greenhouses of metal 
for household use. 

Class 07 
Chemical processing machines and apparatus; filtering machines for 
chemical processing; membrane filters for use as parts of chemical 
processing machines; glassware manufacturing machines and apparatus; 
semiconductor manufacturing machines and systems; 3D printers; 
painting machines and paint sprayers; plastic processing machines and 
apparatus; metalworking machines and tools; electric arc welding 
apparatus; electric metal cutting machines by arc, gas or plasma; electric 
welding apparatus; construction machines and apparatus; loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; textile machines and apparatus; 
lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or plywood making machines and 
apparatus; packaging machines and apparatus and wrapping machines; 
machines and apparatus for manufacturing rubber goods; boilers for non-
electric prime movers and engines; automatic vending machines; 
dishwashers; electric washing machines; vacuum cleaners; electric food 
blenders; curtain drawing devices electrically operated; electric door 
openers; waste compacting machines and apparatus; waste crushing 
machines and apparatus. 

Class 09 
Electrolysers; electrolytic cells; laboratory apparatus and instruments; 
glassware for laboratory use; screens [photography]; optical lenses; 
optical filters; solar batteries; solar cells; telecommunication machines 
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and apparatus; television receivers [TV sets]; liquid crystal display [LCD] 
televisions; organic light-emitting diode [OLED] televisions; telephone 
apparatus; smartphones; protective films adapted for smartphones; 
electronic equipment, apparatus and parts for the aforesaid goods; 
computer hardware; laptop computers; tablet computers; printed 
electronic circuits; digital signages; digital signage monitors; LCD 
monitors; computer whiteboards; photographic machines and apparatus; 
cinematographic machines and apparatus; optical apparatus and 
instruments; batteries and cells; touch panels; computer software 
applications, downloadable; ozonisers [ozonators]; mathematical 
instruments; time and date stamping machines; time clocks [time 
recording devices]; billing machines; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft 
warning apparatus; railway signals; luminous or mechanical road signs; 
measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or 
control machines and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifiers; 
electric or magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables; 
magnetic cores; resistance wires; electrodes; gloves for protection against 
accidents; dust masks; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; phonograph 
records; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs recorded with automatic 
performance programs for electronic musical instruments; exposed 
cinematographic films; slide film mounts; recorded video discs and video 
tapes; electronic publications. 

Class 11 
Industrial furnaces; solar water heaters; water purifying apparatus; gas 
purification apparatus; drying apparatus; membrane dryers; waste water 
treatment tanks for industrial purposes; electric lamps and lighting 
apparatus; light-emitting diodes [LED] lighting apparatus; sinks 
incorporated in kitchen worktops; kitchen sinks; bath fittings; 
prefabricated bathrooms sold as a unit; desalination installations; 
desalination units; water purifying apparatus for household purposes; 
distillation apparatus; household electrothermic appliances; washers for 
water taps; washers for water faucets; gas-fired water heaters; electric 
heaters; lamp chimneys; waste water treatment tanks for household 
purposes; septic tanks for household purposes; toilet units consisting of 
toilet bowl and seat; recuperators for chemical processing; steamers for 
chemical processing; evaporators; heat exchangers, other than parts of 
machines; forage drying apparatus; boilers, other than parts of machines; 
air-conditioning apparatus; freezing machines and apparatus; laundry 
dryers, electric, for industrial purposes; cooking apparatus and 
installations for commercial use; industrial dish drying machines; dish 
disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water faucets; level 
controlling valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; septic tanks for industrial 
purposes; garbage incinerators; ice-cooling refrigerators for household 
purposes; heating or cooling packs filled with chemical substances ready 
to react when required. 

Class 12 
Railway rolling stock and their parts and fittings; window glass for 
automobiles; automobiles and their parts and fittings; sunroofs for 
automobiles; vessels and their parts and fittings; aircraft and their parts 
and fittings; two-wheeled motor vehicles, bicycles and their parts and 
fittings; traction engine; non-electric prime movers for land vehicles, not 
including their parts; mechanical elements for land vehicles; anti-theft 
alarms for vehicles; AC motors or DC motors for land vehicles, not 
including their parts; cigar lighters for automobiles; sleighs and sleds 
[vehicles]; wheel barrows; carts; carts [Riyakah]; adhesive rubber patches 
for repairing tubes or tires. 

Class 17 
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Gaskets; joint packings; plastic films for agricultural purposes; plastic 
semi-worked products; artificial resins in the form of sheets for use in 
manufacture [semi-finished products]; boards and plates of plastics; fiber-
reinforced plastic boards; rubber [raw or semi-worked]; fluoro rubber; 
washers of rubber or vulcanized fiber; extruded plastics in the form of 
sponges for use in manufacture or for insulation; valves of rubber or 
vulcanized fiber, not including machine elements; insulating refractory 
materials; thermal insulating materials; plastic fibers and carbon fibers, 
not for textile use; insulating paper; junctions for pipes, not of metal; 
electrical insulating materials; rock wool; slag wool; rubber thread and 
covered rubber yarn, not for textile use; elastic yarns and thread, not for 
textile use; insulating gloves; rubber cords and laces; industrial packaging 
containers of rubber; rubber stoppers for industrial packaging 
containers; rubber lids and caps for industrial packaging containers; 
vulcanized fiber; soundproofing materials of rock wool, not for building 
purposes. 

Class 19 
Ceramic building materials, bricks and refractory products; refractory 
cement; insulating refractory bricks; plastic building materials; cement 
and its products; aggregate; building glass; synthetic building materials; 
asphalt, and asphalt building or construction materials; rubber building 
or construction materials; plastic security windows allowing 
communication; building materials made of linoleum for fixing to existing 
walls or floors; plaster for building purposes; lime building or 
construction materials; building or construction materials of plaster; road 
and field marking sheets and strips; building timber; building stone; paint 
spraying booths, not of metal; moulds for forming cement products, not of 
metal; water-pipe valves, not of metal or plastics; road signs, not of metal, 
non-luminous and non-mechanical; beacons, not of metal, non-luminous; 
storage tanks of masonry; joinery fittings, not of metal; transportable 
greenhouses, not of metal, for household use; tar and pitch; buildings, not 
of metal. 

Class 20 
Mirrors being items of furniture; valves of plastics, not including machine 
elements; furniture; storage tanks, not of metal or masonry; metal-
substitute plastic fasteners; nails, wedges, nuts, screws, tacks, bolts, rivets 
and casters, not of metal; washers, not of metal, not of rubber or 
vulcanized fiber; cushions [furniture]; Japanese floor cushions [Zabuton]; 
pillows; mattresses; indoor window blinds [shade] [furniture]; loading 
pallets, not of metal; containers for transport, not of metal; blinds of reed, 
rattan or bamboo [Sudare]; bead curtains for decoration; oriental single 
panel standing partition [Tsuitate]; oriental folding partition screens 
[Byoubu]; benches; upright signboards of wood or plastics. 

Class 21 
Unworked or semi-worked glass, not for building; cookware for use in 
microwave ovens; coffee-makers, non-electric; coffeepots, non-electric; tea 
pots, non-electric; tableware; food preserving jars of glass; pepper pots, 
sugar bowls and salt shakers; glass containers for soy source; glass 
containers for edible oil; hand-operated coffee grinders and pepper mills; 
industrial packaging containers of glass or porcelain; cooking pots and 
pans, non-electric; kettles, non-electric; vacuum bottles [insulated flasks]; 
ice pails; whisks, non-electric; cooking strainers; lemon squeezers; citrus 
juicers; sugar tongs; nutcrackers; gloves for household purposes; 
coldboxes, non-electric; kitchen containers for rice; drinking flasks; 
portable ice chests, non-electric, for household purposes; egg cups; napkin 
holders and napkin rings; colanders; shakers; Japanese style cooked rice 
scoops [Shamoji]; bottle openers; cooking graters; tart scoops; waffle 
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irons, non-electric; upright signboards of glass or ceramics; cosmetic and 
toilet utensils. 

Class 37 
Construction; glazing of windows; installation and maintenance of 
photovoltaic installations; repair or maintenance of automobiles; building 
caulking services; painting, interior and exterior; joinery; building damp-
proofing; bricklaying; renovation of buildings; installation and 
maintenance of solar thermal installations; advisory services relating to 
joinery; asphalting; tile laying, bricklaying or block laying; pipeline 
construction; installation and repair of air-conditioning apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of railway rolling stocks; repair or maintenance of vessels; 
aircraft repair or maintenance; repair or maintenance of two-wheeled 
motor vehicles. 

Class 40 
Antibody purification in the process of custom manufacturing of 
products; custom manufacture of pharmaceuticals; custom manufacture 
of biopharmaceuticals; waterproofing of cloth; waterproofing for cloth, 
clothing or fur; metalworking; abrasion; application of thin films on the 
surfaces of objects by means of chemical, mechanical, thermal, 
thermomechanical, chemical vapor deposition, physical vapor deposition 
and vacuum deposition processes; processing of rubber; laminating of 
plastic sheets; processing of plastics; ceramic processing; water treating 
and providing information relating thereto; water recycling and 
desalination services; waste water treatment; refrigerant reclamation 
services; processing and transforming of energy; processing of gas; 
custom color compounding of paint; air purification. 

Class 42 
Architectural design; product design and development services; software 
design and development; biotechnology research; chemical research; 
research and development services in the field of antibody technology; 
testing, inspection and research services in the fields of pharmaceuticals, 
cosmetics and foodstuffs; design of building interiors and exteriors; design 
and programming of web sites; computer software consulting; design and 
development of software for inventory management; research in the field 
of pharmaceuticals; agrochemical research services; product research 
services; research relating to building construction; research and 
development services relating to solar cells and electricity generation; 
research and development of new products for third parties in the field of 
plastic materials. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 01 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 02 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 03 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 
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Class 05 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 06 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 07 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 09 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
Electrolysers; electrolytic cells; laboratory apparatus and instruments; 
glassware for laboratory use; screens [photography]; optical lenses; 
optical filters; solar batteries; solar cells; photographic machines and 
apparatus; cinematographic machines and apparatus; optical apparatus 
and instruments; batteries and cells; ozonisers [ozonators]; mathematical 
instruments; time and date stamping machines; time clocks [time 
recording devices]; billing machines; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft 
warning apparatus; railway signals; luminous or mechanical road signs; 
measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or 
control machines and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifiers; 
electric or magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables 

Class 09 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
Telecommunication machines and apparatus; television receivers [TV 
sets]; liquid crystal display [LCD] televisions; organic light-emitting diode 
[OLED] televisions; telephone apparatus; smartphones; protective films 
adapted for smartphones; electronic machines, apparatus and their parts; 
computer hardware; laptop computers; tablet computers; printed 
electronic circuits; digital signages; digital signage monitors; LCD 
monitors; computer whiteboards; touch panels; computer software 
applications, downloadable; magnetic cores; resistance wires; electrodes; 
gloves for protection against accidents; dust masks; spectacles [eyeglasses 
and goggles]; phonograph records; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs 
recorded with automatic performance programs for electronic musical 
instruments; exposed cinematographic films; slide film mounts; recorded 
video discs and video tapes; electronic publications 

Class 11 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
Industrial furnaces; solar water heaters; water purifying apparatus; 
electric lamps and lighting apparatus; light-emitting diodes [LED] 
lighting apparatus; kitchen worktops; kitchen sinks; bath fittings; water 
purifying apparatus for household purposes; household electrothermic 
appliances; washers for water taps; washers for water faucets; gas-fired 
water heaters; electric heaters; lamp chimneys; waste water treatment 
tanks for household purposes; septic tanks for household purposes 

Class 11 
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29/06/2018 
Japan 
Gas purification apparatus; waste water treatment tanks for industrial 
purposes; prefabricated bathrooms sold as a unit; desalination 
installations; desalination units; distillation apparatus; toilet units 
consisting of toilet bowl and seat; recuperators for chemical processing; 
steamers for chemical processing; evaporators; heat exchangers, other 
than parts of machines; forage drying apparatus; boilers, other than parts 
of machines; air-conditioning apparatus; freezing machines and 
apparatus; laundry dryers, electric, for industrial purposes; cooking 
apparatus and installations for commercial use; industrial dish drying 
machines; dish disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water 
faucets; level controlling valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; septic tanks for 
industrial purposes; garbage incinerators 

Class 11 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
Drying apparatus; membrane dryers 

Class 12 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 17 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 19 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 20 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 21 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 37 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 40 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
29/06/2018 
Japan 
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All goods/services claimed in this application. 

AGC INC. 

5-1, MARUNOUCHI 1-CHOME, CHIYODA-KU TOKYO 100-8405 
JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201912025Q (09  38  41)  
(International Registration No. 1469647)  

Date of International Registration: 14/12/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 14/12/2018 
Date of Notification: 30/05/2019 
 

 

By consent of the registered proprietor of TM No T4707565F, T8103619F, 
T9404185A and T9609175I. 

Class 09 
Downloadable mobile software applications for mobile communication 
devices for use in distribution of digital video, video files, video, and 
multimedia content; software for receiving, streaming, searching, 
accessing and reviewing audiovisual and multimedia content via the 
internet, mobile digital electronic devices, communications networks, 
satellite transmission services, and wireless telecommunications networks; 
computer programs and software for streaming, accessing, and reviewing 
audiovisual and multimedia content via the internet and mobile digital 
electronic devices; digital media, namely, downloadable video recordings, 
downloadable video files, downloadable multimedia files featuring 
comedy, drama, action, variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, 
current events, news, documentary and animation; prerecorded DVDs 
containing films and television programs featuring comedy, drama, 
action, variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, current events, 
news, documentary and animation; downloadable films and television 
programs featuring comedy, drama, action, variety, adventure, sports, 
music and musicals, current events, news and entertainment news, 
documentary and animation; downloadable films, movies, and television 
programs featuring comedy, drama, action, variety, adventure, sports, 
music and musicals, current events, news, documentary and animation 
provided via a video-on-demand service. 

Class 38 
Mobile media services in the nature of electronic transmission, 
broadcasting and delivery of audio, video and multimedia entertainment 
content including text, data, images, audio, video and audiovisual files by 
means of the internet, wireless communication, satellite transmission 
services, electronic communications networks and computer networks; 
video-on-demand transmission services and provision of access to 
television programs provided via a video-on-demand transmission service; 
providing multiple-user access to data on the internet in the fields of 
motion picture film, television and video entertainment featuring comedy, 
drama, action, variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, current 
events, news, documentary and animation; pay-per-view television 
transmission services and subscription television broadcasting; cable 
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television broadcasting services; cable television broadcasting in the field 
of comedy, drama, action, variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, 
current events, news and entertainment news, documentary and 
animation programs; telecommunications services provided via a cable 
platform, namely, cablecasting services; transmission of interactive 
television program guides. 

Class 41 
Entertainment services, namely, production and distribution of ongoing 
multimedia entertainment content distributed via various platforms 
across multiple forms of transmission media; entertainment services in the 
nature of production of television and Internet Protocol Television (IPTV) 
television programming services; entertainment services in the nature of 
ongoing television programs and licensed television programs in the field 
of comedy, drama, action, variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, 
current events, news and entertainment news, documentary and 
animation and production of motion pictures; providing television 
programs, not downloadable, via a video on demand service; provision of 
non-downloadable television programs via pay-per-view and pay 
television subscription services; entertainment services in the nature of 
ongoing and licensed television series featuring comedy, drama, action, 
variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, current events, news and 
entertainment news, documentary and animation provided through cable 
broadcast; production of interactive television programs; providing non- 
downloadable audiovisual recordings in the fields of comedy, drama, 
action, variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, current events, 
news and entertainment news, documentary and animation via website; 
production and publication of electronic audiobooks in the field of 
comedy, drama, action, variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, 
current events, news and entertainment news, and documentary; 
interactive online entertainment in the nature of non-downloadable 
photographic, video, audio and prose presentations, videoclips relating to 
movies and television programs in the fields of comedy, drama, action, 
variety, adventure, sports, music and musicals, current events, news and 
entertainment news, documentary and animation and provided via a 
website; online publication of journals or diaries [blog services] in the 
fields of motion picture films and video entertainment via the internet; 
providing entertainment information relating to television, motion picture 
film, audio, entertainment news and information, and radio production 
and distribution; video recording services; provision of non-downloadable 
television programmes via a video-on-demand service. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
14/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 38 
14/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 41 
14/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 
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WARNER MEDIA, LLC 

ONE TIME WARNER CENTER NEW YORK NY 10019 UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

 

40201817956U (03  05  10  16  18  21  28  29  30  31  32  33  35  41  42  43  4
4  45)  
(International Registration No. 1354196)  

Date of International Registration: 01/09/2016 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 13/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 06/09/2018 
 
The German word "Artgerecht" in the mark means "Species-
Appropriate".  

Class 03 
Perfumery; essential oils; cosmetics; hair lotion; dentifrices; cosmetics; 
soaps; bath preparation for cosmetic use; cologne; pre-shave and after 
shave lotions; shaving creams; shampoos and hair conditioners; 
toothpaste, mouth washes; skin cream, creams for cleansing the face, 
suncare lotions; hair lotions, hair lacquers; the aforesaid goods for human 
use; laundry preparations; bleaching preparations; furbishing 
preparations; polishing preparations; grease-removing preparations; 
grinding preparations; antiperspirants and deodorants for personal use; 
nourishing creams; make-up removing preparations; make-up 
preparations, eye shadow, face powder, cosmetic pencils; transfers 
(decorative -) for cosmetic purposes; cleaning, polishing, scouring and 
abrasive preparations for household purposes; laundry powder; synthetic 
household detergents; shoe polish and wax; products for preservation of 
leather. 

Class 05 
Pharmaceuticals; mineral food supplements; plasters, materials for 
dressings; materials for dressing; teeth filling material; dental impression 
materials; disinfectants; preparations for destroying vermin; fungicides; 
herbicides; material for stopping teeth, dental wax; nutritional additives 
for non-medical purposes; nutritional supplements for dietetic purposes; 
vitamin products; the aforesaid goods for human use; sanitary 
preparations for medical purposes; dietetic foodstuffs and substances 
adapted for medical use; medical hygienic products; medicinal tea; 
nutritional supplements for medical purposes; infant formula; dietary 
supplements for humans; chewing gum for medical purposes; products 
for purification and deodorization of the air; vehicle deodorisers; 
deodorants other than for personal use; paper diapers. 

Class 10 
Surgical, medical and dental apparatus and instruments; artificial limbs; 
artificial eyes; artificial teeth; orthopedic articles; suture materials; 
massaging apparatus for personal use; the aforesaid goods for human use; 
personal diagnostic appliances for medical purposes; medical 
measurement apparatus and instruments; physical exercise apparatus for 
medical purpose; medical diagnostic imaging equipment; feeding bottle 
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receptacles; condoms; bandages (supportive-); ice and thermal bags for 
medical purposes. 

Class 16 
Paper cardboard; paper, namely tissues for removing make-up, writing 
paper, wrappers (stationery), flags (paper), bottle envelopes, bottle 
wrappers, filling material, envelopes (stationery), index cards (stationery), 
copying paper (stationery), stationery, paper ribbons, paper sheets 
(stationery), face towels of paper, towels of paper, paper bows, table 
napkins of paper, conical paper bags, posters, advertisement boards, place 
mats (sets), packing (cushioning, stuffing) materials, stencils (stationery), 
boxes, school supplies (stationery), shields (paper seals), signs, 
transparencies (stationery), coasters, bags (envelopes, pouches) for 
packaging, foodstuff packaging, packaging for edible ices, packing paper; 
cardboard, namely table mats, packing cases, posters, cartons for 
packaging, packing cartons, packaging materials, packaging containers, 
figurines, place mats, advertising boards, boxes, easels, containers 
(cardboard), coasters (cardboard), gift boxes (cardboard), airtight 
packaging, printed advertising boards, display banners (cardboard), 
coasters (cardboard), foodstuff packaging, storage boxes for household 
use, signs, posters, bottle envelopes, bottle wrappers, advertising signs, 
filling material, packing (cushioning, stuffing) materials, boxes, boxes 
(cardboard), packaging for edible ices, backings for use in bookbinding; 
cardboard, namely cardboard tubes, cardboard boxes, cardboard 
packaging, cardboard mailing tubes, cardboard tags, cardboard, coloured 
paperboard, mailing folders, biscuit boxes, table mats, place mats, 
packing cases, coasters, boxes, advertising boards, advertising signs, 
packaging material; printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; 
stationery; adhesives for stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paint brushes; typewriters; instructional and teaching material 
(except apparatus); plastic materials for packaging (not included in other 
classes); printers' type; printing blocks; fiction and non-fiction books on a 
variety of topics; series of fiction and non-fiction books; comic books; 
periodicals in the field of comic book stories, storyboards, and artwork; 
paper; printed matter in the field of computer; printed matter in the field 
of tablet computers; printed matter in the field of multi-media products, 
interactive products and online services; printed publications; books; 
periodicals; newsletters; pamphlets; pamphlets; manuals; journals; 
leaflets; greeting cards; advertising and promotional material; catalogues; 
catalogues relating to computer software; computer brochures; computer 
manuals; computer hardware publications; computer hardware reference 
manuals; computer hardware users guide; computer manuals; computer 
manuals; publications relating to technology, digital technology and 
gadgets; catalogues relating to musical apparatus and musical 
instruments; rub down transfers; stickers (stationery); booklets for sale 
with audio tapes; parts and fittings for the aforesaid goods; money clips 
for holding bank notes; paper table covers; paper bags; invitation cards; 
holiday cards; gift-wrap; paper coasters, placemats; garbage bags of 
paper or of plastics; food storage wrappers; filters (paper coffee -); labels, 
not of textile; paper handtowels; wet paper towels; hygienic paper; boxed 
tissues; paper handkerchiefs; stationery and school supplies (except 
equipment); typewriter paper; copying paper (stationery articles); tissues; 
writing paper pads; blocks of paper; notebooks; notepaper; paper for 
writing; binder paper; folder paper; binders; document holders 
[stationery]; book covers; painting pads, colouring books; drawing and 
activity books; luminous paper; adhesive note paper; crepe paper; tissue-
paper; staples; flags of paper; paper pennants; writing instruments; pens; 
pencils; pen sets; fibertip pens; color pencils; rolling ball pens; broad-tip 
markers; ink, inking pads, rubber stamps; paint boxes; paintings; chalk; 
decorations for pencils (stationery articles); magazine; newspapers; 
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journals, particularly dealing with athletes or sporting events; printed 
teaching material; schedules (for recording results); events programmes; 
event albums; photographic albums; autograph books; address books; 
diaries; personal organizers; bound journals; road maps; tickets; tickets; 
cheques; printed timetables; pamphlets and brochures; comics; 
collectable pl
sticker albums; calendars; posters; postcards; stamps; advertising signs 
and banners and materials of paper or cardboard; rub down transfers; 
iron-on transfers of paper; office requisites (except furniture); correcting 
fluids; rubber erasers; pencil sharpeners; stands for writing implements; 
paper-clips; drawing pins; rulers; dispensers for adhesive tape; staples for 
offices; stencils; document holders; clipboards; memo pad holders; 
bookends; seals [stamps]; phone, atm, travel and entertainment, cheque 
guarantee and debit cards made of paper or cardboard, credit cards (not 
encoded) of paper or cardboard. 

Class 18 
Luggage tags of cardboard. 

Class 21 
Combs; sponges; combs and hairbrushes; toothbrushes; floss for dental 
purposes; the aforesaid goods for human use; household or kitchen 
utensils and containers; brushes; brush-making materials; articles for 
cleaning purposes; steelwool; glass, unworked or semi-worked, except 
building glass; glassware, porcelain and earthenware not included in 
other classes; household or kitchen utensils and containers (non-electric), 
not of precious metals or coated therewith; tankards, mugs, cups and 
drinking glasses, plates and dishes, saucers, glasses, not of precious 
metals; tea pots not of precious metal; insulated kitchen mitts; household 
gloves; corkscrews, electric and non-electric; bottle openers, electric and 
non-electric; beverage bottles; vacuum flasks; non-electric coolers for food 
and drinks; statues, sculptures and trophies related to the sport of soccer 
made of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass; decorative bottles for cosmetic 
use; clothes drying hangers; waste paper baskets. 

Class 28 
Scratch cards. 

Class 29 
Meat; fish; poultry; game; meat extracts; preserved, frozen, dried and 
cooked fruits and vegetables; jellies; jams; fruit, stewed; eggs; milk; milk 
products; edible oils; edible fats; meat extracts preserved; cooked fruit 
and vegetable; tinned fruit and vegetables; edible oils and fats; processed 
nuts; jams; jellies; canned fish and meat; milk; milk drink products; milk 
products; cheese products; the aforesaid goods for human use; french 
fries. 

Class 30 
Coffee; tea; cocoa; artificial coffee; rice; tapioca; sago; flour; cereals; 
bread; pastries; confectionery; edible ices; sugar; honey; syrups and 
treacles; yeast; baking powder; salt; mustard; vinegar; sauces 
[condiments]; spices; salt. 

Class 31 
Sowing seeds; agricultural products not included in other classes; 
horticultural products not included in other classes; forestry products not 
included in other classes; fresh fruits; fresh vegetables; seeds; natural 
plants; flowers; foodstuffs for animals; malt; berries, fresh fruits; flowers; 
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turf; the aforesaid goods for human use; live animals; grass seeds. 

Class 32 
Beers; mineral water [beverages]; aerated water; non-alcoholic beverages; 
fruit juice beverages; juices; syrups and powders for making beverages; 
preparations for making beverages; non-alcoholic beverages; mineral 
water [beverages]; other non-alcoholic drinks; isotonic drinks; fruit and 
vegetable drinks and juices; frozen fruit drinks; beer. 

Class 33 
Alcoholic beverages (except beer). 

Class 35 
Computerised online retailing for others, via a global communications and 
information network; online retailing and wholesaling, retailing, retailing 
via a global computer network, online retailing, retail consumer markets, 
online retail consumer markets, department stores, online department 
stores, all of the aforesaid relating to pharmaceuticals and sanitary 
preparations, disinfectants, fungicides, herbicides, combs and sponges, 
brushes, surgical, medical and dental apparatus and instruments, 
artificial limbs, eyes and teeth, orthopaedic articles, suture materials, 
parts and fittings for the aforesaid goods, playthings, gymnastic and 
sporting articles, foodstuffs, food supplements, dietetic food, food 
additives, sanitary articles, cosmetics, non-prescription medicines, 
healthcare preparations, sporting goods and toys, plants and flowers; 
consultancy and information in relation to the aforesaid services, included 
in this class; the aforesaid services for human use; advertising; business 
management; business administration; office functions; computerised file 
management; administrative order processing; updating of advertising 
material; compiling of cost analyses; advertising by mail order; 
employment agencies; auctioneering services; direct mail advertising, 
organisation and coordination of daily tasks, and assistance, namely 
arranging and conducting of advertising events; arranging and 
concluding of commercial transactions, including within the framework of 
e-commerce; arranging of trading and economic contacts, also over the 
internet; business management assistant services; industrial management 
assistance; management assistance to commercial companies; assistance 
with purchasing goods and services, for others, assistance with the 
management of hotels; business auditing; searching of data in computer 
files, for others; shop window dressing; demonstration of goods; sample 
distribution; invoicing; television advertising; business assistance for 
artists and performers; commercial information agencies; photocopying 
services; import-export agencies; business inquiries; business inquiries; 
commercial administration of the licensing of the goods and services of 
others; compilation of statistics; compilation and systemisation of data 
into computer databases; document reproduction; layout services for 
advertising purposes; online advertising on the internet and other global 
computer network systems; market analysis; marketing studies; typing 
services; modelling for advertising or sales promotion; cost price analysis; 
relocation services for businesses; online advertising on computer 
networks; opinion polling; exhibitions for commercial or advertising 
purposes; organisation of trade fairs for commercial or advertising 
purposes; personnel recruitment; price comparison services; professional 
business consultancy; public relations services; presentation of goods on 
communication media, for retail purposes; publication of publicity texts; 
radio advertising; efficiency experts; advertising agencies; advertising 
management; personnel recruitment consultancy; transcription of 
communications [office functions]; accounting; business management 
consultancy and advisory services; business organisation consulting; sales 
promotion for others; secretarial services; writing of publicity texts; 
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recording and systemization of information in computer databases; 
shorthand; sponsorship search; searching for data in computer databases, 
for others; arranging newspaper subscriptions (for others); arranging 
telecommunications subscriptions, for others; word processing; telephone 
answering for unavailable subscribers; drawing up statements of account; 
payroll preparation; development of advertising articles; bill-posting; tax 
preparation; rental of photocopying machines; publicity material rental; 
rental of advertising space; rental of advertising time on communication 
media; business appraisal; economic forecasting; retailing, including via 
the internet, of goods relating to music, namely music recordings, music 
tapes, music cassettes, music composition software, laser discs, juke boxes 
(coin operated), music CDs, music DVDs; retailing, including via the 
internet, of goods relating to musical digital optical storage discs, musical 
3d discs, musical audiovisual recordings, musical video recordings, 
musical dual discs, musical mini disks, musical SACDs, vinyl records, mp3 
downloads, digital music recordings, digital audiovisual recordings; 
advertising services, namely the dissemination of advertising matter for 
others via an online electronic communications network; retail 
advertising; providing a searchable on-line advertising guide featuring 
screenplays, music, movies, television shows, multimedia presentations, 
computer software, audio files, comic books, and publications; market 
research and information services; compilation of information into 
computer databases; computerised online retailing in relation to 
unworked or semi-worked precious metals, namely ornamental pins of 
precious metals, tie pins, key rings of precious metal, decorations for 
clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery 
boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery 
chains, figurines, lockets, jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, 
ornamental sculptures, necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, 
commemorative emblems, tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat 
ornaments, threads, wire threads, bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, 
boxes, badges, busts, statues, sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, 
commemorative cups, wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders 
(jewellery), decorative pins, precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative 
boxes, jewellery, cases for chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and 
watches, cases for wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, 
jewellery chains for bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins 
(jewellery), trophies, jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, 
ornamental pendants, miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, 
wristwatches, jewellery made of crystal, alloys of precious metal, namely 
ornamental pins of precious metals, tie pins, key rings of precious metal, 
decorations for clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, trinket boxes, tie 
racks, jewellery boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), ornamental figurines, tie 
chains, jewellery chains, figurines, lockets, jewellery, earrings, chains, key 
fobs, cases, ornamental sculptures, necklaces, pendants, nameplates, 
trophy cups, commemorative emblems, tie clips, shoe ornaments, key 
rings, hat ornaments, threads, wire threads, bracelets, trophies, ingots, 
works of art, boxes, badges, busts, statues, sculptures, cuff links, table 
sculptures, commemorative cups, wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring 
holders (jewellery), decorative pins, precious stones, novelty key rings, 
decorative boxes, jewellery, cases for chronometric instruments, cases for 
clocks and watches, cases for wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for 
jewellery, jewellery chains for bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins 
(jewellery), trophies, jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, 
ornamental pendants, miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, 
wristwatches, jewellery made of crystal, jewellery coated in precious 
metal, namely ornamental pins of precious metals, tie pins, key rings of 
precious metal, decorations for clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, 
trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), 
ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery chains, figurines, lockets, 
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jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, ornamental sculptures, 
necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, commemorative emblems, 
tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat ornaments, threads, wire threads, 
bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, boxes, badges, busts, statues, 
sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, commemorative cups, 
wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders (jewellery), decorative pins, 
precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative boxes, jewellery, cases for 
chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and watches, cases for 
wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, jewellery chains for 
bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins (jewellery), trophies, 
jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, ornamental pendants, 
miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, wristwatches, jewellery 
made of crystal, paper, namely tissues for removing make-up, writing 
paper, wrappers (stationery), flags (paper), bottle envelopes, bottle 
wrappers, filling material, envelopes (stationery), index cards (stationery), 
copying paper (stationery), stationery, paper ribbons, paper sheets 
(stationery), face towels of paper, towels of paper, paper bows, table 
napkins of paper, conical paper bags, posters, advertisement boards, place 
mats (sets), packing (cushioning, stuffing) materials, stencils (stationery), 
boxes, school supplies (stationery), shields (paper seals), signs, 
transparencies (stationery), coasters, bags (envelopes, pouches) for 
packaging, foodstuff packaging, packaging for edible ices, packing paper, 
cardboard, namely table mats, packing cases, posters, cartons for 
packaging, packing cartons, packaging materials, packaging containers, 
figurines, place settings, place mats, advertising boards, boxes, easels, 
containers (cardboard), coasters (cardboard), gift boxes (cardboard), 
cardboard articles, airtight packaging, printed advertising boards, display 
banners (cardboard), coasters (cardboard), foodstuff packaging, storage 
boxes for household use, signs, posters, bottle envelopes, bottle wrappers, 
advertising signs, filling material, table place settings, packing 
(cushioning, stuffing) materials, boxes, boxes (cardboard), packaging for 
edible ices, backings for use in bookbinding, cardboard, namely 
cardboard tubes, cardboard boxes, cardboard packaging, cardboard 
mailing tubes, cardboard tags, cardboard, coloured paperboard, mailing 
folders, biscuit boxes, table mats, place mats, packing cases, coasters, 
boxes, luggage tags, advertising boards, advertising signs, packaging 
material, leather and imitations of leather and boxes of leather or 
leatherboard, cases of leather or leatherboard, artificial leather, 
leatherboard, cartons of leather or leatherboard, bags (envelopes, 
pouches) of leather for packaging, busts of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, 
bins of wood or plastic, bottle casings of wood, wood ribbon, works of art 
of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, furniture partitions of wood, placards of 
wood or plastic, signboards of wood or plastic, bottle corks, stoppers, 
unworked or semi-worked horn, unworked or semi-worked ivory, 
unworked or semi-worked whalebone, shell, imitations of shell, amber, 
unworked or semi-worked mother-of-pearl, meerschaum; arranging 
commercial transactions, for others, via online shops, negotiation and 
conclusion of commercial transactions for third parties via 
telecommunication systems; online trading in relation to unworked or 
semi-worked precious metals, namely ornamental pins of precious metals, 
tie pins, key rings of precious metal, decorations for clothing, lapel pins, 
insignia, medals, trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery boxes, jewellery cases 
(caskets), ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery chains, figurines, 
lockets, jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, ornamental sculptures, 
necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, commemorative emblems, 
tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat ornaments, threads, wire threads, 
bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, boxes, badges, busts, statues, 
sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, commemorative cups, 
wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders (jewellery), decorative pins, 
precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative boxes, jewellery, cases for 
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chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and watches, cases for 
wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, jewellery chains for 
bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins (jewellery), trophies, 
jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, ornamental pendants, 
miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, wristwatches, jewellery 
made of crystal, alloys of precious metals, namely ornamental pins of 
precious metals, tie pins, key rings of precious metal, decorations for 
clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery 
boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery 
chains, figurines, lockets, jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, 
ornamental sculptures, necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, 
commemorative emblems, tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat 
ornaments, threads, wire threads, bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, 
boxes, badges, busts, statues, sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, 
commemorative cups, wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders 
(jewellery), decorative pins, precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative 
boxes, jewellery, cases for chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and 
watches, cases for wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, 
jewellery chains for bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins 
(jewellery), trophies, jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, 
ornamental pendants, miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, 
wristwatches, jewellery made of crystal, jewellery coated in precious 
metal, namely ornamental pins of precious metals, tie pins, key rings of 
precious metal, decorations for clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, 
trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), 
ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery chains, figurines, lockets, 
jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, ornamental sculptures, 
necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, commemorative emblems, 
tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat ornaments, threads, wire threads, 
bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, boxes, badges, busts, statues, 
sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, commemorative cups, 
wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders (jewellery), decorative pins, 
precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative boxes, jewellery, cases for 
chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and watches, cases for 
wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, jewellery chains for 
bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins (jewellery), trophies, 
jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, ornamental pendants, 
miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, wristwatches, jewellery 
made of crystal, paper, cardboard, paper, namely tissues for removing 
make-up, writing paper, wrappers (stationery), flags (paper), bottle 
envelopes, bottle wrappers, filling material, envelopes (stationery), index 
cards (stationery), copying paper (stationery), stationery, paper ribbons, 
paper sheets (stationery), face towels of paper, towels of paper, paper 
bows, table napkins of paper, conical paper bags, posters, advertisement 
boards, place mats (sets), packing (cushioning, stuffing) materials, stencils 
(stationery), boxes, school supplies (stationery), shields (paper seals), 
signs, transparencies (stationery), coasters, bags (envelopes, pouches) for 
packaging, foodstuff packaging, packaging for edible ices, packing paper, 
cardboard, namely table mats, packing cases, posters, cartons for 
packaging, packing cartons, packaging materials, packaging containers, 
figurines, place settings, place mats, advertising boards, boxes, easels, 
containers (cardboard), coasters (cardboard), gift boxes (cardboard), 
cardboard articles, airtight packaging, printed advertising boards, display 
banners (cardboard), coasters (cardboard), foodstuff packaging, storage 
boxes for household use, signs, posters, bottle envelopes, bottle wrappers, 
advertising signs, filling material, table place settings, packing 
(cushioning, stuffing) materials, boxes, boxes (cardboard), packaging for 
edible ices, backings for use in bookbinding, cardboard, namely 
cardboard tubes, cardboard boxes, cardboard packaging, cardboard 
mailing tubes, cardboard tags, cardboard, coloured paperboard, mailing 
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folders, biscuit boxes, table mats, place mats, packing cases, coasters, 
boxes, luggage tags, advertising boards, advertising signs, packaging 
material, leather and imitations of leather and boxes of leather or 
leatherboard, cases of leather or leatherboard, artificial leather, 
leatherboard, cartons of leather or leatherboard, bags (envelopes, 
pouches) of leather for packaging, busts of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, 
bins of wood or plastic, bottle casings of wood, wood ribbon, works of art 
of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, furniture partitions of wood, placards of 
wood or plastic, signboards of wood or plastic, bottle corks, stoppers, 
unworked or semi-worked horn, unworked or semi-worked ivory, 
unworked or semi-worked whalebone, shell, imitations of shell, amber, 
unworked or semi-worked mother-of-pearl, meerschaum; online retail 
and wholesale distribution, retailing via a global computer network, 
online retailing, retail supermarkets, online retail supermarkets, 
warehouses, online warehouses, all in relation to paints, varnishes, 
lacquers, bleaching preparations and other substances for laundry use, 
cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations, pharmaceutical 
and sanitary preparations, disinfectants, fungicides, herbicides, hand tools 
and implements (hand-operated), cutlery, razors, computers, DVDs and 
other blank digital recording media, pre-recorded DVDs and other digital 
pre-recorded media, computer software, fireworks, jewellery, horological 
and chronological instruments, musical instruments, printed matter, 
paintbrushes, materials for packaging; online retail and wholesale 
distribution, retailing via a global computer network, online retailing, 
retail supermarkets, online retail supermarkets, warehouses, online 
warehouses, all in relation to leather and imitations of leather and boxes 
of leather or leatherboard, cases of leather or leatherboard, artificial 
leather, leatherboard, cartons of leather or leatherboard, bags (envelopes, 
pouches) of leather for packaging, travelling bags, umbrellas and 
parasols, walking sticks, furniture, mirrors, picture frames, household or 
kitchen utensils and containers, combs and sponges, brushes, glassware, 
pot and pans for cooking purposes, combs and sponges, brushes, 
glassware, pot and pans for cooking purposes, yarns and threads, textiles 
and textile goods, bed covers, table covers, clothing, footwear, headgear, 
lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid, buttons, hook and eyes, pins and 
needles, carpets, rugs, mats and matting, linoleum, wall hangings, games 
and playthings, decorations for christmas trees, candles, lights, light 
bulbs, matches, electronic games, computer games, video games, 
electronic game software, computer game software and video games 
software, scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, 
optical, weighing, measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-
saving and teaching apparatus and instruments, apparatus and 
instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity, apparatus for recording, transmission 
or reproduction of sound or images, magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs, automatic vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated 
apparatus, cash registers, calculating machines, data processing 
equipment and computers, fire-extinguishing apparatus, cds, dvds and 
high-density optical discs, laptop computers, tablet computers, hand-held 
electronic devices, personal digital assistants, digital music players, mobile 
phones, smartphones, digital cameras and digital video cameras, 
electronic book readers, wireless communication devices, surgical, 
medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and instruments, artificial 
limbs, eyes and teeth, orthopaedic articles, suture materials, apparatus for 
lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, 
ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes, vehicles, apparatus for 
locomotion by land, air or water; online retail and wholesale distribution, 
retailing via a global computer network, online retailing, retail 
supermarkets, online retail supermarkets, warehouses, online warehouses, 
all in relation to ornamental pins of precious metals, tie pins, key rings of 
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precious metal, decorations for clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, 
trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), 
ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery chains, figurines, lockets, 
jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, ornamental sculptures, 
necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, commemorative emblems, 
tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat ornaments, threads, wire threads, 
bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, boxes, badges, busts, statues, 
sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, commemorative cups, 
wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders (jewellery), decorative pins, 
precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative boxes, jewellery, cases for 
chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and watches, cases for 
wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, jewellery chains for 
bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins (jewellery), trophies, 
jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, ornamental pendants, 
miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, wristwatches, jewellery 
made of crystal, alloys of precious metal, namely ornamental pins of 
precious metals, tie pins, key rings of precious metal, decorations for 
clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery 
boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery 
chains, figurines, lockets, jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, 
ornamental sculptures, necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, 
commemorative emblems, tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat 
ornaments, threads, wire threads, bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, 
boxes, badges, busts, statues, sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, 
commemorative cups, wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders 
(jewellery), decorative pins, precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative 
boxes, jewellery, cases for chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and 
watches, cases for wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, 
jewellery chains for bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins 
(jewellery), trophies, jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, 
ornamental pendants, miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, 
wristwatches, jewellery made of crystal, jewellery coated with precious 
metal, namely ornamental pins of precious metals, tie pins, key rings of 
precious metal, decorations for clothing, lapel pins, insignia, medals, 
trinket boxes, tie racks, jewellery boxes, jewellery cases (caskets), 
ornamental figurines, tie chains, jewellery chains, figurines, lockets, 
jewellery, earrings, chains, key fobs, cases, ornamental sculptures, 
necklaces, pendants, nameplates, trophy cups, commemorative emblems, 
tie clips, shoe ornaments, key rings, hat ornaments, threads, wire threads, 
bracelets, trophies, ingots, works of art, boxes, badges, busts, statues, 
sculptures, cuff links, table sculptures, commemorative cups, 
wristwatches, tie bars, tie clips, ring holders (jewellery), decorative pins, 
precious stones, novelty key rings, decorative boxes, jewellery, cases for 
chronometric instruments, cases for clocks and watches, cases for 
wristwatches, cases for jewellery, boxes for jewellery, jewellery chains for 
bracelets, chain links (jewellery), lapel pins (jewellery), trophies, 
jewellery, wristwatches, rings, medals, cuff links, ornamental pendants, 
miniature figures, key fobs, figurines, jewellery, wristwatches, jewellery 
made of crystal, precious stones, fiction and non-fiction books on a variety 
of topics, fiction and non-fiction book series, comic books, illustrated 
novels, stories in illustrated form and comic strips, storyboards and 
graphic templates, magazines in the field of comic strips; online retail and 
wholesale distribution, retailing via a global computer network, online 
retailing, retail supermarkets, online retail supermarkets, warehouses, 
online warehouses, all in relation to paper, cardboard, paper, namely 
tissues for removing make-up, writing paper, wrappers (stationery), flags 
(paper), bottle envelopes, bottle wrappers, filling material, envelopes 
(stationery), index cards (stationery), copying paper (stationery), 
stationery, paper ribbons, paper sheets (stationery), face towels of paper, 
towels of paper, paper bows, table napkins of paper, conical paper bags, 
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posters, advertisement boards, place mats (sets), packing (cushioning, 
stuffing) materials, stencils (stationery), boxes, school supplies 
(stationery), shields (paper seals), signs, transparencies (stationery), 
coasters, bags (envelopes, pouches) for packaging, foodstuff packaging, 
packaging for edible ices, packing paper, cardboard, namely table mats, 
packing cases, posters, cartons for packaging, packing cartons, packaging 
materials, packaging containers, figurines, place settings, place mats, 
advertising boards, boxes, easels, containers (cardboard), coasters 
(cardboard), gift boxes (cardboard), cardboard articles, airtight 
packaging, printed advertising boards, display banners (cardboard), 
coasters (cardboard), foodstuff packaging, storage boxes for household 
use, signs, posters, bottle envelopes, bottle wrappers, advertising signs, 
filling material, table place settings, packing (cushioning, stuffing) 
materials, boxes, boxes (cardboard), packaging for edible ices, backings 
for use in bookbinding, cardboard, namely cardboard tubes, cardboard 
boxes, cardboard packaging, cardboard mailing tubes, cardboard tags, 
cardboard, coloured paperboard, mailing folders, biscuit boxes, table 
mats, place mats, packing cases, coasters, boxes, luggage tags, advertising 
boards, advertising signs, packaging material, bookbinding material, 
artists' materials, typewriters and office requisites, instructional and 
teaching material, plastic materials for packaging, printed matter in the 
field of computers, printed matter in the field of tablet computers, printed 
matter in the field of multimedia products, interactive products and online 
services, printed publications, books, magazines, newsletters, periodicals, 
brochures, documents, handbooks (manuals), journals, leaflets, greeting 
cards, advertising and promotional material, catalogues, computer 
hardware users guide, computer instruction manuals, computer manuals 
(handbooks), publications relating to technology, digital equipment and 
high-tech equipment, catalogues relating to telecommunications, portable 
and digital electronic devices for sending and receiving of calls, faxes, e-
mails, videos, instant messages, music, audiovisual and multimedia works, 
and other digital data, music books, teaching manuals for music, music 
magazines, patterns for t-shirts and sweatshirts, parts and fittings for the 
aforesaid goods, animal skins, hides, trunks and travelling bags, whips, 
harness and saddlery, mirrors; online retail and wholesale distribution, 
retailing via a global computer network, online retailing, retail 
supermarkets, online retail supermarkets, warehouses, online warehouses, 
all in relation to busts of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, bins of wood or 
plastic, bottle casings of wood, wood ribbon, works of art of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic, furniture partitions of wood, placards of wood or 
plastic, signboards of wood or plastic, bottle corks, stoppers, unworked or 
semi-worked horn, unworked or semi-worked ivory, unworked or semi-
worked whalebone, shell, imitations of shell, amber, unworked or semi-
worked mother-of-pearl, meerschaum, household or kitchen utensils and 
containers, combs and sponges, unworked or semi-worked glass, textiles 
and textile goods, parts and fittings for the aforesaid goods, bed covers, 
table covers, games and playthings, gymnastic and sporting articles; 
providing business information provided online from a searchable 
database or via a global computer network; providing a searchable online 
advertising guide featuring the goods and services of online vendors; 
disseminating advertisements for others via an on-line electronic 
communications network; product merchandising; promoting the goods 
and services of others through limited availability discount offers via an 
on-line electronic communications network; the bringing together of 
selected service providers in the field of telecommunications, financial 
services (consumer credit), travel and guest accommodation, computer 
consultancy, e-commerce, hosting of websites, sale and auctioneering in 
relation to a wide variety of consumer goods, and product maintenance, 
warranty extensions, enabling others to conveniently view and select those 
services via a website; arranging subscriptions to books, reviews, or comic 
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books; providing business information provided online from a searchable 
database or via a global computer network; providing a searchable online 
advertising guide featuring the goods and services of others; computerized 
on-line searching and ordering services featuring movies, documentaries, 
films, television programs, graphics, animation and multimedia 
presentations, and other audiovisual works in the form of videocassettes; 
online retail and wholesale distribution, retailing via a global computer 
network, online retailing, retail supermarkets, online retail supermarkets, 
warehouses, online warehouses, all in relation to foodstuffs, dietary 
supplements, dietetic food, food additives, alcoholic and non-alcoholic 
beverages, sanitary articles, washing and cleaning preparations, 
cosmetics, non-prescription medicines, healthcare preparations, small 
items of metal hardware, machines and apparatus for metalworking, 
woodworking, plastics processing, concrete and stone working, 
construction, DIY and garden requisites, household machines and 
equipment, electrical kitchen appliances for preparing food and 
beverages, consumer electronic equipment and apparatus, apparatus for 
recording, transmission or reproduction of sound, images and/or other 
data, computers, telecommunication apparatus, bicycles, boats, bicycles 
accessories, automotive accessories, accessories for boats, jewellery, 
stationery, decorative articles, office requisites, craft requisites, packaging 
articles, packing, stopping and insulating materials, leatherware, travel 
articles, construction materials, animal requisites, household and kitchen 
goods, household or kitchen utensils and containers, crockery and cutlery, 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware, textile goods, household textiles, 
haberdashery, floor coverings, sporting goods and toys, animal feed, 
plants and flowers, tobacco, tobacco products, smokers' articles, lighters, 
tents, accessories for tents; rental of vending machines, business 
intermediary services, organising of business contacts, organizing of 
business competitions; marketing agency services; import and export 
services; negotiation and conclusion of commercial transactions for third 
parties; ordering services; procurement services, for others, subscription 
services; business assistance, management and administrative services; 
business analysis, research and information services; consultancy and 
information in relation to the aforesaid services, included in this class; 
online retail store services featuring streaming and downloadable pre-
recorded electronic games; computerized processing of on-line purchase 
orders; compilation of business information into a searchable databases 
available via a global computer network; compilation of advertising 
information featuring the goods and services of other on-line vendors, into 
an on-line advertising guide; providing an online commercial information 
directory; online ordering services; customer loyalty program services 
featuring rewards in the form of discounted shipping services; retail 
services, namely, administration of a discount program for enabling 
participants to obtain discounts on shipping services through use of a 
discount membership program and variable rate shipping program; 
business intermediary services for the sale and purchase of goods and 
services; carrying out auction sales; classified advertising; computerized 
on-line ordering featuring general merchandise and general consumer 
goods; commercial information services provided by access to a computer 
database to enable others to conveniently view and select services from a 
website; data retrieval services for transmitting, displaying and storing 
transaction, identification and financial information; information, namely 
providing information about retail products to customers, including the 
availability of specific products of interest to them; advertising and 
providing an online trade information directories for electronics games 
enthusiasts; internet and wireless communication advertising services; 
distribution of advertising material; rental of advertising time on 
communication media; television and radio advertising services; 
advertising in the form of animation; promotional agency services; public 
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relations services and commercial promotions; market studies; market 
research services; opinion polling; organisation of exhibitions for 
commercial or publicity purposes; organisation of publicity for 
commercial exhibitions; compilation of data in computer databases; 
database management services; compilation of statistical information; 
publicity of sports events in the domain of soccer; distribution of radio 
and television entertainment, games, films, music, interactive advertising 
and video recordings for advertising purposes. 

Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; cultural activities; 
entertainment information; publication of periodicals; providing online 
electronic publications (not downloadable); publication of electronic 
books and journals; publication of material on magnetic or optical data 
media; publication of music online; distribution or rental of motion 
pictures; rental of apparatus for receiving cinematographic films, sound 
or video; provision of information in the field of entertainment online; 
organization of competitions; all the aforesaid services also provided 
online from a computer database, the internet or by an internet-enabled 
phone; information relating to entertainment or education provided on-
line from a computer database or a global computer network relating to 
movies, motion pictures, documentaries, films, television programs, 
graphics, animation and multimedia presentations, videos and dvds, high 
density optical discs and other audiovisual works; providing on-line 
electronic publications (not downloadable) relating to movies, motion 
pictures, documentaries, films, television programs, graphics, animation 
and multimedia presentations, videos, dvds, high density optical discs, and 
other audiovisual works; entertainment services, namely movies, motion 
pictures, documentaries, films, television programs, graphics, animation, 
and multimedia presentations, and other audiovisual works viewable over 
computer networks and global communication networks; providing 
information concerning movies, motion pictures, documentaries, films, 
television programs, graphics, animation and multimedia presentations, 
videos and other audiovisual works over computer networks and global 
communication networks; information provided on-line from a computer 
database or from a global computer network relating to movies, motion 
pictures, documentaries, films, television programs, graphics, animation 
and multimedia presentations, videos and other audiovisual works; 
providing general news and information regarding movies, motion 
pictures, documentaries, films, television programs, graphics, animation 
and multimedia presentations, videos and other audiovisual works, from a 
database; providing rental services, namely rental of cinema films, 
documentary films, motion pictures, films, sound recordings, multimedia 
presentations, electronic books and publications, video recordings, pre-
recorded videotapes, digital video disks, musical recordings, multimedia 
recordings, and computer games via global communications networks; 
providing rental services, namely rental of cinema films, documentary 
films, motion pictures, films, sound recordings, multimedia presentations, 
electronic books and publications, video recordings, pre-recorded 
videotapes, digital video disks, musical recordings, multimedia recordings, 
and computer games via global communications networks; providing 
information in the field of entertainment; providing information relating 
to contests and games; providing online non-downloadable comic books 
and graphic novels; providing entertainment information that allows 
users to review screenplays, movies, television shows, graphic images, 
storyboards and entertainment properties, via a website; providing on-
line journals [blogs] and non-downloadable publications in the field of 
entertainment, comics, screenplays, books, short stories via a website; 
providing information, contests, text, video, audio, publications all related 
to entertainment via a website; providing news and information in the 
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field of entertainment relating to information, contests, text, video, audio, 
publications all related to entertainment; providing non-downloadable 
motion pictures and videos, motion pictures and television shows via a 
website or social networks; rental of videos, audio recordings and games 
including game cartridges for use with electronic games apparatus; hire, 
leasing and rental of television, or radio apparatus, games, films, 
interactive television programmes, sound or video recordings; information 
relating to entertainment or education provided on-line from a computer 
database or a global computer network relating to movies, motion 
pictures, documentaries, films, television programs, graphics, animational 
and multimedia presentations, videos and dvds, and other audiovisual 
works; providing on-line electronic publications (not downloadable) 
relating to movies, motion pictures, documentaries, films, television 
programs, graphics, animational and multimedia presentations, videos 
and dvds, and other audiovisual works; providing information and 
commentary in the field of entertainment or education via a global 
computer network, namely information in the field of music, books, 
movies, motion pictures, television programs, games, toys, sporting goods, 
electronics, multimedia presentations, videos and dvds; entertainment 
services, namely, providing online prerecorded audio programs in the 
field of music, books, movies, motion pictures, television programs, games, 
toys, sporting goods, electronics, multimedia presentations, videos and 
dvds, and other household and consumer goods; entertainment, namely 
providing portions of pre-recorded audio, visual and audiovisual works 
via the internet; publishing of books, magazines, literary works, visual 
works, audio works, and audiovisual works; providing non-downloadable 
pre-recorded audio, visual and audiovisual works via wireless networks; 
providing on-line computer games and on-line interactive stories; 
publication of excerpts from books, periodicals, and literary works; 
providing information, news, articles and commentary in the field of 
entertainment, including, movies, television, audiovisual works, music, 
audio works, books, theatre, literary works, sporting events, recreational 
activities and leisure activities; providing of facilities for tournaments, 
dance, musicals, sports training, contests, games, games of chance, 
festivals, museums, parks, cultural events, concerts, fashion shows and 
multimedia presentations; providing of interactive education in the form 
of computer-based and computer-assisted instruction on topics in the field 
of current events, education, history, language, liberal arts, literature, 
mathematics, business, science, hobbies, technology, culture, sports, arts, 
psychology and philosophy; providing news, articles and commentary in 
the field of education and educational institutions; education services in 
the nature of classroom instruction and on-line distance learning on topics 
of current events, education, history, language, liberal arts, math, 
business, science, hobbies, technology, culture, sports, arts, psychology, 
and philosophy; interactive educational services in the nature of 
computer-based and computer-assisted instruction on topics of current 
events, education, history, language, liberal arts, literature, math, 
business, science, hobbies, technology, culture, sports, arts, psychology, 
and philosophy; education and entertainment in the form of podcasts, 
webcasts, and continuing programmes featuring news and commentary in 
the field of motion pictures, television programmes, audiovisual works; 
interactive education in the form of computerised instruction in relation to 
topics in the field of music, audio works, books, theatre, literary works, 
sporting events, recreational activities, leisure activities, tournaments, art, 
dance, musicals, exhibitions, sports training, clubs, radio, comedy, 
contests, visual works, games, games of chance, festivals, museums, parks, 
cultural events, concerts; interactive education in the form of computer-
based and computer-assisted instruction in relation to topics in the field of 
publishing, animation, current events, fashion and multimedia 
presentations, available via the internet or other computer or 
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communications networks; providing of recorded audio, audiovisual and 
multimedia works featuring entertainment, motion pictures, television, 
audiovisual works, music, audio works, books, theatre, literary works, 
sporting events, recreational activities, leisure activities, tournaments, art, 
dance, musicals, exhibitions, sports training; providing pre-recorded 
audio, audiovisual and multimedia works featuring clubs, radio, comedy, 
contests, video clips, games, games of chance, festivals, museums, parks, 
cultural events, concerts, publications, animation, current events, fashion 
shows and multimedia presentations, via the internet or other computer 
and communications networks; film production, film production (in 
studios), production of radio and television programmes, production of 
shows, radio entertainment, recording studio services, theatre 
productions, video editing, videotape film production, scriptwriting 
services, film production (in studios), theatre productions, editing of 
videotapes, organisation of competitions, radio and television 
programmes, clubs (entertainment); dubbing, editing of films, music 
composition services, recording studio services, recording of sound; 
entertainment services, namely, providing online computer games; 
entertainment services, namely, providing online electronic games; 
entertainment services, namely, providing on-line video games; electronic 
game services provided by means of the internet; providing a computer 
game for use network-wide by network users; providing information on-
line relating to computer games and computer enhancements for games; 
providing online non-downloadable digital games, motion pictures, 
television shows, music, audio and video files featuring books, news and 
information from a searchable online entertainment database; providing 
entertainment information in the field of audio, video and audiovisual 
content, namely movies, TV shows, videos and music via a website; 
providing news and information in the field of entertainment relating to 
product reviews and recommendations, all regarding audio, video and 
audiovisual content in the nature of movies, TV shows, videos and music; 
providing non-downloadable audio, video and audiovisual content in the 
nature of recordings featuring movies, TV shows, videos and music via a 
website; providing non-downloadable audio, video and audiovisual 
content in the field of entertainment from a searchable database available 
on the internet, telecommunications networks and wireless 
telecommunications networks; providing entertainment information 
regarding audio, video and audiovisual content via social networks; 
consultancy in the field of entertainment and the entertainment industry; 
organisation of lotteries and competitions; amusement park services; 
rental services for audio and video equipment; production, presentation, 
rental of films, audio and video recordings; production, presentation, 
rental of interactive education and entertainment interactive compact 
discs, CDroms and computer games; radio and television program and 
video tapes production services; creating animated cartoons; production 
of animated television programs; arranging of beauty contests; interactive 
entertainment services; online gambling; provision of games over the 
internet or on wireless electronic communication device; provision of 
raffle services, information relating to entertainment or education, 
provided on-line from a computer database or the internet or on wireless 
electronic communication device; electronic games services provided by 
means of the internet or on wireless electronic communication device; 
online entertainment in the form of chat rooms on the internet or on 
wireless electronic communication devices; providing digital music from 
the internet or on wireless electronic communication device; providing 
digital music from mp3 internet web sites or by wireless electronic 
communication device; photography, audio, and videotaping production 
services; translation and interpretation; provision of facilities for 
entertainment; organization of computer game competitions; computer 
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game competitions organized on-line. 

Class 42 
Design and development of computer hardware and computer software; 
computer services, namely remote hosting of operating systems and 
computer applications; hosting operating systems and computer 
applications through the internet; rental of computing and data storage 
facilities of variable capacity; providing software, non-downloadable, 
accessible over a global computer network, for managing computer 
applications; web site maintenance, creation and hosting services; 
application service provider, namely, providing, hosting, managing, 
developing and maintaining applications, software, websites in the fields 
of e-commerce, on-line payments, order queuing, website design, data 
storage, shared computing capacity scaling, messaging services and 
calculation of website ranking based on user traffic; application service 
provider, namely, providing, hosting, developing databases in the fields of 
e-commerce, on-line payments, order queuing, website design, data 
storage, shared computing capacity scaling, messaging services and 
calculation of website ranking based on user traffic; computer 
programming; consultancy services relating to multimedia applications 
management, presentation and control, computer programming, 
hardware, software and computer system design; editing, updating, 
maintenance and support services for software; computer programming 
services relating to multimedia applications management, presentation 
and control, research, database management, facilities management and 
outsourcing; scientific and technological services and research and design 
relating thereto; computer services, namely hosting of software for 
computerized on line search and ordering service featuring the wholesale 
and retail distribution of music, books, movies, motion pictures, television 
programs, games, toys, sporting goods, electronics, multimedia 
presentations, videos and dvds, and other household and consumer goods; 
hosting of software for an online service for analyzing personal 
preferences and generating recommendations; computer services, namely 
hosting an online database featuring a wide range of general interest 
information via the internet; computer services, namely, providing search 
engines for obtaining general interest information; hosting an interactive 
database for transmission of messages among computer users and 
subscribers concerning music, books, movies, motion pictures, television 
programs, games, toys, sporting goods, electronics, multimedia 
presentations, videos and dvds, and other household and consumer goods, 
product reviews and purchase information on the internet; providing on-
line non-downloadable internet browser software; providing non-
downloadable mobile communications device software for enhancing 
mobile access to the internet via computers, mobile computers, and mobile 
communications devices; technical support, namely troubleshooting and 
debugging of computer hardware and software problems and hardware 
and software problems in mobile computers and mobile communications 
devices; computer hardware and computer software consultancy and 
computer software design; software design for others; mobile computer 
and mobile communications device hardware and software consultation 
and design; mobile computer and mobile communications device software 
design for others; hosting of third party content, photos, videos, text, data, 
images, well sites and other electronic works; providing search engines; 
providing search software platforms to allow users to request and receive 
photos, videos, text, data, images and electronic works; interactive hosting 
services which allow users to publish and share their own photos, videos, 
text, data, images online; maintenance and updating of software relating 
to computer, internet and password security and prevention of computer, 
internet and password risks; providing information in the field of 
astronomy, weather, interior design, technology, computers, software, 
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computer peripherals, computer hardware, geology, engineering, 
architecture, medical research, and product research and testing via the 
internet or other computer or communications networks; installation and 
maintenance of computer programs; providing technical information 
relating to computer software and hardware via a website; computer 
hardware design, software, application, and network consulting services; 
consultancy in the field of computers; document data transfer from one 
computer format to another; hosting of digital content on global computer 
networks, wireless networks, and electronic communications networks; 
providing software search platforms to allow users to request and receive, 
content, text, visual works, audio works, audiovisual works, literary 
works, data, files, documents and electronic works; providing temporary 
use of non-downloadable computer software to enable users to access and 
download computer software; providing temporary use of online non-
downloadable computer software that generates customized 
recommendations of software applications based on user preferences; 
monitoring of computerized data and computer systems and networks for 
security purposes; scientific and technical services and research and 
design relating thereto; industrial analysis and research services; hosting, 
scaling and maintaining on-line databases for others; cloud computing 
featuring software for use in database management; cloud hosting of 
electronic databases; application service provider (asp) featuring software 
for use in database management; platform as a service (PaaS) featuring 
computer software platforms for use in database management; software 
as a service (SaaS) services featuring software for use in database 
management; IT services, namely providing database servers of variable 
capacity to others; providing non-downloadable software for database 
management via a webite; providing hosted operating systems and 
computer applications through the internet; providing, developing and 
designing software, non-downloadable, accessible over a global computer 
network, for managing computer applications; constructing an internet 
platform for electronic commerce; designing on-line forums for 
discussion; creating electronically stored web pages for online services and 
the internet; data warehousing; creating and maintaining web sites for 
others; maintenance of the web sites of others; rental of web servers; 
hosting a website that gives users the ability to review various print, 
photographic, graphic image, and audio and video content and utilize a 
custom template to provide input, likes, dislikes, edits, changes, 
modifications, opinions, suggestions, and comments and engage in social, 
business and community networking; computer services, namely, creating 
a web pages for others including creating virtual communities for 
registered users to participate in discussions, get feedback from their 
peers, form virtual communities, and engage in social networking all in 
the field of entertainment and the entertainment industry; design and 
development of computer game software; video and computer game 
design and development services; providing temporary use of on-line non-
downloadable software development tools for the design and development 
of electronic games; providing temporary use of on-line non-
downloadable software and applications for accessing streaming audio 
and video files, games, social networks, text files and multimedia files; 
video game development services; technical support services, namely, 
troubleshooting of computer game software problems; application service 
provider (asp) featuring software for use in relation to visual images, 
namely, software for digital animation and special effects of images, video 
games, and motion pictures; application service provider (asp) featuring 
application programming interface (api) software including such software 
for the streaming, storage, and sharing of video games, content, data and 
information; providing non-downloadable software applications; 
providing temporary use of on-line non-downloadable cloud computer 
software for use in electronic storage of data; computer software 
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development in the field of mobile applications; application service 
provider, namely, hosting, managing, developing, and maintaining 
applications, software, and web sites, in the fields of personal productivity, 
wireless communication, mobile; providing technical support services 
regarding the usage of communications equipment; creation of video and 
computer game software; leasing of computer programs; computer rental; 
computer consultancy services; data processing (programming); computer 
software design services; designing of web sites or sites on wireless 
electronic communication device; computer software installation and 
maintenance; creation and maintenance of web sites on wireless electronic 
communication networks; maintenance of computer software; hosting of 
websites on the internet or on wireless electronic communication device. 

Class 43 
Providing food and drink; providing temporary accommodation; 
providing of food and drink, in particular with fast food, in cafeterias and 
restaurants; catering services; hotel services; lodging and boarding 
services; hotel and temporary accommodation reservations. 

Class 44 
Agriculture, horticulture and forestry services; the aforesaid services for 
human use; medical services; hygienic care for human beings; beauty care 
for human beings; psychological tests in connection with selection of 
personnel. 

Class 45 
Database licensing services. 

ARTGERECHT GMBH 

BÖRSENSTRAßE 2-4 60313 FRANKFURT AM MAIN GERMANY 

 
 

40201818485T (35  39)  
(International Registration No. 1422044)  

Date of International Registration: 23/01/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 23/01/2018 
Date of Notification: 13/09/2018 
 

 

Class 35 
Advertising, marketing, publicity, business management and business 
information services; advertising and promotional services; the promotion 
of products and services for others; business administration; retail 
services in relation to filling and packaging machines, food and beverage 
processing machines, packing machines, bulk filling machines, bottle 
capping and bottle stopping machines, injection moulding machines, 
vacuum packing machines, carton forming machines, labelling machines, 
cheesemaking pressing and cutting machines, milling machines, mixing 
machines, dairy equipment (machines), conveyors, homogenizer 
(machine), centrifuges, separators, heat exchangers (parts of machines), 
moulds (parts of machine), beverage preparation machines, food 
preparation machines, equipment for processing of foodstuffs and 
beverages, machines for use in making ice cream [industrial], machines 
and equipment for extracting juice from fruits and vegetables, machines 
and equipment for blending or portioning food and liquid products, 
machines and equipment for mixing or diluting food and liquid products, 
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fruit presses, surveying, weighing, measuring, checking and teaching 
apparatus and instruments, computer systems for supervising and 
controlling food processing, computer systems for supervising and 
controlling food processing including the filling and packaging systems, 
monitoring apparatus and instruments, electric monitors, electric 
installations for the remote control of industrial operations, computers, 
computer software, apparatus for controlling contents or ratios with 
respect to ingredients in food and beverages, weighing, measuring and 
proportioning apparatus and instruments, dosing machines, dosimeters, 
temperature indicators, gauges, downloadable publications, pressure 
indicators, apparatus for heating, steam generating, cooking, cooling, 
drying, ventilating and dehydrating, apparatus for thermal treatment of 
food and beverages, heat exchangers, pasteurizers, sterilizers, 
evaporators, freezers, refrigerating apparatus and machines, milk cooling 
installations, electric pressure cookers, auto claves [electric pressure 
cookers], machines for making ice creams and sorbets, level controlling 
valves in tanks, paper and paper products, printed materials, cardboard 
(cartons), paperboard and packages thereof, wrapping- and packing 
material, partly or wholly of paper, paperboard, cardboard or plastic, 
packaging containers and packaging materials made of paper or made of 
paper coated with plastic material, bags, sacks, pouches, trays and sheets 
for packaging and storage of foodstuffs and liquids, or semi-liquid 
products, containers for ice cream, cone sleeves, plastic materials for 
packaging (not included in other classes), plastic films, plastic film for 
wrapping and packing material, laminated papers, paperboard or 
cardboard for packaging, distribution, wrapping and storage of food and 
liquid products, stationery, instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus), packages of wood, cork, cane and substitutes for all these 
materials, packages of plastic, non-metal bottle caps and bottle closures, 
non-metal closures for containers, sealing caps, non-metal transport 
pallets, non-metal bottles and containers, non-metal trays and crates, 
plastic trays for foodstuffs, plastic trays used in food packaging, kitchen 
utensils, cookware, apparatus (non-electrical) for preparing food, 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware, kitchen containers, kitchen storage 
racks, kitchen cutting boards, kitchen waste paper bins, kitchen oven 
gloves, tableware, cookware, food storage containers, heat retaining food 
containers, articles for cleaning, drinking straws and bottles, meat, fish, 
poultry and game, meat products, cooked meats, sausages, burgers, 
kebabs, fish products, seafoods, edible shellfish and shellfish products, 
poultry products, game products, fruit products, preserved, frozen, dried 
and cooked fruits and vegetables, vegetable products, potato products, 
potato chips, potato crisps, edible nuts, prepared meals, instant meals, 
soups and preparations for making soups, jellies, jams, compotes, eggs, 
milk and milk products, edible oils and fats, coffee, tea, cocoa and 
artificial coffee, rice, tapioca and sago, flour and preparations made from 
cereals, bread, pastries and confectionery, edible ices, sugar, honey, 
treacle, condiments, spices, ice, ready-made meals, ready-made meals 
served in packaging, snack foods; retail services, online retail services 
connected with the sale of foods beverages and ready prepared meals and 
beverages; provision of consumer product information relating to foods 
and beverages; provision of consumer product information relating to 
foods and beverages; foods and beverage shows and exhibitions for 
commercial or promotional purposes; providing an online marketplace 
for the buying and selling of foods and beverages; organisation and 
management of business incentive and loyalty schemes; administration, 
management and organisation of customer loyalty programs including 
such programs involving discounts or incentives; advice, consultation and 
information services relating to the aforesaid services. 

Class 39 
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Transportation services; delivery of goods; delivery of foods and 
beverages; storage services; storage of foods and beverages; delivery, 
storage and transporation of foods and beverages prepared for 
consumption; transport brokerage; delivery of foods and beverages by 
and for restaurants, bars and caterers; distribution services; distribution, 
wrapping and storage of food and liquid products; distribution of 
foodstuffs, beverages and prepared meals; transportational logistics; 
rental of storage containers; rental of warehousing space; arrangement of 
and managment of transportation; packaging services; packaging services 
for foods and beverages; conducting of mail order delivery services; 
transportation and delivery of pre-packed, prepared meals; advice, 
consultation and information services relating to the aforesaid services. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 35 
23/07/2017 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 39 
23/07/2017 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

TORUS PAK RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT S.À.R.L 

1, ZONE INDUSTRIELLE BOMBICHT L-6947 NIEDERANVEN 
LUXEMBOURG 

 
 

 

40201820266W (17  19  35)  
(International Registration No. 1426852)  

Date of International Registration: 12/10/2017 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/10/2017 
Date of Notification: 04/10/2018 
 
The following claim is made in the International Registration: Colour(s) 
claimed: Beige, blue, black and white. 

Class 17 
Metal foils for insulation, plastic film not for packaging, insulating tapes 
and insulating paper adhesive tapes for use in construction, adhesive tapes 
not for household, medical or office use, sealing strips for windows and 
doors, insulating tapes, bags of rubber for packing. 

Class 19 
Non-metallic building materials, construction materials of glass, bitumen 
products for the construction industry, non-metallic building components, 
non-metal girders, non-metal scaffolding, non-metallic walls, non-metallic 
ceiling, non-metallic building panels, plaster, lime, finish plasters made of 
colored artificial resin, non-metallic components of roofs, non-metallic 
floor and wall covering tiles, non-metallic coatings for the construction 
industry, non-metallic building materials in strips, felt for the building 
industry, binding materials for the production of briquettes, prefabricated 
panels partition, adhesive mortar for use in building, adhesive mortar for 
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jointing, masking, stiffening and reinforcement of joining non-metallic 
panels for the construction industry, non-metal expansion joints for floors 
and walls, plaster boards and plaster-gypsum boards, reinforcing 
materials, not of metal, for building, plastic tape, PVC film for use as a 
building material, non-metallic building materials in the form of 
fiberglass tape, cellulose tape, acrylic facing plaster, a gypsum mortar, the 
mortar and lime plaster in mortar, plaster for use in building, weight 
reinforced gypsum, fire retardant plasters, plasterboard, non-metallic 
strip for connecting building boards, joining building panels, gypsum 
panels, drywall, ceiling tiles, tape for grouting ceramic tiles, gypsum and 
plasterboard, strip and foil made of composite material and cotton used in 
construction, tape and plastic films and composite materials used in 
construction, tape made of composite material, plastic covered with textile 
materials, clipping textile or cotton for use in construction, non-metallic 
protective tape for construction, non-metallic tape painting, decorative 
non-metallic tape for use in construction, protective tapes of paper and 
plastic used in construction; road marking sheets and strips of synthetic 
material. 

Class 35 
Retail and wholesale service, including online for the following goods: 
articles and tools for the construction industry, chemicals designed for 
construction, chemicals for aeration and maintenance of concrete, 
preservatives bricks and ceramics except paints and varnishes, 
preservative formulations used in construction, chemicals for cleaning 
chimneys, cleaning chemicals, synthetic resins in raw state, industrial 
adhesives, adhesives for construction, mass adhesives and assembly for 
construction industry, solvents for varnishes, plasticizers, fire-resistant 
materials, adhesives for concrete bricks and ceramics, silicones, binder, 
putties, glues, adhesives for industrial purposes, synthetic resins in raw 
state, paints, varnishes, lacquers, pigments, stains, thinners for paints and 
varnishes, binders for paints, preparation for wood preservation, anti-
corrosive preparations, plastic substances, semi-processed, damp-proof 
and liquid tight insulating materials and insulating coating for buildings 
and structures of concrete and reinforced concrete, materials for 
insulation and insulating coating used for application to industrial statues, 
substances and coatings to protect concrete surfaces, building tiles for 
horizontal and vertical application for use in construction in the field of 
grocery industry, natural resins in crude, metal building materials, prefab 
elements of metal structures for assembly building boards of non-metal, 
gypsum board, plasterboard panels, gypsum non-woven, ceiling tiles, 
corners, metal profiles to finish construction, mechanical metal fasteners, 
screws, studs, fittings, hangers for mounting and installation of gypsum 
boards, plasterboards, gypsum non-woven, non-metal building materials, 
non-metallic components, metal wall, reinforcement of non-metal for 
building industry, non-metallic building panels, plaster, lime, non-metallic 
pipes and pipe elements, non-metallic finish of roofs, non-metallic 
components of roofs, non-metallic building elements finishing, non-
metallic floor and wall coverings, terracotta, linings of metal for building 
industry, non-metallic coats and coatings for the construction industry, 
non-metallic strip, prefabricated panels partition, adhesives based on 
plaster, finishing putties, materials for grouting, reinforcing tape, a 
reinforcing webs of paper intended for embedding in weight filler, gypsum 
plaster and mortar, plaster and gypsum lime mortar, mortars, gypsum 
plaster for acoustic and thermal insulation, fire retardant plasters, 
prefabricated non-metallic, cement board, plasterboard, plasterboard, 
gypsum-woven, gypsum fiber-reinforced, ceiling tiles, non-metallic strip 
for connecting building boards, joining building panels, gypsum panels, 
panels drywall, ceiling tiles, tapes, glues and adhesive for industry and 
construction, paints, varnishes, lacquers, anti-corrosion measures, means 
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for securing the timber, paper, cardboard, paper tapes used in 
construction, protective films used in construction, cardboard for 
construction, plastic bags, metal strip for the construction industry, 
acoustic tape, aluminum strips, anti-slip tape, protective tapes, adhesive 
tapes, masking tapes, tape weather stripping, painting instruments, 
painting tools for construction, buckets, manual tools for building, tools 
for gardening, abrasive articles for industrial construction, abrasive tools 
for construction industry, tiling tools, tools for wallpapering, cutting tools 
used in building, measuring tools used in construction, utensils and 
cleaning tools used in construction, seals, lines, ropes, nets, drills, utensils 
and tools upholstery, strip and foil made of composite material and cotton 
used in construction, tape made of composite material, plastic covered 
with textile materials, clipping textile or cotton for use in construction, 
protective tapes of paper and plastic used in construction, non-metallic 
tape painting, decorative non-metallic tape in construction, non-metallic 
warning tape, protective paper tapes, non-metallic wrapping tapes, plastic 
bags. 

KRZYSZTOF ADAMCZYK 

UL. GENERALA ST. SKALSKIEGO 5 LOKAL 15 PL-03-982 
WARSZAWA POLAND 

 
 

40201819504V (07)  
(International Registration No. 1424469)  

Date of International Registration: 14/05/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 14/05/2018 
Date of Notification: 27/09/2018 
 

 

Class 07 
Chemical processing machines and apparatus and parts and fittings 
therefor; food processing machines and apparatus and parts and fittings 
therefor; beverage processing machines and apparatus and parts and 
fittings therefor; painting machines and apparatus and parts and fittings 
therefor; plastic processing machines and apparatus and parts and fittings 
therefor; semiconductor manufacturing machines and systems and parts 
and fittings therefor; fluid discharging machines and apparatus for use in 
the manufacture of precision devices, foods and beverages, 
semiconductors, automobile parts and parts and fittings therefor; fluid 
dispensing machines for use in the manufacture of precision devices, foods 
and beverages, semiconductors, automobile parts and parts and fittings 
therefor; fluid painting and coating machines and apparatus for use in the 
manufacture of precision devices, foods and beverages, semiconductors, 
automobile parts and parts and fittings therefor; fluid filling machines 
and apparatus for use in the manufacture of precision devices, foods and 
beverages, semiconductors, automobile parts and parts and fittings 
therefor; the above goods not for use on ships or in the off shore field. 

HEISHIN LTD. 

1-1-54, MISAKIHOMMACHI, HYOGO-KU, KOBE-SHI HYOGO 652-
0852 JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: INFINITUS LAW CORPORATION, P.O. 
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BOX 259, RAFFLES CITY POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 911709 

 
 

 

40201819619R (17  19  35)  
(International Registration No. 1424509)  

Date of International Registration: 12/10/2017 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/10/2017 
Date of Notification: 27/09/2018 
 
The following claim is made in the International Registration: Colour(s) 
claimed: Beige, red, black and white. 

Class 17 
Metal foils for insulation, plastic film not for packaging, insulating tapes 
and insulating paper adhesive tapes for use in construction, adhesive tapes 
not for household, medical or office use, sealing strips for windows and 
doors, insulating tapes, bags of rubber for packaging. 

Class 19 
Non-metallic building materials, construction materials of glass, bitumen 
products for the construction industry, non-metallic building components, 
non-metal girders, non-metal scaffolding, non-metallic walls, non-metallic 
ceiling, non-metallic building panels, plaster, lime, finish plasters made of 
colored artificial resin, non-metallic components of roofs, non-metallic 
floor and wall covering tiles, non-metallic coatings for the construction 
industry, non-metallic building materials in strips, felt for the building 
industry, binding materials for the production of briquettes, prefabricated 
panels partition, adhesive mortar for use in building, adhesive mortar for 
jointing, masking, stiffening and reinforcement of joining non-metallic 
panels for the construction industry, non-metal expansion joints for floors 
and walls, plaster boards and plaster-gypsum boards, reinforcing 
materials, not of metal, for building, plastic tape, PVC film for use as a 
building material, non- metallic building materials in the form of 
fiberglass tape, cellulose tape, acrylic facing plaster, a gypsum mortar, the 
mortar and lime plaster in mortar, plaster for use in building, weight 
reinforced gypsum, fire retardant plasters, plasterboard, non-metallic 
strip for connecting building boards, joining building panels, gypsum 
panels, drywall, ceiling tiles, tape for grouting ceramic tiles, gypsum and 
plasterboard, strip and foil made of composite material and cotton used in 
construction, tape and plastic films and composite materials used in 
construction, tape made of composite material, plastic covered with textile 
materials, clipping textile or cotton for use in construction, non-metallic 
protective tape for construction, non-metallic tape painting, decorative 
non-metallic tape for use in construction, protective tapes of paper and 
plastic used in construction; road marking sheets and strips of synthetic 
material. 

Class 35 
Retail and wholesale service, including online for the following goods: 
articles and tools for the construction industry, chemicals designed for 
construction, chemicals for aeration and maintenance of concrete, 
preservatives bricks and ceramics except paints and varnishes, 
preservative formulations used in construction, chemicals for cleaning 
chimneys, cleaning chemicals, synthetic resins in raw state, industrial 
adhesives, adhesives for construction, mass adhesives and assembly for 
construction industry, solvents for varnishes, plasticizers, fire-resistant 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 188  
  

 

materials, adhesives for concrete bricks and ceramics, silicones, binder, 
putties, glues, adhesives for industrial purposes, synthetic resins in raw 
state, paints, varnishes, lacquers, pigments, stains, thinners for paints and 
varnishes, binders for paints, preparation for wood preservation, anti-
corrosive preparations, plastic substances, semi-processed, damp-proof 
and liquid tight insulating materials and insulating coating for buildings 
and structures of concrete and reinforced concrete, materials for 
insulation and insulating coating used for application to industrial statues, 
substances and coatings to protect concrete surfaces, building tiles for 
horizontal and vertical application for use in construction in the field of 
grocery industry, natural resins in crude, metal building materials, prefab 
elements of metal structures for assembly building boards of non-metal, 
gypsum board, plasterboard panels, gypsum non-woven, ceiling tiles, 
corners, metal profiles to finish construction, mechanical metal fasteners, 
screws, studs, fittings, hangers for mounting and installation of gypsum 
boards, plasterboards, gypsum non-woven, non-metal building materials, 
non-metallic components, metal wall, reinforcement of non-metal for 
building industry, non-metallic building panels, plaster, lime, non-metallic 
pipes and pipe elements, non-metallic finish of roofs, non-metallic 
components of roofs, non-metallic building elements finishing, non-
metallic floor and wall coverings, terracotta, linings of metal for building 
industry, non-metallic coats and coatings for the construction industry, 
non-metallic strip, prefabricated panels partition, adhesives based on 
plaster, finishing putties, materials for grouting, reinforcing tape, a 
reinforcing webs of paper intended for embedding in weight filler, gypsum 
plaster and mortar, plaster and gypsum lime mortar, mortars, gypsum 
plaster for acoustic and thermal insulation, fire retardant plasters, 
prefabricated non-metallic, cement board, plasterboard, plasterboard, 
gypsum-woven, gypsum fiber-reinforced, ceiling tiles, non-metallic strip 
for connecting building boards, joining building panels, gypsum panels, 
panels drywall, ceiling tiles, tapes, glues and adhesive for industry and 
construction, paints, varnishes, lacquers, anti-corrosion measures, means 
for securing the timber, paper, cardboard, paper tapes used in 
construction, protective films used in construction, cardboard for 
construction, plastic bags, metal strip for the construction industry, 
acoustic tape, aluminum strips, anti-slip tape, protective tapes, adhesive 
tapes, masking tapes, tape weather stripping, painting instruments, 
painting tools for construction, buckets, manual tools for building, tools 
for gardening, abrasive articles for industrial construction, abrasive tools 
for construction industry, tiling tools, tools for wallpapering, cutting tools 
used in building, measuring tools used in construction, utensils and 
cleaning tools used in construction, seals, lines, ropes, nets, drills, utensils 
and tools upholstery, strip and foil made of composite material and cotton 
used in construction, tape made of composite material, plastic covered 
with textile materials, clipping textile or cotton for use in construction, 
protective tapes of paper and plastic used in construction, non-metallic 
tape painting, decorative non-metallic tape in construction, non-metallic 
warning tape, protective paper tapes, non-metallic wrapping tapes, plastic 
bags. 

KRZYSZTOF ADAMCZYK 

UL. GENERALA ST. SKALSKIEGO 5 LOKAL 15 PL-03-982 
WARSZAWA POLAND 
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40201820727U (08  21)  
(International Registration No. 1419506)  

Date of International Registration: 14/02/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 26/09/2018 
Date of Notification: 11/10/2018 
 

 

Class 08 
Cutlery, spoons, knives, scissors, forks, knife sharpeners, all the aforesaid 
goods not included in other classes. 

Class 21 
Tableware [other than knives, forks and spoons]; crockery and tableware, 
all the aforesaid goods not included in other classes; porcelain, crystal, 
glass and earthenware for domestic and/or eating and/or ornamental 
and/or religious use; wine coolers; articles for household purposes, namely 
tableware for appetizers, trays, cups, basins, plates, jars, dishes for candy; 
cocktail shakers; wine buckets, holders and stands for bottles, jars, 
glasses, bowls and plates not included in other classes; pot lids, glass 
boxes, buckets, bottle openers, bottles, glasses, broom handles, 
corkscrews, kettles, bowls, cups, cheese holders, candle holders, 
candlesticks, knife racks, menu card holders, pepper mills, pots, 
containers for foods, pans, presentation trays, sprinklers, bowls, dishes, 
pans, dinnerware, glass stoppers, pouring spouts, napkin rings, funnels, 
tea and coffee sets, drinking vessels, tableware, colanders, sieves, cruet 
sets for oil, vinegar and mustard; graters; skimmers; nutcrackers (not 
included in other classes of goods); all the aforesaid goods not included in 
other class of goods. 

B.V. KONINKLIJKE VAN KEMPEN & BEGEER 

ROTTERDAMSEWEG 196 NL-2628 AR DELFT NETHERLANDS 

 
 

 

40201820932Y (09  35  37  39  42)  
(International Registration No. 1428062)  

Date of International Registration: 08/02/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 08/02/2018 
Date of Notification: 11/10/2018 
 
Class 09 
Scientific, weighing, measuring, signaling, control (checking), life-saving 
(rescue) apparatus and instruments; apparatus and instruments for 
conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, regulating or 
controlling electricity; electric apparatus and instruments for measuring, 
monitoring and controlling apparatus for the production and storage of 
energy; zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, electronic batteries 
(accumulators), rechargeable batteries, ignition battery, anode battery, 
battery adapters, vehicle batteries, storage batteries for electric vehicles; 
chargers for batteries, battery starters, battery cables, battery charging 
stations, power packs (batteries); electric resistances; electric 
accumulators, electric collectors; electric chargers; zinc-air batteries, 
electric batteries, solar cells, rechargeable batteries; photovoltaic cells and 
modules; photovoltaic solar panels (photovoltaic modules); thermal 
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photovoltaic panels for production of electricity; apparatus for charging 
electric accumulators; apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sounds or images; data processing equipment and 
computers; software (recorded programs); computer programs; none of 
the aforesaid goods in connection with X-Ray equipment, diffraction or 
spectrometry. 

Class 35 
Advertising; sales promotion for others; promotion on behalf of others of 
zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, electronic batteries, rechargeable 
batteries, ignition battery, anode battery, battery adapters, vehicle 
batteries, storage batteries for electric vehicles, battery chargers, 
recharging stations for electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, electric 
batteries, solar cells, rechargeable batteries; retail or wholesale of zinc-air 
batteries, electric batteries, electronic batteries, rechargeable batteries, 
ignition battery, anode battery, battery adapters, vehicle batteries, storage 
batteries for electric vehicles, battery chargers, recharging stations for 
electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, solar cells, 
rechargeable batteries; commercial information and advice for consumers 
(consumer advice shop); business advice and information in the field of 
energy consumption, energy storage, environmental protection, 
preservation of natural resources, renewable energy, new energies and 
sustainable development; business advice and information relating to the 
production, supply, consumption, storage of energy. 

Class 37 
Servicing, fitting, maintenance, repair and cleaning of zinc-air batteries, 
electric batteries, electronic batteries, rechargeable batteries, ignition 
battery, anode battery, battery adapters, vehicle batteries, storage 
batteries for electric vehicles, battery chargers, recharging stations for 
electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, solar cells, 
rechargeable batteries; recharging and replacement services for zinc-air 
batteries, electric batteries, electronic batteries, rechargeable batteries, 
ignition battery, anode battery, vehicle batteries, storage batteries for 
electric vehicles, zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, solar cells, 
rechargeable batteries; installation, maintenance and repair of machines, 
apparatus and systems of production, distribution and storage of energy; 
installation, maintenance and repair of photovoltaic cells, modules and 
plates; installation, maintenance and repair of electrical apparatus and 
installations, photovoltaic panels, solar panels; information on 
construction, maintenance and repair of apparatus and installations in the 
field of renewable energy, sustainable development, environmental 
protection, natural resource preservation and efforts to combat climate 
change; supervision, management of installation, servicing, maintenance 
and repair works on apparatus for the production, provision and 
distribution of energy; installation and maintenance of computer 
hardware; installation of zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, electronic 
batteries, rechargeable batteries, ignition battery, anode battery, battery 
adapters, vehicle batteries, storage batteries for electric vehicles, battery 
chargers, charging stations for electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, electric 
batteries, solar cells, rechargeable batteries; none of the aforesaid services 
in connection with X-Ray equipment, diffraction or spectrometry. 

Class 39 
Transport, storage, distribution and supply (distribution) of energy and 
renewable energies; information and advisory services relating to storage 
and distribution of energy and renewable energies; distribution (delivery) 
of non-advertising printed matter concerning energy, the transport, 
storage, distribution and supply thereof, environmental protection, new 
energies, preservation of natural resources and biodiversity, sustainable 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 191  
  

 

development, namely, delivery of mail. 

Class 42 
Design, development of zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, electronic 
batteries, rechargeable batteries, ignition battery, anode battery, battery 
adapters, vehicle batteries, storage batteries for electric vehicles, battery 
chargers, recharging stations for electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, 
electric batteries, solar cells, rechargeable batteries; research and 
development services in the field of energy, renewable energies, electric 
transport, in particular zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, electronic 
batteries, rechargeable batteries, ignition battery, anode battery, battery 
adapters, vehicle batteries, storage batteries for electric vehicles, battery 
chargers, recharging stations for electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, 
electric batteries, solar cells, rechargeable batteries; consulting, technical 
research, technical advice and technical assistance (engineering) in the 
field of zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, electronic batteries, 
rechargeable batteries, ignition battery, anode battery, battery adapters, 
vehicle batteries, batteries for electric vehicles, battery chargers, 
recharging stations for electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, electric 
batteries, solar cells, rechargeable batteries; engineering services in the 
field of zinc-air batteries, electric batteries, electronic batteries, 
rechargeable batteries, ignition battery, anode battery, battery adapters, 
vehicle batteries, batteries for electric vehicles, battery chargers, 
recharging stations for electric batteries, zinc-air batteries, electric 
batteries, solar cells, rechargeable batteries; development, design and 
maintenance of software in the field of energy; evaluations and estimates 
in the scientific and technological fields rendered by engineers in the field 
of energy; engineering services including evaluations, estimates, research 
and reports in scientific and technological fields; technical project study; 
engineering services; surveying (engineering work); research and 
development of new products for others; design, development, installation 
and maintenance, updating or rental of software; programming for 
computers; physical (provided by engineers) and chemical analysis; 
scientific and technological research in the field of energy; engineering 
services to better manage energy production, storage and consumption; 
research and study for the rationalization of energy consumption; 
technical advice in the field of energy-saving; environmental protection-
related research; technical studies for the evaluation and optimization of 
energy performance of apparatus; technical advice and consulting on 
environmental protection and the development of renewable energy; 
laboratory work and scientific and technological project management in 
the fields of electricity, renewable energy, sustainable development, 
ecology, town planning, environmental protection, limiting waste and 
pollution, natural resource preservation and efforts to combat climate 
change; studies, researches and expertise provided by engineers in the 
fields of energy, environment, natural resources, sustainable development 
and urban planning; information and technical advice on electrical safety; 
quality control; testing of materials; technical tests; technical appraisals 
relating to the transfer of technology; technical advice and technical 
assistance (engineering) for the transfer of technology and know-how; 
none of the aforesaid services in connection with X-Ray equipment, 
diffraction or spectrometry.

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
10/08/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
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10/08/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 37 
10/08/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 39 
10/08/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
10/08/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

ZNR BATTERIES 

30 ROUTE DÉPARTEMENTALE 128, F-91120 PALAISEAU, FRANCE 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RAVINDRAN ASSOCIATES LLP, 61 
STAMFORD ROAD, #02-09 STAMFORD COURT, SINGAPORE 
178892 

 
 

40201903963Q (42)  
(International Registration No. 1451916)  

Date of International Registration: 26/09/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 26/09/2018 
Date of Notification: 21/02/2019 
 

 

Class 42 
Providing computer programs on data networks; rental of internet 
servers and providing information relating thereto; rental of 
communication network servers and providing information relating 
thereto; rental of server for communications by computer terminals and 
providing information relating thereto; design, programming and 
maintenance of communication network system and providing 
information relating thereto; programming and consulting of computer 
programs on data networks and providing information relating thereto; 
creating computer programs on data networks for data processing and 
providing information relation thereto; design, programming, 
maintenance, or consulting of communication network system and 
providing information relating thereto; technological advice relating to 
computers and unmanned aerial vehicles; researches or studies on nature 
and natural environmental conservation; research and development 
services relating to unmanned aerial vehicles; design of unmanned 
aircraft; design; geological and topographical research and providing 
information relating thereto; surveying and providing information 
relating thereto; testing on architectural construction and providing 
information relating thereto; non-destructive inspection and providing 
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information relating thereto; research and analysis of concrete structures. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 42 
18/04/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

SENSYN ROBOTICS, INC. 

5F, 27SY BLDG., 1-8-7, SHIBUYA, SHIBUYA-KU TOKYO 150-0002 
JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: YUSARN AUDREY, 24 RAFFLES PLACE, 
#27-01 CLIFFORD CENTRE, SINGAPORE 048621 

 
 

 

40201918333V (05  30)  
(International Registration No. 1483227)  

Date of International Registration: 29/04/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 29/04/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
 
Class 05 
Confectionery, sweets, chews, chewing gum for medical purposes; dietetic 
food adapted for medical purposes (included in this class). 

Class 30 
Confectionery, foam confectionery, marshmallows, sweetmeats [candy], 
jellied confectionery, caramels, sweets, chews, chewing gum, not for 
medical purposes, fruit gums, wine gums, confectionery (including with a 
base of foam confectionery and/or chews and/or fruit gums and/or wine 
gums, with and without chocolate coatings); liquorice, liquorice products, 
puffed rice, marzipan and goods made therefrom. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 05 
15/01/2019 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 30 
15/01/2019 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

HITSCHLER INTERNATIONAL GMBH & CO. KG 

AACHENER STRAßE 1042 50858 KÖLN GERMANY 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FRANCINE TAN LAW CORPORATION, 
133 NEW BRIDGE ROAD, #13-02 SINGAPORE 059413 
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40201905111W (03  10  21)  
(International Registration No. 1454475)  

Date of International Registration: 20/11/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 20/11/2018 
Date of Notification: 07/03/2019 
 

 

Class 03 
Preparations for the care and hygiene of the mouth, teeth, throat, gums 
and buccal cavity; rinsing preparations for preventing tartar and caries; 
dentifrices; preparations for the care of the teeth; dentifrices; 
mouthwashes; mouthsprays; dental gels; fluor gels for the care of teeth, 
fluor mouth washes; cleaning powder; teeth whitening dentifrices in the 
form of solid tablets. 

Class 10 
Odontological and dental apparatus and instruments; electric gum 
massaging instruments; dental mirrors; interdental brushes for use in 
dental treatment. 

Class 21 
Toothbrushes; toothbrushes, electric; brush-making materials; 
replaceable toothbrush heads; toothbrush holders; dental floss, dental 
floss holders, toothpicks, toothpicks holders, brushes; denture brushes; 
holders and containers for dental floss. 

BLBR GMBH 

LIL-DAGOVER-RING 5 82031 GRÜNWALD GERMANY 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: KELVIN CHIA PARTNERSHIP, 6 
TEMASEK BOULEVARD, #29-00 SUNTEC TOWER FOUR, 
SINGAPORE 038986 

 
 

 

40201911365P (07  09  11  20  21  43)  
(International Registration No. 1467720)  

Date of International Registration: 05/03/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 05/03/2019 
Date of Notification: 23/05/2019 
 
Class 07 
Electric apparatus for preparing beverages; pumps for removing or 
adding air to bottled beverages; wine pumps; parts and components for 
all the aforesaid goods. 

Class 09 
Computer programs and software; computer programs and computer 
software for the Internet of goods; computer programs and software for 
the analysis of commercial and other data; computer programs and 
computer software for business decision making; computer programs and 
computer software for processing, management, analysis of large volumes 
of information, statements of large volumes of data from databases and 
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the evaluation of transaction and other data; all the aforesaid goods are 
also powered by means of a cloud computing model; data carriers with 
software, including tapes, discs and cards. 

Class 11 
Apparatus for refrigerating, drying, ventilating and distributing water; 
combination apparatus for cooling and freezing; hot air apparatus; 
apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, refrigerating, 
drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes; electric heating 
apparatus; mobile heating apparatus; mobile heating apparatus for 
industrial purposes; steam heating apparatus; air conditioners; cooling 
apparatus; lighting apparatus; light-emitting diode [LED] lighting 
apparatus; vertical lighting apparatus; apparatus for the supply of food 
and drink with heat control, other than vending machines; cooling 
apparatus and installations; refrigerating apparatus and installations; 
portable electric heating apparatus; portable electric heating apparatus 
for household purposes; refrigerating apparatus; beverage-cooling 
apparatus; ice machines and apparatus; wall-mounted lighting apparatus; 
refrigerating cabinets; electric apparatus for heating beverages; portable 
electric radiators; freezer rooms; refrigerating chambers; freezers; 
electric deep freezers; electric freezers for household purposes; 
refrigerated containers for transport; heat sinks for heating apparatus; 
heat sinks for cooling apparatus; electric refrigerators; electric 
refrigerators for household use; faucets; cooling installations; 
refrigerating installations; liquid cooling installations; cooling 
installations and machines; refrigerating machines; refrigerating 
apparatus and machines; refrigerating counters; freezer cabinets; ice 
boxes; air-conditioning panels for refrigerating rooms; refrigerating 
containers; refrigerators; fridge-freezers; coils [parts of distilling, heating 
or cooling installations]; heating showcases; refrigerated showcases; 
refrigerating display cabinets [display cases]; air-conditioned cabinets for 
the preservation of bottles of wine; electric wine cellars. 

Class 20 
Bottle tops with and without valves; wine racks and component parts 
thereof; bottle tops with or without valves, wine bottle corks. 

Class 21 
Kitchen utensils and containers; wine glasses; corkscrews; wine funnels; 
buckets for alcoholic beverages; ice buckets; coolers for wine and other 
alcoholic beverages; wine aerators, wine pourers; heat insulation covers 
and containers for bottles; buckets including wine buckets and component 
parts thereof; wine filters, bottle holders; bottle drip collars, bottle drip 
stoppers; wine carafes; corkscrews (bottle openers); anti-splatter screens; 
containers with pump/spray function; wine pourers; vacuum bottle 
stoppers specially adapted for use with wine bottles. 

Class 43 
Services for providing food and beverages; bar services; catering services; 
hotel services. 

AVEINE 

24 TER RUE VICTOR HUGO F-94140 ALFORTVILLE FRANCE 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: IPHUB ASIA PTE LTD, 38 KIM TIAN 
ROAD, #06-05 REGENCY SUITES, SINGAPORE 169262 
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40201823252U (09  35)  
(International Registration No. 1433391)  

Date of International Registration: 14/06/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 14/06/2018 
Date of Notification: 08/11/2018 
 

 

Class 09 
Apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound, images 
or data, in particular wearable body sensors, headphones, headphone-
microphone combinations, headphone amplifiers, headphone consoles, 
stereo headphones, two-way plugs for headphones, mobile phones, 
portable phones, carriers adapted for mobile phones, cases adapted for 
mobile phones, cases for mobile phones, devices for hands-free use of 
mobile phones, holders adapted for mobile phones, keyboards for mobile 
phones; apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound 
or images, in particular leather cases for mobile phones, straps for mobile 
phones, docking stations for mobile phones, headsets, wireless headsets, 
headsets for telephones, headsets for use with computers, telephone 
headsets, loudspeakers, loudspeakers with built-in amplifiers, loudspeaker 
systems, loudspeaker installations, loudspeaker housings, loudspeaker 
cabinets, horns for loudspeakers, soundbars, sound bars; apparatus for 
recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images, in particular 
set-top boxes, acoustic couplers, amplifiers, chargers for electric batteries, 
compact disc players, DVD players, computer peripheral devices, data 
processing apparatuses, interfaces for computers, microphones, portable 
media players, audio and video receivers, telephone receivers, telephone 
transmitters, remote controls, remote control apparatuses, television 
apparatuses, walkie-talkies, ear phones, earphones; apparatus for 
recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or images, in particular 
ear pieces, telephone ear pieces, apparatus for the reproduction of sound, 
apparatus for the processing of sound, audio electronic apparatus, audio 
players, audio processing apparatus, high fidelity apparatus, high fidelity 
audio apparatus, noise cancelling apparatus, noise suppression apparatus; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or 
images, in particular portable sound reproducing apparatus, sound 
generation apparatus, sound processors, sound reproducing apparatus, 
sound reproduction apparatus, voice processing systems, voice 
recognisers; communications equipment, in particular apparatus for the 
transmission of data, data communications apparatus, data 
communications hardware, data communications receivers, data 
transmission apparatus, data transmitters, data transmitting apparatus, 
mobile data apparatus, mobile data communications apparatus, wireless 
computer peripherals; measuring, detecting and monitoring instruments, 
indicators and controllers, in particular electronic speed recorders, 
electronic temperature recorders, distance recorder, kilometer recorders, 
mileage recorders, pressure recorders; electronic heart rate recorders 
(other than for medical use); instruments for recording heart activity 
(other than for medical use); electronic blood pressure recorders (other 
than for medical use); electronic blood oxygen saturation recorders (other 
than for medical use); magnetic data carriers, recording discs, in 
particular hard drives, solid state discs, USB discs; compact discs, DVDs 
and other digital recording media; software. 

Class 35 
Retail services for apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction 
of sound, images or data, in particular wearable body sensors or patches, 
headphones, headphone-microphone combinations, headphone amplifiers, 
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headphone consoles, stereo headphones, two-way plugs for headphones, 
mobile phones, portable phones, carriers adapted for mobile phones, cases 
adapted for mobile phones, cases for mobile phones, devices for hands-
free use of mobile phones, holders adapted for mobile phones; retail 
services for apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of 
sound or images, in particular keyboards for mobile phones, leather cases 
for mobile phones, straps for mobile phones, mobile phone docs, docking 
stations for mobile phones, headsets, wireless headsets, headsets for 
telephones, headsets for use with computers, telephone headsets, 
loudspeakers, loudspeakers with built-in amplifiers, loudspeaker systems, 
loudspeaker installations, loudspeaker housings, loudspeaker cabinets; 
retail services for apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction 
of sound or images, in particular horns for loudspeakers, soundbars, 
sound bars, set-top boxes, acoustic couplers, amplifiers, chargers for 
electric batteries, compact disc players, DVD players, computer 
peripheral devices, data processing apparatuses, interfaces for computers, 
microphones, portable media players, audio and video receivers, 
telephone receivers, telephone transmitters, remote controls, remote 
control apparatuses; retail services for apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images, in particular television 
apparatuses, walkie-talkies, ear phones, earphones, ear pieces, telephone 
ear pieces, apparatus for the reproduction of sound, apparatus for the 
processing of sound, audio electronic apparatus, audio players, audio 
processing apparatus, high fidelity apparatus, high fidelity audio 
apparatus, noise cancelling apparatus, noise suppression apparatus; retail 
services for apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of 
sound or images, in particular portable sound reproducing apparatus, 
sound generation apparatus, sound processors, sound reproducing 
apparatus, sound reproduction apparatus, voice processing systems, voice 
recognisers; retail services for communications equipment, in particular 
apparatus for the transmission of data, data communications apparatus, 
data communications hardware, data communication receivers, data 
transmission apparatus, data transmitters, data transmitting apparatus, 
mobile data apparatus, mobile data communications apparatus, wireless 
computer peripherals; retail services for measuring, detecting and 
monitoring instruments, indicators and controllers, in particular 
electronic heart rate recorders, electronic speed recorders, electronic 
temperature recorders, instruments for recording heart activity, distance 
recorders, kilometer recorders, mileage recorders, pressure recorders, 
electronic blood pressure recorders, electronic blood oxygen saturation 
recorders; retail services for magnetic data carriers, recording discs, in 
particular hard drives, solid state discs, USB discs; retail services for 
compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media; retail services for 
software. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
12/01/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
12/01/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

BRAGI GMBH 
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SENDLINGER STRAßE 7 80331 MÜNCHEN GERMANY 

 
 

 

40201902216P (09  35  37  38  41  42)  
(International Registration No. 1446572)  

Date of International Registration: 03/04/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 03/04/2018 
Date of Notification: 31/01/2019 
 
The following claim is made in the International Registration: Colour(s) 
claimed: Blue Pantone 7461C and blue Pantone 2191C. 

Class 09 
Recorded software and software packages, software for remote 
transmission of data, recorded software packages and computer programs 
relating to all manner of fields of activity. 

Class 35 
Advisory services for business management; assistance in the 
management of industrial and/or commercial companies; professional 
business consultancy; business management and organization 
consultancy; management consulting; commercial management of IT 
infrastructures on behalf of industrial or commercial companies 
(outsourcing); business advice on information system management for 
companies; business consultancy relating to information system 
management; business consultancy in design, implementation of 
information systems and computer technologies; commercial consulting in 
the realization and management of information systems and computer 
technologies; consultancy pertaining to personnel issues; personnel 
recruitment; computer file management; organization of exhibitions for 
commercial or advertising purposes; business consultancy and 
information services on commercial companies provided online from a 
computer database or the Internet network; production of advertisements 
used as web page on the Internet network; online presentation of 
advertising texts. 

Class 37 
Computer equipment installation services; computer installation, 
maintenance and repair services; maintenance services for computers, 
computer peripherals, information processing apparatus and telephone 
apparatus; telecommunication equipment and computer hardware 
maintenance services; services for the opening of telephone lines, namely 
installation, configuration, connection, maintenance and repair of 
telecommunication systems. 

Class 38 
Communications by computer terminals, by fiber-optic networks; call 
center services [electronic call diversion and messaging]; electronic 
messaging; information telecommunication services (including web 
pages), telecommunication services provided via the Internet, electric and 
computer mail and messaging services; providing access by 
telecommunication and connection to a computer database or the 
Internet; transmission of texts, graphics, images, audiovisual and 
multimedia information, documents, databases, address files, glossaries, 
practical information provided online from a computer database or the 
Internet network; providing access to and rental of access time to a 
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computer database; provision of access to databases and websites. 

Class 41 
Organization and conducting of colloquiums, conferences, congresses, 
seminars, symposiums; organization of exhibitions for cultural or 
educational purposes; professional training; advisory and information 
services in the fields of education, training provided online from a 
computer database or the Internet; publication in electronic form of 
journals and articles in the fields of computer science, business 
management provided by any means on the Internet; career counseling. 

Class 42 
Information technology consulting, development of IT strategies for 
companies; technical advice and analysis in information systems and 
computer technologies; computer programming; conception (design) and 
development of software and software packages; update of software and 
software packages; computer consultancy services; technical assistance 
regarding information technology, particularly regarding software; 
provision of online non-downloadable operating software for accessing 
and using a cloud computing network; providing online non-
downloadable software for operation and maintenance of computer 
networks and servers; hosting, management, development and 
maintenance of applications, software for accessing websites and 
databases; providing a full range of non-downloadable online application 
software for general and professional purposes; application service 
provider services, namely, hosting, management, development and 
maintenance of applications, software for accessing websites and 
databases; IT consulting services; computer systems integration services; 
assistance services in the field of software as a service; information 
technology (IT) support services; assistance regarding transformation, 
integration, modernization, migration, design, development, 
implementation, testing, optimization, operation and management of 
information technology (IT) and applications; assistance relating to cloud 
computing and large data storage and back-up; temporary provision 
online of non-downloadable cloud software for data management and 
electronic data storage; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; software used as service provider services; provision of 
application services; PaaS platform services; IaaS (Infrastructure as a 
Service) services; electronic storage of files, documents and data; rental of 
electronic data storage spaces. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
06/10/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
06/10/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 37 
06/10/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 38 
06/10/2017 
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France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 41 
06/10/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
06/10/2017 
France 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

CAPGEMINI 

11 RUE DE TILSITT F-75017 PARIS FRANCE 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DONALDSON & BURKINSHAW LLP, P.O. 
BOX 3667, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 905667 

 
 

40201904300T (05  09  35  36)  
(International Registration No. 1452155)  

Date of International Registration: 14/09/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 14/09/2018 
Date of Notification: 28/02/2019 
 

 

Class 05 
Pharmaceutical preparations for contact lenses; contact lens solutions; 
contact lens cleaning solutions; solutions for storing contact lenses; 
contact lens disinfectants; rinsing solutions for contact lenses; neutralising 
solutions for contact lenses; pharmaceutical preparations. 

Class 09 
Spectacles; sunglasses; goggles; contact lenses; containers for contact 
lenses; contact lens cases; cases for storing contact lenses; cases adapted 
for contact lenses; cases for disinfecting contact lenses; contact lens 
holders; devices adapted for use with contact lenses, namely for the 
insertion and removal of contact lenses; blanks for contact lenses; 
electronic publications, downloadable; audio and video recorded compact 
discs, video discs and DVDs; downloadable video and audio files; 
downloadable image files; computer software; wearable activity trackers; 
measuring or testing machines and instruments; telecommunication 
machines and apparatus; electronic apparatus and their parts. 

Class 35 
Advertising; rental of advertising materials; provision of information 
concerning commercial sales; retail services or wholesale services for 
contact lenses and contact lens accessories; administration of reward 
points for the promotion of the goods and services; administration of 
reward points for the promotion of sales; administration of reward point 
cards for the promotion of sales; administration of reward points to be 
redeemed for goods and services for the promotion of sales; advertising in 
the nature of giving reward points and discount privileges corresponding 
to the viewing frequency of the advertisements for the promotion of sales; 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 201  
  

 

organisation and management of loyalty rewards card schemes for 
promoting the goods and services of others. 

Class 36 
Brokerage services relating to installment purchase; brokerage services 
relating to installment sales; providing financial services of credit cards in 
relation to customer loyalty programs. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 05 
23/08/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 09 
23/08/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

MENICON CO., LTD. 

21-19, AOI 3-CHOME, NAKA-KU, NAGOYA-SHI AICHI-KEN 460-
0006 JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WONGPARTNERSHIP LLP, 12 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 MARINA BAY FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 018982 

 
 

 40201819648V (01  02  03)  
(International Registration No. 1152772)  

Date of International Registration: 31/12/2012 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 03/08/2018 
Date of Notification: 27/09/2018 
 
By consent of the registered proprietor of TM No T0601380Z. 

Class 01 
Chemical preparations for the protection of chrome, rubber, leather, 
plastic vinyl, fabric, carpet, metallic and painted surfaces in and/or on 
vehicles, aircraft and marine craft. 

Class 02 
Varnishes, lacquers, glazes; preparations used for the protection of 
vehicles, aircraft and marine craft against corrosion and rust. 

Class 03 
Cleaning, polishing, scouring, waxing, shampooing and abrasive 
preparations; all the aforementioned goods for use only on vehicles, 
aircraft and marine craft. 

JEWELULTRA LIMITED 

DIAMONDBRITE HOUSE, EWELL LANE, WEST FARLEIGH 
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MAIDSTONE, KENT ME15 0NG UNITED KINGDOM 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DONALDSON & BURKINSHAW LLP, P.O. 
BOX 3667, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 905667 

 
 

40201912949Y (09  12  35  39  42  45)  
(International Registration No. 1471261)  

Date of International Registration: 06/12/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 06/12/2018 
Date of Notification: 13/06/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Computer hardware; computer hardware for communicating audio, video 
and data between computers via a global computer network, wide-area 
computer networks, and peer-to-peer computer network; computer 
software for vehicle navigation; computer software for operating an 
autonomous vehicle; computer software for vehicle fleet management; 
computer software for coordinating, scheduling, booking, and dispatching 
vehicles for passenger and freight transport; computer software for 
managing freight transportation by truck and autonomous vehicles; 
navigation apparatus for vehicles; navigational instruments; steering 
apparatus for vehicles; radar apparatus; laser device for sensing distance 
to objects; laser object detectors for use on vehicles; lidar (light detection 
and ranging apparatus); vehicle sensors; sensors for determining position, 
velocity, direction, and acceleration; downloadable mobile applications for 
coordinating transportation services; downloadable mobile applications 
for coordinating, scheduling, booking, and dispatching vehicles for 
passenger and freight transport and delivery services; computer software 
and hardware for vehicle fleet launching, coordination, calibrating, 
direction, and management; cameras; cameras for use with vehicles; 
transmitters of electronic signals; radios for vehicles; radio transmitters 
and receivers; global positioning system (GPS); simulators for driving or 
control of vehicles; vehicle drive training simulators; control units for 
regulating start-up electrical motors; apparatus for testing vehicle brakes; 
vehicle camera driving recorder; mobile applications for booking taxis. 

Class 12 
Land vehicles; automobiles; trucks; freight vehicles; mass transit vehicles; 
autonomous cars; autonomous vehicles; driverless cars; electric vehicles, 
namely, electric cars and electric motor cycles; electrically-powered motor 
scooters; anti-theft devices and alarms for vehicles; motor vehicle alarm 
systems; steering units for land vehicles and parts thereof; drones; plastic 
parts for vehicles, namely, automotive exterior and interior plastic 
extruded decorative and protective trim; metal parts for vehicles, namely, 
automotive exterior and interior metal decorative and protective trim; 
strollers. 

Class 35 
Advertising and marketing services; market research by means of a 
computer database; compilation and systemization of information into 
computer databases; updating and maintaining data in computer 
databases; car auction services; business risk management services; 
business information management; online advertising services through 
computer communications networks. 
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Class 39 
Transportation services; transportation services, namely, making 
reservations and bookings for transportation; transportation of 
passengers by vehicle; transportation services, namely, providing 
temporary use of vehicles; transportation services, namely, providing 
vehicle fleet management; travel by autonomous vehicles; car rental 
services; transport reservation services; freighting services; freight 
transportation by trucks and autonomous vehicles; transportation of 
passengers and freight; providing information regarding autonomous cars 
transportation services and scheduled transportation services via website; 
leasing of vehicles; transportation services, namely, coordinating the 
pickup and drop-off of passengers at designated or directed locations; 
motor vehicle sharing services, namely, providing temporary use of motor 
vehicles; providing taxi booking services via mobile applications. 

Class 42 
Providing online software services for transportation services, namely, 
coordinating, booking, and dispatching autonomous vehicles; research 
and development into autonomous vehicles; research, design, and 
development of computer hardware and software for use with vehicle on-
board computers for monitoring and controlling motor vehicle operation; 
research, design, and development of computer hardware and software 
for vehicle coordination, navigation, calibrating, direction, and 
management; installation, updating, and maintenance of computer 
software for use with vehicle on-board computers for monitoring and 
controlling motor vehicle operation; research, design, and development of 
sensors and structural parts thereof; software as a service (SaaS) services 
featuring computer software for use as an application programming 
interface (API); advanced product research, design, and development in 
the field of artificial intelligence; mapping services; computer security 
consultancy; vehicle roadworthiness testing; conversion of data or 
documents from physical to electronic media; electronic storage of data 
for others on optical, digital and magnetic media; consulting services in 
the field of cloud computing; cloud computing featuring software in the 
field of operating autonomous vehicles. 

Class 45 
Monitoring of security alarm systems; dating services; online social 
networking services; internet-based social introduction service; computer 
software licensing (legal services); licensing of intellectual property; 
licensing of software for management of intellectual property; legal 
administration of licenses; granting of software licenses; stolen vehicle 
recovery services; stolen vehicle tracking; emergency roadside assistance 
services, namely, opening of locks; lost property services in the nature of 
tracking, locating, monitoring and returning services for recovering lost 
personal possessions, namely, lost property return; rental of security 
apparatus. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
08/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 12 
08/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 
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Class 35 
08/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 39 
08/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
08/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 45 
08/06/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

PONY AL INC. 

P.O. BOX 32311, SUITE #4-210, GOVERNORS SQUARE, 23 
LIMETREE BAY AVENUE, CAYMAN ISLANDS KY1-1209, CAYMAN 
ISLANDS 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ELLA CHEONG LLC, 300 BEACH ROAD, 
#31-04/05 THE CONCOURSE, SINGAPORE 199555 

 
 

 

40201915685W (30)  
(International Registration No. 1478019)  

Date of International Registration: 17/11/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 17/11/2018 
Date of Notification: 18/07/2019 
 
Class 30 
Sweets, confectionery, snack and savoury foods made from flour, rice and 
cereals, cakes, biscuits, chocolates, pastry, bakery products, bread, fruit 
cake snacks, snack foods prepared from grains, snack foods prepared 
from maize, snacks manufactured from muesli, snack foods consisting 
principally of bread, snack foods consisting principally of confectionery, 
wheat-based snack foods, corn-based snack food, muruku [rice flour 
snack], snack bars consisting of chocolate, noodles, bakery products, 
chips, corn flour, instant ice-cream mix, wafers, ravadi khaddi shakkar 
(sweets), coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, sago, flour and preparations made from 
cereals, treacle, baking powder, pepper, vinegar, farina, honey, included 
in class 30. 

HALDIRAM BHUJIAWALA LIMITED 

P-420, KAZI NAZRUL ISLAM AVENUE, VIP MAIN ROAD 
KOLKATA 700052, WEST BENGAL INDIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: KASS REGIONAL IP SERVICES PTE 
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LTD, 190 MIDDLE ROAD, #03-21 FORTUNE CENTRE, SINGAPORE 
188979 

 
 

40201921348P (25)  
(International Registration No. 1489303)  

Date of International Registration: 16/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 16/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 

 

Class 25 
Shoes; hosiery; scarfs; gloves [clothing]; girdles; underwear; clothing; 
layettes [clothing]; swimsuits; hats. 

LIANG YONGQI 

UNIT 101, BLOCK 2, HEXINYAJING GARDEN, NO.39, ANNAN 
ROAD, TAIJIANG DISTRICT, FUZHOU CITY FUJIAN PROVINCE 
CHINA 

 
 

 

40201921386Y (09  11)  
(International Registration No. 1489510)  

Date of International Registration: 27/05/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 27/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 09 
Electronic databases, also recorded; downloadable digital music; 
electronic publications, downloadable; downloadable electronic 
brochures; downloadable electronic product information; audio and 
image recordings; application software, in particular for mobile devices 
(mobile apps); software downloadable from the internet; software 
(recorded); firmware; data carriers, also including data recorded thereon; 
computer hardware; loudspeakers; measuring, detecting and monitoring 
instruments; checking (supervision) apparatus and instruments; 
electronic controllers; electronic voice controllers; programmable 
controllers; sensors and detectors; control elements, control panels; all of 
the aforesaid goods in particular in connection with sanitary goods, in 
particular for bath and kitchen. 

Class 11 
Water supply equipment and sanitary installations; mixing valves being 
part of sanitary installations; water supply and water outlet fittings with 
manual and automatic controls; taps for washstands, for bidets and for 
sink units, taps for tubs and for showers; showers, shower bars, shower 
holders, overhead showers, lateral-jet showers, hand showers, shower 
hoses; shower sets consisting of hand shower, shower bar and shower 
hose; shower combinations consisting of overhead shower and/or hand 
shower, shower bar, shower hose and mixer tap; shower systems; shower 
systems having equipment for providing, selecting and controlling water 
jets, water flow and water temperature, and, optionally, lighting, acoustic 
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signals, e.g. music, and scents; shower cubicles; bath installations; inflow 
and outflow fittings, and drainage and overflow fittings for sanitary 
basins, for washstands, for sink units, for bidets, for bathtubs and for 
shower trays; lighting apparatus; regulating apparatus for water supply 
apparatus and sanitary purposes; control apparatus for water supply 
apparatus and sanitary purposes; sanitary tubs and sanitary basins, 
bathtubs, shower tubs, whirlpool tubs, urinals, bidets; sinks and fitted 
sinks; sink units; installation and fastening parts for sanitary installations, 
not of metal; water sockets for sanitary installations; sanitary equipment, 
in particular spraying equipment for discharging fragrances, essential 
oils, cosmetics and the like in a shower system; parts and fittings for the 
aforesaid goods. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
11/12/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 11 
11/12/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

HANSGROHE SE 

AUESTR. 5-9 77761 SCHILTACH GERMANY 

 
 

40201920418Y (35  41  42)  
(International Registration No. 1487755)  

Date of International Registration: 25/06/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 25/06/2019 
Date of Notification: 19/09/2019 
 

 

Class 35 
Business consultancy services; business project management services; 
business strategy and development services; market research design, 
organisation and analysis; analysis of business data; statistical analysis 
and reporting; business advisory services relating to market access, 
strategic marketing and business promotion; business consultancy and 
advisory services in the healthcare sector; information, advisory and 
consultancy services in relation to all of the aforesaid. 

Class 41 
Education and training services; design and provision of teaching, 
educational and training services in relation to the healthcare sector; 
organisation and conducting of educational events; publication services; 
provision of electronic and print publications; translation services; 
information, advisory and consultancy services in relation to all of the 
aforesaid. 

Class 42 
Research services; scientific research; literature research; scientific 
analysis; analysis of scientific, clinical and health economic data; 
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industrial analysis services; provision of scientific surveys; design and 
organisation of observational studies; mathematical modelling; graphic 
design; research services in the field of the healthcare sector; information, 
advisory and consultancy services in relation to all of the aforesaid. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 35 
13/03/2019 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 41 
13/03/2019 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
13/03/2019 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

COSTELLO MEDICAL CONSULTING LIMITED 

50/60 STATION ROAD, CAMBRIDGE CB1 2JH, UNITED KINGDOM 

 
 

 

40201921230W (09  39)  
(International Registration No. 1488326)  

Date of International Registration: 17/05/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 17/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 09 
Cinematographic film, exposed; wide area network router; electronic 
ticket validation apparatus; apparatus for receiving video signals; 
microcomputers; satellite navigational apparatus; neon signs; computer 
software for transmitting photos to a mobile phone; electronic display 
boards; liquid crystal displays. 

Class 39 
Rental of bicycles; courier services [messages or merchandise]; packaging 
of goods; transport services for sightseeing tours; car transport; rental of 
diving suits; arranging of travel tours; car rental; provision of travel 
information via the internet; travel reservation. 

GUANGZHOU LVJI TECHNOLOGY CO., LTD. 

(OFFICE USE ONLY, NOT FOR PLANT USE) ROOM 501, NO.238 
GAOTANG ROAD, TIANHE DISTRICT, GUANGZHOU CITY 510623 
GUANGDONG PROVINCE CHINA 
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40201921251W (09  36)  
(International Registration No. 1488520)  

Date of International Registration: 25/06/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 25/06/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Software for exchanging virtual money; computer programs for 
transaction processing and financial services; computer software 
consisting of digital wallets containing customers' account information; 
computer hardware consisting of digital wallets containing customers' 
account information; computer programs for managing of financial 
transactions; recorded data files; computer programs (software) for 
virtual money, downloadable; computer programs (software) for 
electronic money, downloadable; electronic data files that can be 
converted into electronic cash; security tokens [encryption devices]; 
software for operating virtual money based on blockchain; electronic 
purses for exchanging virtual money based on blockchain; computer 
databases based on blockchain; computer software for encryption; 
electronic money cards; electronic purses; computer software for 
electronic processing of payments and money transfer; electronic 
coupons; computer e-commerce software. 

Class 36 
Providing financial information in the nature of rates of exchange relating 
to blockchain; processing of payment transactions for electronic money 
based on blockchain; exchanging cyber money; financing services for 
money transfer and purchase of goods via electronic communications 
network; electronic funds transfer and payment services; issuance of 
electronic wallet for electronic payment; transfer of funds via electronic 
communication networks; processing of payment transactions for 
electronic money; issuance of electronic money; on-line brokerage for 
trading and transactions relating to currency and other financial 
products; electronic transfers of money. 

PANDORATV CO., LTD. 

11F, 49, DAEWANGPANGYO-RO 644BEON-GIL, BUNDANG-GU, 
SEONGNAM-SI GYEONGGI-DO REPUBLIC OF KOREA 

 
 

 

40201921311R (09)  
(International Registration No. 1489058)  

Date of International Registration: 13/08/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 13/08/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 09 
Cabinets for loudspeakers; megaphones; horns for loudspeakers; 
materials for electricity mains [wires, cables]; electronic connectors; 
batteries, electric; amplifiers; connections for electric lines; telephone 
apparatus. 
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PAN YA YONG 

A28.29, NO. 40 YONGFU ROAD, YUEXIU DISTRICT, GUANGZHOU 
510030 GUANGDONG CHINA 

 
 

40201921343X (07)  
(International Registration No. 1489247)  

Date of International Registration: 23/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 23/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 

 

Class 07 
Stitching machines; ironing machines; heel manufacturing machines; 
sewing machines; overlock sewing machine; scrubbing machine; washing 
machines [laundry]; elevators [lifts]. 

ZENG JIAN JIA 

NO. 23, SUCUO YUCAI ROAD, CHIDIAN VILLAGE, ANHAI TOWN 
362261 JINJIANG CITY, FUJIAN PROVINCE CHINA 

 
 

 
40201921338S (03)  
(International Registration No. 1489208)  

Date of International Registration: 26/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 26/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 03 
Non-medicated skin care preparations. 

BAEK CLINICAL INC. 

688 S. BERENDO ST. #402 LOS ANGELES CA 90005 UNITED STATES 
OF AMERICA 

 
 

40201921089S (09)  
(International Registration No. 1330475)  

Date of International Registration: 29/11/2016 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 22/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Connections for electric cables; electric wires; electric cables; terminals 
[electricity]; couplings, electric; conductors, electric; connectors 
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(electricity). 

PHOENIX CONTACT GMBH & CO. KG 

FLACHSMARKTSTR. 8 32825 BLOMBERG GERMANY 

 
 

 

40201921095V (01  03)  
(International Registration No. 1488238)  

Date of International Registration: 19/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 19/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 01 
Chemicals for use in the manufacture of perfumes and flavors; chemical 
products for use in compositions for perfumery, cosmetics, soaps, bath 
and shower preparations, shampoos, conditioners, detergents, softeners, 
deodorants for personal use and deodorants other than for personal use, 
cleaning preparations for household or industrial use; chemical products 
for use in the manufacture of food, food products, food supplements, 
beverages; chemical products for use as ingredients for food and 
beverages; chemical products for use as flavorings. 

Class 03 
Perfumery; perfumes; essential oils for personal use; essential oils and 
perfume compositions for use in the manufacture of scented products; 
essential oils for use as cosmetic ingredients; essential oils for flavoring 
food and beverages; food flavorings in the form of essential oils; food 
flavorings prepared from essential oils. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 01 
30/01/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 03 
30/01/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

FIRMENICH SA 

1 ROUTE DES JEUNES, CASE POSTALE 239 CH-1211 GENÈVE 
SWITZERLAND 

 
 

40201921097P (01  03)  
(International Registration No. 1488257)  

Date of International Registration: 29/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 29/07/2019 
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Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 01 
Chemicals for use in the manufacture of perfumes and flavors; chemical 
products for use in compositions for perfumery, cosmetics, soaps, bath 
and shower preparations, shampoos, conditioners, detergents, softeners, 
deodorants for personal use and deodorants other than for personal use, 
cleaning preparations for household or industrial use; chemical products 
for use in the manufacture of food, food products, food supplements, 
beverages; chemical products for use as ingredients for food and 
beverages; chemical products for use as flavorings. 

Class 03 
Perfumery; perfumes; essential oils for personal use; essential oils and 
perfume compositions for use in the manufacture of scented products; 
essential oils for use as cosmetic ingredients; essential oils for flavoring 
food and beverages; food flavorings in the form of essential oils; food 
flavorings prepared from essential oils. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 01 
06/02/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 03 
06/02/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

FIRMENICH SA 

1 ROUTE DES JEUNES, CASE POSTALE 239 CH-1211 GENÈVE 
SWITZERLAND 

 
 

 
40201921117T (43)  
(International Registration No. 1488617)  

Date of International Registration: 25/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 25/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 43 
Travel agency services, namely, making reservations and bookings for 
temporary lodging, restaurants and meals. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 43 
29/01/2019 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

VIRTUOSO, LTD. 

777 MAIN STREET, SUITE 900 FORT WORTH TX 76102 UNITED 
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STATES OF AMERICA 

 
 

40201921166W (35  43  45)  
(International Registration No. 1489523)  

Date of International Registration: 19/04/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 19/04/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 

 

Class 35 
Management and operation of hotel business; hotel management; 
outsourced administrative management for hotel business; business 
management analysis or business consultancy; marketing research or 
analysis; providing information concerning commercial sales. 

Class 43 
Providing temporary accommodation; providing temporary 
accommodation having a restaurant, a coffee room, a cafeteria, a bar; 
accommodation bureaux (reservation of temporary accommodation in 
hotels, boarding houses); providing information about accommodation 
bureaux (reservation of temporary accommodation in hotels, boarding 
houses) via Internet; providing foods and beverages; restaurant services; 
bar services; cocktail lounge services; cafeteria services; food and drink 
catering for banquets; food and drink catering for cocktail parties; 
boarding for animals; rental of meeting rooms; rental of facilities for 
exhibitions. 

Class 45 
Consultancy services in the field of personal fashion; wedding chapel 
services; providing and conducting non-denominational, non-religious 
civil marriage ceremonies; providing information about wedding chapel 
services; clothing rental; rental of personal ornaments for wearing. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 35 
25/10/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 43 
25/10/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 45 
25/10/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

FET SYSTEM INC. 

12F, HULIC KUDAN-BLDG., 1-13-5, KUDANKITA, CHIYODA-KU 
TOKYO 102-0073 JAPAN 
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40201921178S (35  41  42)  
(International Registration No. 1488325)  

Date of International Registration: 11/04/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 11/04/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
The following claim is made in the International Registration: Colour(s) 
claimed: Blue, green and black. 

Class 35 
Retail services in relation to wearable computers; arranging of 
competitions for advertising purposes; advertising via electronic media 
and specifically the internet; advertising and marketing services provided 
via communications channels; advertising services to promote public 
awareness of medical conditions; promoting the goods and services of 
others by arranging for sponsors to affiliate their goods and services with 
sporting activities; promoting the goods and services of others over the 
internet; wholesale services in relation to educational supplies; retail 
services in relation to educational supplies; event marketing; compilation 
and systemization of information into computer databases; product 
marketing; promotion of sports competitions and events. 

Class 41 
Academic mentoring of school age children; audio-visual display 
presentation services for educational purposes; education provided by 
specialist tutors; pre-school education; nursery schools; arranging of 
presentations for educational purposes; organising of shows for 
educational purposes; arranging of demonstrations for training purposes; 
arranging of festivals for training purposes; arranging of festivals for 
educational purposes; educational services relating to physical fitness; 
education services relating to health; conducting training sessions on 
physical fitness online; demonstration [for instructional purposes]; 
provision of training courses in personal development; staff training 
services; conducting educational support programmes for carers; 
providing of continuous training courses; club services [entertainment or 
education]; summer camps [entertainment and education]; organisation 
of competitions [education or entertainment]; arranging and conducting 
of competitions [education or entertainment]; organisation of 
competitions [education or entertainment]; arranging of conventions for 
training purposes; information services relating to schools; educational 
services provided by schools; educational services provided by a school; 
physical education instruction; education and training consultancy; 
educational research; provision of information relating to training; 
educational assessment services; educational advisory services; 
arrangement of conferences for educational purposes; organisation of 
seminars relating to training; analyzing educational tests scores and data 
for others; education services relating to the development of children's 
mental faculties; publication of instructional literature; development of 
educational materials; dissemination of educational material; arranging 
teaching programmes; publication of training manuals; provision of 
training facilities; provision of childrens' educational services through 
play groups; education related to developing children's sports abilities; 
information relating to education, provided on-line from a computer 
database or the internet; provision of training facilities for young people; 
production of training videos; provision of educational services relating to 
fitness; health club services [health and fitness training]; educational 
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services provided for children; children's entertainment services; 
provision of play facilities for children; educational services provided for 
teachers of children; children's adventure playground services; training 
services for nannies; provision of information relating to physical 
education via an online web site; physical-education services; physical 
education facilities (provision of -); physical education; physical training 
services; organisation of sports activities for summer camps; arranging 
for students to participate in educational activities; education services 
relating to health; educational and training services relating to sport; 
training for parents in parenting skills; providing recreational areas in the 
nature of play areas for children. 

Class 42 
Hosting of digital content, namely, on-line journals and blogs; IT 
consultancy, advisory and information services; IT programming 
services; development of systems for the processing of data; quality 
checking and testing; providing quality assurance services; planning and 
design of sports facilities; design and development of software in the field 
of mobile applications; hosting of mobile applications; advisory services 
relating to the research, design and development of man-machine 
interfaces for computer software; consultancy in the field of scientific 
research; development and testing of software; software development; 
computer software design; electronic storage services for archiving 
databases, images and other electronic data; design services; design and 
development of testing and analysis methods; design and development of 
data storage systems; scientific research and analysis; provision of 
information relating to scientific research; providing science technology 
information; scientific and technological services; research, development, 
design and upgrading of computer software; product development for 
others; product design and development; research and development of 
new products; provision of research services; design of sports facilities; 
design and development of new products. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 35 
15/10/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 41 
15/10/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
15/10/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

FOUNDATION FOR PHYSICAL ACTIVITY AND HEALTH LIKES SR 

RAUTPOHJANKATU 8 FI-40700 JYVÄSKYLÄ FINLAND 
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40201921211V (09)  
(International Registration No. 1457573)  

Date of International Registration: 13/02/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 23/08/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Meat thermometers, food thermometers; computer software application 
for mobile phones featuring recipes and information in the fields of food, 
cooking, wine, beverages, entertaining, allergies, and nutrition; cameras; 
cameras for monitoring household appliances and cooking grills, namely, 
cameras containing wireless communication devices for transmitting 
images taken by the cameras; computer application software for mobile 
phones, smart TV, portable media players, handheld computers, and 
handheld electric communication devices that allows users to remotely 
monitor, control, and receive updates and notifications from cooking 
appliances and cooking grills; computer application software for mobile 
phones, smart TV, portable media players, handheld computers, and 
handheld electric communication devices that allows users to remotely 
monitor, control, and receive updates and notifications from computer 
hardware devices and network-connected devices. 

WHIRLPOOL PROPERTIES, INC. 

SUITE 101, 500 RENAISSANCE DRIVE ST. JOSEPH MI 49085 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

 
 

 

40201921222S (09  35  36  38  42)  
(International Registration No. 1488239)  

Date of International Registration: 14/05/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 14/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 09 
Computer software applications, downloadable; computer programs, 
recorded; humanoid robots with artificial intelligence; downloadable 
application software for mobile phones; facial recognition apparatus; 
weighing machines; measures; electronic notice boards; network 
communication apparatus; portable media players. 

Class 35 
Advertising; business information; provision of an on-line marketplace 
for buyers and sellers of goods and services; marketing; personnel 
management consultancy; systemization of information into computer 
databases; data search in computer files for others; accounting; 
sponsorship search; retail services for pharmaceutical, veterinary and 
sanitary preparations and medical supplies; brand evaluation services. 

Class 36 
Brokerage; surety services; charitable fund raising; insurance 
underwriting; financial consultancy; online banking; art appraisal; real 
estate management; trusteeship; lending against security; financial 
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evaluation of intangible assets. 

Class 38 
Television broadcasting; internet broadcasting services; message sending; 
electronic bulletin board services [telecommunications services]; 
transmission of electronic mail; communications by computer terminals; 
providing user access to global computer networks; transmission of digital 
files; videoconferencing services; providing access to databases. 

Class 42 
Research and development of new products for others; quality control; 
meteorological information; conversion of data or documents from 
physical to electronic media; computer programming; software as a 
service [SaaS]; information technology [IT] consultancy; providing search 
engines for the internet; authenticating works of art. 

PING AN INSURANCE (GROUP) COMPANY OF CHINA, LTD. 

47F-48F, 109F-112F, PING AN INTERNATIONAL FINANCE CENTER, 
5033 YITIAN ROAD, FUTIAN DISTRICT, SHENZHEN GUANGDONG 
CHINA 

 
 

40201921215P (34)  
(International Registration No. 1481802)  

Date of International Registration: 10/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 29/08/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 

 

Class 34 
Electric cigarettes; electronic cigarettes; oral vaporizers for smokers; 
electronic cigarette liquid (e-liquid); cartridges sold filled with electronic 
cigarette liquid (e-liquid). 

NJOY, LLC 

155 6TH AVE., 2ND FLOOR NEW YORK NY 10013 UNITED STATES 
OF AMERICA 

 
 

 

40201921223X (05)  
(International Registration No. 1488255)  

Date of International Registration: 19/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 19/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 26/09/2019 
 
Class 05 
Pharmaceutical, veterinary and sanitary products; disinfectants; 
diagnostic products used in magnetic resonance imaging. 
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GUERBET 

15 RUE DES VANESSES F-93420 VILLEPINTE FRANCE 

 
 

40201922162Y (41)  
(International Registration No. 1491939)  

Date of International Registration: 07/08/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 07/08/2019 
Date of Notification: 10/10/2019 
  
Class 41 
Education and training services; publishing of educational materials; 
arranging and conducting courses, presentations, seminars, conferences, 
congresses, symposia, colloquia, workshops and exhibitions; all the 
aforesaid in the fields of sustainable development, social change, climate 
change, and environmental protection. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 41 
14/02/2019 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

THE FORUM FOR THE FUTURE 

19-23 IRONMONGER ROW, LONDON EC1V 3QN UNITED 
KINGDOM 

 
 

 

40201922206X (31)  
(International Registration No. 1490956)  

Date of International Registration: 16/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 16/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 10/10/2019 
 
Class 31 
Agricultural, horticultural and forestry products and grains not included 
in other classes; live animals; fresh fruits and vegetables; seeds, natural 
plants and flowers; foodstuffs for animals; malt; wood chips, maize, 
bedding made of recycled paper for small animals. 

CUNIPIC ANIMALS DE COMPANYIA, S.L. 

ESTACIÓ, 54 E-25680 VALLFOGONA DE BALAGUER (LLEIDA) 
SPAIN 
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40201922324W (09)  
(International Registration No. 1491912)  

Date of International Registration: 09/08/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 09/08/2019 
Date of Notification: 10/10/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Programmable logic controllers; electronic circuits; current converters; 
power distribution blocks; relays; voltage surge suppressors; connectors 
[electricity]; voltage surge protectors; circuit boards with integrated 
circuit; voltage monitoring modules; electric control devices; electronic 
control unit for use in motor vehicles; downloadable computer programs; 
electric installations for the remote control of industrial operations. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
27/06/2019 
China 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

SHANGHAI CHENZHU INSTRUMENT CO., LTD 

ROOM 702, BUILDING 5, NO.518, XINZHUAN ROAD, SONGJIANG 
HI-TECH CAOHEJING DEVELOPMENT PARK, SONGJIANG 
DISTRICT SHANGHAI CHINA 

 
 

 

40201900183X (09  10  42  44)  
(International Registration No. 1442976)  

Date of International Registration: 05/07/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 05/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 03/01/2019 
 
Class 09 
Scientific, surveying, photographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of 
sound or images; magnetic data carriers; data processing equipment, 
computers; computer software; artificial intelligence software and 
apparatus; downloadable computer software; smartphone software 
applications, downloadable; software for mobile telephones; software for 
tablet computers; software for portable electronic devices; software for 
scheduling appointments; software for audio and video communication; 
software for recording audio and video data; computer software for 
controlling the operation of audio and video devices; instant messaging 
software; software enabling direct communication between patients and 
medical professionals; software and apparatus for the transmission of 
medical data and information; software for recording medical data; 
software for monitoring medical data and vital statistics; software for 
diagnosing medical conditions; software enabling the request and issue of 
medical prescriptions. 

Class 10 
Surgical, medical, dental and veterinary apparatus and instruments, 
artificial limbs, eyes and teeth; medical devices; orthopaedic articles; 
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medical diagnostic instruments; apparatus for use in medical analysis; 
apparatus for blood analysis; blood testing apparatus; blood glucose 
testing apparatus; blood pressure testing apparatus; surgical and wound 
treating equipment; surgical implants; artificial surgical implants; testing 
apparatus for medical purposes; thermometers for medical purposes; 
apparatus for monitoring medical data and vital statistics; apparatus for 
diagnosing medical conditions. 

Class 42 
Scientific and medical research services; information technology services 
for the healthcare industry; scientific investigations for medical purposes; 
analysis services for the purposes of medical research; computer 
programming in the medical field; electronic storage of medical records; 
providing scientific information in the field of medical disorders and their 
treatment; providing temporary use of online non-downloadable software; 
writing of computer programmes for medical applications; software as a 
service [SAAS] services; services for designing computer software; 
services for updating computer software; consultancy and advisory 
services related to all the aforesaid services. 

Class 44 
Medical services; medical services provided by telecommunications; 
human healthcare services; health care services; health centres; medical 
clinics; medical clinic services; medical assistance; pharmacy advice; 
medical advisory services; medical treatment services; medical diagnostic 
services; medical analysis services; telemedicine services; therapy 
services; psychologist services; psychiatric services; mental health 
services; advisory services relating to medical instruments; medical 
information services provided via the Internet; medical, pharmacy, 
psychological and psychiatric services provided remotely via a computer 
software application; medical, pharmacy, psychological and psychiatric 
services provided remotely via software applications for mobile 
telephones, tablet computers and other portable electronic devices; 
consultancy and advisory services related to all the aforesaid services. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
05/01/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 10 
05/01/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
05/01/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 44 
05/01/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

BABYLON PARTNERS LIMITED 
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60 SLOANE AVENUE LONDON SW3 3DD UNITED KINGDOM 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MARKS & CLERK SINGAPORE LLP, P.O. 
BOX 636, TANJONG PAGAR POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 910816 

 
 

40201903673W (03  09  14  18  20  25  35)  
(International Registration No. 1450709)  

Date of International Registration: 11/12/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 11/12/2018 
Date of Notification: 21/02/2019 
 

 

Class 03 
Cosmetics; perfumes; perfume extracts; eau de parfum; eau de cologne; 
toilet water; after-shave creams; after-shave lotions; shaving lotions; 
shaving creams and foams; essential oils for personal use; beauty masks; 
cosmetic cold creams; hand creams; body and facial creams; deodorants 
for personal use [perfumery]; antiperspirants for personal use; skin 
cleansers; soaps for personal use; toilet soaps; bath soaps; bath and 
shower foams; bath and shower gel; body oils [for cosmetic use]; body 
lotions; skin lotions [cosmetics]; talcum powder; dentifrices; suntan 
lotions; room perfumes in spray form; aromatic pot pourris; room 
fragrancing preparations; perfumed sachets for linen; bath salts, not for 
medical use; shampoos; hair conditioners; hair spray; hair gels; lipstick; 
lip gloss; face powders; eye pencils; mascara; eye shadows; foundation 
make-up; lip pencils; eyeliner; nail polish; cleansing milks; make-up 
remover. 

Class 09 
Eyeglasses, sunglasses, spectacle glasses, lenses, eyeglass frames, eyeglass 
cases, protective eyewear, sports eyewear; spectacle holders, spectacle 
cases, spectacle chains, spectacle strings, protective helmets, sports 
helmets; bags and cases specially adapted for holding or carrying mobile 
phones, MP3 players, laptop computers, tablets, e-book readers, personal 
digital assistants, cameras and video cameras; mobile phone covers; 
telephone chains, telephone cords. 

Class 14 
Precious metals and their alloys; jewelry; precious stones; horological and 
chronometric instruments; jewelry boxes, brooches [jewelry], bracelets 
[jewelry], cuff-links, necklaces [jewelry], earrings [jewelry], tie clips, rings 
[jewelry], ornaments [jewelry], clocks, watches, wristwatches, pocket 
watches, watch bands and straps, watch cases, alarm clocks, 
chronographs for use as timepieces and for use as watches; chronometers; 
key rings; charms (jewelry). 

Class 18 
Leather and imitations of leather; animal skins, hides; trunks and 
suitcases; suitcases, luggage labels made of leather; umbrellas, parasols 
and walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; shoulder bags, hobo 
bags, travelling bags, handbags, waist packs, wallets, briefcases, attaché 
cases, pouches of leather for packaging, clutches, schoolbags, purses, key 
cases made of leather, Boston bags [two-handled oblong bags], backpacks, 
toilet cases sold empty, carry-on bags; beach bags, garment bags for 
travelling, credit card cases made of leather, shopping bags made of 
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leather or textile, tote bags. 

Class 20 
Furniture, including tables, desks, chest of drawers, consoles, book cases, 
bookshelves, screens, mirrors, seating, armchairs, bed heads and bed 
structures, pillows, storage boxes; photo frames. 

Class 25 
Clothing; footwear; headgear; pullovers; cardigans; sweaters; jerseys; 
jackets; sweatshirts; parkas; bathing suits; blouses; shirts; trousers; 
jeans; waistcoats; skirts; shorts; T-shirts; dresses; men's suits; coats; 
raincoats; overcoats; fur coats and jackets; half-coats; evening dresses; 
complete suits; sleeveless pullovers; wedding dresses; bodysuits; sports 
shirts; dress shirts; polo shirts; fur stoles; overalls; underwear; 
pantyhose; vests; hosiery and tights; bathrobes; shawls; scarves; neckties; 
gloves (clothing); belts [clothing]; shoes; boots; sandals; slippers; flip-
flops; clogs; hats and caps. 

Class 35 
Advertising; business management; business administration; office 
functions; retail services and wholesale services in the field of perfumery, 
cosmetics, candles [lighting], cutlery, cases and covers for mobile phones, 
tablets, computers, e-book readers, MP3 players, photographic apparatus, 
video cameras, straps for mobile phones, photographic apparatus, video 
cameras, eyeglasses, sunglasses, jewelry, horological instruments, paper 
holders, pen trays, pen holders, memo-pad holders, desk pads, place mats, 
letter trays, desk blotters, waste paper baskets, bags, wallets, key cases, 
umbrellas, furniture, mirrors [silvered glass], picture frames, photo 
frames, glassware, porcelain and earthenware, household and kitchen 
utensils, perfume sprayers, tableware, tablecloths, table linen, table mats, 
bed covers, pillows, blankets, towels of textile materials, clothing, 
footwear, headgear; electronic commerce services, namely, providing 
information about products via telecommunication networks for 
advertising and sales purposes. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 03 
15/06/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 09 
15/06/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 14 
15/06/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 18 
15/06/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 20 
15/06/2018 
Switzerland 
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All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 25 
15/06/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
15/06/2018 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

BOTTEGA VENETA SA 

VIA INDUSTRIA 19 CH-6814 CADEMPINO SWITZERLAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RAVINDRAN ASSOCIATES LLP, 61 
STAMFORD ROAD, #02-09 STAMFORD COURT, SINGAPORE 
178892 

 
 

 

40201903189W (09  25)  
(International Registration No. 1441823)  

Date of International Registration: 08/10/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 30/01/2019 
Date of Notification: 14/02/2019 
 
Class 09 
Protective helmets for motorcyclists; protective helmets for sports; goggles 
for motorcyclists; goggles for sports; eye shields; sunglasses; spectacle 
frames; clothing for protection against accidents or injury for 
motorcyclists, namely protective suits for motorcyclists for protection of 
the knees, shoulders and elbows. 

Class 25 
Suits for motorcyclists; leather suits for motorcyclists; sports suits; 
jackets; blousons; leather jackets; wind-resistant jackets; waterproof 
jackets; down jacket; raincoats; tee-shirts; sports jerseys; sweaters; 
trousers; leather trousers; jeans; pullovers; gloves; gloves for 
motorcyclists; scarves; mufflers; headbands; waistbands [parts of 
clothing]; socks; shoes; boots; galoshes for boots; hats. 

G.L.E. INTERNATIONAL SA 

VICOLO NASSETTA 2 CH-6900 LUGANO SWITZERLAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 223  
  

 

40201902650Y (04  07  09  11  16  35  36  37  38  39  40  42  45)  
(International Registration No. 1449074)  

Date of International Registration: 12/07/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 07/02/2019 
 

 

Class 04 
Gas and oil fuels; industrial oils and greases; lubricants; fuels; gas, 
gaseous fuels, oils; fossil fuels; electricity; electrical energy; electrical 
energy from renewable sources; electrical energy from non-renewable 
sources; electricity. 

Class 07 
Electric power supply generators; gas fuelled electric generators; 
electricity generators; power generators; generators for use in biogas 
technology; heat recovery steam generators. 

Class 09 
Electric control apparatus, systems, devices and installations; 
programmable control apparatus; remote control apparatus; remote 
control apparatus for use with heating, lighting, steam generating, drying, 
ventilating, air conditioning, water supply and security apparatus; 
temperature controllers; temperature controlling apparatus; thermostats; 
electric and electronic control devices for energy control; thermostat 
control apparatus; electric thermostats; room thermostats; temperature 
control apparatus in the form of thermostats; thermal sensors for use in 
thermostats; thermal controls; boiler control apparatus; communications 
controllers; software; computer software; computer software and 
hardware for remotely controlling and monitoring household devices, 
home electrical systems, and surveillance and security systems in homes; 
household energy measuring and control apparatus; household energy 
measuring and monitoring apparatus; communications software for 
connecting global computer networks; computer software for time 
control; computer software for temperature and lighting control; multiple 
control signal transmission units; network controlling apparatus; 
communication interface units; interface software; interactive computer 
software accessible on computers and via mobile telephones; mobile phone 
applications; wireless communication apparatus; telecommunication 
networks, and networks for communication via the internet, email and 
computers; security control apparatus; electronic and automatic access 
security apparatus; security video cameras and television monitors; 
intruder detection systems and apparatus; software to control building 
access and security systems; meters; meters for measuring and monitoring 
energy; computer software for use in meter reading, monitoring and 
reporting; smart meters; smart meters, namely meters for testing, 
displaying and reporting on-going energy usage; electrical meters; gas-
flow meters; visual display units; apparatus, equipment and instruments 
for measuring the efficiency, performance and consumption of gas boilers; 
electric power consumption sensors, wireless transceivers, computer 
network interface devices and software for monitoring electrical energy 
systems, managing and analysing energy consumption information 
associated with electrical energy systems and detecting faults in electrical 
energy systems; solar panels; electricity storage apparatus; batteries; 
electric battery chargers; vehicle battery charging apparatus and 
equipment; electric apparatus for charging vehicle batteries; charging 
systems for electric powered vehicles; apparatus and instruments for 
conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, regulating or 
controlling electricity; mobile communication terminals; mobile data 
communications apparatus; data transmitting apparatus; alarms; alert 



Trade Marks Journal No. 050/2019            Page No . 224  
  

 

systems; home, business and personal security systems and related 
software; data processing equipment; computers; computer hardware; 
plugs; wireless communication apparatus; leak detection apparatus; 
sensors and detectors, motion sensors; facial recognition and analysis 
software; apparatus for recording sound; multi-channel sound processors; 
sound and picture recording apparatus; parts and fittings for the 
aforementioned goods. 

Class 11 
Apparatus for heating, lighting, steam generating, drying, ventilating, air 
conditioning, water supply and sanitary purposes; central heating 
apparatus and installations; boilers; boilers being parts of central heating 
installations; control devices being parts of heating, lighting, steam 
generating, drying, ventilating, air conditioning, water supply and 
sanitary installations; apparatus for controlling temperature in heating 
installations, namely thermostatic valves [parts of heating installations]; 
automatic temperature regulators [thermostatic valves] for central 
heating systems, namely, thermostatic valves as part of heating 
installations. 

Class 16 
Paper; printed paper; printed certificates; promotional publications; 
posters; brochures; pamphlets and leaflets; all the aforesaid goods 
relating to energy supply and related energy services. 

Class 35 
Business management; business administration; office functions; 
operational business assistance to enterprises; providing business 
management and operational assistance to commercial businesses; 
company management; business management advice; business 
organisation advice; business promotional services; business promotion; 
advisory services relating to business risk management; consultancy and 
advisory services relating to business management; advisory services 
relating to business organisation and management; assistance, advisory 
services and consultancy with regard to business management; 
consultancy and advisory services in the field of business strategy; 
providing business management start-up support for other businesses; 
providing temporary assignment of employees; data processing and data 
management; provision of business information; procurement, namely, 
purchasing electricity and natural gas for retail customers; green 
branding services, namely, business consulting, development, 
management and marketing of brands for businesses and/or individuals 
with a focus on energy efficiency and environmental impact; subscription 
services relating to electric battery charging service; subscription services 
to a supply, storage and distribution network of gas, electricity and 
energy; arranging smart home systems subscriptions for others; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to all the 
aforesaid services. 

Class 36 
Financial services; investment services; financial risk management 
services; provision of loans and equity financing for start-up companies 
and other businesses; administration of funds and investments; insurance 
services; loan and credit facilities; insurance for maintenance and repair 
of appliances, heating systems, central heating systems, and other related 
appliances; direct debiting services; energy brokerage services; financing 
of commercial appliances and equipment; financing of home and 
commercial appliances and equipment; brokerage of energy to retail 
customers in the form of electricity and natural gas; derivatives trading 
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services, trading of financial derivatives; brokerage of emission rights; 
information, advisory and consultancy services relating to all the 
aforesaid services. 

Class 37 
Building construction; repair, maintenance and installation services; 
services for the maintenance, repair, unblocking, cleaning, clearing, 
descaling, sterilising, disinfecting, fumigating and deodorising of drainage 
and piping systems, sewers, manholes, grating, culverts, chambers, gullies, 
flues and channels for the passage of liquids, solids or of gases; clearing 
and cleaning of pipework systems used in the manufacturing and refining 
industries; clearing, cutting and removal of tree roots from pipework and 
drainage systems; cleaning of cargo holds, ballast lines and storage tanks; 
removal of marine growth from ships' hulls; cleaning and degreasing of 
exterior and interior floors, ceilings, walls and other surfaces, airport 
runways and ships' decks; cleaning by means of sanding, scouring or by 
blasting; hygienic cleansing for buildings, mobile structures, vehicles, 
tanks, baths and pools; plumbing services; installation, maintenance and 
repair of pipes, cisterns, tanks, heating and potable water systems; glazier 
services; roofing, carpentry and electrician services; construction and 
repair of roofs; resurfacing and tiling of roofs; and repair of roof 
guttering, rain channels and drain pipes; installation, repair and 
maintenance of electricity supply apparatus and of fixtures thereof and of 
electrical and electronic apparatus and instruments; electrical repairs, 
installation, maintenance and repair services for residential and 
commercial wiring or electrical apparatus, appliances, stereo components, 
and television components, electrical panels, electrical outlets, switches 
and light fixtures; pest control services; fumigation; extermination of 
vermin; cleaning services; carpet laying and carpet fitting services; fitting 
of blinds and curtains; lock smith services, namely, set up, repair and 
replacement of locks; installation and maintenance of bolts, locks, grills, 
alarms, safes, security devices and of closed circuit television; installation, 
maintenance and repair of burglar alarms and security systems; 
installation of residential security apparatus; installation of hardware and 
cables for Internet access; installation of hardware for computer 
networks; installation, maintenance and repair of computer hardware, 
household devices, home electrical systems and surveillance and security 
systems in homes; installation of communications network instruments; 
installation, maintenance and repair of apparatus for heating, lighting, 
sanitation, ventilation, air conditioning and water supply; installation, 
maintenance and repair of central heating systems; installation of heating 
control apparatus; oil and gas drilling; extraction of gas; building 
construction and demolition relating to oil and gas exploration and 
production; construction, refurbishment, inspection for the purposes of 
repair, repair, maintenance and dismantling of pipelines; construction, 
refurbishment, inspection for the purposes of repair, repair, maintenance 
and dismantling of oil and gas installations; installation, refurbishment, 
inspection for the purposes of repair, repair, maintenance and 
dismantling of energy supply installations and energy production plants; 
grout reinforcement for oil and gas platforms; installation, repair and 
maintenance of gas appliances, and apparatus; construction, repair and 
maintenance of gas installations; installation, repair and maintenance of 
instruments and apparatus all utilising gas; installation of insulation 
materials; installation, repair and maintenance of gas, oil or electrical 
appliances or instruments using gas, oil or electricity; installation, repair 
and maintenance of gas, oil, electricity or water meters, air conditioning 
and ventilation appliances; laying, repair, maintenance and inspection for 
the purposes of repair, of pipelines; recharging services for electric 
vehicles; installation of equipment and facilities for the collection, storage, 
distribution, processing of renewable energy; construction of station for 
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charging vehicles battery on public roads; information, advisory and 
consultancy services relating to all the aforesaid services. 

Class 38 
Telecommunications services; electronic transmission of messages, images 
and signals; telecommunications and data communication services; 
providing access to a computer network; transmission of sound, picture 
and data signals; transmission of sound or visual recordings over 
networks; message sending via a website; providing access to web pages; 
electronic transmission of data and documents via the Internet or other 
databases; chat room services; delivery of data and messages by electronic 
transmission; electronic message sending; message sending, receiving and 
forwarding; online services, namely, message sending; communication by 
computer, computer intercommunication; wireless communications 
services; wireless transmission of data and information; wireless telephone 
services; providing access to an interactive user interface; providing 
access to an online interface; providing access to an online interface for 
controlling heating, water supply, lighting, sanitation, air conditioning, 
ventilation and security apparatus; communications by means of mobile 
phones, global computer networks, the internet and wireless transmission; 
wireless communications services; communications by means of mobile 
phones, global computer networks, the internet and wireless transmission 
that connect to gas boilers and other apparatus for heating, lighting, 
steam generating, drying, ventilating, air conditioning, water supply and 
sanitary purposes; provision of e-mail services; transmission of alarm 
signals, messaging services and transmission of alerts via the internet, e-
mail, computer networks and telecommunications networks relating to 
home security and to home energy use, management and consumption; 
electronic transmission of messages, images and signals; information, 
advisory and consultancy services relating to all the aforesaid services. 

Class 39 
Storage, distribution, transportation and delivery of electricity; storage, 
distribution, transportation and delivery of gas and oil; storage, 
distribution, transportation and delivery of electrical energy from 
renewable sources; transmission and supply of electricity; transmission 
and supply of gas and oil; transmission and supply of electrical energy 
from renewable sources; information, advisory and consultancy services 
relating to all the aforesaid services. 

Class 40 
Generation of electricity; generation of power and of electricity; 
generation of energy from renewable sources; production of gas and oil; 
processing of gas and oil; production and treatment of natural gas and oil 
and products thereof; information, advisory and consultancy services 
relating to all the aforesaid services. 

Class 42 
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating 
thereto; creation, maintenance and hosting of websites; advisory services 
relating to the use of energy, energy efficiency and energy-saving; 
developing of integrated energy concepts for energy efficiency; 
professional consultancy relating to the conservation of energy; 
installation, maintenance and repair of computer software and computer 
programs for computer systems; preparation of technical reports; 
conversion of data from physical to electronic media relating to energy 
consumption in buildings and domestic homes; preparation of engineering 
or technical reports relating to energy consumption in buildings and 
domestic homes; providing online engineering or technical reports 
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relating to energy consumption in buildings and domestic homes; 
consultancy in the field of energy-saving; developing of integrated energy 
concepts; energy auditing; design and development of systems for 
generating and using energy in an economic and efficient manner; 
installation, maintenance, updating, design, rental and repair of computer 
software, computer programs and computer systems; computer systems 
design and computer programming; computer services in connection with 
electronic data storage, namely, selection, capture and storage of 
electronic data relating to energy consumption in buildings and domestic 
homes; technical consultancy in the field of energy saving and energy 
efficiency; design and development of computer hardware and software; 
engineering and engineering consulting services in the fields of planning 
and deploying electrical energy systems and analysing and managing 
energy system efficiency and optimization data associated with power line 
current monitors, all for reducing electrical energy consumption; cloud-
based software as a service (SAAS) services featuring software for 
analysing electrical power consumption data at monitored locations; 
exploration for gas and oil; engineering services in the field of production 
of gas and oil; oil prospecting; preparing surveys of oil-bearing seams; 
surveying of oil beds and fields; geophysical exploration for the oil and gas 
industries; conducting feasibility studies relating to gas exploration; 
energy auditing services relating to energy consumption and of the 
efficiency of operation of appliances and the safety checking of appliances 
and equipment for generating and/or transmitting and/or distributing 
electricity and/or exploration of gas and oil; auditing, assessing and 
scientific and technological technical advisory services provided to 
businesses that supply energy to third parties with a view to assessing the 
compliance of those businesses with targets and/or requirements 
concerning CO2 emissions and other potentially harmful effects of the 
supply of energy on the environment; infrastructure as a service for 
electric vehicles; scientific and technological technical advice and expertise 
for production, storage and distribution of electricity installation in 
connection with a network of electric vehicle charge points; technical 
advice and information on energy control and operation in connection 
with a network of electric vehicle charge points; technical evaluation and 
estimation of energy consumption; computer programming for a network 
of electric vehicle charge points; research and development of new 
products for others related to a network of electric vehicle charge points; 
engineering work in the field of production, management and distribution 
of electric power and renewable energy; design and development of 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; design and 
development of batteries; architectural, engineering and construction 
design services in relation to energy conservation for residential and 
commercial premises; exploration for petroleum, natural gas and natural 
gas liquids and related hydrocarbons and petroleum derived from oil and 
fuel; lighting design for commercial buildings; provision of technological 
automation (including home automation) services via the use of wireless, 
telephonic, electric and web monitoring technologies for remote 
monitoring of heating, ventilating and air conditioning apparatus; 
providing technological information about environmentally-conscious and 
green innovations; information, advisory and consultancy services 
relating to all the aforesaid services. 

Class 45 
Alarm services, namely, monitoring alarms and alerting customers of 
detected activity; alarm response and verification services; providing 
alarm services, namely, monitoring of alarms and emergency alert 
services via the internet, e-mail, computer networks and 
telecommunications networks; licensing of computer software; 
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information, advisory and consultancy services relating to all the 
aforesaid services. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 04 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 07 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 09 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 11 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 16 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 36 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 37 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 38 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 39 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 40 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
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All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 45 
08/06/2018 
United Kingdom 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

GB GAS HOLDINGS LIMITED 

MILLSTREAM, MAIDENHEAD ROAD WINDSOR, BERKSHIRE SL4 
5GD UNITED KINGDOM 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: WONGPARTNERSHIP LLP, 12 MARINA 
BOULEVARD, #28-00 MARINA BAY FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 018982 

 
 

 

40201903881Q (29  30)  
(International Registration No. 1451129)  

Date of International Registration: 22/10/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 22/10/2018 
Date of Notification: 21/02/2019 
 
The French word  

Class 29 
Meat, poultry, culinary preparations based on meat and/or poultry; liver; 
foie gras; meat pâtés; liver pâté; culinary preparations based on liver 
and/or foie gras; charcuterie; salted meats; meat extracts; offal; meat 
jellies; canned meat products, particularly duck meat; meat-based cooked 
dishes; dishes made with meat, meat products, charcuterie; preserved, 
dried and cooked fruit and vegetables; jellies, jams, compotes; edible oils 
and fats; all these goods may be canned or semi-preserved, deep-frozen, 
frozen or fresh. 

Class 30 
Coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, artificial coffee; flour and 
cereal preparations, bread, gingerbread, pastry and confectionery, edible 
ices, meat pies, sandwiches, meat gravies; honey, treacle; yeast, baking 
powder; salt, mustard; vinegar, sauces (condiments), spices; ice for 
refreshment. 

LES CANARDS D'AUZAN 

LIEU-DIT ARCHAN F-32440 CASTELNAU D'AUZAN LABARRÈRE 
FRANCE 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DONALDSON & BURKINSHAW LLP, P.O. 
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BOX 3667, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 905667 

 
 

40201904274Q (09  35)  
(International Registration No. 1346959)  

Date of International Registration: 16/02/2017 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 13/02/2019 
Date of Notification: 28/02/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Spectacles, sunglasses, eyeglasses, spectacle cases, spectacle chains, 
spectacle frames, spectacle lenses, contact lenses, containers for contact 
lenses, optical instruments and apparatus (not for medical use). 

Class 35 
Business management and operation of stands, shops and a chain of 
stands and shops; retail and wholesale marketing; supply chain 
management services of stands and shops selling sunglasses, eyeglasses, 
optics, accessories for spectacles, contact lenses, accessories for all these, 
cases and fashion accessories; supply chain management services of an 
online store selling sunglasses, eyeglasses, optics, accessories for spectacles, 
contact lenses, accessories for all these, cases and fashion accessories; 
business organization, management and operation of a customer loyalty 
program; advertising and marketing, among others, through the Internet. 

CAROLINA LEMKE LTD 

22 HA'MELACHA STREET 48091 ROSH HA'AIN ISRAEL 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SOROKER AGMON NORDMAN PTE. 
LTD., 133 NEW BRIDGE ROAD, #13-02 CHINATOWN POINT, 
SINGAPORE 059413 

 
 

 

40201904482Y (16  18  35)  
(International Registration No. 1452470)  

Date of International Registration: 16/03/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 16/03/2018 
Date of Notification: 28/02/2019 
 
The Italian word "Scuderia" in the mark means "Stable" or "Team". 

Class 16 
Paper; cardboard; drawing paper; wrapping paper; writing paper; shelf 
paper; boxes of paper or cardboard; containers made of paper; containers 
made of cardboard; passport holders; cream containers of paper; 
industrial packaging containers of paper; packaging containers of 
cardboard; towels of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; bibs of paper; table 
linen of paper; table napkins of paper, tablecloths of paper; place mats of 
paper; coasters of cardboard; coasters of paper; table doilies of paper; 
table decorations of paper; food decorations of cardboard; kitchen rolls 
[paper]; place cards; tablemats of paper; printed paper signs; placards of 
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paper or cardboard; posters; posters made of paper; mounted posters; 
printed publications; printed matter; calendars; catalogues; magazines 
[periodicals]; yearbooks, encyclopedias; books; booklets; periodicals; 
newspapers; printed guides; travel guides; guide books; manuals 
[handbooks]; directories [printed matter]; brochures; brochures, 
calendars, catalogues, magazines, yearbooks, books, booklets, pamphlets, 
leaflets, manuals, directories, newsletters, printed guides on the subjects of 
automobiles, automobile maintenance and repair, automobile racing and 
automobile competitions, the history of the Applicant and its participation 
in automobile racing and competitions and on the subject of lifestyle, 
culture, fashion, design, motor and automotive news, sports, 
entertainment and safe driving schools; pamphlets; leaflets; newsletters; 
cartoon strips [printed matter]; graphic representations; graphic 
reproductions; souvenir cards; souvenir cards incorporating a sound 
device; business cards; visiting cards; postcards; photographs [printed]; 
photograph albums; photograph albums incorporating a sound device; 
pocket photographic albums; photograph holders made of paper and 
cardboard; covers for photograph albums; photographic or art mounts of 
paper or cardboard; picture mounts of cardboard; photograph stands; 
stationery articles; office stationery; paper stationery; stationery cases, 
sticker albums; albums for drawing; albums; covers for albums; 
bookmarkers, fountain pens; ball-point pens, roller-tip pens; writing 
pens; writing pens incorporating a sound device; writing pens 
incorporating fiber optics; felt-tip pens; felt-tip pens incorporating a 
sound device; felt-tip pens incorporating fiber optics; pencils; pencils 
incorporating a sound device; pencils incorporating fiber optics; pastels 
[crayons]; pastels [crayons] incorporating a sound device; pastels 
[crayons] incorporating fiber optics; pen boxes; pencil boxes; pen cases; 
pencil cases; stands for pens; stands for pencils; pen holders; pencil 
holders; ornaments for pencils and pens; pen toppers; pencil toppers; 
covers [stationery]; document files [stationery]; desk pads; desktop 
organizers; writing books; exercise books; jotters; cube shaped jotters; 
notebooks; cube-shaped notebooks; scrapbooks; notepads, diaries, 
agendas; covers for diaries and agendas; weekly planners [stationery]; 
covers for weekly planners; desk diaries; cases of leather for diaries, 
agendas and weekly planners; address books; covers for address books; 
book covers; office requisites, except furniture; folders [for office use]; 
folders [stationery]; labels of paper or cardboard; paperweights; pencil 
sharpeners, electric or non-electric; paper cutters [office requisites]; 
rubber erasers; correspondence holders; desktop business card holders; 
sealing wax; paper ribbons; gift boxes; sheets of paper for taking notes; 
typewriters; corkboard pins; printing sets, portable [office requisites]; 
clipboards; paper-clips; paper fasteners; staples for offices; file trays 
[office requisites]; paper trays [office requisites]; desk file trays [office 
requisites]; stickers [stationery]; adhesive labels of paper; adhesive bands 
for stationery or household purposes; adhesive tapes for stationery or 
household purposes; adhesive tape dispensers [office requisites]; adhesives 
[glues] for stationery or household purposes; drawing pins; artists' 
pastels; artists' pencils; artists' pens; modelling clay; modelling paste, 
modelling wax, not for dental purposes; paintbrushes; drawing brushes; 
writing brushes, drawing materials, pictures; portraits; paintings 
[pictures], framed or unframed; graphic prints; art prints; blackboards; 
small blackboards; geographical maps; terrestrial globes; maps; 
children's books; drawing books; children's activity books; colouring 
cards for children; painting sets for children; modelling materials and 
compounds for use by children; shopping bags of plastic; shopping bags of 
paper; garbage bags of plastic; bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; bags [envelopes, pouches] of paper or plastics, for 
merchandise packaging; paper standards [flags]; pennants made of 
paper; flags of paper; flags of paper incorporating a sound device, flags of 
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paper incorporating fiber optics; pennons made of paper; paper banners; 
passes made of paper; non-magnetically encoded passes and identification 
cards made of paper for access to a restricted area; lanyards for carrying 
paper cards, visiting cards and paper passes; badges of paper or 
cardboard; holders of paper or cardboard for badges; commemorative 
stamps; stamps for collectors; bunting of paper; transfers 
[decalcomanias]; decalcomanias; removable tattoos [decalcomania]; cigar 
bands; covers of paper for flower pots; fitted toilet lid covers of paper; 
statuettes of papier mâché; figurines [statuettes] of papier mâché; statues 
of paper; statues of cardboard; works of art of paper; works of art of 
cardboard; tickets; passenger tickets; subway tickets of paper other than 
magnetic; paper ticket holders; disposable sheets of paper or cellulose; 
embroidery designs [patterns]; bookbinding material; numbers [type]; 
type [numerals and letters]; golf bag tags of paper or cardboard; bottle 
envelopes of cardboard or paper; gift cards of paper. 

Class 18 
Boxes of leather or leatherboard; cases of leather or leatherboard; key 
cases; key cases incorporating a sound device; key cases incorporating 
fiber optics; key cases incorporating a cartoon character; key cases of 
leather; card wallets [leatherware]; business card cases; card cases 
[notecases]; credit card cases and holders [leatherware]; credit card cases 
[wallets]; name card cases; leather address hang-tags; carrying cases for 
documents; document cases; bags [envelopes pouches] of leather, for 
packaging; attaché cases; daypacks; rucksacks; haversacks; backpacks; 
knapsacks; bags for sports; beach bags; briefcases; travelling sets 
[leatherware]; bags; handbags; shoulder bags; clutch bags; tote bags; 
Boston bags; pocket wallets; purses; net bags for shopping; shopping 
bags; shopping bags of leather, textile or net; vanity cases, not fitted; 
cosmetic cases sold empty; cosmetic bags sold empty; travelling bags; 
duffle bags; holdalls; duffle bags for travel; trolley duffles; suitcases; 
trolley-type suitcases and holdalls; suitcase handles; trunks and valises; 
travelling trunks; luggage and carrying bags; luggage tags; waist bags; 
bags for carrying suits and dresses; cases for carrying suits and dresses; 
garment bags for travel; protective suit carriers; suit carriers for travel; 
garment carriers; garment carriers for suits and dresses; hat boxes for 
travel; bags for campers; bags for climbers; satchels; school satchels; 
school backpacks; trolley-type school backpacks; school bags; non-
insulated kids' school lunch bags and backpacks, not of paper; slings for 
carrying infants; sling bags for carrying infants, nappy bags; reins for 
guiding children; pouch baby carriers; backpacks for carrying babies; 
clothing for pets; collars for pets; leather leashes; bags for carrying 
animals; collars, leashes and clothing for animals; mountaineering sticks; 
alpenstocks; umbrella sticks; golf umbrellas, parasols, umbrella covers, 
umbrellas; sun umbrellas; walking sticks; pouches, of leather, for 
packaging; packaging containers of leather; furniture coverings of 
leather; trimmings of leather for furniture; straps for skates; shoulder 
belts [straps] of leather; leather shoulder belts; imitation leather shoulder 
belts; straps for luggage; chin straps, of leather; leather laces; leather 
straps; leather thread; shoulder straps; casings, of leather, for springs; 
leather and imitation leather; moleskin [imitation of leather]; rawhide and 
leather; animal skins and hides; fur; chamois leather, other than for 
cleaning purposes; game bags [hunting accessories]; tool bags, empty; 
whips; harness for animals; saddlery; girths of leather. 

Class 35 
Retail and wholesale services, also on line, of cleaning, polishing, scouring 
and abrasive preparations, soaps, perfumery, essential oils, cosmetics, hair 
lotions, plates, number plates of metal, ornamental number plates of 
metal, commemorative number plates of metal, ornamental plaques and 
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plates of metal, memorial plaques and plates of metal, commemorative 
plaques and plates of metal, boxes of metal, statues of metal, figurines 
[statuettes] of metal, statuettes of metal, works of art of metal, ornaments 
of metal, signboards of metal, metallic signs for vehicles, goods of metal in 
general, cutlery, razors; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of video 
games, video game machines, electronic games, machines and apparatus 
for entertainment, video game programs, recorded programs for 
electronic games, electronic game software, simulators, fittings therefor 
and cases adapted specifically to contain the aforesaid articles; retail and 
wholesale services, also on line, of spectacles, smartglasses and parts and 
fittings therefor, protecting helmets, sports helmets, protective clothing, 
protective footwear, apparatus and devices for personal protection against 
accidents, irradiation and fire, fittings therefor and cases adapted 
specifically to contain the aforesaid articles; retail and wholesale services, 
also on line, of multimedial library and multimedial content, 
downloadable and non downloadable, magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs, computers, computer programs, computer peripherals, mouse, 
mouse pads, fittings therefor and bags and cases adapted specifically to 
contain the aforesaid articles; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of 
mobile telephones, smartphones, telephone apparatus, apparatus for 
communication, electronic publications, fittings therefor and cases 
adapted specifically to contain the aforesaid articles; retail and wholesale 
services, also on line, of smartwatches, wearable digital electronic devices 
for the sensing, recording, storing, sending and receiving of text, data, 
audio, image and video files across communications networks, including 
devices that communicate with smartphones, fittings therefor and cases 
adapted specifically to contain the aforesaid articles; retail and wholesale 
services, also on line, of computers, computer peripheral devices, personal 
digital assistants, sound recording and sound reproducing apparatus, and 
internet sites, computer software and electronic apparatus related to the 
foregoing; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of electronic 
apparatus for monitoring, processing, displaying, storing and transmitting 
data relating to a user's physical activity, compliance with health and 
fitness programs, geolocation, direction, distance, altitude, speed, steps 
taken, activity level, calories burned, navigational information, weather 
information and biometric data; retail and wholesale services, also on line, 
of computer software for accessing and searching databases related to any 
of the foregoing; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of scientific, 
nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking [supervision], life-saving and teaching 
apparatus and instruments, fittings therefor and cases adapted specifically 
to contain the aforesaid articles; retail and wholesale services, also on line, 
of apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; retail and wholesale 
services, also on line, of apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, magnetic data carriers, recording discs, 
compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media, fittings therefor 
and cases adapted specifically to contain the aforesaid articles; retail and 
wholesale services, also on line, of mechanisms for coin-operated 
apparatus, cash registers, calculating machines, data processing 
equipment, computers, computer software, fire-extinguishing apparatus, 
fittings therefor and cases adapted specifically to contain the aforesaid 
articles; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of magnetic cards, 
electric and electronic apparatus and instruments for vehicles, electric and 
electronic apparatus and instruments for personal use, magnets, fittings 
therefor and cases adapted specifically to contain the aforesaid articles, 
retail and wholesale services, also on line, of lanyards, trophies, 
sculptures, pistons, connecting rods; retail and wholesale services, also on 
line, of air conditioners for vehicles, lighting installations for vehicles, 
lights for vehicles, headlights for vehicles, anti-glare devices for vehicles, 
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defrosting apparatus for vehicles, heating apparatus for defrosting 
windows of vehicles, heating installations for vehicles, reflectors for 
vehicles, lights, lamps and lighting apparatus in general, fans [parts of air-
conditioning installations for vehicles], ventilators; retail and wholesale 
services, also on line, of automobiles and vehicles in general and parts and 
fittings therefor, structural parts of automobiles, apparatus for 
locomotion by land, air or water, spare parts for vehicles, safety apparatus 
and instruments for vehicles and passengers, prams, pushchairs and parts 
and fittings therefor, safety seats for children for vehicles, baby monitors, 
video baby monitors, parachutes; retail and wholesale services, also on 
line, of clocks and watches, alarm clocks and parts and fittings therefor, 
signs, boxes, pins and lanyards of precious metals or coated therewith, 
precious metals and their alloys, trinkets of precious metals or coated 
therewith, bracelets of precious metals or coated therewith, necklaces of 
precious metals or coated therewith, lockets of precious metals or coated 
therewith, chains of precious metals or coated therewith, rings of precious 
metals or coated therewith, pins of precious metals or coated therewith, 
earrings of precious metals or coated therewith, ornamental pins of 
precious metals or coated therewith, tie pins of precious metals or coated 
therewith, tie clips of precious metals or coated therewith, 
commemorative medals of precious metals or coated therewith, cuff links 
of precious metals or coated therewith, charms of precious metals or 
coated therewith, threads of precious metals or coated therewith, ankle 
bracelets of precious metals or coated therewith, ankle chains of precious 
metals or coated therewith, body-piercing rings of precious metals or 
coated therewith, brooches of precious metals or coated therewith, tie 
fasteners of precious metals or coated therewith, pendants of precious 
metals or coated therewith, tiaras of precious metals or coated therewith, 
medallions of precious metals or coated therewith, amulets of precious 
metals or coated therewith, decorative charms for cellular phones of 
precious metals or coated therewith, key chains of precious metals or 
coated therewith, insignia of precious metals or coated therewith, badges 
of precious metals or coated therewith, jewellery cases of precious metals 
or coated therewith, clasps for jewellery of precious metals or coated 
therewith, ornaments of precious metals or coated therewith, boxes of 
precious metals or coated therewith, trophies of precious metals or coated 
therewith, works of art of precious metals or coated therewith, 
commemorative coins of precious metals or coated therewith, lanyards of 
precious metal or coated therewith for carrying items such as keys, cards, 
identity cards, badges and plastic badges, shoe ornaments of precious 
metals or coated therewith, hat ornaments of precious metals or coated 
therewith, commemorative boxes of precious metals or coated therewith, 
decorative boxes of precious metals or coated therewith, statues of 
precious metals or coated therewith, figurines [statuettes] of precious 
metals or coated therewith, statuettes of precious metals or coated 
therewith, busts of precious metals or coated therewith, ingots of precious 
metals or coated therewith, coins of precious metals or coated therewith, 
goods of precious metals or coated therewith, goldware, jewellery, 
costume jewellery, precious and semi-precious stones, horological and 
chronometric instruments, fittings therefor and cases adapted specifically 
to contain the aforesaid articles; retail and wholesale services, also on line, 
of ornamental novelty badges, commemorative stamps, stamps for 
collectors, paper, cardboard, goods made from paper and cardboard, bibs 
of paper, boxes made from paper and cardboard, containers made from 
paper and cardboard, coasters of paper, paper towels, table linen of 
paper, table napkins of paper, table mats of paper, place mats of paper, 
table cloths of paper, handkerchiefs of paper, printed paper signs, 
periodicals, souvenir cards made from paper and cardboard, visiting 
cards made from paper and cardboard, postcards made from paper and 
cardboard, badges made from paper and cardboard, holders of paper or 
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cardboard for badges, photographic albums made from cardboard, 
photograph stands made from cardboard, photo holders made from paper 
and cardboard, covers for photographic albums made from paper and 
cardboard, stickers made from paper and cardboard, albums for stickers 
made from paper and cardboard, colouring cards for children made from 
paper and cardboard, bookmarkers made from paper and cardboard, 
boxes for pens made from cardboard, boxes for pencils made from 
cardboard, pen cases made from cardboard, pencil cases made from 
cardboard, stands for pens made from cardboard, stands for pencils made 
from cardboard, covers [stationery] made from paper and cardboard, 
document files [stationery] made from paper and cardboard, exercise 
books made from paper and cardboard, notebooks made from paper and 
cardboard, note pads made from paper and cardboard, paper sheets for 
note taking, agendas made from paper and cardboard, desk diaries made 
from paper and cardboard, covers for agendas made from paper and 
cardboard, covers for address booklets made from paper and cardboard, 
covers for albums made from paper and cardboard, covers for books 
made from paper and cardboard, folders [stationery] made from paper 
and cardboard, correspondence holders made from paper and cardboard, 
portraits made from paper and cardboard, paper shopping bags, placards 
of paper or cardboard, pennons made of paper or cardboard, works of art 
and figurines of paper or cardboard, jotters of paper or cardboard, 
scrapbooks of paper or cardboard, clipboards of cardboard, passport 
holders of paper or cardboard, bags of paper, industrial packaging 
containers of paper or cardboard, albums, photograph albums, printed 
publications, pamphlets, magazines, yearbooks, encyclopaedias, books, 
brochures, newspapers, periodicals, printed matter, images, placards, 
calendars, posters, paintings, graphic representations and reproductions, 
tickets, ticket holders, passes, identification cards, decalcomanias; retail 
and wholesale services, also on line, of diaries, planners, pens, pencils and 
stationery articles in general, cases for stationery articles, writing 
stationery, writing instruments, labels, note pads; retail and wholesale 
services, also on line, of bookbinding articles, photographs, stationery and 
office requisites, adhesives for stationery or household purposes, drawing 
materials and materials for artists, paintbrushes, instructional and 
teaching apparatus and materials, typewriters, plastic sheets, films and 
bags for wrapping and packaging, printers' type, printing blocks; retail 
and wholesale services, also on line, of plastic materials for packaging, 
bags and sacks of any material for packaging, lanyards, for carrying 
objects made from paper; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of key 
holders, key rings, cases and holders for diaries and weekly planners, for 
business cards, for pamphlets, for credit cards, for pens, for pencils, for 
MP3 players, for CDs, for CD players, for DVDs, for DVD players, for 
computers and for mobile phones; retail and wholesale services, also on 
line, of bags, handbags, travelling bags and holdalls, rucksacks, vanity 
cases, toiletry cases, trunks, suitcases, briefcases, tags for suitcases, 
suitcase handles, document cases, key cases, pocket wallets, purses; retail 
and wholesale services, also on line, of school bags, school satchels and 
school backpacks, kids' school lunch bags and backpacks, garment bags 
and covers for travel, waist bags, sling bags and slings for carrying babies 
and infants, nappy bags; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of 
leather and imitations of leather, goods made of leather and imitations of 
leather, boxes made of leather and imitations of leather, cases made of 
leather and imitations of leather, document cases made of leather and 
imitations of leather, backpacks made of leather and imitations of leather, 
knapsacks made of leather and imitations of leather, haversacks made of 
leather and imitations of leather, bags for sports made of leather and 
imitations of leather, beach bags made of leather and imitations of leather, 
attaché cases made of leather and imitations of leather, card cases 
[notecases] made of leather and imitations of leather, credit card cases 
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made of leather and imitations of leather, travelling sets made of leather 
and imitations of leather, handbags made of leather and imitations of 
leather, shoulder bags made of leather and imitations of leather, clutch 
bags made of leather and imitations of leather, holdalls made of leather 
and imitations of leather, pocket wallets made of leather and imitations of 
leather, purses made of leather and imitations of leather, school bags 
made of leather and imitations of leather, school satchels made of leather 
and imitations of leather, school backpacks made of leather and imitations 
of leather, shopping bags made of leather and imitations of leather, 
shopper bags made of leather and imitations of leather, sling bags for 
carrying infants made of leather and imitations of leather, slings for 
carrying infants made of leather and imitations of leather, suitcase 
handles made of leather and imitations of leather, tote bags made of 
leather and imitations of leather, travelling trunks made of leather and 
imitations of leather, luggage made of leather and imitations of leather, 
trolley duffles made of leather and imitations of leather, trolley-type 
suitcases made of leather and imitations of leather, waist bags made of 
leather and imitations of leather, Boston bags made of leather and 
imitations of leather, kid's school lunch bags made of leather and 
imitations of leather, briefcases made of leather and imitations of leather, 
garment bags for travel made of leather and imitations of leather, 
garment carriers made of leather and imitations of leather, cases for 
carrying suits and dresses made of leather and imitations of leather, 
clothing for pets made of leather and imitations of leather, collars for pets 
made of leather and imitations of leather, bags for carrying animals made 
of leather and imitations of leather, leashes made of leather and imitations 
of leather, card wallets made of leather and imitations of leather, business 
card cases made of leather and imitations of leather, name card cases 
made of leather and imitations of leather, address hang-tags made of 
leather and imitations of leather, bags for packaging made of leather and 
imitations of leather, hat boxes for travel made of leather and imitations 
of leather, casings for springs made of leather and imitations of leather, 
trimmings for furniture made of leather and imitations of leather, 
shoulder belts made of leather and imitations of leather, satchels made of 
leather and imitations of leather, portable cosmetic bags made of leather 
and imitations of leather, pouches for packaging made of leather and 
imitations of leather, furniture coverings made of leather and imitations of 
leather, packaging containers made of leather and imitations of leather, 
animal skins, hides, rawhide and leather, luggage and carrying bags, 
umbrellas, umbrella covers, sun umbrellas, parasols, walking sticks, 
mountaineering sticks, whips, harness and saddlery, collars, leashes and 
clothing for animals; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of statues 
and statuettes in any material, furniture, mirrors, picture frames, goods of 
wood, display stands of wood, display boards of wood, display cabinets of 
wood, display cases of wood, chests for toys of wood, magazine racks of 
wood, umbrella stands of wood, clothes hangers of wood, coatstands of 
wood, boxes of wood, containers of wood, furniture partitions of wood, 
doors for furniture of wood, towel dispensers of wood, baby gates of wood, 
number plates of wood, ornamental number plates of wood, 
commemorative number plates of wood, keyboards for hanging keys of 
wood, trays of wood, placards of wood, signboards of wood, cases of wood, 
bins of wood, bottle racks of wood, plaques of wood, ornamental plaques 
of wood, tea trolleys of wood, figurines [statuettes] of wood, works of art 
of wood, cutting boards of wood, photograph frames, cushions, 
commemorative objects, ornaments; retail and wholesale services, also on 
line, of fans for personal use, drinking straws, lanyards for carrying 
objects made of plastic, containers and accessories for household and 
kitchen purposes, hip flasks, insulating flasks, drinking bottles, bottles, 
mugs, cups, coffee cups, beer glasses, sets of liquor glasses, glasses, 
services [dishes]; retail and wholesale services, also on line, of utensils and 
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containers for the bathroom, for personal use and for personal care, 
perfume sprayers, perfume vaporizers, glasses for candles, coin trays, 
goods of glass, porcelain and terracotta, containers and accessories for 
household and kitchen purposes made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, 
utensils and containers for the bathroom, for personal use and for 
personal care made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, commemorative 
objects made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, dishes made of glass, 
porcelain and terracotta, bowls made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, 
tableware made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, boxes made of glass, 
porcelain and terracotta, vases made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, 
candle holders made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, works of art made 
of glass, porcelain and terracotta, statues made of glass, porcelain and 
terracotta, statuettes made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, figurines 
made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, plaques made of glass, porcelain 
and terracotta, busts made of glass, porcelain and terracotta, plates made 
of glass, porcelain and terracotta, ornamental number plates made of 
glass, porcelain and terracotta, commemorative number plates made of 
glass, porcelain and terracotta; retail and wholesale services, also on line, 
of ropes, string, nets, tents, awnings, tarpaulins, sails, padding and 
stuffing materials, raw fibrous textile materials, textile beach towels, 
towels, bed linen, bath linen, table linen, flags, standards [flags], banners, 
pennants, textiles and textile products; retail and wholesale services, also 
on line, of clothing, footwear, headgear, accessories for clothing, footwear 
and headgear, parts of clothing, footwear and headgear, sportswear, 
sports footwear, belts, beachwear, underwear, legwear, neckwear, bibs for 
babies and children, layettes [clothing], backpacks for carrying babies, 
baby buntings, baby sleeping bags [bag-like clothing worn by infants for 
sleeping in], mini-sleeping bags for babies [non-electric], footmuffs; retail 
and wholesale services, also on line, of laces, buttons, hooks, eyes, pins, 
badges for clothing, clips, buckles, lanyards for wear; retail and wholesale 
services, also on line, of scale model cars and scale model vehicles in 
general, toy scale model cars and toy scale model vehicles in general, 
games, toys and playthings, video game apparatus, gymnastic and 
sporting articles, Christmas trees and relative decorations, articles for 
fans and for entertainment, sticks for fans and for entertainment [novelty 
items], toy sticks for fans and for entertainment shaped as flags [novelty 
items], party poppers, streamers [party novelties], novelties for parties, 
dances [party favors, favours], balloons [party novelties], paper party 
hats, food products, beverages, smokers' articles; franchising, namely 
services rendered by a franchisor, that is business management assistance 
in the transfer of business and organisational know-how, business 
assistance in the development and management of a commercial 
enterprise; business assistance in the development and management of a 
commercial enterprise and of a chain of retail shops, restaurants, bars, 
cafes and other undertakings providing food and drink; business 
assistance in the management of sales points; business management 
assistance; business consultancy and organization in connection with the 
establishment of on-line retail sale services and the launching of on-line 
retail trading activities; organization of exhibitions for commercial or 
advertising purposes; organization of trade fairs for commercial or 
advertising purposes; shop window dressing; marketing research; market 
analysis; providing an on-line commercial information directory service 
on the Internet with the purpose of giving users a list of car dealers, retail 
stores and assistance centres; commercial assistance for the purchase of 
second hand automobiles; advisory services for business management; 
business appraisals; business information; providing business information 
directory services, via a global computer network or the Internet; business 
information services on goods and services provided in the form of a 
buying guide on a global computer network and/or by means of mobile 
telephony services; business management and organization consultancy; 
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business management assistance and consultancy; business management 
of hotels; business organization consultancy; outsourcing services 
[business assistance], commercial information and advice for consumers 
[consumer advice shop]; layout services for advertising purposes; 
modelling for advertising or sales promotion; presentation of goods on 
communication media, for retail purposes; promotion of goods and 
services by placing advertisements and advertising displays on an on-line 
electronic site accessible via a global computer network and/or by means 
of mobile telephony services; publication of publicity texts; sponsorship 
search; updating of advertising material; writing of publicity texts; 
commercial administration of the licensing of the goods and services of 
others; commercial or industrial management assistance; procurement 
services for others [purchasing goods and services for other businesses]; 
personnel management consultancy; sales promotion for others; 
advertising, market research and promotional services; public relations 
services; product demonstration and product display services; conducting, 
arranging and organizing trade fairs and exhibitions for commercial and 
advertising purposes; loyalty, incentive and bonus program services; 
rental of advertising space and rental of advertising time in 
communication media; distribution of advertising, marketing and 
promotional material; advertising, marketing and promotional 
consultancy and assistance services; commercial trading and consumer 
information services; auctioneering services; business assistance, 
management and administrative services; accountancy, bookkeeping and 
auditing; administrative data processing; human resources management 
and recruitment services; business consultancy and advisory services; 
rental of office machines; business analysis, research and information 
services; collection and systematization of business data. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 16 
03/11/2017 
Italy 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 18 
03/11/2017 
Italy 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
03/11/2017 
Italy 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

FERRARI S.P.A. 

VIA EMILIA EST, 1163 MODENA ITALY 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 
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40201909627R (43)  
(International Registration No. 1463936)  

Date of International Registration: 31/01/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 31/01/2019 
Date of Notification: 02/05/2019 
 

 Class 43 
Services for providing food and beverages; temporary accommodation; 
hotel services; reservation services for hotel rooms; reservation of 
temporary accommodation; hotel reservations; guest houses; hotel 
accommodation agencies; accommodation services in hotels, motels and 
tourist resorts; provision of facilities for conferences, exhibitions, 
meetings, shows, conventions, seminars, symposiums and workshops; food 
and drink preparation services; restaurant, bar and catering services; 
rental of tents; rental of transportable buildings; rental of chairs, tables, 
table linen and glassware. 

NH HOTEL GROUP, S.A. 

SANTA ENGRACIA, 120 - SEXTA PLANTA E-28003 MADRID SPAIN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: NANYANG LAW LLC, P.O. BOX 1861, 
ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 903711 

 
 

 

40201910100V (17  23  24  25)  
(International Registration No. 1250312)  

Date of International Registration: 30/03/2015 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 28/03/2019 
Date of Notification: 09/05/2019 
 
Class 17 
Plastic fibers, not for textile use; rubber threads, not for textile use; 
chemical fiber yarns and threads, not for textile use; fabrics made of 
plastic fibers, not for textile use; insulating gloves; plastic substances, 
semi-processed; elastic threads and yarns, not for textile use; adhesive 
plastic tapes for industrial use; adhesive plastic tapes for use in the 
manufacture of clothing; plastic films, sheets and tapes as plastic semi-
worked products, expressing adhesive character by heat; plastic threads 
and yarns, not for textile, expressing adhesive character by heat; synthetic 
fibers for use in the manufacture of tire cord and air bags; synthetic fiber 
threads and yarns for use in the manufacture of tire cord and air bags. 

Class 23 
Threads and yarns for textile use; elastic threads and yarns for textile use; 
synthetic fiber threads and yarns for use in the manufacture of tire fabric; 
synthetic fiber threads and yarns for use in the manufacture of woven 
fabrics used for air bags; plastic threads and yarns, for textile use, 
expressing adhesive character by heat. 

Class 24 
Woven fabrics; textile used as lining for clothing; knitted fabrics; elastic 
woven materials, namely, elastic fabrics for clothing; jersey fabrics; felt 
and non-woven textile fabrics; towels of textile; handkerchiefs; bath linen, 
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except clothing; bed linen; bedsheets; pillow slips; bed blankets; cotton 
blankets; filtering materials of textile; seat coverings of textile; wall 
hangings of textile; curtains; table cloths [not of paper]; draperies [thick 
drop curtains]. 

Class 25 
Clothing for sports, namely, shoes, shirts, shorts and jerseys; headgear; 
jackets; jumpers; uniforms; sports jerseys; shirts; skirts; trousers; 
blouses; pants; stockings; socks; sweaters; dresses; lingerie; swimsuits; 
hosiery; undergarments; scarves; stoles; saris; turbans; chadors; thobes; 
footwear. 

ASAHI KASEI KABUSHIKI KAISHA 

1-1-2 YURAKUCHO, CHIYODA-KU TOKYO 100-0006 JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

40201915708S (24  25  35)  
(International Registration No. 1477338)  

Date of International Registration: 27/05/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 27/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 18/07/2019 
 

 

Class 24 
Fabrics; non-woven textile fabrics; waterproof textile fabrics; elastic 
woven material; breathable waterproof fabrics; apparel fabrics; knitted 
fabric; mixed fiber fabrics; elastic fabrics for clothing; structured fabrics 
for technical sportswear; fabrics for textile use; knitted elastic fabrics for 
sportswear; textiles impervious to water but permeable to moisture; 
covered fabrics for waterproof clothing; breathable fabrics; technical 
textiles for sportswear. 

Class 25 
Socks for men, women and children; socks; socks; sports socks for men, 
women and children; underwear; sportswear; rainproof clothing; 
casualwear; clothing for men, women, and children; articles of sports 
clothing; clothing for use when skiing; articles of leisure clothing; coats; 
jackets [clothing]; heavy jackets; trousers; trousers shorts; sweat shirts; 
jumpers; sweaters; undershirts; tee-shirts; sashes for wear; gloves 
[clothing]; berets; bonnets; hats; waist belts; shoes; footwear for men and 
women; children's footwear; footwear. 

Class 35 
Online retailing or wholesaling in relation to stockings and clothing; 
consumer services and information; retailing and wholesaling of socks and 
clothing; retailing and wholesaling of stockings and clothing, including 
being provided online; presentation of goods on communication media; 
presentation of socks and clothing on the Internet. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 24 
21/12/2018 
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European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 25 
21/12/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
21/12/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

TRERÈ INNOVATION S.R.L. 

VIA MODENA, 18 I-46041 ASOLA (MN) ITALY 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: ELLA CHEONG LLC, 300 BEACH ROAD, 
#31-04/05 THE CONCOURSE, SINGAPORE 199555 

 
 

 
40201818519S (35  37  42)  
(International Registration No. 1422673)  

Date of International Registration: 11/12/2017 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 11/12/2017 
Date of Notification: 13/09/2018 
 
Class 35 
Inventory management services; inventory services, namely computerized 
inventory control; tracking and monitoring of business transactions; 
tracking of sales volume for others; stock control services; provision of 
advice and information in the field of asset tracking in cloud computing 
and without cloud computing, namely, monitoring and tracking of 
inventory consignments and inventory control at the depot and at the 
retail store; provision of analyses for the inventory of a retail store and for 
sales data; analysis of business data; business advice services relating to 
company performance; procurement services for others; administrative, 
business management and business support services for companies; 
business analysis, research and commercial information services; market 
studies; collection and systemization of business data; commercial 
information services; data collection; provision of commercial statistical 
information; preparation of business reports; business advisory services 
relating to quality management services; inventory management services 
for companies; advertising; commercial management; company 
management; business advice; business research and market research 
services; administrative services; business research and market research 
services in the field of retail sales and sales in commercial centers and in 
the industry of games and entertainment; compilation and systematization 
of statistics and index levels relating to sales and influx of customers in 
retail stores, commercial centers, gaming and entertainment industry ; 
providing commercial information about sales and influx of customers via 
the Internet, telephone, fax and e-mail in retail stores, commercial centers, 
gaming and entertainment industry; providing business analyses, 
customized business designs, management of supply chains, including the 
management of a program of protection of goods for others in the form of 
labeling, tracking and analyses of goods; provision of demographic data, 
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namely, provision of data on pedestrian traffic for marketing purposes; 
preparation of business reports on pedestrian traffic; business research 
services in the field of pedestrian traffic; business information on business 
performance based on pedestrian traffic and provision of an index of 
performance based on pedestrian traffic; equipment [inventory] 
management services, monitoring and analyses and reporting on the loss 
of inventory; business appraisals; market studies and business analyses; 
surveys regarding market and business research; data processing; 
automated data processing; computerized data processing; electronic data 
processing; data input and data processing; compilation of statistics; 
online advertising on a computerized network; business advisory services 
for companies; business advice relating to revisions; business advice for 
management; business management advice, also via the Internet; business 
research and market studies for the analysis of new retail sale 
opportunities in the field of retail sale, real estate, hotels, catering and in 
the banking sector; provision of business information on new sales 
opportunities in the field of retail, real estate, hotels, catering and in the 
banking sector via the Internet; business research and market studies in 
the field of statistics relating to traffic in retail stores and index levels 
relating to traffic in retail stores; provision of business information on 
traffic in retail stores via a computerized network; compilation of 
information relating to customer traffic and behavioral patterns in public 
places into computer databases; compilation of information on computer 
database services; compilation of statistical services; business data 
collection and analysis relating to pedestrian traffic; preparation of 
business reports relating to pedestrian traffic; commercial information 
services relating to pedestrian traffic; providing commercial information 
relating to pedestrian traffic; providing commercial information on the 
number of pedestrians; providing information in the field of the trends 
relating to customer traffic and behavioral patterns in public places from 
an online database; providing non-downloadable information for 
analyzing traffic in retail stores from an online database. 

Class 37 
Installation and maintenance of surveillance devices for articles; 
installation, repair and maintenance of computer hardware and 
peripheral devices, anti-theft alarms, inventory control systems, anti-theft 
devices, devices for tracking people and assets; installation of surveillance 
devices including electronic video surveillance cameras as well as 
computer hardware and security system; repair, installation and 
maintenance services, all relating to anti-theft alarms, anti-theft alarm 
keyboards and control panels for anti-theft alarms, magnetic and 
electromagnetic object detectors, transponders, antennas, encoded micro 
particles, electronic article detection equipment, radio frequency 
identification (RFID), microwave, electromagnetic, radio-frequency and 
acousto-magnetic labels, electric labels, readers, sensors, transmitters, 
receivers and monitors, apparatus for customer tracking and monitoring, 
apparatus for electronic tracking and monitoring, detachers and 
deactivators for use with inventory control and anti-theft labels, label 
deactivators, including hooks, label detachers, including hooks; repair, 
installation and maintenance services, all relating to video surveillance 
systems, detection devices, stands, all sensors in retail premises, including 
traffic sensors; remote troubleshooting and repair of devices for loss 
prevention, store performance management and inventory management; 
troubleshooting of devices for loss prevention, store performance 
management and inventory management; installation, repair and 
maintenance services for devices for loss prevention, store performance 
management and inventory management by sending a technician. 

Class 42 
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Remote diagnosis and monitoring of devices for loss prevention, store 
performance management and inventory management; software as a 
service [SaaS] featuring a software for analyzing customer behavior and 
decision-making and for monitoring, viewing, recording, analyzing, 
managing and transmitting data relating to customer activity and 
interactions, personnel functions, marketing impact and purchase 
decisions in retail stores; providing application hosting services, namely, 
providing software for use in analyzing customer behavior and decision 
making, for monitoring, viewing, recording, analyzing, managing and 
transmitting data relating to customer activity and interactions, personnel 
functions, marketing impact and purchase decisions in retail stores; 
providing online temporary non-downloadable software used for 
analyzing customer behavior and decision-making and for monitoring, 
viewing, recording, analyzing, managing and transmitting data relating to 
customer activity and interactions, personnel functions, marketing impact 
and purchase decisions in retail stores; technical support, namely, 
monitoring of network systems in the fields of supervision, monitoring, 
detection, analysis and electronic reporting of articles, objects and people; 
providing online non-downloadable software for analyzing traffic in 
stores; providing non-downloadable software and data for analyzing 
traffic in stores via a computer network; providing online non-
downloadable software for analyzing new sales opportunities in the field 
of retail, real estate, hotels, catering and in the banking sector; software as 
a service [SaaS] for recording and reporting traffic of buyers on the basis 
of people counting sensors and monitoring cameras as traffic analysis 
services in stores; software as a service [Saas] for analyzing data from 
sensors and monitoring cameras; providing software as a service [Saas]; 
design services relating to anti-theft alarms, anti-theft alarm keyboards 
and control panels for anti-theft alarms, magnetic and electromagnetic 
object detectors, electronic article detection equipment, radio frequency 
identification (RFID), microwave, electromagnetic, radio-frequency and 
acousto-magnetic labels, electric labels, readers, sensors, transmitters, 
receivers and monitors, apparatus for customer tracking and monitoring, 
apparatus for electronic tracking and monitoring, detachers and 
deactivators for use with inventory control and anti-theft labels, label 
deactivators, including hooks, label detachers, including hooks; design 
and development of computer hardware and software; design and 
development of anti-theft alarms, inventory control systems, theft 
prevention devices, people tracking devices and asset tracking devices; 
technical advice relating to computer hardware, peripherals and software; 
technological advice in the technological field of monitoring, tracking and 
electronic detection of articles and objects ; technical support services, 
namely, troubleshooting of computer hardware and software and 
problems relating to anti-theft alarms, inventory control systems, anti-
theft devices, devices for tracking people and assets; providing temporary 
use of online non-downloadable software for the management of alarms, 
inventory monitoring and analysis, theft prevention and detection, asset 
tracking, analysis of a retail store and counting and tracking of people; 
technical support, namely, monitoring of network systems in the field of 
electronic monitoring, tracking and detection of articles and objects; 
technical research in the field of pedestrian traffic; custom computer 
programming; computer programming relating to checking of 
information on pedestrian traffic, computer programming relating to 
monitoring, supervision and processing of images; scientific services, 
namely, computer programming relating to the collection of business 
information, analysis and consulting services on pedestrian traffic in the 
commercial, retail and entertainment sectors; cloud computing services; 
providing temporary use of online non-downloadable operational software 
for accessing and using a cloud computing network; process monitoring 
for quality control; services for monitoring industrial processes; design of 
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technical solutions for retail stores; software design for retail stores; 
computer programming relating to monitoring, supervision and image 
processing; scientific services, namely, computer programming relating to 
the collection of business information, analysis and consulting services 
relating to pedestrian traffic; design, development, programming, 
maintenance, assistance, rental, implementation of software, advisory 
services relating thereto; rental of computer hardware and software for 
the collection of information relating to the management of inventory and 
assets, for the fight against shoplifting and loss prevention, monitoring of 
the condition of devices, consumer traffic and buyer behavior, personnel 
management, price optimization, inventory optimization, space 
management, operational compliance, analysis of a point-of-sale 
transactions, video-based applications and functions of implementation in 
stores; rental of software for analysis and reporting for the management 
of inventory and assets, for the fight against shoplifting and loss 
prevention, monitoring of the condition of devices, consumer traffic and 
buyer behavior, personnel management, price optimization, inventory 
optimization, space management, operational compliance, analysis of 
point-of-sale transactions, video-based applications and functions of 
implementation in stores; rental of electronic devices, namely, data 
recorders for counting, recording and storing data relating to buyers, 
traffic in retail stores and personnel and operational functions in retail 
stores; rental of computer software for analyzing the behavior and 
decision-making of customers and for monitoring, viewing, recording, 
analyzing, managing and transmitting of data relating to customer 
activity and interactions, personnel functions, marketing impact and 
purchase decisions in retail stores; rental of an electronic computerized 
system including an optical module, a computer and a software for 
counting people and for correlating such information with the transaction 
data of a point-of-sale; rental of electric and electronic inspection, optic, 
signaling, checking (supervision), monitoring apparatus and instruments; 
rental of systems for counting traffic and customers; computer rental; 
rental of computer hardware; rental of computer software; rental of 
apparatus for recording, transmission and reproduction of data; rental of 
equipment, apparatus and instruments for data processing; rental of 
magnetic data carriers; rental of parts and accessories for all the aforesaid 
goods; rental of computer hardware and computer software for use in 
monitoring, supervision, image processing and security systems, namely, 
analytical software relating to pedestrian traffic; rental of computer 
software which provide information on business management in real-time 
and in integrated time by combining information from various databases 
and presenting them on an easy-to-understand user interface; rental of 
electronic sensors for counting and recording the pedestrian traffic; rental 
of components, devices, instruments and equipment for electronic 
detection, detection, monitoring, counting and calculation; rental of 
software relating to building security and facility management for the 
control of access devices ; rental of integrated business management 
software that provides information; rental of electronic sensors; rental of 
apparatus for monitoring the size, number, flow and direction of objects 
moving in an area; rental of image processing apparatus; rental of 
computer hardware, software for image processing, and analytical 
software relating to pedestrian traffic; rental of equipment for electronic 
monitoring and detection of objects, namely, electric sensors, transmitters, 
receivers and monitors for the detection of traffic and for the detection of 
metal bands with integrated radio frequency identification technologies 
(Radio Frequency identification, RFID), for ultra-high frequency 
detection (Ultra-High Frequency, UHF) and acousto-magnetic (AM) 
detection; rental of computer software; rental of downloadable computer 
software applications; rental of software applications for cloud computing 
services; rental of devices for monitoring of computer data; rental of 
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apparatus for the monitoring of computer data; rental of instruments, 
indicators and controllers for measurement, detection and monitoring of 
computer data. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 35 
26/06/2017 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 37 
26/06/2017 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
26/06/2017 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

TYCO FIRE & SECURITY GMBH 

VICTOR VON BRUNS-STRASSE 21 CH-8212 NEUHAUSEN AM 
RHEINFALL SWITZERLAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: SHEARN DELAMORE & CO., 10 
COLLYER QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, 
SINGAPORE 049315 

 
 

40201915655Q (07  08  11  24  25)  
(International Registration No. 1478184)  

Date of International Registration: 25/02/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 25/02/2019 
Date of Notification: 18/07/2019 
 

 

Class 07 
Electric kitchen machines, namely mixers [machines], electric mixers for 
kitchen use, electric mixers for household purposes, bread cutting 
machines, electric tin openers, electric juice extractors, electric fruit 
squeezers, electric fruit squeezers for household purposes, electric 
vegetable spiralizers, electric kitchen grinders, electric egg beaters, 
electric whisks for household purposes, electric crushers for kitchen use, 
crushing machines, electromechanical food preparation machines, grating 
machines for vegetables, coffee-grinders, other than hand-operated, 
pepper mills, other than hand-operated; electric food processors; electric 
knives; mills for household purposes, other than hand-operated; parts and 
accessories for the aforementioned goods in this class. 

Class 08 
Hand-operated hand tools; hand-operated hand instruments; cutlery; 
knives; razors. 

Class 11 
Steam generating apparatus; cooking appliances; electric cooking 
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appliances, namely electric portable stoves, electric stoves, electric grills, 
electric skillets, electric pressure cookers, electric stockpots, electric rice 
cookers, electric food steamers, electric autoclaves for cooking, electric 
coffee machines; toasters; bread-making machines; bread baking 
machines; bread roasters; roasting jacks; electric deep fryers; electric 
pounded rice cake making machines for household purposes; electric 
appliances for making yogurt; electric cooktops; electric sous-vide 
cookers; electric tortilla presses; electric waffle irons; roasting apparatus; 
rotisseries; roasting spits; air fryers; cooking apparatus and installations; 
kilns; cooking rings; microwave ovens [cooking apparatus]; multicookers; 
fumigation apparatus, not for medical purposes; ice-cream making 
machines; hot plates; parts and accessories for the aforementioned goods 
in this class. 

Class 24 
Textiles and substitutes for textiles; linens; curtains and net curtains of 
textiles or plastic; tea cloths; table napkins of textile; coasters of textile; 
bed blankets; table linen. 

Class 25 
Clothing, footwear, headgear; aprons; bibs made of fabric. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 07 
29/08/2018 
Germany 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 08 
29/08/2018 
Germany 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 11 
29/08/2018 
Germany 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 24 
29/08/2018 
Germany 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 25 
29/08/2018 
Germany 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

FISSLER GMBH 

HARALD-FISSLER-STRAßE 1 55743 IDAR-OBERSTEIN GERMANY 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 
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40201918264S (10  42)  
(International Registration No. 1483899)  

Date of International Registration: 04/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 04/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
 
Class 10 
Surgical and medical apparatus and instruments; pressure sensing sheets 
for monitoring and preventing pressure injuries in surgical patients; 
patient protective pads of multiple materials including foam, gel, fluid, 
and synthetic fiber type materials that protect patients from pressure 
sores, pressure injuries and nerve damage; medical apparatus and 
instruments, namely, patient display monitors and patient sensors for 
monitoring, measuring, alerting, transmitting and displaying images of 
pressure distribution between individual and support surface for the 
purpose of monitoring pressure across the entire body and to guide 
positioning of individuals to prevent bedsores and ulcers; medical devices, 
namely, pressure sensor mats with associated monitors for patient and 
consumer care to prevent pressure sores; wearable monitoring devices to 
be worn by a user for medical purposes, namely, muscle activity monitors, 
heart rate monitors, respiratory monitors, thermometers, blood pressure 
monitors, force sensing monitors, skin impedance monitors, and motion 
sensing monitors; high frequency ultrasound sensing medical apparatus. 

Class 42 
Software as a service (saas); saas working in combination with apparatus 
for monitoring and preventing pressure sores, pressure injuries and nerve 
damage in surgical patients; design and development of computer 
software for monitoring and preventing pressure sores, pressure injuries 
and nerve damage. 

LENEXA MEDICAL PTY LTD 

14 KALENO VIEW BALWYN VIC 3103 AUSTRALIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: AMICA LAW LLC, 77 ROBINSON ROAD, 
#22-01 ROBINSON 77, SINGAPORE 068896 

 
 

40201918831P (35  36  42)  
(International Registration No. 1484794)  

Date of International Registration: 14/05/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 14/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 29/08/2019 
 

 

Class 35 
Advertising; commercial business management; commercial 
administration; office functions. 

Class 36 
Insurance services; financial affairs; monetary affairs; real estate affairs. 

Class 42 
Scientific and technological services as well as research and design 
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services relating thereto; industrial analysis and industrial research 
services; design and development of computers and software. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 35 
11/04/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 36 
11/04/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 42 
11/04/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

SEQUENT AG 

GRIENBACHSTRASSE 11 CH-6300 ZUG SWITZERLAND 

 
 

 

40201918837X (09  41  42)  
(International Registration No. 1485007)  

Date of International Registration: 15/05/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 15/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 29/08/2019 
 
Class 09 
Computer apparatus adapted for use with visual display units; computer 
software adapted for use in the operation of computers; computer 
software applications (downloadable); computer software downloaded 
from the internet; computer software for business purposes; computer 
software for communicating purposes between microcomputers; 
computer software packages; computer software products; computer 
software programs; industrial computer software programs; interactive 
computer software; computer based training apparatus; interactive 
entertainment software for use with computers; recorded computer 
software; simulation software for use in digital computers; video game 
computer programs; downloadable software applications (apps); 
education software; games software; integrated software packages; 
interactive education software; interactive video software; computer 
discs; packaged software; pre-recorded software; recorded software and 
programmes for use with electronic games of all kinds; software drivers; 
game programmes (programs) and software for use with electronic games 
of all kinds; computer games entertainment software; computer graphics 
software; computer programs (downloadable software); computer 
software; computer software (programs); computer software (recorded). 

Class 41 
Entertainment; video entertainment services; video game entertainment 
services; provision of games by means of a computer based system; 
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computer based training; computer training. 

Class 42 
Computer software design; online provision of web-based software (non-
downloadable); software creation; software development in the 
framework of software publishing; software engineering; installation of 
firmware; installation, repair and maintenance of firmware; internet 
portal services (designing or hosting); monitoring of computer systems by 
remote access; product analysis; product design; computer software 
development; product development; product quality evaluation; product 
monitoring services for quality assurance; online provision of web-based 
applications (non-downloadable); providing information on computer 
technology and programming via a web site; computer software 
engineering; development of computer software; development of software; 
hosting of software as a service (saas); installation of computer software; 
installation of middleware (software); installation, repair and 
maintenance of middleware (software). 

CURIIOUS HOLDINGS PTY LTD 

SUITE 501, 10-12 CLARKE STREET CROWS NEST NSW 2065 
AUSTRALIA 

 
 

40201918880R (07)  
(International Registration No. 1484719)  

Date of International Registration: 24/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 24/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 29/08/2019 
 

 

Class 07 
Pistons [accessories of machines or engines]; automobile motor piston; 
pistons for cylinders; pistons for engines; pistons [parts of machines or 
engines]. 

BINZHOU BOHAI PISTON CO.,LTD. 

NO. 569, 21ST BOHAI ROAD, BINZHOU 256602 SHANDONG CHINA 

 
 

 

40201919286P (20  25)  
(International Registration No. 1313705)  

Date of International Registration: 24/06/2016 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 20/08/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 
Class 20 
Sleeping bags for camping. 

Class 25 
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Down jackets; clothing. 

YOKOTA TOMOYUKI 

4-11, MOTOICHIBA, MAIBARA-SHI SHIGA 521-0223 JAPAN 

YOKOTA KEIZO 

182-5, MOTOICHIBA, MAIBARA-SHI SHIGA 521-0223 JAPAN 

 
 

40201919306W (07)  
(International Registration No. 1485770)  

Date of International Registration: 29/05/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 29/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 

 

Class 07 
Robot arms for industrial purposes; robots with articulated arms for 
handling product piles; robot mechanics for stacking of products; stack 
lifting devices (machines); stack sorting machines; stacking machines 
(except forklift trucks); machines for the paper working industry and the 
printing industry; folding machines; paper supply machines; drive 
systems and control mechanisms for machines, engines or motors. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 07 
17/05/2019 
Germany 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

MASCHINENBAU OPPENWEILER BINDER GMBH & CO. KG 

GRABENSTR. 4-6 71570 OPPENWEILER GERMANY 

 
 

 

40201919336Y (35  36  41)  
(International Registration No. 1485576)  

Date of International Registration: 12/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 
The following claim is made in the International Registration: Colour(s) 
claimed: Red and black. 

Class 35 
Advertising; business management; office functions; commercial 
information and commercial advice for consumers [consumer advice 
shop]; professional business consultancy; economic forecasting; business 
surveys; retailing and wholesaling of gold and silver. 
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Class 36 
Insurance; financial affairs, monetary affairs and real estate affairs; 
stocks and bonds brokerage; clearing, financial; clearing, financial; 
electronic transfer of funds; financial analysis; financial information; 
financial consulting; financial management; financing services; fund 
investments; financing (loan) business; brokerage; banking; telebanking; 
foreign currency exchange services; electronic transfer of funds; 
pawnbrokerage; securities brokerage; stock exchange quotation and 
listing services. 

Class 41 
Education; providing of training; entertainment; sporting and cultural 
activities; tuition; tuition; correspondence courses; arranging and 
conducting of seminars; workshops (arranging and conducting of -) 
[training]. 

TICKMILL UK LTD 

1 FORE STREET LONDON EC2Y 9DT UNITED KINGDOM 

 
 

40201919360T (07)  
(International Registration No. 1476789)  

Date of International Registration: 10/04/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 10/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 

 

Class 07 
Metalworking machines; cutting tools [for machinery]; power drill bits; 
electrical drills; tool bits for metalworking machines; tool bits for 
construction machines and apparatus; metal cutting inserts [parts of 
machines]; milling cutters [machine tools]; end mills [machines]; reamers; 
dies for use with machine tools; grinding tools [parts of machines]; power-
operated saws for metalworking; saw machines for metalworking; saw 
benches being parts of machines; blades for power saws for 
metalworking; cemented carbide machine tools; cemented carbide cutting 
tools; cemented carbide tips for use with machine tools; diamond-pointed 
metal-cutting tools; diamond saws; drill chucks [parts of machines]; drills 
for the mining industry; mining bits; construction machines. 

SUMITOMO ELECTRIC INDUSTRIES, LTD. 

5-33, KITAHAMA 4-CHOME, CHUO-KU, OSAKA-SHI OSAKA 541-
0041 JAPAN 
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40201919376X (09)  
(International Registration No. 1485561)  

Date of International Registration: 11/03/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 11/03/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 
Class 09 
Motion picture films and television; pre-recorded CDs, video tapes, laser 
disks and DVDs; electronic storage media; downloadable ring tones and 
graphics for mobile phones; ring tones, graphics and music downloadable 
via a global computer network and wireless devices; digital music 
downloadable from the Internet; computer software for processing digital 
music files. 

SAREGAMA INDIA LIMITED 

33, JESSORE ROAD, DUM DUM, KOLKATA 700028 INDIA 

 
 

40201919379R (31)  
(International Registration No. 1485578)  

Date of International Registration: 23/11/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 23/11/2018 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 

 
Class 31 
Live animals; crustaceans, live; live oysters, shellfish (live crustaceans), 
live mussels and all live sea products in connection with oyster and 
shellfish culture. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 31 
12/11/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

PATRICE GEAY 

74 RUE DES BRUNETTES F-17390 LA TREMBLADE FRANCE 

ADRIEN GEAY 

74 RUE DES BRUNETTES F-17390 LA TREMBLADE FRANCE 
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40201919395V (29  30)  
(International Registration No. 1485747)  

Date of International Registration: 09/04/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 09/04/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 
Class 29 
Foods prepared from bean curds (tofu); tofu-based snacks; nuts, 
prepared; vegetables, preserved; milk products; fruit, preserved; meat, 
preserved; fish, preserved; vegetables, tinned; eggs. 

Class 30 
Gluten for food. 

HUNAN JINMOFANG FOOD CO., LTD. 

NO. 123 KANGYI ROAD, ECONOMIC AND TECHNOLOGICAL 
DEVELOPMENT ZONE, LIUYANG, CHANGSHA HUNAN CHINA 

 
 

40201919402U (09)  
(International Registration No. 1485809)  

Date of International Registration: 12/06/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/06/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Computer hardware for telecommunications; computer programs, 
downloadable; computer software, recorded; communications computers; 
computer programs, recorded; computer network switches; computer 
network bridges; transmitters [telecommunication]; automatic switching 
apparatus for telecommunication; network routers; wide area network 
(WAN) routers; apparatus for transmission of communications; radio 
beacon machines and apparatus; smartphones; optical communications 
instruments; network communication equipment; LAN [local area 
network] computer cards for connecting portable computer devices to 
computer networks; network servers; VoIP phones; IP (Internet protocol) 
cameras. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
29/03/2019 
China 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

HUAWEI TECHNOLOGIES CO., LTD. 

HUAWEI ADMINISTRATION BUILDING, BANTIAN, LONGGANG 
DISTRICT, SHENZHEN 518129 GUANGDONG CHINA 
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40201919407T (06  19  20)  
(International Registration No. 1485849)  

Date of International Registration: 09/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 09/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 
Class 06 
Metal windows, metal fittings for door and windows. 

Class 19 
Non-metallic windows, non-metallic window frames, window panes. 

Class 20 
Non-metallic window fittings. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 06 
26/03/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 19 
26/03/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 20 
26/03/2019 
Switzerland 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

GUHL BEAT 

UNTERHOLZSTRASSE 21 CH-8561 OTTOBERG SWITZERLAND 

 
 

40201919427P (35  41)  
(International Registration No. 1486097)  

Date of International Registration: 26/04/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 26/04/2019 
Date of Notification: 05/09/2019 
 

 

Class 35 
Advertising, marketing, and promotion services; promoting the goods and 
services of others; retail store and online retail store services; retail store 
services provided via the internet and other computer electronic and 
communications networks; retail store services featuring computer, 
electronic and entertainment products, computer software provided via 
the internet and other computer, electronic and communications 
networks; subscription services, namely, providing subscriptions to text, 
data, image, audio, video, and multimedia content, provided via the 
Internet and other electronic and communications networks; online retail 
services for downloadable pre-recorded text, data, image, audio, video, 
and multimedia content for a fee or pre-paid subscription, via the Internet 
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and other electronic and communications networks. 

Class 41 
Development, production, distribution, and presentation of multimedia 
entertainment content; providing non-downloadable computer games, 
electronic games, interactive games, and video games. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 35 
29/10/2018 
Liechtenstein 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 41 
29/10/2018 
Liechtenstein 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

APPLE INC. 

ONE APPLE PARK WAY CUPERTINO CA 95014 UNITED STATES 
OF AMERICA 

 
 

 

40201918278U (05)  
(International Registration No. 1484201)  

Date of International Registration: 12/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
 
Class 05 
Pharmaceutical and veterinary preparations and substances; 
pharmaceutical preparations and substances for the treatment of epilepsy, 
paediatric epilepsy, oncology, psychiatric disorders, type II diabetes, 
inflammation, cancer pain, MS spasticity and neonatal hypoxic-ischemic 
encephalopathy; herbs for medicinal purposes; medicinal herbs; 
medicinal oils; medicinal infusions; pure extracts of medicinal plants and 
herbs; foodstuffs for medicinal purposes; herb teas for medicinal 
purposes. 

GW RESEARCH LIMITED 

SOVEREIGN HOUSE, VISION PARK, CHIVERS WAY, HISTON 
CAMBRIDGE CB24 9BZ UNITED KINGDOM 

 
 

40201918241X (35  36)  
(International Registration No. 1483398)  

Date of International Registration: 10/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 10/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
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Class 35 
Advertising; commercial business management; commercial 
administration; office functions. 

Class 36 
Insurance services; financial affairs; monetary affairs; real estate affairs. 

FONDATION DE L'ECOLE HÔTELIÈRE DE LAUSANNE, EHL 

LE CHALET-À-GOBET CH-1000 LAUSANNE 25 SWITZERLAND 

 
 

 
40201918281S (14)  
(International Registration No. 1484249)  

Date of International Registration: 19/06/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 19/06/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
 
Class 14 
Precious metals and alloys thereof; jewelry, bijouterie, in particular rings, 
chains, pendants, ear pins, necklaces, hoop earrings, chokers, earrings; 
precious stones, pearls (jewelry); timepieces and chronometric 
instruments, in particular small watches, watches, wristwatches, watch 
parts, dials, hands, cases and caskets for watches and clocks, movements 
for timepieces, parts of movements for watches and clocks, mechanisms, 
parts of mechanisms; bracelets and straps for watches, parts and 
components of the aforesaid articles included in this class. 

CHRONO AG 

WEISSENSTEINSTRASSE 49 CH-4502 SOLOTHURN SWITZERLAND 

 
 

40201918351V (14)  
(International Registration No. 1483392)  

Date of International Registration: 19/06/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 19/06/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
 

 

Class 14 
Jewelry; jewelry; precious stones; timepieces and chronometric 
instruments; precious metals and their alloys; works of art of precious 
metal; jewelry cases [caskets]; boxes of precious metal; watch cases; watch 
bands; watch chains; watch springs; watch glasses; key rings (split rings 
with trinket or decorative fob); statues of precious metal; figurines 
(statuettes) of precious metal; cases for timepieces; presentation cases for 
timepieces; medals. 

MONSIEUR MAXIMILIEN TRIQUIGNEAUX 
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15 ALLÉE DE L'ESCALADIERO F-13500 MARTIGUES FRANCE 

 
 

 

40201918382V (17)  
(International Registration No. 1483623)  

Date of International Registration: 21/03/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 21/03/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
 
Class 17 
Connecting hoses for vehicle water tanks; canvas hose pipes; hoses of 
textile material; non-metal pipe fittings; flexible hoses, not of metal; 
watering hoses; drain hoses, not of metal; flexible plastic pipes for 
plumbing use. 

ZYFIRE HOSE CORPORATION 

NO. 88 KAIYANG ROAD, JIANGYAN ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
ZONE, TAIZHOU, JIANGSU CHINA 

 
 

40201918352W (09)  
(International Registration No. 1483395)  

Date of International Registration: 12/07/2019 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 12/07/2019 
Date of Notification: 22/08/2019 
 

 

Class 09 
Semi-conductors; wafers for integrated circuits; silicon epitaxial wafer; 
amplifiers; piezoelectric sensors; light-emitting diodes [LED]; triodes; 
inverters [electricity]; semi-conductor devices; step-up transformers. 

ENKRIS SEMICONDUCTOR INC 

ROOM 517A, NW-20, 99 JINJI LAKE AVENUE, SUZHOU 
INDUSTRIAL PARK, SUZHOU JIANGSU CHINA 

 
 

 
40201822182T (18  25  35)  
(International Registration No. 1430751)  

Date of International Registration: 29/06/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 29/06/2018 
Date of Notification: 25/10/2018 
 
Class 18 
Handbag frames; purse frames; industrial packaging containers of 
leather; clothing for domestic pets; bags; folding briefcases; shoulder 
bags; gladstone bags; Japanese wicker trunks [Kori]; briefcases; 
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suitcases; carry-on bags; trunks; handbags; boston bags; schoolchildren's 
backpacks; rucksacks; pouches; purses; key cases; money pouches; 
wallets; commutation-ticket holders; business card cases; shopping bags, 
including wheeled shopping bags; card cases [notecases]; charm bags 
[Omamori-ire]; vanity cases, not fitted; umbrellas; walking sticks; 
walking staffs; handles for canes and walking sticks. 

Class 25 
Clothing; non-Japanese style outerclothing; jackets; jogging pants; sweat 
pants; suits; skirts; trousers; sweaters; cardigans; vests and waistcoats; 
shirts; collars for clothing; open-necked shirts; sports shirts; blouses; polo 
shirts; shirts for suits; parkas; breeches for wear; leggings [trousers]; 
underwear [underclothing]; undershirts; panties, shorts and briefs; 
aprons [clothing]; neck scarfs [mufflers]; socks and stockings other than 
special sportswear; scarfs; gloves and mittens [clothing]; bandanas 
[neckerchiefs]; mufflers; ear muffs [clothing]; leg warmers; cap peaks; 
visors [headwear]; caps [headwear]; hats; belts for clothing; rain boots; 
leather shoes; sandal [shoes]; sneaker; boots, other than boots for sports; 
women's shoes; winter boots; infants' shoes and boots; inner soles for 
shoes and boots; insoles for shoes and boots; ankle boots; inner soles; half-
boots; beach shoes; lace boots; training shoes; shoes; footwear [other than 
special footwear for sports]; sandal clogs; slippers; golf shoes; soccer 
shoes; snowboarding shoes; climbing boots [mountaineering]; baseball 
shoes; headbands [clothing]; wristbands; special footwear for sports; 
horse-riding shoes; windsurfing shoes; clothing for sports; jerseys 
[clothing]; knitwear [clothing]; clothing of leather; waterproof clothing; 
sports jerseys; spats; soles for footwear; boots for sports. 

Class 35 
Advertising; promoting the goods and services of others through the 
administration of sales and promotional incentive schemes involving 
trading stamps; providing information concerning commercial sales; 
retail services or wholesale services for clothing; retail services or 
wholesale services for footwear; retail services or wholesale services for 
bags and pouches; retail services or wholesale services for personal 
articles. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 18 
19/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 25 
19/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 35 
19/06/2018 
Japan 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

ABC-MART INC 

1-11-5, JINNAN, SHIBUYA-KU TOKYO 150-0041 JAPAN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: LJ VERNUS PTE. LTD., 38 ANG MO KIO 
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INDUSTRIAL PARK 2, #02-59 SINGAPORE 569511 

 
 

40201822831Y (37)  
(International Registration No. 1431520)  

Date of International Registration: 11/07/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 11/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 01/11/2018 
 

 

 

 

The transliteration of the Russian Cyrillic characters appearing in the 
mark is "ShYoLKOVYJ KRAJ" meaning "Silk Edge". 

 

Class 37 
Knife sharpening; sharpening of scissors and kitchen knives; providing 
information relating to the sharpening of scissors and kitchen knives. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 37 
11/07/2018 
European Union 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

ARCOS HERMANOS, S.A. 

POLIGONO INDUSTRIAL CAMPOLLANO, C/B NUM. 7 E-02006 
ALBACETE SPAIN 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: FRANCINE TAN LAW CORPORATION, 
133 NEW BRIDGE ROAD, #13-02 SINGAPORE 059413 

 
 

 40201823779Y (30)  
(International Registration No. 1434120)  

Date of International Registration: 04/07/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 04/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 15/11/2018 
 
The Vietnamese words "Pho Bo" in the mark mean "Vietnamese Beef 
Noodles".  

Registration of this mark shall give no right to the exclusive use of the 

of a beef noodle bowl and a pair of chopsticks. 

By consent of the registered proprietor of TM No 40201607003S and 
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40201607011R. 

The following claim is made in the International Registration: Colour(s) 
claimed: White, black, red, brown, yellow, green and purple. White: Oh!; 
Acecook; man; bowl; middle background; onion slices; bean sprouts; 
lemon slices. Black: borders of a man device; border of the words oh!, 
borders of phrases INSTANT RIC
FLAVOUR; pair of chopsticks. Red: upper and lower backgrounds; oval 
shape; Ricey; chili slices. Brown: wood stick pad; beef slices. Yellow: 

FLAVOUR; curves surrounding the middle part. Green: spice vegetable; 
lemon slice. Purple: onion slices. 

Class 30 
Instant noodles, instant pho (Vietnamese noodles), instant dried rice based 
vermicelli, instant vermicelli, instant rice based noodles, instant porridge. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 30 
04/06/2018 
Viet Nam 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

ACECOOK VIETNAM JOINT-STOCK COMPANY 

LOT II-3, NO. 11, INDUSTRIAL GROUP II, TAN BINH INDUSTRIAL 
PARK, TAY THANH WARD, TAN PHU DISTRICT HO CHI MINH 
CITY VIET NAM 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: BIRD & BIRD ATMD LLP, 2 SHENTON 
WAY, #18-01 SGX CENTRE I, SINGAPORE 068804 

 
 

40201824988T (12)  
(International Registration No. 1437177)  

Date of International Registration: 24/09/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 24/09/2018 
Date of Notification: 29/11/2018 
 

 

By consent of the registered proprietor of TM No T0900058Z. 

Class 12 
Automobiles and their parts and accessories, all included in this class. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 12 
16/04/2018 
Czech Republic 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

 A.S. 

-293 01 
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MLADÁ BOLESLAV II CZECH REPUBLIC 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RODYK IP, P.O. BOX 462, ROBINSON 
ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 900912 

 
 

 

40201917672U (01  03  05)  
(International Registration No. 1011795)  

Date of International Registration: 10/06/2009 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 18/06/2019 
Date of Notification: 15/08/2019 
 
Class 01 
Chemical products for use in industry, science, photography, as well as 
agriculture, horticulture and forestry; unprocessed artificial resins; 
unprocessed plastics; fertilizers; fire extinguishing compositions; 
tempering and soldering preparations; chemical substances for preserving 
foodstuffs; tanning substances; adhesives used in industry; salt for 
preserving, other than for foodstuffs; salts for industrial purposes; 
chemical reagents other than for medical or veterinary purposes; 
decolorants for industrial purposes; gelatine for industrial purposes, 
gelatine for photographic purposes; collagen for industrial use; chemical 
and biochemical products intended for the food, cosmetic and 
pharmaceutical industries, namely natural or synthetic collagen; animal 
glues, synthetic glues, synthetic resins. 

Class 03 
Collagen for cosmetic use, cosmetic products incorporating collagen. 

Class 05 
Pharmaceutical and veterinary preparations; sanitary preparations for 
medical purposes; dietetic substances adapted for medical use; food for 
babies, plasters, materials for dressings; material for stopping teeth, 
dental wax; disinfectants; preparations for destroying vermin; fungicides, 
herbicides; medicated bath preparations; sanitary pads, pants or towels; 
chemical preparations for medical or pharmaceutical use; medicinal 
herbs; tisanes; parasiticides; sugar for medical purposes; alloys of 
precious metals for dental purposes; gelatine for medical purposes; 
gelatine included in the composition of pharmaceutical, veterinary and 
sanitary products, gelatines for coating pharmaceutical, veterinary and 
dietetic products; collagen for medical use or for use in producing 
pharmaceutical, veterinary preparations, dietetic preparations and 
substances for medical use or for special food containing collagen; dietetic 
beverages adapted for medical purposes or for special food, containing 
collagen; nutritional additives for medical purposes or for special food, 
containing collagen. 

ROUSSELOT B.V. 

KANAALDIJK NOORD 20-21 NL-5691 NM SON NETHERLANDS 
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40201809902S (25)  
(International Registration No. 1403546)  

Date of International Registration: 14/02/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 14/02/2018 
Date of Notification: 24/05/2018 
 

 

Class 25 
Clothing, namely, shirts, t-shirts, pants, dresses, shorts, jackets, coats, 
socks, and underwear; headgear, namely, caps, hats and headbands. 

A5B, INC. 

C/O GREENBERG TRAURIG, LLP, 3333 PIEDMONT RD., NE, SUITE 
2500, ATLANTA GA 30305, UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD C/O GLADYS MIRANDAH, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD 
POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 902143 

 
 

 

40201818106R (09)  
(International Registration No. 1420746)  

Date of International Registration: 11/07/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 11/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 06/09/2018 
 
Class 09 
Electrical and scientific apparatus, namely, semiconductor probe card 
analysers, repair and rework apparatus, microscopes and high accuracy 
electric actuators. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
12/01/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

RUDOLPH TECHNOLOGIES, INC. 

16 JONSPIN ROAD WILMINGTON MA 01887 UNITED STATES OF 
AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 
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40201823316Q (09  41)  
(International Registration No. 1432609)  

Date of International Registration: 26/07/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 26/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 08/11/2018 
 

 

Class 09 
Virtual reality game software; computer game software downloadable via 
a global computer network and wireless devices; electronic publications, 
downloadable; downloadable software; downloadable smart phone 
application (software); downloadable animation; downloadable electronic 
game programs; downloadable computer game software; downloadable 
mobile game software; computer application software for digital or 
electronic tablets; recorded game software for mobile phones; electronic 
game software for wireless devices; application software for smart phone; 
interactive multimedia computer game programs; downloadable game 
programs, provided from online; electronic game software for mobile 
telephones; computer games programmes downloaded via the internet; 
electronic game software; computer game software; electronic media 
featuring computer game program. 

Class 41 
Game services provided on-line from a computer network; 
planning/operating of online game competitions; providing on-line 
computer games; electronic games services provided by means of the 
internet or other communication network; on-line game service; electronic 
games services provided by means of the internet; game services provided 
via communication networks; game services provided on-line from a 
computer network or mobile phone network; provision of information 
relating to game services; gaming services; provision of information 
relating to electronic games services; electronic games services provided 
by means of a global communication network; game services provided by 
means of downloadable mobile application; providing of on-line electronic 
publications (not downloadable) via mobile devices; electronic games 
services through mobile game applications (app); online game services 
provided via a mobile applications; mobile game services; presentation of 
animation images. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 09 
31/01/2018 
Republic of Korea 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

Class 41 
31/01/2018 
Republic of Korea 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 

ZEOKRAKEN CO., LTD. 

(YEOKSAM-DONG) 3F, 40, EONJU-RO 107-GIL, GANGNAM-GU 
SEOUL 06135 REPUBLIC OF KOREA 
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40201821305R (07)  
(International Registration No. 1428801)  

Date of International Registration: 02/07/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 02/07/2018 
Date of Notification: 18/10/2018 
 
The transliteration of the Chinese characters in the mark is "Ha" which is 
an exclamation word, "Gong" meaning "Work", "Da" meaning "Big", 
"Ji Qi Ren" meaning "Robot" and "Ji Tuan" meaning "Group". 

Class 07 
Robots [machines]; painting machines; centrifugal machines; starters for 
motors and engines; shaft couplings [machines]; welding machines, 
electric; electroplating machines; agricultural machines; disintegrators; 
saws [machines]; papermaking machines; printing machines; hosiery 
looms; dyeing machines; mills [machines]; agitators; bottle washing 
machines; cigarette machines for industrial purposes; leather-working 
machines; stitching machines; bicycle assembling machines; engraving 
machines; cord making machines; wrapping machines; washing machines 
[laundry]; glass-working machines; rinsing machines; rolling mills; oil 
refining machines; elevating apparatus; metalworking machines; foundry 
machines; steam engines; igniting devices for internal combustion engines. 

HIT ROBOT GROUP CO., LTD. 

XINGKAI ROAD (NEAR DALIAN ROAD), PINGFANG DISTRICT, 
HARBIN HEILONGJIANG CHINA 

 
 

40201821428T (18  25  35)  
(International Registration No. 1428548)  

Date of International Registration: 29/11/2017 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 29/11/2017 
Date of Notification: 18/10/2018 
 

 

Class 18 
Unworked or semi-worked leather and animal skins, imitations of leather, 
stout leather, leather used for linings; bags, wallets, boxes and trunks 
made of leather or stout leather; key cases, trunks [luggage], suitcases, 
umbrellas; parasols; sun umbrellas; walking sticks, whips; harness; 
saddlery; stirrups; straps of leather (saddlery). 

Class 25 
Clothing, including underwear and outerwear, other than special purpose 
protective clothing, socks, mufflers [clothing], shawls, bandanas, scarves, 
belts [clothing], footwear, shoes, slippers, sandals, headgear, hats, caps 
with visors, berets, caps [headwear], skull caps. 

Class 35 
Advertising, marketing and public relations; organization of exhibitions 
and trade fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; provision of an 
online marketplace for buyers and sellers of goods and services, office 
functions; secretarial services; arranging newspaper subscriptions for 
others; compilation of statistics; rental of office machines; systemization 
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of information into computer databases; telephone answering for 
unavailable subscribers, business management, business administration 
and business consultancy; accounting; commercial consultancy services; 
personnel recruitment, personnel placement, employment agencies, 
import-export agencies; temporary personnel placement services, 
auctioneering, the bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a variety 
of goods, namely, unworked or semi-worked leather and animal skins, 
imitations of leather, stout leather, leather used for linings, goods made of 
leather, imitations of leather or other materials, designed for carrying 
items, bags, wallets, boxes and trunks made of leather or stout leather, key 
cases, trunks, suitcases, umbrellas, parasols, sun umbrellas, walking 
sticks, whips, harness, saddlery, stirrups, straps of leather, clothing, 
including underwear and outerwear, other than special purpose protective 
clothing, socks, mufflers, shawls, bandanas, scarves, belts, footwear, shoes, 
slippers, sandals, headgear, hats, caps with visors, berets, caps, skull caps, 
enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods, such 
services may be provided by retail stores, wholesale outlets, by means of 
electronic media or through mail order catalogues. 

 

ESKI EDIRNE ASFALTI 34. SK. NO:3 SULTANÇIFTLIGI ISTANBUL 
TURKEY 

 
 

 

40201914557Y (09  25)  
(International Registration No. 1441854)  

Date of International Registration: 08/10/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 24/05/2019 
Date of Notification: 04/07/2019 
 
Class 09 
Protective helmets for motorcyclists; protective helmets for sports; goggles 
for motorcyclists; goggles for sports; eye shields; sunglasses; spectacle 
frames; clothing for protection against accidents or injury for 
motorcyclists, namely protective suits for motorcyclists for protection of 
the knees, shoulders, elbows. 

Class 25 
Suits for motorcyclists; leather suits for motorcyclists; sports suits; 
jackets; blousons; leather jackets; wind-resistant jackets; waterproof 
jackets; down jacket; raincoats; tee-shirts; sports jerseys; sweaters; 
trousers; leather trousers; jeans; pullovers; gloves; gloves for 
motorcyclists; scarves; mufflers; headbands; waistbands [parts of 
clothing]; socks; shoes; boots; galoshes for boots; hats. 

G.L.E. INTERNATIONAL SA 

VICOLO NASSETTA 2 CH-6900 LUGANO SWITZERLAND 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 
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40201920499W (18  25)  
(International Registration No. 1310368)  

Date of International Registration: 14/06/2016 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 02/09/2019 
Date of Notification: 19/09/2019 
 

 

Class 18 
Airline travel bags; articles of luggage being bags; athletics bags; bags for 
use in sports for carrying sports clothing; bags made of imitation leather; 
bags made of leather; beach bags; belt bags; bicycle bags (saddle bags); 
casual bags; clutch bags; cosmetic bags (not fitted); evening bags; flight 
bags; gym bags; jewellery bags (empty); leather bags; make-up bags; 
portable bags (luggage); pouches (bags); suit carriers being travelling 
bags; toiletry bags; travel bags; leather belts (shoulder); leather shoulder 
belts; shoulder belts (straps), of leather; wallets for attachment to belts; 
leather wallets; pocket wallets; wallet holders incorporating shoulder 
straps; handbags; handbags made of imitations leather; handbags made 
of leather; ladies handbags; travelling handbags; imitation leather; 
leather; animal skins; hides; imitation hides; travelling trunks; trunks 
(luggage); umbrellas; parasols. 

Class 25 
Clothing; footwear; headgear for wear. 

BILLIE GROUP HOLDINGS PTY LTD 

106-108 ASHFORD AVE MILPERRA NSW 2214 AUSTRALIA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: RAVINDRAN ASSOCIATES LLP, 61 
STAMFORD ROAD, #02-09 STAMFORD COURT, SINGAPORE 
178892 

 
 

 40201900292W (21)  
(International Registration No. 1442052)  

Date of International Registration: 13/08/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 13/08/2018 
Date of Notification: 03/01/2019 
 
Class 21 
Sponge applicator for applying makeup; sponges used for applying 
makeup; sponge holders; cosmetic storage kits comprising of a palette 
empty of cosmetics used for color matching purposes and a cosmetic 
storage container for storage of customized cosmetic blends; cosmetic 
blending sponge kits comprising sponges for applying makeup; tools for 
skin care, namely, cosmetic brushes. 

Priority Claims: 
Class 21 
13/07/2018 
United States of America 
All goods/services claimed in this application. 
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REA.DEEMING BEAUTY, INC. 

3864 COURTNEY STREET, SUITE 190 BETHLEHEM PA 18017 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: MIRANDAH ASIA (SINGAPORE) PTE 
LTD, P.O. BOX 1093, ROBINSON ROAD POST OFFICE, SINGAPORE 
902143 

 
 

40201900709U (01  05  09  10  42  44)  
(International Registration No. 1443525)  

Date of International Registration: 21/05/2018 
Date of Protection in Singapore: 21/05/2018 
Date of Notification: 10/01/2019 
  

Class 01 
Reagents and kits comprising DNA sequences, nucleotides and chips for 
scientific research and diagnostic use in connection with DNA sequencing 
and genetic analysis for non-medical purposes. 

Class 05 
Reagents and kits comprising DNA sequences, nucleotides and 
microfluidic chips for medical and medical diagnostic use in connection 
with DNA sequencing and genetic analysis for medical purposes; gel bead 
kits comprised of plates, lids, filters, oligonucleotides, chemical 
preparations, chemical compounds, enzymes, biological compounds, gel 
beads and gel-bead strips, and treated water, sold together as a unit, for 
medical and medical diagnostic purposes; library kits comprised of plates, 
lids, filters, oligonucleotides, chemical preparations, chemical compounds, 
enzymes, biological compounds, gel beads and gel-bead strips, and treated 
water, sold together as a unit, for medical and medical diagnostic 
purposes. 

Class 09 
Computer software for use in developing and executing computational 
pipelines; downloadable computer software and computer software; 
laboratory equipment, namely, devices for analysis of nucleic acids and 
for DNA sequencing; software for use in analyzing, managing and 
visualizing DNA sequencing data. 

Class 10 
Medical equipment, namely, devices for analyzing nucleic acids, for RNA 
and DNA analysis, and for DNA sequencing for the purpose of rendering 
medical treatment and diagnosis, and software for use therewith sold as a 
unit. 

Class 42 
Laboratory research services in the fields of DNA sequencing, RNA and 
DNA analysis, and genetic analysis. 

Class 44 
Medical diagnostic testing and reporting services in the fields of DNA 
sequencing, DNA and RNA analysis, and genetic analysis. 
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Priority Claims: 
Class 05 
27/11/2017 
United States of America 
Reagents and kits comprising DNA sequences, nucleotides and 
microfluidic chips for medical and medical diagnostic use in connection 
with DNA sequencing and genetic analysis for medical purposes; gel bead 
kits; library kits. 

Class 09 
27/11/2017 
United States of America 
computer software for use in developing and executing computational 
pipelines; downloadable computer software and computer software 

Class 10 
27/11/2017 
United States of America 
Medical equipment, namely, devices for analyzing nucleic acids, for RNA 
and DNA analysis, and for DNA sequencing for the purpose of rendering 
medical treatment and diagnosis, and software for use therewith sold as a 
unit 

Class 42 
27/11/2017 
United States of America 
Laboratory research services in the fields of DNA sequencing, RNA and 
DNA analysis, and genetic analysis 

Class 44 
27/11/2017 
United States of America 
Medical diagnostic testing and reporting services in the fields of DNA 
sequencing, DNA and RNA analysis, and genetic analysis 

10X GENOMICS, INC. 

7068 KOLL CENTER PARKWAY, SUITE 401 PLEASANTON CA 
94566 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

ADDRESS FOR SERVICE: DREW & NAPIER LLC, 10 COLLYER 
QUAY, #10-01 OCEAN FINANCIAL CENTRE, SINGAPORE 049315 
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Changes in Published Application
Application Published But Not Proceeding Under Trade Marks Act (Cap.332, 2005 

Ed) 
 
Trade Mark No  Journal No  Page No  Class  Name and Address  

40201910611S 036/2019 217 25 LI SHAN 

10 ANSON ROAD, #18-03 SINGAPORE 079903  

 

40201907573W 036/2019 127 25 IDM APPAREL PTE. LTD. 

51 UBI AVENUE 1, #03-04 PAYA UBI 
INDUSTRIAL PARK, SINGAPORE 408933 

 

 

40201720939Q 015/2018 84 35 41 SUPREME PLUS PTE. LTD. 

8 JALAN KILANG BARAT, #01-02 
CENTRAL-LINK, SINGAPORE 159351 
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Applications Amended After Publication

Trade Mark No  Journal No  Page No  Class  Name and Address  

40201822106P 012/2019 224 41 UNITY CAPITAL INC 

P.O. BOX 31119 GRAND PAVILION, 
HIBISCUS WAY, 802 WEST BAY ROAD, 
GRAND CAYMAN, KY1-1205, CAYMAN 
ISLANDS 

Specifications of goods/services amended to 
read:-  

Class 41 
Conducting fitness classes; Health and fitness 
club services; Health club services [health and 
fitness training]; Health club services [exercise]; 
Operation of physical fitness centres; Arranging 
of sporting events; Coaching services for 
sporting activities; Event management services 
[organisation of educational, entertainment, 
sporting or cultural events]; Management of 
sporting events; Organisation of sporting 
competitions; Production of sporting events; 
Organisation of sporting events; Fitness and 
exercise clinics, clubs and salons; Personal 
trainer services [health and fitness training]; 
Provision of sporting club facilities; sports 
coaching; Career information and advisory 
services [educational and training advice]; 
education; Providing training; Entertainment; 
Arranging group recreational activities; 
Providing online electronic publications, not 
downloadable; Publication of multimedia 
material online; Provision of online training; 
Provision of online tutorials; Gymnasium 
services; none of the aforesaid services for use in 
relation to amusement parks and amusement 
attractions. 

 

40201613680V 015/2018 26 09 35 
39 42 

JET.COM, INC. 

221 RIVER STREET, HOBOKEN, NEW 
JERSEY 07030, UNITED STATES OF 
AMERICA 

Specifications of goods/services amended to 
read:-  

Class 39 
Storage, shipping and delivery of wares. 

Class 42 
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Designing, creating, maintaining and hosting 
online electronic commerce websites for others; 
developing and hosting a server on a global 
computer network for the purpose of facilitating 
e-commerce via such a server; platform as a 
service (PAAS) featuring computer software 
platforms for use in operating online 
marketplaces featuring a wide variety of 
consumer goods; platform as a service (PAAS) 
featuring computer software platforms for use in 
browsing, viewing, comparing, and purchasing a 
wide variety of consumer goods from online 
marketplaces. 

 


